Dedication

1. Lloyd’s Register of Pedophiles – Bombardier Deepwater Bomb

2. Did Hiebert Governor General take Harvard pedophile oath?

3. Big Sister’s Lesbian Bait – Pedophile Switch – Lear Jet 911

4. Rabbits on the Run from a Fat-Fingered Lena Trudeau

5. Rebekah’s Murdoch – PKI Canary Wharf – NATO Pedophiles

6. Punahou’s Bad O-Man a Bad Omen For America

7. Obama’s Onions Routed through FC-Ku passport frauds

8. Tainted Blood – Devil's Advocate – Treasury Solicitor

9. English Speaking Ultimatum – Permira Pension – Obama 9/11

10. Did a Soror-in-the-Middle kill Able Danger and JonBenet? New book launch for Cain v. Abel Danger White House debate ‘Ballistics 9/11’

About the Author

Lesbian Cults, Pedophile Oaths and the Guild of Patented Hits

By Field McConnell

Dedicated to the intell people, the law enforcement people and the perps.

CONTENTS

Dedication

1. Lloyd’s Register of Pedophiles – Bombardier Deepwater Bomb

2. Did Hiebert Governor General take Harvard pedophile oath?

3. Big Sister’s Lesbian Bait – Pedophile Switch – Lear Jet 911

4. Rabbits on the Run from a Fat-Fingered Lena Trudeau

5. Rebekah’s Murdoch – PKI Canary Wharf – NATO Pedophiles

6. Boris’s Wife in Case of Folded Spook and Norwegian Ecocide

7. Obama’s Onions Routed through FC-Ku passport frauds

8. Tainted Blood – Devil's Advocate – Treasury Solicitor

9. English Speaking Ultimatum – Permira Pension – Obama 9/11

10. Did a Soror-in-the-Middle kill Able Danger and JonBenet? New book launch for Cain v. Abel Danger White House debate ‘Ballistics 9/11’

About the author

Chapter 1

Lloyd’s Register of Pedophiles – Bombardier Deepwater Bomb

Chips chases Stallion’s al-Qaeda Gunwalkers to Abbotsford; then he gets a message

Chips’ legendary turgidity had drooped to 93% during the in-flight emergency that he knew Buck Naked would sleep through and the BLOCK OFF THE OLD CHIPS, who was probably pickled on Grolsch but still able to read the ECAM and COM, would  fix so the jet would not become an effective tomb such as Air France 447 on 1 June, 2009, for which charges of MANSLAUGHTER would be levied by French BEA on 17 and 18 March, 2011 relying heavily on Captain Sherlock’s CHAPTER 9 from Civil Case 1:08-1600.

Trance Dancer looked for Smoked Oysters or Extend-o-Peters, but hampered by darkness she reached into the hamper and withdrew an IOC in Pastel Passionate Pink like the one she had once draped over the balcony of the room in the Four Seasons Hotel, at 98 Jacinto Blvd in Austin, Texas from where the Bat Bridge could be ‘surveiled’, and hit the ‘thunderstorm lights’. One look at her ‘battle standard’ and the old Marine was rigged for running and good to go as Abel Danger would officially announce Security Level Pastel Pink Panther as the battle raged on in the CRF with a safe climax assured.

As Trance Dancer was teaching Chips the horizontal boogie they both missed a Priority Clipper from Agent John Galt of the Phoenix Abel Danger Office where Agent Bean presides under a Pastel Jade Green battle standard possessing neither 13 stars like the EU and US Senior Executive Service, see also Traitor, Treason, or Butt Rammer, nor yellow fringe on display wherever FRAUDS UPON THE COURT are considered proper jurisprudence, an oxymoron, capeche?

As “Shorty” Sarkozy and the woman married to Limp Cabbage Patch prepare to strike Libya, under the astute (not to be confused with the HMS Astute, whose navigator apparently wasn’t, that ran aground in Scotland, according to Abel Danger Agent ASTUTE, while two French Officers were aboard resulting in no charges) mis-leadership of Canada’s Charles Bouchard,  whose last military victory was the attack on America on 9/11 as part of the Maurice Baril-Rick Findley-Russell Williams-Charles Bouchard but-ram, the R&R banker-wankers, dare I suggest shirt lifters and tossers, are praying that Abel Danger doesn’t find the STUXNET link to FUK  US  HIMA while somewhere north of the 49th parallel a willowy fair  skinned blonde searches for a case of Smoked Oysters while listening to Mr. Cohen as her emotions cascade and a Pastel Mint Green battle standard is hung where it would be impossible to miss at a dwelling near the corner of Anxiety and Anticipation in Winnipeg, Manitoba not to be confused with ‘Rosebuds’ DNA rich home at the corner of Harriman and Homolka where the Canadian Stallions stash of panties was SNIPHed by CSIS before GLAMOUR BOY ordered Stallion’s vehicle crushed, but not before Abel Danger’s Agent Crusher found a pink BOX in the boot of the SUV with a ‘magic finger’ as Tricky’s Snowy used to call it at Brighton’s Metropole during November, 1999 visits to a Northwest DC10 pilot she called F-pole as she loved the fighter pilots LDM.

Surely avid readers will find a real fighter pilot and ask them what F-pole means.  Don’t ask FAA Babbitt or ALPA Moak as they are still working on STRANGLER’S SUITE which was explained in writing to both offices on 11 Dec 06 before the aviation hits of Adam Air 574, Kenya Airways 507, Colgan 3407 and Air France 447.

PWA-P Priority Clipper to Agents Chips, Atomic Betty, Name Dropper, copy PacRim Hammer Banzai Pipeline:

“Chips, we are ‘working’ this message: Which is exactly what happened after shooting wrapped, though unfortunately, Solar Productions went into bankruptcy soon after, and evidently, Mc-X realized that a second 911 was somewhat superfluous. Since the ’69 had been custom-fitted with a then state-of-the-art sound system, the ’70 would go. According to accounts, the second owner simply answered a classified ad in the Los Angeles Times for the 911S; when he went to the seller’s home for a look, Mc-X opened the door. We have posted a TW for 8-10 April, 2011 until we sort out this 911S message. We do not know who Mc-X is or exactly what 911S refers to;  it may be nothing but until Captain Dan Hanley is found safe and the aviation ‘hit’ scheduled for 8 to 10 April, 2011 is blocked we need to SNIPH around and block this thing, C-SIS YWG-BQN PWA-G.  Galt.”

As Trance Dancer called ‘switch,’ Agent Chips understood from Galt’s message that he would be meeting a PWA with a security code including GREEN and he saw Trance Dancer reach for the Minnesota Vikings tube sock so to forestall exploculation he considered the quarterback needs of the Minnesota Vikings in the post Favre era knowing fully well that with Coach Brian Childress out of the picture Randy Moss would be in Purple when the Vikings host the Saints in Week 1 when a certain purple limo maybe in the jackhammer mode with a ‘purple tipped red champion’ probing a new source of intelligence from outside CONUS, not unlike the U2 that was at Ramey AFB, Puerto Rico before and after the HAARP QUAKE in Haiti where US Aid arrived 24 hours ahead of the earthquake while William Jefferson ‘Lip Biter’ Clinton was a SPECIAL ENVOY and probably still wearing his VOO DOO LOVEPANTS.

The USAF and the NOAA might have a dual shitting of bricks when Chips’ photos of inside the Arecibo Control Room (HAARP) and the U2 that hung around Ramey during a possible HAARP QUAKE while Agent Chips reconsiders the PURPLE LIGHTING BOLT that ended the life of Ilan Ramon, the Israeli F16 pilot who struck the FROG Built Nuke plant in Iraq.  Of course both Ilan and his son died: Ilan in Columbia and his son 6.5 years later in an F16 like Agent Chips flew in the NORAD/ADC world prior to reaffirming OATH #4 and retiring from the Air Force, NORAD and PUBLIC SERVICE.

He thought of a quarterback named Locker but Trance Dancer picked up a similar vibe, one involving the word group Liquor Locker, not to be confused with the Knickerbocker Liquor Locker south of Fargo, which caused her internal temperature to hover perilously close to 115 degrees, which pleased Chips to some degree as he did a yeoman’s job of plugging away in his attempt to penetrate any barriers to secure flow, of intel.

As Chips rose to her gambit he commenced operation jackhammer to finish off the project in style.  As the pair of Abel Danger agents collapsed into a quivering heap, they both sensed the extension of the landing gear coincidental to the retraction of the air refueling equipment, in a manner of speaking.  As Chips harked back to the WORLD’S LOWEST AIR REFUELING Agent Trance Dancer checked her SWSX account on her Blackberry and thought of the illegal immigrant sent by City of London to drive down the property values of 1600 Pennsylvania as well as the rest of America which would also collapse the dollar versus China while 911S was poised to collapse Japan as payback similar to PROJECT SMOLENSK or PROJECT ICELAND HAARP-V.

What the R&R banker wankers underestimated was the resiliency of the Japanese population who had survived a nuclear event in 1945 when cigar chomping Curtis Lemay was doing the thinking prior to his replacement by a series of McConnells, not all of them good.  Alas, the good ones were more potent than those not worthy of the surname as evidenced by the faded memories of John P. McConnell and the ‘who’s he’ response to Bruce McConnell whereas THE MCCONNELL STORY perpetuates the memory of the 5 ‘good’ McConnell’s including a reference to Glenn A. McConnell in UNBROKEN and Field McConnell in an upcoming Edge Media TV show broadcast on SKY TV 21 April, 2011.

Chips drew the conclusion that Poland was GAFFED for not playing patty-cake with EU on fiscal and defense issues, Iceland was GAFFED for telling EU Treasurer to ‘forget about it’ and therefore the Japanese, also not PCAs (patty cake aficionados), had been penciled in the suffer a STUXNET attack on their infrastructure coincidental to a HAARP ‘runup’ on 3-11-11, which meteorologically speaking translated into 9-11 ‘down under’. After enjoying watching the video of F4D 64-0965 being ‘hosed’ by a Salt Lake ANG KC135E with a ‘really old’ BO and a Major AC, not to be confused with Barry Obama or Agent Chips but rather Boom Operator and Aircraft Commander, he thought about the vast intel facility being built in Utah and wondered who, exactly, Jack Stogwell of Moab was working for.

He also recalled, with great favor, the female co-pilot of the KC135 who was an RCAF asset on exchange from a CF fighter base in Alberta, capeche?  Was it Moose Jaw?  Chips couldn’t really recall as he was focused on the memory of her fair skin, flowing blonde tresses, hour glass figure, and willingness to share.  He told her that he felt that she was an angel on his shoulder, which moistened her down under as she began to glow and Chips prepared to plunder her under causing her a sense of wonder.

His thoughts of Utah and the KC135 co-pilot with call sign PALE RIDER faded as Trance Dancer slipped into an IOC in Pastel Pink Passion signaling to Chips that she would be leaving the jet and connecting to the Lone Star State from whence she hailed, and did so in a hardy fashion, not to be confused with the Law Firm Hale and Hearty of Dripping Springs, Texas just up the road from Wimberley where on Friday nights Agent Mitch Stack communicates to anyone in attendance at Kate’s where they make a killer QUICHE.

Chips was thinking about how much he was going to miss her and her ‘appointments’ when an incoming FLASH from Atomic Betty brought his spirits back up from the doldrums as he read of the recent sighting of Hamish at Jekyll Island, Georgia which was a Stone’s throw from the Gulfstream facility where a G550 and a Falcon 7x sat prepped for an over-water training segment to BQN which many believed was only a CGAS and commercial airport.  Those ‘believers’ were partially correct.  On the surface BQN was a CGAS and commercial airport, but just like Alice Springs-Orange Grove it was what was below the surface, and BVR, that was of interest to Agent Chips as he reviewed Atomic Betty’s profile in  her FLASH which foretold a BVR flash of an entirely different variety causing his TI to gust to 107% not to be confused with the F107 which was a fighter designed to replace the F100 but with a really odd Intake that would have resulted in the pilot being ‘chewed up’ if he were to eject; not to be confused with a pilot exploculating like was the dream of most anatomically gifted gals between 18 and 68 in the Great White North including PALE RIDER wherever she was and the woman at #24 who sometimes was thought to be alone at a hotel according to CSIS, Saskatoon.

BVR Atomic Betty FLASH CLIPPER to Agent Chips, copy Banzai Pipeline:

“Chips, Slade Lane’s GCHQ pals contacted NSA, RCMP, CSIS and the Masonic Lodge in Winnipeg and I have intercepted the message using NPR-FTP technology which is UNKNOWN to both ALPA and Beam RIDER but well known to deployers of HOMERUN and DEADF007 or as the lesser folks would call it, DEADFOOT.  Consistent with PacRim Hammer instructions for you to proceed to Operation RAMEY RIMSHOT with urgent dispatch, I will be joining mission due to my AD AB profile.  More face to face in 20 minutes but if we SKIP IT or miss, rendezvous at ABS in KSJU; AB, Pastel Mint Green”

Chips understood the steganographic significance of 20 + AB + PMG so he knew that Atomic Betty would be in an Airbus with 20 in the registration and that ‘ships electrical’ would be operating indicating that at least one V2500 engine would have a PMG engaged. Chips also noticed that at 0+20 in the song Tammy WhyNot sang EVEN ASK TOO MUCH OF YOU.  Chips looked at his $10 Walmart and saw the battery had failed.  He took it off and exposed the back of the watch so that it could receive solar power regeneration as he had a sick feeling the huddled masses in Japan would be needing before the 8-10 April Threat Window for an ‘aviation hit’ involving a November registered Airbus product not powered by V2500 and with a block number between 3201 and 3250.

While reviewing the photo of Tammy WhyNot he noticed she wore a Pastel Rainbow with a cold left shoulder, not to be confused with with Crystal Gayle’s song Your Old Cold Shoulder.  Chips also noticed three pastel pink balls dangling from each ear, specifically the lower lobes.   As Stone Kohl set the parking brake of the Falcon 7X which had departed England as N007HT Chips grabbed his Mumbai leather bag, ensured he had a ten day supply of Smoked Oysters and Rodney Baldinger NDSU Extend-0-Peters and gave Trance Dancer a passionate kiss and a gentlemanly grope.

His status check of her resulted in a sensation similar to a horse eating oats out of one’s hand.  He passed her a note that simply said Room 613, Four Seasons, 98 Jacinto, KAUS, Bat Bridge.  She nodded and checked his TI finding him adequate at 93%.  Knowing that he’d be going in Harm’s Way, she opened a tin of COSSOs (Chicken of the Sea Smoked Oysters) and he drained it juice and all while mouthing ‘here’s to you, kid’.  He placed his blue chrome sunglasses on over his 1969 London Fog and his Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster in Pastel Mint Green and strode with a high degree of aplomb towards the cock pit, a term that was well understood before 1979’s attack on manhood by Senior Executive Service in US and FLQ in Lesbian-ravaged Montreal as well other reports easily gleaned by googling [ FLQ + radical lesbians + Rose law + Chennier cell ] not to be confused with LOVE GROWS WHERE MY ROSEMARY GOES or the Cornelius Brothers and Sister Rose who penned this 1969 monster hit for the ‘Straddlers’ , a certain Abel Danger Duo from both Sides of the 49th, who would demonstrate, for the world to see , how STUXNET DID JAPAN while the WBs did Smolensk and Iceland, after mopping up Greece FBO Goldman Sachs and AIG, pardon any redundancy.

Operation RAMEY RIMSHOT would be the ‘debriefing’ that would signal victory over the WBs who deployed the NPR-FTP technology that hamstrung ALPA and GAPAN to the great detriment of the ‘morts’ of Air France 447, including Senator Dorgan and Congressman Oberstar, 228 innocents and a dog name Boo according to an EDGE TV Show airing on SKY TV on 21 April, 2011with host Alex Geairns asking nine pivotal questions regarding the Treason of 9/11 all easily answered by Abel Danger Agent Chips of Plum City, Wisconsin.  Stay tuned.

As he passed Marquis d’Cartier and Mary Ann MATS, Marquis slipped him a note and Mary Ann gave him a 16 ounce CSM.  Chips knew that the ‘short martini’ indicated that Mary Ann would be working the next leg wishing she might work his third leg, capeche?  Sipping the martini he noticed it was ‘dirty’ and as he walked by the cockpit he heard Stone Kohl wrapping up the parking check and the steady snores of Buck Naked still dozing for dollars in the left seat of the Falcon 7X which no longer had N007HT on the tail according to the sideways glance of the Master Swordsman.  Chips noted C-CYOW and realized the jet was going back to Little Rock, KLRF not KLIT although Chips had a fondness for the alpha phonetic KLIT, for the completion of the interior and paint work that Frank Carlucci of Carlyle Canada was hoping to luxuriate in soon while leaving his co-conspirators Dick and Don to swing in the wind, so to speak in a laconic fashion.

Chips wondered how Frank Carlucci and Donald Rumsfeld had been sextorted by a young Master of Foreign Service from Georgetown University but had his mind on his mission as dictated by Banzai Pipeline, the PacRim Hammer.  Stone tapped his left breast and pointed towards an A318 with two exhaust plumes from the V2500s and no exhaust plume from the APU exhaust behind the elevators or the vertical fin such as the one found floating with a red, white, and blue livery on 2 June, 2009 prompting Senator Dorgan to ‘do a runner’ from the US Senate Aviation Safety Subcommittee while also causing  18 term Congressman James Oberstar to be bounced by a Northwest Airline pilot, Chip Kravaack, who was capable of understanding  exactly what killed Wellstone in Hibbing as his King Air 200 trailed a Bemidji Queen Air and behind which was Norm Coleman’s chartered Beech King Air 100, capeche?

Chips always found it tactically savvy to CHECK 6 and looked forward to a rear aspect viewing of PALE RIDER as his earliest opportunity. As he approached the A318 he noticed the number on the nose gear door including 20 and he saw no passengers in the windows, no persons in the cockpit, and only a man and a dog at the base of the boarding door, Door 1L.  Chips harked back to the dogs that didn’t bark on 9/11 and had a rise in his turgidity index as Agent Suzie Q’s sultry voice, somewhat similar to Julie London’s, honored Agent Chips but not the 9/11 dogs that didn’t bark due to complicity of William Jefferson Rockefeller, Maurice Baril, Colonel Russell ‘the Canadian stallion’ Williams, Charles “Frenchy”  Bouchard, Henry Shelton and Frank C whose relationship to Donald R. and Dick C was a little ‘cloudy’ especially as it pertains to who was in the PEOC and why on the morning of 9/11 (see SISTERS the Lesbian novel by someone related to an aviation concern that disgruntled Mineta and Jon Benet Ramsey also are linked to, dare I suggest Lockheed Martin? ).

As Chips reviewed Suzie Q’s musical tribute to the 36 Stud, he got a flash of Pastel Mint Green, and his TI started to increase past 98% mission ready status fully aware that, under UCMJ, penetration however slight was sufficient to complete the act.  Hogwash, whoever penned UCMJ had never been field-tested by Suzie Q, Fanny Galore, Trance Dancer, Ginger Cookie, Agent Vani of Paramus or the PALE RIDER with the BVR flash in Pastel Mint Green.   Stone Kohl also had seen the flash of Pastel Mint Green and knew that if this was the correct Dangerette she should have a tattoo on her left buttocks that was ‘angelic’.  He reminded his father Chips that if he saw a BC to whisper UK.  Chips appreciated the reminder but kept his eyes on the ‘flash of green’ but not the ‘flash of green’ that appears every evening looking west from Waikiki Beach as the sun goes over the horizon, best viewed from the Shore Bird Bar or the fan tail of Agent Chip’s pleasure craft, THE LENGTHY PORTION, tied up in marina adjacent to the Ilikai, capeche?

Stone pulled out his flashlight, which looked like a MagLite 4D cell blue monster, but was actually a flask filled with 50-50 Absolut and Russian Standard vodkas and a quarter teaspoon of olive juice, hence a ‘dirty’.  He took a brief pull while his head was concealed in the E&E compartment where he appeared to be checking the linkage of the Thales Uninterruptible Autopilot and the KU band receiver [ for which Airbus would be sued by French BEA after Agent Chips’ Chapter 9 was forwarded to Captain Lee Moak, incoming ALPA President, left to clean up the mess John Prater mismanaged in what appears to be a criminal fashion], ensuring it was in the ‘open’ mode.

He wondered if ALPA President Lee Moak would share this feature with ALPA pilots before the flying event of 8-10 April 2011 would occur if Agent Chips’ deployment to England on 2 April, 2011, Operation SPADE FLUSH, could not block the AIRBUS FALSE FLAG penciled in by the back-biting, in-fighting Bilderbergs who need some reinsurance revenue to prop up their flailing mortgage meltdown in the USA.

Finding the contents of the Flashlight Flask pleasantly chilled, he quaffed another mouthful and then continued faking a preflight of the A318 noting that the temporary N-number was N007HT as per Abel Danger Protocol because whenever Chips was aloft and ABOVE THE FOG the call sign N007HT indicated to NEADS, SEADS, Giant Killer, Bigfoot, Desert Pete, Huntress, WHIZBANG or other military GCI controllers that a DNI Code Ten was aboard.  Stone, after a token injection of Vodka martini, mused over how it was that the Chinese filed for the patent of the Boeing Uninterruptible Auto Pilot on the same day the 71st Fighter Squadron was allowed to rotate back to Langley from their Nellis Red Flag to support the 178th Fighter Squadron from Fargo where Agent Chips was the only pilot in the F4 era to TWICE have two jets assigned to him due to DNI issues, see DNIF and Global Ops Director if you are not ‘faint of heart’.

Following the ersatz walk-around he went up and to the left and saw that the captain seat was empty and Agent PMG was sitting in the right seat in a manner that caused her security prove up ‘pastel code’ to be clearly visible causing Stone to feel a tingle in his dangle which caused her a collateral elevation of moisture, CEM not to be confused with CLAM, a classified operation involving Standard Naval Intel Profiler Human not to be confused with BEARDED CLAM, a classified Operation penciled in for the beach below Cliff ( BBC) but not the BBC run by a Dyke on 9/11 where they reported that WT7 had fallen 20 minutes before Silverstein had it pulled.  As Stone noticed the scant trace of pastel mint green she held up her left index finger to her lips, as in her mouth, and copied a message by hand and also hit the print button on the ACARS.

“I presume that you are Agent Stone Kohl and if so I have the MCDU loaded for N53 0 18.6948/W2 10 514812 but that is not where we are going, that is only a STOKE STROKE to ensure a predictable reaction from Washington Center, Huntress and  Giant Killer GCI as a direct routing would penetrate, I say again, penetrate W386 airspace, the airspace that turned away MP 01 Flight of 3 F16ADF with the oldest engines, see F100 not to be confused with the old ’66 Ford pickup with a 302 owned by Courtly Stonewall or the drone that Chips blew away in Willy Tell ’86 while flying the Sweet Talkin’ Woman, of any F16 unit on 9/11 while Derrig, Eckman and Borgstrom were taken off course by the SES (Senior Executive Service, the anus through which City of London pumps the Vatican’s effluence into America ) allowing the Raytheon (N874RS) A 3 Sky Warrior, modified at Fort Collins/Loveland Airport in Colorado [ google skurich + a 3 + sky warrior + chips ] and the Mistel, or was it upgraded AGM 65 ( note 5 dead Raytheon execs on 9-11) to strike Wedge One according to Tim White aka Tango Whiskey.  Please get this to your father as he loves wedges, if I know Agent Chips.”

Stone was suffering a bad case of VIVI (vaginally-induced visual inertia), not to be confuse with FIFI the only flying B29 in the world, and could not ambulate in an erect fashion as he reviewed the F16ADF, F16 VISTA, F16XL and Mitsubishi F-2 before realizing that his father preferred the dogfighter with the F100 ‘eec-buc’ over the pick up truck unknown to the ALPA schmuck, see Peter Janhunen.

Seeing another authenticating ‘flash of green’, Agent Stone responded “Yes he does enjoy wedges quite a bit, especially when scantily concealed in transparent PMG shrouds but not the ersatz transparency promised by the illegal alien who was Zbigniew Bezerski’s ‘stealth student’ at Columbia University on a FIELD TRIP to Quetta, Pakistan with a CUKC Passport and his Pakistani boyfriend while my father was kickin’ ass and takin’ names on a deployment to Keflavik where he first met Agent Fanny Galore, a Navy HM3 with a ‘wee unit’ .  As it appears you are flying the FO position on this leg then perhaps you can go brief my father in the forward conference room.  I can enter the alternate flight plan if we have one…”

“OK, I will get the coordinates (  N18.4967542, W67.1308369) to Chips and you can slide into the left seat.  The Abel Danger brief indicated BQN as an alternate destination and it’s in the box, so to speak, so BQN, 4+37, and FOB 4.2 with new BQN destination alternate of KSJU where the Avis car rental pickup location is a 1.5 mile bus ride from the first sidewalk exiting the terminal, or in Janet Napolitano’s mind, TURMOIL.  There are 4 Grolsch Frosties in your ‘flight bag’ and your co-pilot will be coming up from the E&E compartment when you arm the spoilers and hit the MAX key on the autobrakes.  I think you will recall him from previous FLT OPS.  Here’s the package.”

As Pastel Mint Green stretched to exit the FO seat Stone was regaled with a 3rd flash of green, FOG, not to be confused with the Fog of War or the Foggy Dew where Agents Chips and Hamish shared their first beer on New Years Eve, 12-31-2000 before Chips was recalled to the hotel to perform a hammering of Agent Fox, who like Agent Fish, would fade from view or as Air Defense cone-heads would say, FADE OUT.  Stone, ever observant, noticed what could be considered a PMG ‘yawn’ not to be confused with yaw or yarn, both legitimate aviation terms.  Perhaps ALPA can explain it to all their pilots flying NPR airliners with FTP features.  Here is a recent video of FAA Babbitt and ALPA Prater considering how to defend themselves against FRAUD UPON THE COURT (pardon the redundancy of fraud-court) and Misprision of Felony, Wrongful Death now that France’s BEA has taken Agent Chips’ Chapter 9 to another level, as Chips had promised ALPA would occur .

When Judge Rosemary M. Collyer dismissed Civil Case 1:08-1600 (RMC)(Pro Se) it triggered an April 1, 2011 termination of Abel Danger protections for the two ALPA airlines who had benefited from Abel Danger Aviation security going back to the inception of the service 1 July, 2010 after Chips had briefed Libya’s Afriqiyah Airways at Gatwick’s  OXFORD AVIATION ACADEMY Training Center on Father’s Day, 2010 and had offered a contract to ensure that their crashed A330, Flight 771, would be the last crash for the airline that was projected to haul ‘ersatz rebels’ into Libya as Charles Bouchard tried to elevate Sarko’s Short Stature by illegal deployment of UK and US Air Forces not authorized by either Parliment or Congress.  El Al, Lufthansa and two ALPA airlines rounded out the ACE SAFE 5 airlines to be protected by Abel Danger’s cyber security UMBRELLA.  The ‘threat window’ of 8-10 April, 2011 is after the security protections are removed from the two ‘offensive’ ALPA airlines which will be replaced by an Australian airline deploying A380s and a Japanese airline that has many pilots from the USA manning their cockpits not to be confused with the SES-FCI imposed drivel ‘crewing their flight decks’.

Note that in this video taken by a French Abel Danger asset that the FAA and ALPA don’t have much ‘endurance’, even their Air Traffic Controllers are sleepy, hence their exclusion from Abel Danger Intel Ops.  Fighter pilots understand HANG TIME, apparently ALPA attorneys and FAA Administrators, do not.

As Atomic Betty exited the cock pit Stone noticed a TA with no VPLs and imagined that within 1 hour his father would be mentally reviewing the 1965 monster hit I’m Into Something Good by Peter Noone known to no one but Abel Danger persons as Herman of Herman’s Hermits, capeche?  Let’s all give Peter a clap.

“Obama can’t fire Fitzgerald now that he arrested Blago and is sniffing around the ... connection of Nadhmi Auchi to the Blago ... We have Northern Trust (here, which was ...)

Stone heard the ‘chime’ of an incoming ACARS and saw that PacRim Hammer Banzai had gone off duty as the torch was passed to Braveheart and Fanny Galore in the Scotland office of Abel Danger who had traced the 1871 Geddes safe that survived the Great Chicago Fire [ see Northern Trust + Obama + Auchi + Blabby Blago ] prior to the creation of Manchurian Munchkins such as David Cameron, who like Kristine Marcy and Barry Soetero, had ‘never been nowhere, never done nothin’ not to steal the thunder from VT-0, a mythical squadron in Pensacola, FL that many Annapolis 69ers could relate to.  Actually, many Men of Annapolis are 69ers even if they graduated in different years.  And VT-0 stands for TRAINING SQUADRON ZERO not VIBRATING TOUCH products available from undercovercondoms.com, capeche?

PWA-S Fanny Galore Immediate Clipper to all Hammers, Name Dropper, Rocketman, Chips, Atomic Betty and Agent Vani, copy Hamish and Agent Bean:

“Teams deployed by Mercury Man and Bean at the UCSD and the University of Washington have managed to hack into an unspecified 2009 vehicle using a trojan virus ( cressida dick/STUXNET?) hidden in an Mp3 disc inserted into the audio deck. The virus allegedly altered the car stereo’s firmware creating an entry point, I say again, entry point to other components of the vehicle. See BOSTON BRAKES and consider Princess Di  and Foghorn Leghorn, the beaner babe married to Khazar Klegg, the less intelligent yet more evil of the CABBAGE PATCH TWINS as covered by UK Column of Plymouth, England. The researchers were then able to gather information such as GPS data and the Vehicle Identification Number – and were even able to control the locks, brakes and engine remotely. The hack isn’t likely to be taken advantage of on a large scale given that different models of stereos and cars have specialized firmware, however in a chilling way the news of 911s and 36 Stud bear further Abel Danger monitoring.  Project RAMEY RIMSHOT is now authorized LF.  FG and Braveheart, code Tullamore.”

Stone grabbed a pair of Grolsch frosties, adjusted himself dressing left, and turned right to speed the message to his father Agent Chips.  However when he got to the forward conference table only Mary Ann MATS was there signaling ‘silence’ and pointing to a tie hanging on the door of the CRF.  Stone noted it was his father’s hand painted British White Cattle tie and understood the significance, Abel Danger code Bravo Sierra.  Stone understood that an ‘ersatz’ security probe was underway on a non-French Frau who spoke French and that it would be four hours or so until Chips would ‘come up for air’ as he performed Standard Naval Intel Profiler Human tests (SNIPHer) on the Unknown Pale Rider sporting the Pastel Mint Green IOC that was nearly transparent with a 3 ounce container of SB60 in her handbag next to a Sig Sauer P226, a PWGS and a campaign button from 1960 hinting at her birth year which was rumored to be the year that many ’58 Chevys were sold but not the one that Toad drives in American Graffiti which showed up just as Harrison Ford’s character rolls a ’55 Chev when he tried to run with the ’36 Stud disguised as Ford Deuce Coupe.

He handed the ACARS to Mary Ann MATS just as Agent MATS turned the page of her UK Column newspaper dated 2 April, 2011 and saw a little pastel pink box inside a large darker pink box and recalled that his father had once worn a name tag that said Major Labia, French Air Force, during a sweep over Libya in an Egyptian F4D which also had made a cameo appearance at the 1988 London Ontario Airshow where Chips and Atomic Betty had first glanced at each other’s items although they could not ‘merge’ due to the presence of others, hence her hand written note to Chips with the short message  “ Too risky.”

This is what I want  not to be confused with the prescience of both as evidenced by M&T indexes elevating just as HAARP emissions did on 3-11-11, which south of the equator would equate to meteorlogical 9-11-11 for those who have ears and eyes.

Stone was a BLOCK OFF THE OLD CHIPS and knew that a second 9/11 event appeared to be scheduled for ‘half off’ the tenth anniversary.  It was not wasted on Stone that the attire in the musical tribute to the musical duet England Dan & John Ford Coley were PASTEL PEACH and PASTEL MINT GREEN.  He checked his Ramey Rimshot briefing guide and smiled at the pastel security codes PcP and PMG considering that the little ‘c’ might differeniate a ‘cling’ from a ‘melba’ for those who really like your peaches and  wanna shake your tree if you know where Stone’s head was at, capeche?

Back in the Crew Rest Facility, CRF, not to be confused with CRFF which is standard terminology for any pilot who has every had an IFE, an IOC in Pastel Mint Green was slung over the rabbit ear like TV antennae upon which Agent Chips had redirected the CCTV camera disguised as a model RF8G   like the one Agent Chips had seen at Davis Monthan during a recent visit to the twin Lockheed Drone D21s, essentially unmanned miniature SR71s, not far away but not to be confused with the F8E pictured in the icon of Sister Abel, Brother Abel, the second book in the ten volume set to be released at Stoke on Trent where Chips would explain to an overflow crowd how an RAF Mosquito [ google SPADE FLUSH + mosquito + BQ8 +  perfect plan ] flown by President Roosevelt’s son had killed Joe Kennedy Jr. as ‘payback’ for his father’s attempts to cut into the City of London’s “business” while working as FDR’s man in both capacities of Director of the Maritime Service and later Ambassador to England where he would horn in on Scotch Whiskey profits which wouldn’t sit well with the Scots who had the ignition instructions for the Great Chicago Fire inside the 1871 Fireproof Geddes safe hidden at the Cameron compound nearby the old POW camp where some German Nazi’s were ‘paperclipped’ for deployment to America as the OSS became the CIA in 1947 and some were returned to Germany as ‘mindless breeders and useless eaters’ to quote the NAPAWASH matron connected at the hip to the 132 nation SOS-CV Ped ring ( see governor general Canada, always a French speaker ) that her brother and Gareth Williams had cyber-hacked in June, 2010 not far from the Ramshead Roadhouse on Old Generals Highway in Crownsville not to evoke thoughts of Crown Agent or Crown Royal which Chips often enjoyed in moderation if you consider a five gallon pail of whiskey moderate.

Back in the CRF Chips (Looking Glass) and Atomic Betty (Hour Glass) had misdirected the CCTV camera on the IOC in PMG hoisted on the rabbit ears while Chips’ Clipper Squirt Gun played a 4 hour version of Maria Muldaur’s MIDNIGHT AT THE OASIS so that the Tomoye listening devices in the Honeywell monitors would pick up what sounded like 4 hours of continuous M & B tactics for those familiar with Abel Danger Moan and Bone response to successful SNIPer checks.  While the boobs in COL and SES thought Chips was slamming the sausage to PMG what really was occurring was that the two sleuths from opposite sides of the 49th parallel were exchanging intel knowing they’d have 8 days to exchange precious bodily fluids at Ramey where, unlike the SAC bomber pilot Jack D. Ripper preaching to Peter Seller’s Mandrake, Chips, known as WMPFP (world’s most potent fighter pilot) would never be so crass as to deny any Dangerette his essence, hence the two case a day COSSO habit which kept Chicken of Sea profits high and density of coastal Oyster beds low, causing AMAZON.COM to post a ‘waiting list’ to purchase the 18 oyster tin so essential to Abel Danger Intel probes, capeche?

Atomic Betty was exchanging files with Chips and had just started to brief him on the twin evils of BQ8 and Mistel as it pertains to Dead Kennedys and the Treason of 9/11:

“Chips, 28 minutes after take-off, and just after the code words “Spade Flush” signaled that the B24 bomber had been given over to the control of the 3M ( Mosquito-Mossie-Mothership), there had been a sudden gasp and then a huge fireball and an explosion so great that its concussion damaged aircraft flying support and forced them to land. There was no hope. Young Joe was dead.  Do you see the same ‘red herring’ as I do in that report?”

“Well, I believe according to Lord BEAVERbrook, Minister of Aviation, the Mosquito in question was not the  DH.98 bomber  version but rather the recce version.  Also, thinking back to Lord BEAVERbrook’s protocols for the recce-Mossie, unlike the bombers needing mutual support the recon version needed to work alone for maximum BVR penetration and therefore the use of the word ‘them’, indicating multiple aircraft seems in conflict with Lord BEAVERbrook’s protocols on the recon version of the WOODEN WONDER, not to be confused with Name Dropper RGW ( real good woody ) or my purple tipped red champion, capeche? One can only conclude that if President Roosevelt’s son was flying the RAF Mosquito that he was there to ensure, and capture on film,  that the Presidential plans of the Kennedy klan would end when Joe Kennedy, Jr, transmitted SPADE FLUSH, which was to be the subject of any lectures or interviews that Agent Chips might accomplish at Milton-Keynes [ EDGE SKY TV ] or [ British Constitutional Government Conference ] Stoke on Trent during Operation SPADE FLUSH, 31 March to 2 April, 2011 immediately before the Airbus Threat Window of 8-10 April that Abel Danger COULD BUT WILL NOT OBSTRUCT as GAPAN and ALPA attorneys, according to com@bea-fr.org  are brokered and leveraged into further Misprisions of Felony, WRONGFUL DEATH following the FRAUD UPON THE COURT in Civil Case 1:08-1600 (RMC)(Pro Se) ”

Apparently somewhere between the Lord BEAVERbrook and the slang term for the non-metal De Havilland Mosquito aircraft known as the Wooden Wonder Atomic Betty’s mind got off intel and back into her nearly transparent and suddenly moist PMG IOC.  As she shyly turned away, removed her horn rimmed glasses and 1960 campaign button, as well as every stitch of clothing she had on, the tattoo of an angel on her left buttocks was concealed by her flowing blonde mane, recently cut, she asked Chips if he knew the difference between a BTS ballad and a BVR shot.

“Well Betty, you certainly look lovely without your….glasses and campaign button but it makes it hard, I say again, hard for me to keep my mind on the mission.  A BVR shot is fighter pilot slang for ‘beyond visual range’ such as the assassination of JFK, the hit on Bhutto, the end of Wellstone’s resistance or Adam Air 574’s existence and the Courtenay Coal Bomb sinking of the Sultana arranged in 1865 by City of London after their ‘ersatz’ civil war intended to destroy America, however you have me stumped with the BTS ballad.”  As she removed his Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster in matching Pastel Mint Green she increased his TI to match her MI and said laconically “One good stump deserves another” as she braced in the mission position, not to be confused with missionary position.  With her free hand she selected C240 on her Clipper RCMP FIELD Kit and Bobby Darin sang for 4 continuous hours as Operation Jack Hammer preceded Operation Ramey Rimshot as per Abel Danger Briefing Guide.

Meanwhile, the contact from ALPA was dreaming of Chips’ upcoming trip to Washington DC not to be confused with Yellow River which would have been Agent Vani’s security code for Operation Ramey Rimshot if she hadn’t considered how stunning she’d look in PcP, Pastel cling Peach.  Chips was holding on to a pair of peaches that probably were more like grapefruits, being a gentleman he didn’t look at her bodacious knockers as he mentally considered using Christie’s Yellow River as the Victory song for the Stoke on Trent speaking event that would invalidate any drivel from Hillary Roadhog whose radical lesbian lackeys and Peronie’s diseased arranged spouse would be creating a yellow river as the TRUTH was revealed causing US and UK servicemen to vacate the City of London war on Libya and return to their respective PLACE I LOVE and Donald Trump was exposing Barry Soetero and Glenn Beck was leaving FOX News because General Electric didn’t like their linkage to United 93 getting advertised in the mainstream media.  Agent Chips recognized the bass player in Christie as the Operator of Camera #2 in Milton Keynes, England, however he could not mention this to anyone for security purposes.

Atomic Betty, on her first but certainly not last, Abel Danger FIELD Trip got in sync with Agent Pile Driver causing both she and Chips either to miss, or blow off, an incoming Immediate from Agent Vani who had come up from the E & E compartment when Tango Whiskey saw that the Auto Brakes had been selected to Max.

PWA-PcP Immediate Clipper to Agents Chips, Mary Ann MATS, all Hammers and Name Dropper, copy Atomic Betty:

“It  looks like Adrienne Clarkson (née Poy) was recruited through a pedophile family controlled by Crown Agents in 1941 as a refugee from Hong Kong. She was a CBC producer and broadcaster who was appointed in  1999 as governor general by Queen Elizabeth II ; she did post-graduate work in 1962, at the SORBONNE not to be confused with Agent Chips’ SORE-BONE; 1963 married Stephen Clarkson  a University of Toronto political science professor; three daughters: Kyra, born in 1969, and twins Blaise and Chloe, born in 1971; Chloe died of Sudden Infant Death Syndrome; Adrienne and Stephen divorced four years later, with Stephen being awarded full custody of the two surviving children, subsequently, Stephen's second wife, Christina McCall adopted the two girls, who eventually became estranged from their [lesbian pedophile?] mother for several decades. She was to Rideau Hall by her long time partner, John Ralston Saul who travelled with guerrilla armies in North Africa and South East Asia countries where he allegedly used SOS Pedophile Villages as pedophile entrapment centers. After  September 11, 2001, she praised Operation Yellow Ribbon  saying “communities across the country selflessly opened their homes and hearts to stranded air travelers”  but she, as Canadian Governor General, had authorized use of the patented Onion Router devices to conceal pedophile extortion of men-in-the-middle of a bogus ‘al-Qaeda’ 911 war game between Canada and the United States. She ramped up spending of Crown ‘Agents’ funds  at Rideau Hall by  200% and made a 19 day circumpolar “northern identity” tour with visits to Russia, Finland, and Iceland in the company of  alleged pedophile ‘al-Qaeda’  911 SWAT Team leader, Colonel Russell ‘the Canadian Stallion’ Williams [poster boy from Canadian Forces and supposed pilot of CL604 ON SCENE COMMANDER who screwed up and got videotaped in formation with UA175 and was  observed by Susan McElwain near Shanksville while he had ladies undergarments under his Canadian Forces flight suit] and the alleged SOS Pedophile Villages 911 SWAT team leader, Maurice Strong. Chips, your mission to Stoke and Sky TV could be biggest yet; we can now link Colonel Russell Williams to Clarkson’s Equity of Canada in a Con Air inmates’ trust fund; we can link DLA Piper to  the Dubai jockey-boy pedophiles; we can link Common Purpose to the wagging of Clinton's Libyan dog; and last but not least, we can link President Roosevelt’s Mosquito pilot son to the Joe Kennedy Jr murder to accommodate the wishes of an ODD FELLOW married to  a REBEKAH.  I need to get your input ASAP, Vani, PcP, up front in the cockpit.”

As Atomic Betty called for her first ‘switch’ at the 30 minute interval, Agent Chips discovered that she had a penchant for ‘doggie style’ much to his liking as he looked forward to Sore Bone response to the Canadian attack on America, [ Carlyle Canada, MDA, Tomoye, Radarsat and ITEM 5] designed by City of London and SES to appear to be an Islamic attack on America.  He knew that if the lady at ALPA who looked stunning in yellow was correct, Civil Case 1:08-1600 (RMC)(Pro Se) would help French BEA bring manslaughter charges against Airbus and Air France, and would be ‘friend of the court’ support for Chips’ FRAUD UPON THE COURT charge being readied by Zampogna, Javits and Butler, BFD LLC IUD of NYC.  Stunning as she was in yellow, ALPA WOMAN was incredible when out of pink, see tribute to Agent Chips, now missing along with ALPA Whistleblower Captain Dan Hanley thus shutting down the Irish Wrecking Crew that operates out of a ‘shingled office’ at the corner of Anxiety and Anticipation not far from Ottawa just up the road from Mount Vernon and Conway, stick that in your Twitty and give me a tweet.

Please don’t confuse it with Montreal where ICAO is shredding files as fast as they can as they know that FISH AND CHIPS don’t stay silent for very long, capeche?  First they shred everything regarding the KU band installation done in April, 2009 in a specific hangar in Toulouse where the airframe ‘expended’ on 1 June, 2009 as AF447 was rigged for STUXNET NPR-FPT treatment over the deepest portion of the Atlantic at the top of a thunder-cell where the maximum icing always occurs while the only pilot with significant experience was snoozing in the CRF and the inferior Pitot tubes (Thales) were sending conflicting signals to the two co-pilots whose union ( SNPL ) had ignored a precise intel clipper from Chips.

“To the lady at Bloomberg/France and the lady at ALPA/Herndon:

This is the letter to ALPA-BALPA-SNPL-IFALPA and FBI.  It predated both the publication of Chapter 9 and the Senator Dorgan 'going away party for himself and Oberstar' on 10 and 17 June, 2009.  Misprision of Felony?

Perhaps Lee Moak of ALPA would wish to reconsider FRAUD UPON THE COURT by two of his attornies in Civil Case 1:08-1600 (RMC)(Pro Se) while I return from Paris enroute to London.

As Glenn Beck goes private and Donald Trump goes viral, the STRANGLER'S SUITE of illegal airliner modifications to the NPR-FTP airline fleets goes to Bloomberg. BEA and SKY TV.

Field

abeldanger.net

+001 218 329 6190”

From: hawks-cafe@hotmail.com

To: snpl@snpl.com; presse@snpl.com; cometec@snpl.com

CC: avalonbeef@msn.com; rongamble@shaw.ca

Subject: Bombardier debt recovery on Air France 447

Date: Wed, 10 Jun 2009 05:43:39 -0700

Julien Gourguechon Secretary General SNPL

Re your quoted comment on crash of Air France 447, please refer to our analysis below. http://www.southernledger.com/ap/280256/Crews_find_vertical_stabilizer_in_Air_France_crash

"But the secretary general of another French pilots' union, SNPL, said Monday the tubes were not likely the cause of the crash. Pitots are "a possible contributing factor," Julien Gourguechon said, but even without them, "we can make the plane fly.""

Please note

"Recognizing that the AeroSat network is capable of providing communications not only for Airline Operations and Passenger Communications, but also for Air Traffic Management and Safety and Security applications, the company decided to seek the government’s collaboration on a flight demonstration. On June 19th, 2002, the AeroSat management team met with FAA Administrator Jane Garvey [9/11 hijackers used AeroSat and Bombardier Challenger jets to relay G&C kill signals to target!] for a briefing."

http://www.aerosat.com/about/AERO%20chronology%20pdf2.pdf

Email general snpl@snpl.com

Email presse presse@snpl.com

Email Cometec cometec@snpl.com

Suggest all planes with AeroSat antennae are grounded.

Hawks CAFE  ............ Belief Sidley Austin for Bombardier sold AeroSat / Certicom backdoor key into Honeywell ACARS to disengage AF 447 autopilot, collect debt from AXA / USAA P&C insurance claim.

To:

Captain Carlos Limon, President International Federation of Airline Pilots’ Association, Email: ifalpa@ifalpa.org Interpilot House, Gogmore Lane, Chertsey, Surrey, KT16 9AP

UK Tel: +44 1932 571711 Fax: +44 1932 570920

From:

Field McConnell and David Hawkins,

Forensic Economics, Cybersecurity and Counterintelligence at Hawks' CAFE

CaptainSherlock.com http://groups.yahoo.com/group/hawkscafe/

Copies:

Barbara Hollingsworth Examiner Columnist bhollingsworth@dcexaminer.com

Sidley Women celebrating rsvp@sidley.com Monday, June 15, 6-8 pm at Sidley offices for JDC automated debt recovery Axa Gallery 787 Seventh Avenue New York

Sidley debt recovery experts for Bombardier chilbert@sidley.com  anelson@sidley.com  aporetz@sidley.com  scoad@sidley.com  jbonacum@sidley.com  mdmann@sidley.com

David Emerson, Senior Consultant, CAI Group demerson@caifunds.com

Premier of British Columbia, Gordon Campbell premier@gov.bc.ca

Canadian Prime Minister, The Right Honourable Stephen Harper pm@pm.gc.ca

bcc: 2500+

June 9, 2009

Dear Captain Limon:

Bombardier debt recovery on Air France 447

Hawks CAFE believes that Sidley Austin associates acting for Bombardier Inc., sold an AeroSat/Certicom backdoor key into the Honeywell ACARS system which was allegedly used to disengage the Air France 447 autopilot, destroy the plane and collect debt from a Groupe AXA / USAA Property and Casualty insurance claim to be filed after the crash.

http://www.lexpert.ca/Magazine/deal.aspx?id=3606

Our Abel Danger investigators have evidence that Certicom keys to AF 447 were bought by investors in a JDC (Judgments, Deficiencies and Charge-off) automated debt recovery insurance program set up by Sidley Austin in New York and former Sidley Chicago associates, Bernardine Dohrn, Michelle LaVaughan Robinson (1988-1991) and Barack Obama (1991).

“[Big Red One] USAA P&C Insurance Companies' .. meet members' growing needs .. adding numerous online capabilities through usaa.com, such as auto, renters, homeowners, and valuable personal property insurance quotes, claim filing and online bill pay .. have also leveraged mobile.usaa.com to make insurance policy information available on members' mobile devices [allegedly including users of Blackberry / Honeywell ACARS on AF 447]”

Our Abel Danger agents have decoded AF 447 emergency messages on the Honeywell ACARS system which showed that multiple computer failures happened simultaneously, starting at 02:10 GMT, when a series of 14 warnings and failures emerged at once.

“The ACARS is the aircraft's communications addressing and reporting system, which sends short pieces of data to other aircraft and satellites. You can see the ACARS for Flight 447 here. PDF. First, the auto pilot system disengaged. Then came a basic auto flight message warning. Next, something within the flight control computer failed. Then, warning flags appeared on the personal flight displays of the captain and co-pilot. Then the rudder exceeds the limits of normal flight. The last message received is a cryptic "213100206ADVISORY" warning at 02:14 GMT. It indicates loss of cabin pressure.”

We allege that the secure AeroSat Ku-band communication system needed to backdoor the AF447 ACARS system and support automated debt recovery by crashing the plane, was developed in the ‘90s by Bombardier’s Beaudouin family, David Emerson then the president of Vancouver International Airport Authority and Kristine Marcy, then senior counsel for the Justice Prisoner and Alien Transportation System (‘JPATS’ or ConAir).

We note that you have been active in IFALPA work since 1996 initially in the Accident Analysis & Prevention Committee and that you fly A320 family aircraft for Mexicana Airlines while remaining certified as an IFALPA Accredited Accident Investigator.

We have cc’d per above, David Emerson of CAI and likely attendees of an automated debt recovery celebration by Sidley Women in the AXA Gallery in New York on June 15 for their comment. http://www.sidley.com/newsresources/events/detail.aspx?event=474

Please alert IFALPA members as you see fit or you will be replaced by a Northwest or Delta pilot who takes aviation safety seriously.

Yours sincerely,

Field McConnell USNA 1971, Forensic Economist fbi@usdoj.gr or avalonbeef@msn.com Kazakhstan. 30 year airline and 22 year military pilot 23,000 hours of safety Tel: +7 (777) 952 9767

David Hawkins hawks-cafe@hotmail.com Tel: 604 542-0891 Former oil industry operating engineer. Blow-out specialist, safety officer, trouble shooting. 15 years experience explosives, incendiaries, radioactive materials and 12-D virtual prototyping.

Civil Case 3:07-cv-49  'Hawks CAFE v. Global Guardians'

Clerk's Office, Federal District Court of North Dakota

655 1st Ave. North, Suite 130, Fargo ND 5810”

Any pilot with balls knows that the CRFs are not best utilized while asleep not to discredit McCartney and Lennon for I’M ONLY SLEEPING.  Chips sent a PM to French Airline Pilot Union representative, Jean-Claude Biddette, but it fell on deaf frog ears which was somewhat disrespectful to the 228 innocent victims of Airbus-Air France ‘flying deathtrap 447’ whose Cockpit Voice Recorder and FDR will never be released by ICAO which covered up the truth of Kenya 507 on 5 May 2007 not to be confused with the CONFUSED KENYAN born in August 1961 nine months after a nude teen was photographed in Frank Marshall Davis’s Honolulu ‘love nest’ as the Gash Gourment satisfied his lust for white.  Because of his illegitimate parentage, President Frank Marshall Davis Obama is a blackmailer’s dream come true....HE can't dare say NO to the demands of the  destroyers of the United States Constitution to which he owes no allegiance and on his faux inaugural he did not swear and oath, capeche?

'“This plane is sometimes put into operation by people who aren't qualified enough,” said Jean-Claude Bidette, secretary general of the French Airline Pilots Union.

Chips and Atomic Betty were comparing ‘stroke and bore’  and both were pleased and pleasured that the stroke resembled a big block while the bore was more similar to a small block, think 454 vs. LT1 although sometimes things are not as them seem such as the 427 Rat Motor in the 36 Stud, capeche?  Atomic Betty sensed that Chips was in jeopardy of an early blastoff so she demurely provided him ‘cover’ by disconnecting at the sound of an Abel Danger KNOCKER at the door of the CRF.  Chips, forestalled by AB’s courtesy disconnect, noted the note slid under the CRF door and repositioned himself at the PRE CONTACT POSITION whereupon the former co-pilot of this Salt Lake Tanker transmitted “CLEAR TO PLUG” IAW USAF standard air refueling protocols, none of which Chips, Atomic Betty, the old Boomer, or the Aircraft Commander were bridled by in the WORLD RECORD LOW JET AR.

As Abel Danger ‘bone and moan’ procedures were recommenced Chips had the opportunity to read the Clipper that Stone had printed as Agent Vani and Tango Whiskey were ‘watching the store’ in the cock pit which recalls ‘air refueling’ issues to real pilots.

Jeffersonian Sleeper Cel Klosov Immediate Clipper to Agents Chips, Suky Slicer, Fanny Galore, Braveheart and Chopsticks, copy PALE RIDER:

“On the trip to Stoke please pose the question: what about Britain? Why the hell isn't Britain called to the mat for this stuff, they set up these states, they manipulated the United States  to do its bidding since it took over this country with its form of 'democracy' after the civil war they started with their letters in papers about slavery, created in England by Captain John Hawkins in 1783 specifically to bring America under the collar of the elite oligarchy it was controlled by prior to the Sino-US ‘mystery missile shot’ of 8 November, 2010, as predicted by Abel Danger at 1535 CDT on 8 Nov 10. Britain started and kept the Slave Trade going, Britain is still the biggest drug dealer of Opium and Heroin, Britain is the owner of the central banks via Rothschild, or is it Bauer, and why this crap is happening in the middle east; the puppets THEY put in place are not behaving and they are trying to steal back the oil and banking, or in the case of Libya, vast fresh water FIELDS below the desert where the LADY BE GOOD WENT DOWN IN     just as I am confident Atomic Betty is going down for the WMPFP...WHAT OF BRITAIN PEOPLE? WHY ISN'T THE CORRUPTED AND CONTROLLED PRESS PUTTING BLAME WHERE BLAME SHOULD BE? How come Abel Danger is the only dog barking.  Chips, I will be coming with Umbrellaman regarding the Stoke Stroke by the Smoke Bloke, Oliver K.”

As Abel Danger bone and moan maneuvers continued, mysterious Agent Atomic Betty asked “Chips do you know the difference between ROMMEL IN LIBYA and GOBBLE IN LABIA”.  From his reaction it was evident to PALE RIDER that he was not focused on WWII generals as she reached for the Minnesota Vikings Tube sock as Agent Vani slid another Airbus ACARS printed Immediate Clipper under the door to the CRF as Maria Muldaur’s moaning in MIDNIGHT AT THE OASIS was now a two party harmony as Pale Rider impersonated a pole sitter as the Abel Danger duo was off to the races.

Jeffersonian Sleeper Intel Hamish IMMEDIATE FYEO Clipper to Agent Chips, presently abroad:

“Chips, take a look at this email I plan to send to Nigel, Lord Pearson, and the effluent reprobates sprinkled around City of London, Montreal, Chicago and Ottawa, Kentucky; if you’re a gambler fond of HOUR GLASS figures”

“March 18, 2011; Dear Nigel Farage and Lord Pearson Re: Governor General’s SOS pig farm and Macdonald Dettwiler 911; the story will be explained at Stoke on Trent again. Our spoliation inference suggests that Crown Agents’ Sister and former Canadian Governor General Adrienne Clarkson, authorized CAI special investors in Macdonald Dettwiler and Associates to operate a pedophile oath-taking snuff-film studio at a B.C. pig farm. They have archived images at D2 Banking for use in extorting the silence of witnesses to the pig-farm murders of an unknown number of Canadian prostitutes and children – allegedly abducted by SOS Children’s Villages – and the murders of 24 Canadians and nearly 3,000 Americans on 911. We have inferred that Kristine Marcy, President and CEO of National Academy of Public Administration, Washington D.C. used 911 virtual deception strategies with the office of Lord President of the [Privy] Council to have FBI and Interpol drop crime-scene investigations into pedophile entrapment, oath-taking and extortion. Marcy has, we allege, taught her NAPAWASH colleagues how to use PKI/Onion Router, Unabomb, QRS11 gyroscope, Smacsonic and Uninterruptible Autopilot patent-pool devices for 911 decoy-and-drone maneuvers rehearsed June 1-2, 2001 as Amalgam Virgo. These maneuvers were unwittingly developed by Field McConnell; the character called ‘Chips’ in the Abel Danger fiction but Ms. Marcy’s Marine brother in the CSI fact! RCMP Cressida Dick – in a joint venture with London Police Dick Bent – has fingered the killer who iced a witness in Vancouver BC while Agent Fish went missing in Pakistan. Our Agent Chips has not been heard from for a while so we call upon UKIP and AD to remedy the silencing of Fish and Chips by reviewing this history of 1964, the same year the B52H landed at Blytheville, Arkansas MINUS ITS TAIL.  Hamish C. Watson”   Please give me a green light Chips, have your SNIPHer attempts had good results? Hamish, 2B”

Chips and Atomic Betty experienced tightly sequenced rimshots at the buzzer whereupon they collapsed into a sweaty hyperventilating heap.  Chips, no creeky cripple, opened his eyes first in response to an Abel Danger knocker again at the door of the CRF.  Being a big fan of knockers Chips could distinguish personalities as he was a great listener especially when, by feigning interest in someone’s endless drivel, he might get some hay for his donkey.

Atomic Betty covered up by putting a T-shirt over her bodacious ta tas indicating to Chips that it was OK to open the door.  As Agent Vani slid in she asked Chips if she should respond to the interrogative email from Hamish who was seated in 2B having boarded through the E&E compartment after Stone had selected MAX AUTOBRAKES during the final items of the take off check.

Chips, ever the cautious sleuth, recognized Agent Vani from their regular Wednesday afternoon SKULL SESSIONS, not to be confused with SKULL AND BONES such as the one in China operated by Yalies, challenged her to prove up her security code.  She hiked her skirt and revealed a Pastel Peach IOC clinging to her TA centered between a pair of large Melbas.  A discrete SNIPHer indicated this was, indeed, Agent Vani who gave Chips a visual TI assessment, turned to Atomic Betty to seek permission, finding Atomic Betty had already entered into REM sleep as Agent Chips entered into RPM cycling that Vani always looked forward to each Tuesday night.  At the first ‘switch’ Chips noticed a priority Clipper on Atomic Betty’s RCMP Field Bag and he updated his thinker while he was upgrading Vani’s MI, which would have caused Atomic Betty to drool had she not drifted off to dreamland not to be confused with the NO FLY ZONE over Area 51’s Dreamland in Nevada or the NO FLY ZONE in Libya which would be losing both UK and US participation after Operation SPADE FLUSH receives a ‘push’ from Hillary Roadhog who was intent on upstaging Agent Chips and his Poke in Stoke near the strokin’ tent.

Jeffersonian Sleeper Agent Dwarf Priority Clipper to Banzai Pipeline, Braveheart, Boss Hawg, Fanny Galore and Agents of Ramey Rimshot:

“Abel Danger’s Albert Flasher indicates  Colonel Russell THE CANADIAN STALLION  Williams flew Governor General, prime minister aboard the Challenger and therefore was a user of all the military patent pools needed to kill two women and escape justice. He was posted to 412 (Transport) Squadron in Ottawa in the 1990s and a former director-general of military careers, who would have overseen assignments for pedophile transport pilots. He commanded  Canadian Forces Base Trenton in eastern Ontario and 8 Wing so he would have been able to use the MDA patent pool to track troops leaving for Afghanistan and select which ones would return home stuffed with the Apothecaries  drugs  in coffins. If you meet a Dangerette from Ottawa pump her for intel and probe her ASAP. Trenton is home to Canada’s new fleet of CF-130J Hercules transports and the giant C-17 Globemaster strategic-lift aircraft for corrupted City & Guilds supply chains. He received a degree in economics and political science from the University of Toronto at the same time as patent pool snuff film producer Paul Bernardo, and a master's in defence studies from Royal Military College. He was commanding officer of the military's Camp Mirage, a logistics base on the Arabian Gulf so he must have played a role in Sister Clegg’s DLA Piper’s jockey boy trade. He was promoted colonel early last year while on a six-month French-language training course in Gatineau, Que so presumably they arrested him in a limited hangout to stop you tracking users of the patent pools for Francophonie lesbian hits. Note that the day after he was convicted, Governor General David Johnston revoked his military commission and sent in military personnel  to the Tweed cottage where he lived  while working at CFB Trenton and retrieved property that had been issued to him,  including  uniforms, Onion Router patent-pool devices  and snuff-films; the clothing was burned, ostensibly to prevent items from falling into the hands of people who would exhibit or sell it i.e. the Canadian citizens however the real purpose of the UNIFORM SNATCH AND BURN was to eliminate the DNA on Canadian Forces uniforms could identify who it was that the Canadian Stallion had flown to Colorado for the Christmas 1996 SNUFF FILM featuring JonBenet Ramsay and the ‘confetti-less’ stun gun shot that immobilized the 6 year old beauty Queen so the Canadian Stallion could do what the Canadian leaders allowed him to do to little girls . Governor General authorized the spoliation of evidence that would have shown Williams was engaged in SOS pedophile-patentee snuff film trade so he and certain former Governor Generals, must now be presumed guilty of such crimes. Dwarf, Plum of the North, A?”

Chips smiled inwardly as he respectfully placed both of Vani’s knees over his shoulders while he gazed wistfully at Vani’s fanny and a sleeping granny.   Dwarf would be delighted to find that the Ottawa probe had recently been accomplished and Chips was knee deep in wetness 2, no strike that, witness 2.  To keep himself from sharing his essence with Agent PcP prematurely, he pictured the face of the queen in the article relating to missing children, Canada, 1964.  Suddenly any chance of an early exploculation was as long gone as the gentlemen who bore witness against the queen and the priests in the 1964 pedo-snatch.

Agent Pastel Cling Peach put her ankles together to begin her signature move, SQUEEZE PLAY, which generally was taken as a steganographic suggestion that Chips was cleared for HOME RUN, but not the type of HOME RUN that ALPA fails to communicate to all their pilots flying around in HOME RUN NPR airliners with FTP installed linked by KU even after ALPA attorneys had googled [ ALPA + Home Run + Chips + Strangler’s Suite] and were well aware of the ramifications of the chapter that came up just as ALPA LADY IN YELLOW came up after calming her Plainiff Chips following oral intercourse related to Civil Case 1:08-1600 (RMC)(Pro Se) which had ended with a FRAUD UPON THE COURT, pardon redundancy of fraud and court.  The yellow dress former ALPA paralegal had a bad taste in her mouth after Suzanne and Johnson conspired to take Judge Collyer sideways and Pastel Lemon Meringue always thought it better to take them head on, such as what fighter pilots call a ‘faceshot’ using AIM-7F or AIM-120 ‘AMRAAM’ not to be confused with Barry Soetero/Donald Young tactic, the fatal merge that Farney Brank would call butt-ram, capeche?  Of  course Soetero and Farney Brank don’t know a BAM from a CLAM or a RAMMER from a SLAMMER so how could they understand the NO FLY ZONE and the BVR shots being exchanged over the orchestrated chaos foisted upon Gaddafi and the innocent  Libyans in the global elitist banker war called Operation Odyssey Dawn A (OODA) where an AIM-120C AMRAAM missile is clearly visible on the wreckage of the F15E which crashed due to mechanical failure near Benghazi on 22 March 2011 duringthe initial stage of the creation of the no-fly zone over Libya during what the lamestream media is referring to as the Libyan Uprising not to be confused with what typically rises in Chips’ pants.

Jeffersonian Republic State of Texas Agent Mitch Stack, Dripping Springs Abel Danger Immediate Clipper to Agents Vani and Atomic Betty:

“Ladies, according to SABRE you 2 PWAs are enroute to BQN with Hamish and Chips.  Tell them Canada’s top officials  seem to have pedophile patent-pool signatures all over the SOS Children’s Villages what with David Johnston, Governor General of Canada, being a  special investor in the CAI Private Equity Group. Johnston helped to develop the PKI/Onion Router patent pool for the bogus 911 continuity of government exercise with  Crown Agents’ Sister Theresa Emerson (nee Yeuk-Si Tang) whose husband is David Emerson, former Canadian foreign minister aka "son-in-law of China" and director of Macdonald Dettwiler and Associates on 911. He is now the Patron of SOS Canada and has therefore endorsed the charitable work done by SOS sponsors for orphaned and abandoned children in more than 130 countries. Past Canadian governors general, including Jeanne Sauvé, Roméo LeBlanc, Adrienne Clarkson and Michaëlle Jean played the same role as Johnston and their terms have seen genocide and mass murder on film with the same patent-pool signature. Remind Hamish and Chips that if Kristine Marcy ‘turns’ on either Jamie Gorelick or Ireland’s Samantha Power, a bunch of Canadians go flatline, a fair response to 9/11. Lethal Force authorized by Umbrellaman.  PegLeg, Dripping Springs”

Chips took advantage of Vani’s SQUEEZE PLAY and launched a batch of Smoked Oysters into deep centerfield,  where Chips generally preferred stroking the long balls as John Fogarty memorialized in 1984 as Chips was dropping drones and risking clones at Tyndall AFB, Florida 17 years in advance of Amalgam Virgo 01 where MDA and Martec and RadarSat intended to squeeze NORAD into a military mind box not realizing that Agent Chips always had his military mind in a box, in a manner of speaking and that Agent Chips was well aware of Charles Bouchard’s hanging around Tyndall AFB on 9/11 while the Canadian Stallion was being videotaped in formation with the drone that replaced United 175 for the second WTC hit and later this hapless piece of shit ( Morceau de Merde for the pig phucers in France) posing as a Canadian ‘poster boy’ pilot was observed over Shanksville according to Susan McElwain, the gentleman farmer, and the guy working in the auto salvage yard.  Chips thought that SOMEDAY SOON he’d have to go to Stoke on Trent and suggest to the Brits that they should pull their heads out of the arses and bring their token soldiers home before England would have a PAT TILLMAN style squeeze play where fast moving lead squeezes between one’s eyes.  Chips understood the dangers of PALE RIDER ( Revelation 6:8) operations in desert climes but also knew that Psalm 91:11,12 provided an ‘angel on his shoulder’, as also written in Matthew 4:6 (below) when going in harm’s way wishing to demonstrate willingness to trust and obey.

6 “If you are the Son of God,” he said, “throw yourself down. For it is written: “‘He will command his angels concerning you, and they will lift you up in their hands, so that you will not strike your foot against a stone.’”

Chips had just exploculated with an accompanying ‘war whoop’ from Agent Vani of the Paramus NJ Abel Danger office from where the ‘41 minute delay’ was triggered through an Onion Router hack of Colonel Williams’ CL 604 that caused United 93 to be late like Chips always hoped his Dangerettes would never become, Carly Simon covered that in ANTICIPATION not to be confused with the corner of Anticipation and Anxiety that would give way to a romp on the beach for an old Beach Boy and a ’58 with a pair of 44s.  Vani thought she was going to quiver to death before Agent Chips handed her an old T-shirt and explained that Airbus jets always shudder when the power is pulled to idle.  Chips saw on Atomic Betty’s RCMP Field Bag that a FLASH message was blinking in red.  She applied some negative air pressure on his air refueling probe as he handled the message and fondled the 44s.

PacRim Hammer Banzai Pipeline FLASH CLIPPER to Chips, Stone Kohl, Agent Vani, Agent Atomic Betty, copy Umbrellaman and Name Dropper:

“Chips, Governor Scott Walker of your ‘homeplate’ has contacted Skymaster at Abel Danger Legal seeking your status and location relating to AGENT Fish who is MIA.  Originally, labor unions served an honorable cause in America.  But after many decades, they have become a political machine that is blind to the true needs of its members unlike Agents Vani and Atomic Betty who have been wowed but not blinded by your member.. By trading cash for votes and using intimidation tactics against any who refuse to bow to them, unions have grown into an unwieldy beast that exists only to amass more power and money for itself, under the abjectly false claim of representing hardworking public sector employees like teachers, Art journalists who speak French, firefighters and Whistleblowers on steroids  from whom they extort massive fees and manipulate in return.  Or,In the worst and most extreme case, ALPA, the Air Line Pilot’s Union that has suppressed the truth regarding the weapons used in the Treason of 9/11.  See Civil Case 1:08-1600 (RMC) however their luck runs out as Agent Chips and Chapter 9 see ink in France while Vani and Atomic Betty get ‘Smoked Oysters in pants’ if they are foolish enough to wear any.  How shall Skymaster respond to Scott Walker?  Flash, stat, code Bleu.  Banzai.”

Agent Vani had her CLT (chat log tool?) ready to respond as Agent Atomic Betty continued playing the slobber blues to calm Chips. Vani looked anxious as Atomic Betty anticipated some high motility swimmers not to be confused with the Octopus which Agent Chips and Abel Danger have gaffed so often you’d have to think the R&R Khazar banks would implode due to low interest on the usury that inspired Jesus to overturn the tables of the moneychangers. Agent Chips shot a message to Atomic Betty who knew just what to do with it. More relaxed and calm as a clam, hmmmhhh, he suggested to the Double Breasted Mattress Thrashers that they respond CHIPS IS FLATLINE. Both ladies looked at the purple tipped red champion, or gargantuesque pourpre pointe champion rouge avec une pointe bulbeuse in French, and realized Chips was more like 99% TI rather than flatline so he whispered “The lurkers and listeners at Tomoye, McConnell International, Serco and Clinton Rubin cannot see my magnificent spewer of DNA rich essence so they will swallow this disinfo”. Agent Vani used her 17 inch Toshiba CLIT ( chat log intel tool ) not to be confused with the civilian airport in Hillary’s Rose Law office city ( KLIT) which is as revolting as some of the revolting pugs Obama has stuffed down the throats of America which are too much to swallow, just like Chips’ legendary Purple Tipped Red Champion avec une pointe bulbeuse.

“Chips, to confirm the flatline status of the patient, we will have to play doctor at the old hospital at what was once Ramey AFB, Puerto, capeche?”

“I understand and one good poke deserves another so if you want a boxer, I will step into the ring for you, and after the box is handled I will examine every inch you wish to have examined, for security purposes. Vani, send Banzai and Skymaster that message and ensure you spell CODE BLEU the way Banzai did.  It indicated a trap by the French so let’s trap them in their own device or as the Eton Oxford school boys might lisp, hoist them on their on petards.  Perhaps next time the Global Guardians attempt to destroy America they will get better help than Baril, Findley, Williams, Bouchard and Mulroney. Pig PHUCers Phive not to dimishish the reputation of the Jive Five who late as the 2010 Abel Danger event in Paramus, New Jersey knew what time it was.”

Chips handed Agent Vani of Abel Danger’s Paramas Office a short message to expedite up to Stone in the cock pit, lovely words as a pair. “Strangle parrot, go low, go fast, darken ship, turn off radios divert to KSJU as Banzai mentioned TRAP code word BLEU.  See you on the ground after I get done grinding Atomic Betty.  Dad”.

As Vani vanished, Atomic Betty assumed the ‘mission position’ she had learned in Tralee, Kerry, Ireland while working as an Art Journalist for the Blarney News Network.  Chips always enjoyed the CBC position that did not stand for Corned Beef Cabbage but rather something else that Lord BEAVERbrook should have been working on instead of killing Kennedy with the 3M Wooden Wonder.

Chips had his mind on a pastel pink box inside another pink outside box and wondered if Smythson owner still had the 2 tattoos he saw at the Metropole in Brighton in mid-November, 1999 when the former friend of Tricky learned what fighter pilots always used as their LDM, last ditch maneuver.  Being a quasi Royal she was not aware of the USAF F-pole until Chips demoed it.  Chips saw on the MMI that they’d be on the ground at San Juan International in 17 minutes so he pointed that out to Atomic Betty, who whispered ‘QUICKIE AUTHORIZED’ as she tightened up just like in the song by Archie Bell and the Drells from Houston where Chips has a column 5 FBI friend from his Marine Corps days not to be confused with THE SWAN in DC who may get replaced by the SWALLOW.  As Atomic Betty tightened and Chips pleasure heightened, an ill timed Immediate from Hamish caused Chips to unplug temporarily but Atomic Betty backed up and solved the problem preventing a potential airburst.

Jeffersonian Sleeper Agent Braveheart of Perth Immediate to Chips, Hamish and Name Dropper, copy El Muerto BQN:

“Chips; Clinton-Rubin DOJ lesbians and SOS pedophile networks are huge threats to your country and ours; there are now 452 Children’s Villages in 132 countries, serving more than 55,000 children and young adults, including approximately 100 inmates of the SOS Children’s Villages set up by Michelle Obama’s allegedly lesbian friends in an old mattress factory in Chicago. The concept of SOS-Children’s Villages is based in four main action principles:  The Mother, allegedly Mistress of the Pedophile Oath Taking Revels ( POTR, hairy potter), is the family head, she supervises her own budget and manages the home in an independent way.  Brothers and Sisters; on average, there are 8 to 9 children in every SOS family. The House is the family’s home, with its own business model.  The Village is made up by 10 to 15 houses creating the base for a local terrorist sleeper cell to entrap and extort local leaders. SOS-Children’s Villages in Mexico was founded in 1967 by Dr Manuel Mateos Fournier; it now has 8 SOS  Villages in the following cities:  Federal District & Huehuetoca, Estado de México Hampolol, Campeche; Tehuacan, Puebla; Tijuana, Baja California; Morelia, Michoacán  Comitán & Tuxtla Gutiérrez, Chiapas; all these villages seem to be fully integrated into the DOJ Pride and City & Guilds drugs (Apothecaries), patented weapons (Gunmakers)  and pedophile snuff film (Spectacle Makers) trade. Chips. They use Onion Router / PKI relays set up by Assange and QinetiQ to hide the pedophile snuff film trades; stunned victims are being transported in pink bags via Williams VIP bizjets; more face to face in Stoke on the 1st of April while you, I, Fanny and Suky take a Tullamore Dew Pledge to DRIVE THE SNAKES FROM IRELAND Tralee, Kerry.”

Chips was getting into the short strokes as Atomic Betty grabbed the Minnesota Vikings tube sock and the landing gear was dangled by Agent Vani who had taken over the vacant co-pilot seat giving Stone Kohl a view to a stunning Pastel cling Peach IOC exuding moisture which caused Kohl to dangle less and opposed to the dangerous Canada Equity Pools that are inextricably tied to the 12-25-1996 JonBenet Ramsey Stun Gun lacking traceable confetti not to be confused with the 2011 Ramey CBC probe of Agent Atomic Betty that Lord BEAVERbrook would come back to life to observe.

As Atomic Betty took a BVR stern shot and collapsed, Agent Chips saw that Marquis d’Cartier was getting back into form with his withering research which complements Chips’ endless probing for the truth serving only for ‘security purposes’.

Royal Crown Agent Marquis d’Cartier Immediate Clipper to Canadian Abel Danger and Assets on Operation RAMEY RIMSHOT, copy Banzai Pipeline and Umbrellaman:

“Chips, DOJ Pride lesbian associates used Onion Router encryption devices to conceal the Gunwalker-Mexico trade in drugs, patented weapons and pedophile snuff films, procured by Crown Agents through SOS Children’s Villages networks. Can you find the name of the women who founded DOJ Pride in 1994? They’ve got a racketeering network of Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual and Transgendered (LGBT) employees infiltrated into DOJ offices, boards and divisions; they control 10 government agencies, including the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives office in the Murrah Building before they blew it up from the day-care floor. They ordered ATF pedophiles to let buyers purchase rifles in the U.S. knowing that the guns were headed for Mexican drug cartels. Worse, they may have literally walked the guns into Mexico themselves (hence the scandal’s name); two of those weapons were used by the drug gang that shot and killed Border Patrol Agent Brian A. Terry. We need to track the patent pool of the Worshipful Gunmakers to see if it covers the Barrett 0.50 caliber sniper rifle  Perhaps, to infiltrate,  you should dress up like a sissy with a Pastel tie; Marquis d’Cartier”

Agent Atomic Betty collapsed into a quivering heap reminiscent of the B24D that collapsed on the desert in Labia, no strike that, Libya in 1943.  Just as the LADY BE GOOD lay undisturbed for 16 years in the heat and low humidity of the desert, Atomic Betty would be undisturbed for less than 16 minutes and was neither dry nor lacking humidity after receiving a consensual transfer of 18 high motility swimmers as French, British and US troops wonder what the point in attacking Libya might be especially if a Canadian Bonehead ( Baril, Williams, Bouchard, THE CANADIAN STALLION, et. al.) were to be put in charge of the NO FLY ZONE which should cause Germany to bolt from NATO and the recently jilted Mrs. Sarhozy to hide ‘Shorty’s’ elevator shoes, as Hillary Roadhog attempts to pre-empt Chips in England unaware that she and the TWISTED SISTERS have been intellectually ‘hacked and bested’ not to be confused with horribly flat busted as a Canadian counterpart parts ways with #24 Sussex.  Then they probably figured out the relationship between Rothy Bankers, Rocky Wankers, and Airbus Tankers and realized the HOUSE OF CARDS was about to burn as mortgage rates tumbled, causing the BILDERBERGs to start infighting, as Japan determined the STUXNET attack involved 3 steganographic clues FUK US HIMA and Chips did a brief digital exam with an item shipped directly to Puerto Rico in an ‘undercover’ operation that Atomic Betty would find ‘pleasurable’.

Chips took a Marine Corps shower and splashed on some foo foo juice and stuffed the monster into an Oscar de la Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster in Pastel Tropical Bone such as the matching Maddy McCann T-shirts that he and the French reporter from Bloomberg News would wear around the pool at the hotel in Puerto Rico to identify themselves as the CLIENTS to be protected by the SS, USMC and the 4 PWAs from Abel Danger, 3 of them ‘undercover’ posing as members of the Ramey Air Force Base Historical Association.

As Chips left the CRF while Atomic Betty ‘freshened up’ and tried to deal with a moisture overload, she felt the Airbus come to an abrupt stop and then the annoying sound of the PTU ( power transfer unit for you non googlers ) which causes much alarm as A320 series passengers all experience during single engine shutdowns.  As she put on her IOC in Pastel Bone she realized that Agent Vani had left her CLT in the CRF.  She thought about Little Rock (KLIT) just as an Immediate for Chips was delivered to Atomic Betty’s RCMP Field Bag with a HOLD ALL logo to identify her as a ‘friend’ to MI6-BVD-ISS-MIT but not BFD or IUD which were bracing for rebuilding of the GORELICK WALL as Obama was finding himself ‘locked out’ and suddenly on the OUTSIDE LOOKING IN causing him to hear the soft and soprano voice of the dead choir boy in Jeremiah Wright’s choir of queers.

Knowing that Chips recognized her as trustworthy and loyal she entered his PIN and read the message he would be missing if he were to go FLATLINE as the Twisted Sisters would prefer before Nicolas Cage could be signed to play Agent Chips in STATUS PENDING, the true story of the Fighter Pilot who solved 9/11.

BEA security correspondent Fleur D. Leis, Toulouse, Immediate Clipper to Chips and PALE RIDER, FYEO:

“Chips and PR, while Canadian governors general authorized the use of patent-pool devices to support the SOS pedophile snuff film trade, they also supported oath takers at the pig farm where the Pickton brothers ran the Piggy Palace Good Times Society. This phony front was registered in 1996 and funded by Equity of Canada via a triplet of revolving funds in the joint custody of Queen Hornet,  the Lord President of the Council and the Canadian Governor General’s spouse – a Dame of Justice of the Order of St. John – who collectively appear to have dispatched a FlexJet snuff-film crew to the JonBenet Ramsey house on Christmas Day in the same year. Piggy’s Palace was set up as a non-profit society intended to "organize, co-ordinate, manage and operate special events, functions, dances, shows and exhibitions on behalf of service organizations, sports organizations and other worthy groups such as SOS Pedophile’s Villages. Note that SOS has 78,000 children in its Villages, with hundreds of SOS kindergartens, primary and secondary schools, vocational training centres,  constructed and operated around the world and benefit another 950,000 children and families and prepare the al-Qaeda base to overthrow sovereign states such as Canada and the United States. SOS Children's Villages Canada was established in 1969 and its lesbian cult leaders allegedly used the facilities to entrap and extort the likes of Canadian Chief Justice Emmett Hall, Jeanne Sauve, Member of Parliament, who later became Governor General, Otto Lang, Cabinet Minister, and R. Gordon Fairweather, Member of Parliament and later, Chair of the Canadian Human Rights Commission. Canada's first SOS Children's Village opened in Margaretville, Nova Scotia in 1983. In 2002, when the provincial government began to suspect its role in the pedophile snuff film trade it was forced to close its doors. As an alternative, DOJ Pride’s lesbian cult leaders opened an SOS Children's Village in 2001 in Surrey, British Columbia, allegedly for use in pedophile-patentee extortion at the Pickton pig farm. The B.C. SOS venture was backed by the racketeering pedophile Maurice Strong, who helped Hillary Clinton and Adrienne Clarkson transfer Macdonald Dettwiler’s patent pools of Navigation, Encryption and Incendiary Ignition devices to the Chinese PLA and City & Guilds companies for the live broadcast mass snuff film on 911 and the subsequent ‘Wag the Dog’ story of United 93 processed through the Sohonet patent pool.  A check airman for the Pakistan Flag Carrier passes coded message to Chips FBO Huma.  FRESH FISH” Agent FDL, Bloomberg, Toulouse.”

Atomic Betty adjusted her over the shoulder boulder holder and stepped out into the humid cabin filled with 84 degree heat and so much humidity she thought it unlikely that the sun would come out tomorrow.  She stood where no one could see her and adjusted a snuggy down by her CBC.  Feeling more comfortable she ambulated in an erect fashion and took Chips by the hand as Leonard Cohen would certainly have seen as a reasonable act.  As she reached out her right hand to give Vani back her CLT Clipper she wondered if the radical lesbians in Little Rock had KLIT Clippers or just used cell phones like the ones Al Gore, Panetta and Janet Reno forced out of the country and up north to Canada in the runup to 9/11 when A T&T’s intellectual property attorney was the soon to be sanctioned Michelle LaVaughan Robinson-Soetero-Davis.  Agent Vani’s CLT started to vibrate indicating an incoming Clipper.

Agent Vani saw that it was intended for Chips who was busy giving a BDE to Atomic Betty for security purposes.  As a blue crew cab pickup marked with both USAF and PRANG logos parked at the bottom of the ladder, Vani gave Chips a quick TI check finding a result of 93%.  Both Vani and Chips read the incoming Clipper and then joined Stone Kohl, Hamish and Tango Whiskey in the crew cab.

Blabbermouth Rocket Man Immediate Clipper to Skymaster, Nano al Umina, Desert Pete, Boss Hawg and FDL Toulouse, copy Abigail Chopstick and Chips:

“Pastel Lemon Merginue in the ALPA office in Herndon sends some principal guilds, livery companies and affiliates in the patent-pool snuff film industry; Worshipful Company of Spectacle Makers in Apothecaries' Hall, Black Friars Lane London EC4V 6EL; Guild of Air Pilots and Air Navigators (North America) c/o Abbotsford Int'l Airshow 1464 Tower Street Abbotsford, BC Canada V2T 6H5; DOJ Pride Officers 2010-2011 President: Marc Salans Office of Attorney Recruitment and Management 202-514-7011; Vice President: Gavin Hilgemeier Environment and Natural Resources Division 202-514-5470; Treasurer: Chris Hook Justice Management Division 202-616-2623; Secretary: Melissa Schraibman Tax Division 202-514-5384: John Elias Antitrust Division 202-353-2411; Regan Hildebrand Civil Division 202-305-3797; David Knight Civil Rights Division 202-616-2110; Financial Services Group of Livery Companies, British Invisibles’ Onion Router; Solicitors City of London; Chartered Accountants in England & Wales; Chartered Secretaries and Administrators; Marketors; Actuaries; Insurers; Arbitrators; Information Technologists; World Traders; Management Consultants; Tax Advisers and D K Matai, Principal of Asymmetric Threats Contingency Alliance, mi2G and D2. REELMOVIES, Prison Planet, Camelot/Avalon and Edge Media seek comments from Chips, POC SJU Colonel Arroz Con Pollo” Rocketman, Everett-Abbottsford-Richmond triangle.”

As Chips was squeezed in between Vani and Atomic Betty, a Janie Grant blast from the past reminded Chips of the reason why he always traveled with 2 PWAs.  As the music played over the IPod that Stone Kohl had linked to the crew cabs radio, Hamish was relegated to sitting in the back of the truck with the luggage.  He was happy to have been found alive on Jekyll Island and very pleased that Atomic Betty had provided him with his signature double mineral water with two lime slices.

As the crew cab approached the Avis rental car Agency, two Chrysler 300s and a 1936 Studebaker pulled up to the truck.  Courtly Stonewall threw Chips the keys to the Stud as Stone and Stonewall placed Vani’s and Atomic Betty’s North Face Hold Alls in the boot of the Stud and Chips ensured his Mumbai bag was stocked for a 10 day undercover event at the former Ramey Air Force Base from where he would infiltrate the Arecibo Observatory to get the ‘energy logs’ for 9 and 10 March, 2011 as HAARP was powered up for Operation SUSHI NIPPER or as the ‘infiltrator’ at Sidley Austin irreverently referred to it as BASSOMATIC.

Agent Vani joined Homi and Dwarf in the boot as Chips put the 427 powered pro-Street fast mover in drive.  To keep engaged in the high-speed run to Ramey, Atomic Betty found a shaft which she continually practiced ‘shifting’ causing the shaft to become more rigid, longer and warmer.  Chips had the hammer down as Atomic Betty gave up shifting and started bobbing for apples, so to speak.

Atomic Betty was delivering pleasure as the 36 Stud was delivering 500 horsepower worth of exhaust without a single penny of carbon credit trading much to the chagrin of the disgraced former blowhard Al Gore who was probably in a Motel 6 ‘massaging’ himself and wondering how Abel Danger caused him to be banned from the Oslo event of December, 2009 which would mark one of the darkest moments for the Norwegian Nobel only to be bested by their announcing that Barry Soetero would receive a Nobel for being the UNDOCUMENTED WORKER OF THE WORLD, 2010 until Joseph Farah’s billboards would cause Boo Boo to be locked out as Glenn Beck would TRUMP General Electric and their bankrolling of 9/11 ‘disinfo movies’ to distance GE from the hacked perps of 9/11 and the Pentagon’s U.S. Navy Command Center contract they extorted out of JonBenet’s Dad and his terrified bosses at Lockheed Martin, Lynne Cheney and Norman Mineta. Tuff shit.

Across the front of the 6 disc CD player in the 36 Stud came an Immediate Clipper from Name Dropper to Chips:

Royal Crown Agent Name Dropper Immediate Clipper to Chips, copy Nikita Ninja, James Crosby, Hamish, Fanny Galore, Braveheart and Suky Slicer:

“Chips, Banzai’s buddies at JSDF in Sapporo are SURE regarding HAARP and reactor 3.  It is imperative that you get inside the HAARP control room at Arecibo.  Further, a Shy girl named Judy and a BAM named Mad Bax have picked up chatter regarding a ‘going away party’ for Chips at the Ramey High School dance slated for Saturday, 26 March, 2011.  Umbrellaman now amends your orders to SNAP AND SCAT.  As soon as you have both the photo from inside looking out at PROXIMIRE’S HAARP you are directed to get to England ahead of Hillary and put down 8 hours of video tape supporting the early withdrawal of UK and US military from LIBYA NO FLY Odyssey Dawn  and Cabbage Patch Cameron’s ill thought out OPERATION OPIUM.  A G550 is in position next to the Martinair MD11 by the ramp to the Ramey Museum.  Contact Stone on Clipper 4 for departure time, Ginger Cookie to provide TRANSIT SECURITY.  Do not acknowledge, you are monitored by THEM.  Name Dropper USMS Destin”

Chips saw the Texaco station on the left and Nomadas on the right so he flashed his hi beams 3 times whereupon a Puerto Rico Police Harley did a U-turn to lead him to the Marriott Courtyard on West Parade without having to interface with FBI-DEA-Customs-Border Patrol-DHS or Item 6 of the drug transshipment facility sitting on top of the underground control room of the 72nd C4ISR Wing in the WWII artillery ordnance facility that the Coast Guard was not aware of.  As the Harley accelerated to 35 mph Chips saw a DHS Blackhawk in trail and he wondered if anyone in DHS or Coast Guard knew where the trap door in FO3 Cliff Road was located, and what it led to.  As the Harley parked by the back door of the Marriott the Blackhawk hovered over the Faro Inn as Chips and the recently re-hydrated Atomic Betty slipped in the back way and found their ambulated to Room 274.  As they walked by the pool terrace Chips noticed a Shy girl and a Bad Ass Marine just as his Clipper Squirt Gun took a FLASH Clipper from Hamish who had fallen asleep in the bag of the PRANG crew cab and was nearly LEFT BEHIND in San Juan, not to be confused with Atomic Betty’s tattoo on her left behind.

Royal Crown Agent Hamish Flash Clipper to Chips and his trollop du jour:

“Bingo! Hillary used Canada and America Investment Group (CAI) equity to produce Wag the Dog snuff films with Colonel Russell Williams. Crime-scene spoliation inferences allow us to link Clinton’s Sisters to her Libyan no-fly zone, CAI 911 and male DNA in body of the late JonBenet Ramsey. It may go even further;  back to the heroin injected into Olivia Channon by one of Sam Cam’s Bullingdon Boys to shut her Daddy up re Pan Am 103 and set Gaddaffi up as a patsy for future attack with smart bombs and QRS11. Will research while you travel. In the meantime, I think we can nail Sister Marcy and her ‘Fifty Filthy Feministis’ for using images from a JonBenét snuff film to extort control over the revolving funds of Canadian governor generals and the U.S. Investigation Services; they bought fraudulent passport identities for pedophile oath takers, including Barack Hussein Obama; there seems to be a link between USIS & the Westhusing murder and Queen Hornet back when she ran the Office of Personnel Management (OPM). She sabotaged USIS and dismantled security background checks to let Barry through; she turned USIS  into a cash laundering operation with the Governor General and the Lord President of the Council; she began hiring pedophile oath takers for the SOS Villages. Hamish, KSJU.”

Chips had just uncaged the monster as Atomic Betty assumed the MISSION POSITION after achieving a 96% MI by sharing pleasure with her soon to be mount.  As Chips was just short of triggering UCMJ regulations including the words ‘however slight’ he saw a large profile rapel down from the roof of the Marriott Courtyard, formerly the Hospital at Ramey AFB, Puerto Rico commanded by Colonel Greider who lived at FO19 with his two lovely daughters Agent Jam and her sister Tan who was in Agent Chips’ Ramey High School Class of 1967 where he was voted “most likely to swear 4 oaths to America, own 3 limousines and a 1936 Studebaker, fly with Muslim co-pilots around tall buildings in Astana prior to exposing HARPER-BARIL-BOUCHARD-FINDLEY-THE CANADIAN STALLION as the parties who will attack America on 9/11/2001 as assigned to do by City of London and United States Senior Executive Service created by his own sibling” contrary to his desire to be recalled as the Ramey High School ’67 graduate who got more POON TANG than OJ Simpson and Charlie Sheen’s character on 2 and ½ men.  For those of you not familiar with Abel Danger Protocols understand POON is the call sign of the Vermont ANG ‘Green Mountain Boys’ and TANG is Texas Air National Guard where the WB57F Pilots who flew ‘weather mod’ missions out of KFAR were also F4D pilots with the 147th Fighter Interceptor Pilots who later would support Agent Chips with ‘intel’ regarding KX-47 drone tankers designed following tests with N424FS which is the former North Dakota ANG F4D 64-0965 flown by Captain Field McConnell during the world’s lowest air to air refueling at Bozeman, Montana in July, 1985 while he was with TACIT BLUE, capeche?

Atomic Betty withdrew her Sig Sauer P226 9mm pee-shooter from her left knocker bay as Chips’ calm right hand pressed the pistol down so as not to threaten BAM Mad Bax who had rappelled down to be center framed on the bedroom window of Room 274.  As BAM Mad Bax tapped three letters, AIG, in morse code Chips and Atomic Betty opened the window and grabbed the gymnast rings suspended below a DHS Blackhawk that had settled temporarily on the roof of the Marriott Courtyard.  As BAM Mad Bax flashed a green LED towards the right side of the chopper it lifted off and struck a course direct to Crash Boat Beach where three forms of transport awaited Chips and Atomic Betty who had harvested photos of the SURF’S UP U-2 that had been ‘on station’ at Boringquen CGAS before and after the HAARP activity at the time of the earthquake that hit Haiti 24 hours AFTER THE US HUMANITARIAN RELIEF had arrived on Haiti which cost an Army chopper pilot his life for trying to communicate with Agent Chips on Clipper 3.

Agent Atomic Betty understood that Kristine Marcy would be exposed on a 13 April, 2011 radio show with Jack Stogwell of Moab, Utah for her sextorted (?) complicity in the DEADFOO7 attack on Gareth Williams, the Iranian nuke facility, and prior to Jamie Gorelick’s squealing on Kristine and Hillary for their plans involving STUXNET and FUK US HIMA as it pertains to the intentional hit on Japan’s reactors 3-2-1, capeche?

Atomic Betty knew that only one man could save America from his sister and her feminista 50 friends who controlled America through PRISON PASSPORT PATENT protocol.  Atomic Betty planned to deploy a 4th P in support of Agent Chips.  P as in ‘wussie’

As Atomic Betty unzipped Agent Chips hoping to provide pleasure she noticed the DHS chopper was descending to rendezvous with a Cigarette boat doing 60 knots on a calm sea near the sunken hulk of a B29 Superfortress.  She considered the fact that the helmsman was Agent Boss Hawg of Baton Rouge, a bad ass cajun’ who once opined:

“Even after the Super Bowl victory of the New Orleans Saints, I have noticed a large number of people  implying with bad jokes that Cajuns aren't smart.  I would  like to state for the record that I disagree with that assessment.  Anybody that would build a city 5 feet below sea level in a hurricane zone and fill it with Democrats so that Hillary Clinton, Wade Rathke and La Farge could kill them is a genius ”.

Agent Hoss lowered the borrowed DHS Blackhawk to a position where first Betty, and then Chips could drop into the COCK PIT of the Cigarette where Agent Stone Kohl offered them a pair of Grolsch Frosties.  Chips gave the ABEL DANGER HAND SIGN for CSM whereupon Agent Mary Anne MATS from FO9 Cliff Road provided a 32 ounce Captain Sherlock Martini such as those made at Molly’s on Main, an intel site in Plum City, Wisconsin just across from the DUCK POND where bad guys from Chicago sometimes would be found floating.

As Atomic Betty polished off Grolsch #1 she put an Altoid breathe mint in her mouth, signaling Chips that she wanted to PROVIDE PLEASURE not to be confused with the bullshit operation PROVIDE COMFORT.

As she slipped below deck to assume the MISSION POSITION, Chips’ legendary TI was increasing from 100% to TUNGSTEN causing him difficulty in walking.  As Atomic Betty pre-lubed in the forward cabin, Stone handed Chips a pair of incoming Clippers, the first an Immediate from BJ Davis a former stuntman and full time Marine:

Devil Dog BJ Immediate to Devil Dog Chips, copy Devil Dog BAM Mad Bax:

“Chips and Ross, Captain Dan Hanley and his wife are still missing! Dan's disappearance is mentioned in our latest trailer for the TV Series, "Whistleblowers - the Untold Stories". Please share this in hopes that we can find out what happened to Dan and Huma Hanley!

Until we find Dan be alert to the fact that ‘chatter’ indicates an imminent hit on you, Chips.  BAM Mad Bax to block.  BJ”

Chips was half way through his first 32 ounce CSM when a fully moistened Atomic Betty appeared on deck bare-chested and only wearing a Pastel Mint Green IOC that was thoroughly saturated in anticipation of the master thong-slinger.  She had a worried look on her face and Chips noticed the circuit breakers on her 44-Ds were not ‘at the ready’.  She handed Chips a FLASH BVR CLIPPER that had just come into her Clipper DILDO (Defense Intel Liason Defeats Obama).

Royal Crown Agent Fanny Galore (Scotland) BVR FLASH CLIPPER to Agent Chips, FYEO:

“I received a fairly urgent FLASH clipper from  AD Corr, Ireland.  It appears that Agent Marquis d'Cartier is indeed alive having washed up on a  beach on the island's west coast some time ago. Since then he's been in a quasi- amnesiac state. We believe he was picked up (rather roughly) and tossed into a sideways zodiac with a motley crew of Vatican Assassins, curious S’mores, Ginger Snaps,  a BEatific  wood nymph,  a foggy war historian, seven dikes and David Icke. Have a look at this footage of the crew but be warned it contains sophmoric emissions. Moments ago and without warning he seemed to come out of his haze and is telling quite a 'fish tale' of his rescue by an Irish mermaid, . Turns out the ‘mermaid’ is an AD ASS SET and  Dangerette, the  former ‘Rose of Tralee’ 1985 pagent winner with an unpronounceable name not to be confused with Gwyneth.  She also claims to ‘know’ you very well. Please confirm her prove up of PEG (Pastel Emerald Green)! Meanwhile Marquis d’Cartier is telling anyone within range that the only Abel Body getting any ‘tail’ these days is you. Fanny Galore, Glasgow.”

As Chips finished the message from Fanny  he was told by Boss Hawg that the inbound amphib was 13 minutes late as he throttled back to saunter which caused a low vibrating rumble in the prop shaft causing Atomic Betty to hit ‘splendid’ on the MI quotient.  As she turned to retreat to the forward cabin Chips noticed the circuit breakers had popped and saw her mouth ‘quickie desired’.  Chips polished off the martini and ambulated towards the forward cabin where something else was about ready to be polished.  As he commenced Operation MOIST INSERT Atomic Betty hit 10 minutes and channel F4 on her Clipper RCMP Field Kit and cooed into Chips good ear as he rammed home his message to the insatiable Atomic Betty “Ride, captain, Ride” as she handed him a riding crop.

As Chips and Atomic Betty hit the 540 RPM like the low speed PTO drive on his IH284 utility tractor, an incoming from Agent RPM ( Royal Plum Metallic ) was sent in queue behind an Immediate from Hamish:

Royal Crown Agent RPM Immediate Clipper to Agent Chips and his MDJ (mount du jour):

“Chips, Bachman Turner Over and Game Breaker are releasing the following message from Abel Danger Agent HAIRMAN: Agent HAIRMAN confirms this correct, Barry Soetoro, AKA Obama, is hiding something in his past that is very bad. And it may not be his citizenship. I would not say this if I  did not know something and or didn’t have  the money to get the dirt.) As an IRS tax examiner,one of many former federal jobs, CRUSH has  seen what it appears Barry Soetoro has done, mostly by illegal aliens attempting to acquire a new identity in the U.S and/or criminals looking to acquire a new ID.  Barry, AKA Obama, was lawfully adopted by a foreign national, Lolo Soetoro, and Barry's name was legally changed to "Barry Soetoro. (Barry's own admission) Barry Soetoro was also made an official legal Indonesian citizen. (again Barry's own admission)  The adoption would be noted in Barry's vital statistics record in Hawaii on his original birth certificate...OR Lolo Soetoro may have always been Barry's legal birth father. The public does not know for sure at this point who Barry's father really was and Barry himself may not know.  Barry was raised as a Muslim in Indonesia and attended a Catholic funded school that permitted all faiths to attend. Barry's mother dropped him as a dependent for some reason, maybe even when Barry was adopted by Lolo Soetoro.  His mother's passport records dropped Barry as a dependent indicating Barry was no longer a legal dependent of his mothers.  (The passport records of his mother have been produced showing Barry was no longer a dependent when Barry was permanently residing in Indonesia.)  Barry went to Hawaii to live with his alleged grand parents after Lolo Soetoro and Barry's mother divorced. Barry attended Punahou School as has Abel Danger Global Ops Director, Agent Chips.  Chips ’67, Barry ’79.  A  "certificate of live birth"  can have names changed on it including a child's birth name, and birth parent's names. Even a modified date of birth can be on a "certificate of live birth."  This occurs frequently for adopted children where the birth parent does not want the child to know who they are. The public has no idea who Barry's real birth father is or who Barry’s real birth mother is. (Barry could have been adopted by his mother) The original birth certificate is the only legal vital statistics record of a person's birth parents, birth location, birth date, etc..   I can get a "certificate of live birth" for a dead person; I cannot get a birth certificate of a dead person without "Deceased" on it.  (I've tried) There is no evidence Barry Soetoro ever lawfully changed his name to "Barrack Hussein Obama". There is no proof Barry Soetoro was born with the name "Barrack Hussein Obama."   I'm willing to bet the name "Barrack Hussein Obama" is not present on the real birth certificate as Barry''s birth name or as Barry's birth father.  I have pictures of me with my mother and Jimmy Buffet.; that doesn't make him my father even if I start using the name Jimmy Buffet.The public knows Barry Soetoro finished high school in Hawaii as Barry Soetoro and attended Occidental as Barry Soetoro, where he did drugs and flunked out of school.  After dropping out of Occidental, Barry showed up in New York, homeless and on drugs. (Barry's own admission).  Barry then hooked up with a Pakistani to live with and traveled back to Indonesia on his new boyfriend''s dime to renew his Indonesian passport, traveling with the boyfriend. Ask any law enforcement officer in a large city or detective and they will tell you homeless young men on drugs in large cities usually end up as male prostitutes.  Barry ended up as a world traveler with a degree. (not likely).Barry Soetoro returned to New York from Pakistan and began using the fictitious name "Obama" for some reason. (again Barry Soetoro''s own admission).   One could only suspect that a person addicted to drugs returning from Pakistan to New York, the main route for Afghan heroin into the U.S.,  that maybe Barry had a reason to start using a new name.  There are literally over 1 million open warrants on file in New York, and. maybe Barry is one of them? NYPD Detective Jim Rothstein could find out in 30 minutes if Trump fronts the bread. After spending some time in New York allegedly working under the name "Obama", It appears Barry used the fictitious name "Barrack Hussein Obama" for the first time to file his federal taxes in Connecticut at a Post Office Box for the purpose of evading paying taxes in New York and/or to establish a new identity.  (This is a felony with no statute of limitation.) When the IRS received Barry Soetoro''s federal tax filing, the IRS could not attach the name Barrack Hussein Obama to the SSI number provided or the address provided.  So the IRS assigned the fictitious name "Barrack Hussein Obama" a tax ID number for a person from Connecticut (where Barry unlawfully filed a federal tax form using a false name).  Barry Soetoro began using the tax ID number as his SSI number when using the fictitious name Barrack Obama. This is why Barry Soetoro has a Connecticut SSI number.  When I worked for the IRS, I saw this occur more than once, and yes, it is a felony to knowingly file a fraudulent federal tax form.   Most of the politicians that cheat on their taxes claim it was an accident.  That is how they get away with their tax cheat crimes.  Using a fake name is no accident. It appears Barry fled New York to Chicago, using his new identity to get a job.  He likely ordered a fake diploma to bolster his new identity as "Obama."   Fake Diploma's were very big in the 80's and diploma mills were even being used by federal workers to get promotions.  There is evidence his alleged attendance at Columbia was faked (Barry never attended Columbia),  and Barry lied his way into Harvard  (he had no transcripts to get in)... including telling the Saudi royal family he was fighting in Afghanistan with the Muslim Jihad against the Russians, so that they would help him get into a law school. The Saudi's apparently loved Barry's story of Jihad in Pakistan / Afghanistan and paid for Barry to attend Harvard under the name "Obama."  The Saudi family has admitted to paying for Obama to attend Harvard and gave Harvard a gift of $20 million dollars.  Harvard in turn made their special attendee the President of the Law Review--a person that never wrote a single law review.  I guess that is what $20 million buys at Harvard. It is unlikely Barry was a Jihadist and was most likely a drug mule if anything, maybe even a CIA street hire (not a CIA "agent") to haul Afghan heroin back to New York  (so the Afghans could buy U.S. made stinger missiles with U.S. dollars to shoot down Russian helicopters?) I think Barry told the Saudi's he was a CIA agent helping the Muslim Jihad (how would they know the difference?),  but he was most likely really just a drug mule/dealer and probably still wanted on an outstanding warrant in New York.  More later, gotta fix a leaking back window on a 1995 Fleetwood Presidential Stretch, for that matter, considering Barry Soetero Davis a President is quite a stretch.  Agent RPM, Plum City Duckpond Aerator servicer.”

“Barry’s selective service registration is not normal either.”

“After I looked at Barry's selective service filing I noticed it was most likely fraudulent too based on the name he used. Barry did not start using the name "Obama" until he returned from Pakistan (long after he flunked out of school in California).   His selective service record (maintained in Chicago coincidentally) shows he registered at a Hawaiian post office as "Obama" in Sept 1980.    Problem, Barry was getting high in California at Occidental in Sept 1980 (Barry's own admission) and was not using the fictitious name "Obama" at that time.  Barry began using the fictitious name "Obama" only after he returned from Pakistan. The selective service filing is fraudulent. Barry returned to Chicago and attended a semi-christian radical black church with his first female love, Michelle.  Barry admits keeping in touch with Phil Boener, not to be confused with Abel Danger Agent Field Boner, who traveled to New York from Occidental to be with Barry and was most likely Barry's first love, see also butt pirate. Barry still could not get a real job, because he was still a fraud, even with his Harvard degree in hand.   He could lie and take the Bar exam, but he could not work as a lawyer for a major law firm without a background investigation.  And he would never pass one.  So, Michelle got Barry a job at her law firm.  Barry never filed a case alone and never filed a motion. He wrote lots of memos according to the law firm where Barry worked.  (I think they know Barry is a fraud and don't want to be sued by previous clients).   Barry rescinded his law licenses, so as not to be disbarred for fraud. The Bar knows Barry lied on his application. Sasquatch  also had to turn over her law license for her involvement in corruption with the Chicago mayor's office. With time on his hands, Barry, a well spoken black man, was able to get elected to a State office, oddly because he looked for fraud in his opponent's voter registrations and got his opponent disqualified from running.   Barry. a well versed liar, was a natural in State Politics.  He used his political influence to get himself a position as a lecturer at Chicago's law school.  Barry embellished this position as a "professor of law" which everyone knows is completely false.  Barry was not a professor or even a specialist at anything but lying. On a whim. Barry ran for the United States Senate for the State of Illinois.  Politicians do this all the time to make a name for themselves even if they can't win.  At the time, the Republican Ryan was a shoe in for the Senate seat, so no real Democrat contenders entered the race.  But Barry did.  On a fluke, after the primary,  Ryan's wife, Jeri Ryan went public that her husband was making her have sex with other people while he watched.  Ryan dropped out and Alan Keys moved from Maryland to run against Barry Soetoro. The election got all kinds of press because there were no blacks in the U.S. Senate, and one of these black men was going to be a Senator.  Alan Keyes did his best to warn everyone Barry was not who he claimed to be, but the public saw Keyes as a carpet bagger.  Barry kept the lie going and presented himself as a clean black man that talked like a white man.   Illinois elected Barry to U.S. Senate.  The Democrats had already began scrubbing Barry's background when Ryan dropped out. Phil Boner, Barry's boy friend from Occidental, was found working in California as a communications specialist (receptionist) for a dental hygienist school and given a diploma from Columbia.  The rest of Barry's drug friends were all given jobs or money by the Democrat machine to keep quiet. Because Barry was such a news maker as the only Black in the Senate, and he could speak like a white man, he was made key speaker for the Democrat convention.  Barry then decided to run for President to keep the lie going.  No one in the Democratic Party except Nancy Pelosi and Hairless Weed  thought to question Barry's background .  They helped cover up the ugly background.  The only persons jumping up and down warning Barry was not who he claimed to be were Alan Keyes and Agent Chips and they were dismissed as TROUBLED GUYS. Now we have a complete fraud sitting in the Office of the President. Clearly the most corrupt, inexperienced, and ignorant President in the history of the United States who's only quality is that he can lie with a straight face and Prince Charles like dumbo ears.

Barry Soetoro is as much of a fraud as Bernie Madoff, and his house of cards will soon burn down.

At the half-way point, 5 minutes, Agent Atomic Betty called ‘switch’ and Agent Chips positioned for the fighter pilot’s dream, an unobserved stern shot, and he worked with a vengeance to deliver the full measure that the Lovin’ Spoonful had memorialized in their hit from 1967.  Knowing that the Amphib would soon be landing to effect the transfer Agents Chips and Atomic Betty had no time to be fiddlin’ around like the “bull shit lawyers” (pardon the redundancy) in this monster hit from Johnny Lee who may or may not be Agent SueLou of the Bellevue, Nebraska Abel Danger Office that was still working the Franklin Coverup from Bush One days in DC, capeche?

Chips felt Atomic Betty ‘tighten up’ as the sound of the amphib making a clearing pass reverberated through the forward cabin.  As she reached for the Minnesota Vikings tubesock, a simultaneous exploculation was enjoyed by the two ‘staddlers of the 49th parallel, who immediately collapsed into a parallel love pile as they caught their breath.  As post coital procedures were hastily completed a pair of Pastel Mint Green Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster ‘spy thongs’ were put on as Atomic Betty and Chips prepared for night action involving an amphib single engine ride to the rendezvous point where the S-4 minisub was on station with Agent Jam and Name Dropper aboard.  While Chips and Atomic Betty jumped into the amphib, a U-2 was being readied in a hangar at the Coast Guard Air Station Borinquen to launch for Robins AFB, Georgia from where it and Joint Stars would surveil the New Madrid fault AOR in preparation for the FEMA hit on ( redacted ) scheduled for a 7 day window of opportunity in May, 2011, not to be confused with the plot of SEVEN DAYS IN MAY.

As the Amphib lifted off and flew 10 feet above the waves on a course direct to the RP where S-4 sauntered, Chips and Atomic Betty received a FLASH Clipper from PacRim Hammer Banzai Pipeline.

PacRimHammer Banzai Pipeline FLASH BVR Clipper to Chips:

“Unknown Rider dead six 30 miles closing fast, low.  GLAMOUR BOY has informed Soros-Zgibniew-Kissinger of the Republic of US-Sovereign England-Russia plans for June 5, 2011 and the elder Scherf and his NWO wankers are in disarray, Bilderbergs infighting rivals Gorelick-Marcy catfight with Hillary poised to finger the winner.  Tango Whiskey has IDed  the fast mover as a CL604 flown by POSTER BOY on a work release from Prison in Canada using GLAMOUR BOY’s “GET OUT OF JAIL FREE” car.  Umbrellaman has engaged MIGHTY MOUSE to blow away POSTER BOY and expose ERRAND BOY, GLAMOUR BOY and the evil aces of 9/11.  Max forward speed, as low as possible, this fight should be over in 30 seconds or less.  Banzai, the Plum.”

Seventeen seconds later POSTER BOY got a glimpse of  what appeared to be a super trick F4S rolling in for the kill just prior to tightly sequenced launches of AIM-9Ms penetrated, I say again, penetrated the tailpipes then cores of both sissy-fans mounted to the tail, I say again, tail of the unmarked white CL604 that was gliding to a watery rendezvous with Davy Jones in a manner not inconsistent with the watery ends of AA11, AA77 and UA175 on that fateful day in September when the four horses’ asses from Canada attacked America for benefit of NOW-COL-SES-Vatican City and ITEM 5 according to this AMALGAM VIRGO 01 Briefing.

The rapid vibration of the maxed out engine on the amphib set up a harmonic that stimulated Atomic Betty into wanting to PROVIDE PLEASURE to her man Chips however she was denied the opportunity as Banzai Pipeline BROADCAST ADVISORY

at the 22 second mark: Agent FISH advises “Splash One, knock it off, saunter, eta S-4 now hack + 17, ready, ready, hack”.

As Atomic Betty was unzipping her lunch-time treat Chips engaged the autopilot of the amphib and suggested a ‘nooner’.  As Atomic Betty assumed the mission position an old F4S blew by at .92 IMN and did a victory roll that shook the amphib as Chips was grabbing some peaches and shaking a tree as described at the 1:43 to 1:47 point in the Steve Miller Band monster hit from 1974—The Joker.

Sensing that the rendezvous of the S-4 and amphib was getting close, Atomic Betty murmured ‘quickie authorized’ and a high volume, high pressure oyster transfer was accomplished causing both Chips and Atomic Betty to miss an incoming Immediate Clipper from Hamish who was below FO3 in the command center of the 72nd C4ISR Wing that never stood down when Ramey AFB was closed in 1973, capeche?

KSM Defense Lead Witness Hamish Immediate Clipper to Chips, Atomic Betty, Rico Gamboline, Dwarf, Tango Whiskey and all Canadian Abel Danger Operatives aField:

“Chips, GLAMOUR BOY has contacted WOERTHLESS at ICAO and they are offering up the ATC chief to protect Bandy Rabbit, ALPA President, and ALPAs attorneys including Rob Plunkett, Suzanne Kalfus and James Johnson.  Bandy Rabbit is playing patty cake with GLAMOUR BOY in hopes that Glamour Boy will not release DNA of POSTER BOY who is in a work release arrangement similar to Robert Hanssen and SES maven QUEEN HORNET who appears to be in a cat-fight with GORILLA WOMAN hoping to block her appointment to FBI.  Our lady in Ottawa has leaked this proposed story with the suggestion that it will be published prior to 21 April, 2011 where your TV interview is played in UK on SKY TV now that FISH IS FOUND and TW 8-10 is past:

http://www.msnbc.msn.com/id/42589519/ns/travel-news/?GT1=43001 Agent SueLou in Ottawa suggests announcements regarding Babbitt, ALPA, Woerthless and the removal of Beaner Limon at IFALPA  will follow. Hamish FO3, 72nd C4ISR”

Chips heard the 60 second countdown to rendezvous alarm sound and resumed his ‘flying position’ in the left seat of the amphib just in time to see the wake of the S-4 periscope offset 90 degrees and 100 yards to the left of the Party Barge.  As Chips deftly kissed the coastal water near Culebra Island with the hull of the amphib, Agent Jam blew ballast in the S-4 as Atomic Betty dreamed of another maritime maneuver well known by seamen as she gave Chips a TI status check finding him 98% battle ready.  As the hatch of the S-4 was opened by Agent Name Dropper a dinghy raft was launched and Name Dropper paddled to the idling amphib.

“Chips, have a Grolsch and join Agent Jam in the S-4, I will return to Crash Boat Beach with Atomic Betty from where she, I and Hamish will catch Jet Blue to Newark.  It appears that the Prison guards in Canada did a bed check for POSTER BOY and found him AWOL.  FISH’s splash is now a huge problem for Glamour Boy just as Slade Lane is now a festering sore for SHIPJUMPER.  Anna Chapman’s sponsor needs a face to face ASAP with an agent for the Republic, an agent for a constitutional England, and his designee.  You are to return to Milton Keynes, England prior to April 21.  God speed, Chips.”

As Chips took a second Grolsch from Name Dropper and hopped in the dinghy raft Chips saw Agent Jam launching an orange balloon tethered to a torso harness as a QB7 V-nose made a clearing pass over the S-4.  Jam attached the hoist hook to Agent Chips’ torso harness and held him tight as the QB7 made a second pass to effect the Fulton Extract of Chips and Jam.  A second Agent Jam appeared on the S-4, closed the hatch after waving goodbye as the S-4 blew ballast and disappeared.  Chips got one look at a tattoo that indicated that the woman hanging on for dear life was Agent April Cunning of Fargo’s Abel Danger office not to be confused with April Cunningham, Major USAF who accepted Chips’ message to Adm Keating on 11 December, 2006 or the April who was causing Barry Soetero legal challenges in Connecticut in April, 2011.  As April gave Chips a status check she found that a TI of 115% was clear reason to PROVIDE PLEASURE as the QB7 effected the snatch as Chips was effecting something similar.

As they were being reeled in, Chips positioned himself at the pre-contact position and Agent April Cunning cooed ‘Cleared to plug, quickie authorized’.  Contact was made an 540 rpm was achieved as they both heard the simultaneous failures of engines 3 and 4 on the QB7.  Not losing a stroke, Chips hit 311# on his Clipper Squirt Gun and full power was restored on the NPR-FTP transport as Randy Babbitt and Rob Plunkett of ALPA wondered who’d be the next in line following additional ‘sleepers’ in ATC after the removal of the Chief Sleeper at ATC

As Chips continued his security debriefing of April Cunning, in Abel Danger BANG ME office ( Bangor, Maine) Agent Ginger Cookie was spreading out the sale items, all in pastel, that she had scored at a Target stores hoping her target area would be the next in line for Agent Chips just as FAA Administrator Randy Babbitt would be the next in line as the FRAUD UPON THE COURT of Civil Case 1:08-1600 (RMC)(Pro Se) blossomed into a fraud upon the traveling public not limited to Chertoff’s pedophile probes or ALPA’s suppression of the risks of the Strangler’s Suite.  As Chips and April Cunning saw their extraction nearly complete they terminated the plug and entered the cavernous bomb bay of the QB-7 as the bomb bay doors closed. As they disconnected the hoist hook from Chips’ torso harness Agent SueLou of Bellevue appeared in the buff with a Captain Sherlock Martini, a Ramey Rimshot and a glass of Merlot for April.

As SueLou assumed her signature position the WATER BALLOONS and Chips grabbed a garden hose and donned his hipwaders, he was pressed back into action as the QB7 droned on towards W386 Airspace and Giant Killer control, NEADS, who on 9/11/2001 took the 3 F16s flown by Brad Derrig, Craig Borgstrom and Dean Eckman off their intercept pairing and delayed them by vectoring them to the east as what the mainstream media claims was American 77 bore down on the Pentagon to coverup the missing money and courageous Navy Intel guys, like Captain Chic Burlingame, Fish and Chips.  Chips was knee deep in his probing of Agent SueLou and in their exuberance they both missed an incoming Immediate Clipper from Agent Dwarf of Plum North just across the 49th paralled from Pembina, ND.

Royal Crown Agent Dwarf Immediate Clipper to Hamish, Atomic Betty, Tango Whiskey, Rico Gambolino and Marquis d’Cartier copy Chips:

“We Canadians need to encourage our Prime Minister Harper at pm@pm.gc.ca to explain the efforts of Baril, Bouchard, THE CANADIAN STALLION ( Canadian Forces ‘Poster Boy’) and Findley regarding the cowardly French Fry 9-11 but also ask his American Counterpart Kid Kenya to explain why the Federal Reserve (created on a Christmas break shortly after pro Fed criminals arranged the scuttling of OLYMPIC disguised as TITANIC which was the highest grossing sinking in world history, not to be confused with City of London’s sinking of SULTANA in 1865 or Canada’s scuttling of Queen of the North, and Queen of the north alludes not to Colonel Russell THE CANADIAN STALLION Williams former POSTER BOY of the drawn down Canadian Forces ) is forking over $220 million in bailout money to the wives of two Morgan Stanley bigwigs as per this article at Rolling Stone. Dwarf, Plum North”

While Chips, April Cunning and SueLou await the ‘jump’ light, at Cascade Aero in Abbottsford, D47 Drone #501 was readied for a round trip to Tripoli while Agent NY drove a white LINC/VOLT through the border station at Pembina enroute to an Abel Danger meeting at the Thunderbird Ramada near the Minneapolis Airport as Agent Dwarf would brief Agent NY how Abel Danger intended to keep on rockin’ in the free world thus upsetting the Twisted Sisters and their limp arranged husbands who would collectively become terminally flaccid when they realize that the HAARP-MAJIK National Weather Service report for Raleigh Durham, the center of MINIATURIZED TECHNOLOGIES, ‘engineered’ for Saturday, 16 April, 2011 had been in the hands of Abel Danger after their successful penetration, I say again, penetration of the HAARP Control Facility at Arecibo on 10 March, 2011.  As D47 #502 commenced an autoland approach into KGGW under Bigfoot surveillance, N874RS and N424FS were having their straight Navy AR probes removed in what has become the Elitists’ signature move, spoliation of evidence.  Perhaps the National Weather Service would enjoy spoliating this.

As the three Abel Danger HALO Agents were free falling through 8,000 feet they saw a RED SMOKE grenade was fired from the conning tower of the S-3 as it hastily submerged just prior to a laser setting fire to the tethered 44 person raft filled with SMOKED OYSTERS and Pastel IOCs.  Chips gave an Abel Danger hand signal to Agents April Cunning and SueLou of Bellevue who understood the HALO option was now unsafe as they hurtled towards the seascape underlying W386 as Chips checked their MI status and was delighted to find ‘puckered’ in both cases.  From under the burning raft, Agent Astute readied tubes 1 and 4 as April Cunning provide comfort in the descent.

Chips, seeing the Atlantic Ocean racing towards him, realized that his sister’s opportunity for redemption was soon to run out, but not before April Cunning would receive a high volume, high pressure Oyster transfer as at KGGW the second D47 rolled out to the east.

And then, just as they were about to be swallowed into the iron belly of the submarine, a smart and young but very-deaf leprechaun shinned down the periscope, tapped him on his left buttock and began signing him with an Onion Router message from an unauthorized source that was about to change their world for ever …

Abel Danger Dublin Corrs Dundalk  to Chips:

“You don’t know me Chips, but I have been watching you and Hamish and you must now get ready to do de OODA in de  Matrix of Malice. Before you enter there, know this: (a) Bombardier’s pedophile combat-support pilot Russell Williams, mustered the al-Qaeda red team  at Abbotsford Airport for the phony war-game maneuvers of Amalgam Virgo on June 1-2, 2001; (b) Using his knowledge of USAF weaknesses from the June games, Bombardier’s pedophile pilot then mustered three asset categories – prisoners, passports and patent pool devices – for the real al-Qaeda attack with Lansdowne’s 911 SWAT teams: (c) Russell coordinated the 911 attack with Crown Agents’ Sister Mary Elizabeth Harriman, his pedophile Femme Comp wife (d) Harriman and the other crones set up an electronic-warfare hub in Abbotsford; (e) even while Williams  was in jail, he was able to deploy  the surveillance team for the Bombardier Deepwater bomb through Clinton Rubin and  Lloyd’s Register; (f) while everyone was talking about the pedophile pilot’s rape and murder of the two women, his wife authorized the Lloyd’s Register of Pedophiles to relay ignition signals to embedded incendiary bombs in the Deepwater Horizon via tail-cones of Bombardier aircraft which had been illegally-modified to carry patented electronic-warfare devices by Martec, the  Lloyd’s Register subsidiary in Quebec. (g) Consider these actions  as a casus belli and alert your fellow Marines to pull themselves out of the Wag the Dog’s rectum Libyan and arrest you know who. I have spoken through Hamish; he doesn’t fully understand what’s going on which explains his glazed look and the fast eye flicker on the urls but he is the best I can find for the moment. Dublin Corrs Dundalk, beware the event of 11 June, 2011”

As  Dublin Corrs Dundalk led Chips, April Cunning and SueLou from Bellevue below decks, Captain Ian Brute Astute blew ballast, called ALL AHEAD FLANK and set course for Kittyhawk rendezvous.  As they we greeted by Ian Brute Astute April Cunning gave Chips a status check finding the Turgidity at 105% as Agent SueLou from Bellevue disappeared below the table as she apparently was going bobbing for something other than apples, capeche?  Chips turned toward April Cunning’s chair and saw a hand written note:  “Excessive MI, CRF, 3 minutes, a hard man is good to find, let’s rock Chips”.

Chapter 2

Did Hiebert Governor General take Harvard pedophile oath?

Rona Russ Bombardier Bomb – London & Olympics Underground – Come Home

As  Dublin Corrs Dundalk led Chips, April Cunning and SueLou from Bellevue below decks, Captain Ian Brute Astute blew ballast, called ALL AHEAD FLANK and set course for Kittyhawk Rendezvous, in accordance with Operation SPADE FLUSH, Coronet CROWN VICTORY, and the Canadian DEAD STALLION / COOKED GOOSE which would probably create another vacancy at #24 Sussex.  Pisser.

As they we greeted by Ian Brute Astute, April Cunning gave Chips a status check finding the turgidity at 105% as Agent SueLou from Bellevue disappeared below the table as she apparently was going bobbing for something other than apples, capeche?  She and the OTTAWA LEAKER had caucused in regards to PROVIDE PLEASURE, a distaff operation running concurrent to SPADE FLUSH and including an event in Branson, Missouri set for 21 May, 2011 if the BLOCKING TACTICS of Abel Danger Global were to successfully block the Airbus Widebody Event set for 28-30 April, 2011 to upstage the ROYAL PITA SNUB and also the Threat Window of 8-11 May, 2011 where the FEMA DHS Madrid Fault event was thought to be scheduled.  Chatter purloined from a bedroom bug at #24 indicated it could be as late as Memorial Day in the US, 30 May, 2011. Chips turned toward April Cunning’s chair and saw a hand written note:  “Excessive MI, CRF, 3 minutes, a hard man is good to find, let’s rock Chips”.

Chips thought ahead to his next trip to City of London and his potential targeting as a MAN IN THE MIDDLE of a complicated plan with no one to show him the signs.

He recalled how the perfect plan worked out poorly for Joe Kennedy, Jr. as he and his suck-up copilot in the BQ8 were shot down by Elliott Roosevelt, simply because Joe Jr. was the man in the middle between Eleanor Roosevelt, a Crown Agents Sister and Rebekah wife of an Odd Fellow, and the wife of a wanker in Scotland, pardon the redundancy, who did not want to ‘share’ with Kennedy, or any other yank,  profits in the selling of Scotch Whiskey inside the continental USA which, since 1871, has been a Corporation owned and controlled by the Crown.

Chips realized that if he were to travel to Milton Keynes again after the Royal Wedding he might be walking into an IMPERFECT PLAN just as Joe Kennedy Jr. did on 12 August, 1944.  Chips had plans to go to Milton Keynes and Stoke on Trent for speaking events 31 March and 2 April but a ‘bluebird’ told him that if spoke at Stoke the Truth regarding the Evil Triad or the Co-joined Twin he would never leave England alive again. Bringing merit to that argument was the fact that Edge Media could not explain why the taped interview did not get broadcast at 8 p.m. on 21 April, 2011 as promised.  Chips realized if he were to die in less than 2 months time he should not pass up a tempting 29 year old such as April Cunning, especially while her MI was beyond ‘splendid’,  so he put saving the world on the back burner and slipped below to join Agent April Cunning in Operation Hard Man.  Surely April would consider that a good find.

Chips gave his signature knock on the CRF door, which was ajar, but not like the Ball jars from which Agent Chips prefers to drink his CSMs such as the ones stirred by Ginger Cookie, Atomic Betty or Agent SueLou of Bellevue.  Due to his sense of heightened security as the FAA was dropping their silly color codes of domestic terror threat levels, he saw that April Cunning had draped her Pastel Nile Blue Item of Clothing over the TV rabbit ear antenna and next to it was her matching Pastel Nile Blue Clutch Bag Clipper Phone from the Smytheson Sale catalog ‘leather goods’ section.  He understood she wanted to strike her favoured ‘Mustang’ position where she would place her tail wheel on his main strut, in aviation terms at least.  Chips saw the empty aerosol can of Redi Whip so he knew she was good to go so no burdensome foreplay was required, so he set C240 and F4 on her Clutch Bag Clipper Phone and as the music started Chips assumed a mild 540 rpm synergistic security protocol to make sure this really was April Cunning.

Chips recognized key phrases ‘Look Thru Any Window’, ‘Smiling Faces’, ‘driver’s, ‘Sly Ways’, ‘Little Children all around’, ‘Little ladies in their gowns’, ‘heavy load’.  As he thought of the widely increasing girth of FLATUS 44 to delay premature exploculation he realized that April Cunning was acknowledging that Abel Danger IT at the Fargo Campus of MicroSoft, as opposed to Plum City’s Campus of  LengthyTurgid, was signaling they could now watch ‘real time’ the networking of the “filthy fifty” women deployed by the Evil Triad intending to upstage the Royal Wedding and also trigger the New Madrid Fault.  Smiling Faces was a reference to the banner of 50 women and one Marine at the home page of Abel Danger, a global leaderless intelligence force doing business at abeldanger.net and fbi@usdoj.gr and he realized April was reminding him to focus on the faces that were smiling in the run-up to Operation SPADE FLUSH.

As Chips was getting her message, she was also receiving the message that he was driving home still at the lower 540 RPM protocol as suggested by Royal Plum Metallic, the Abel Danger Agent who maintained the aerators at the Plum City Duck Pond across from Molly’s on Main in Plum City, Wisconsin.  As Chips was considering ‘drivers’ he understood that she was encouraging him to commence the ‘pile driver’ technique and to trigger multiple responses from her prior to COL, concentrated oyster launch, not to be confused with the City of London who had deployed Barrack Hussein Obama and a wide-body woman to drive down the property values in the United States for benefit of a Rothschild ‘cradle robber’ married to and ‘old money’ wop, but not like doo wop, a form of music popular in the United States from 1948 to 1965 where groups black, white or mixed would stand on the street corners and harmonize such as this megahit from a group that still ‘get it’ in 2011 as well as they did 50 years ago.

When he reviewed ‘sly ways’ and ‘little children all around’ he understood she was referring to the linkage of evil and the SOS-CV talent pools located in 132 nations where pedophiles could custom order a disposable unit of pleasure to be discarded, after abuse, in manners similar to Jon Benet Ramsey or Maddy McCann, or Johnny Gosch of Nebraska or Jacob Wetterling of Minnesota, all to be investigated by Agent Chips of Plum City.  He understood the SHAME OF SIN Children’s Villages, see also COMMON PURPOSE of UK, were to be exposed by Abel Danger so as  to share the Hope and Change of Easter Morning’s arising with all the global little people, many vulnerable adults-  GOOGLE HOLLIE GRIEG – and the least of the brothers of the First One Arisen.  Chips thought of the Abel Danger Agent from Canada who had worked as an Air Traffic Controller at CYXX before moving to Central America to keep an eye on the ‘sparrows’ of Building 7.

Chips was thinking back to how Colonel Russell THE CANADIAN STALLION Williams had looked through many windows at little ladies in their gowns and Chips was committed to proving that the reason why GLAMOUR BOY’S shrunken military had the clothing, kit and his vast collection of little girls undergarments burned by corrupt Canadian authorities intending to hide both the DNA of the Canadian Stallion from scenes of pedophile sex crimes committed by both The Canadian Stallion and the Harriman woman that lived at the same address with a pussy named Rosebud, capeche?  Chips was just considering the steganographic significance of HEAVY LOAD when at the 30 minute point April Cunning blurted out  Чипсы, переключатель и держать его с длительным часть which is Russian for switch although the Russians don’t share April’s economy of words.

As Chips honored her request and repositioned from ‘Mustang’ to ‘pile driver’ his thoughts regarding HEAVY LOAD were eclipsed by an incoming clipper, an Immediate which was received by both Chips’ Clipper Squirt Gun and April Cunning’s Pastel Nile Yellow Clutch bag created by the former Rave Queen who like to do Tricky with the Bullers and Fishmongers and has a pair of tattoos, one a dolphin on her ankle and the other on her…..oh, perhaps I better not admit I have seen it due to its location adjacent to the TA.

Agent OTTAWA LEAKER Immediate Clipper to Agent Chips, Ian Brute Astute, Agent Dunroamin of Canada, and Pierre LePeu of 5th Wing, Goose, copy April Cunning and SueLou of Belleveue:

“Our Lansdowne Technologies bug-emplacement snitch near #24 Sussex suggests we check out Russ Hiebert, Rona Ambrose and Gordon O'Connor re leaks via Onion Router encryption and Bombardier EW aircraft to the homicidal pedophile and fellow bombers of Kabul.  The Schlumberger LEAKER suggests GLAMOUR BOY (Harper) appointed him parliamentary secretary to the Minister of National Defence, Gordon O'Connor in 2006 and he generated ‘positive headlines’ in January 2007 by delivering  wheelchairs to a hospital in Kandahar, Afghanistan. We suspect the wheelchairs were the first components of a  Martec supply chain for improvised explosive devices from a Lloyd’s Register-owned company in Quebec.  On October 10, 2007 Hiebert was appointed as the inaugural parliamentary secretary to the Minister of Intergovernmental Affairs and Minister of Western Economic Diversification, Rona Ambrose. He was on the Standing Committee on Ethics, Privacy and Access to Information which held hearings on the Mulroney-Schreiber affair and  deflected Parliament from recognizing that Mulroney took the bribes to set up the Bombardier EW capability to conceal francophone attacks with Parisien’s Blowfish,  Queen Hornet’s Onion Router and Martec’s IEDs on targets in the Anglosphere such as BP and the Deepwater Horizon.  Chips, The Schlumberger LEAKER suggests GORILLAWOMAN is not willing to take the fall regarding DEEPWATER HORIZON and the resistance by the Princeton Perverter of Justice has started a ‘catfight’ between Hillary and her Handler, Kristine Marcy.  Abel Danger Global seeks permission to deploy Abel Danger BVR LEAKER.  Standing by for deployment to Branson, Bond Street, Baker Street or Paris.  OTTAWA LEAKER.”

Chips continued ‘operation pile driver’ on the tri-lingual April Cunning which made her a cunning linguist, I say again, cunning linguist, as he selected ‘dictate’ on his Clipper Squirt Gun to respond verbally to the OTTAWA LEAKER.

“Ottawa Leaker; I am knee deep in a security probe but suggest you contact Banzai Pipeline and Abigail Chopsticks seeking consensus that it is time to deploy BVR LEAKER simultaneously at #10, #24 and #1600.  To determine the source of the leak include a CD of Tricky on #10, directions to a nearby hotel to #24, and a $50 bucket of KFC at #1600.

If no response in the negative by Banzai Pipeline or Abigail Chopsticks, please have Umbrellaman signal “SPADE FLUSH LEAKER” to all Abel Danger Agents.  The first 3 BVR LEAKERS will go as described in the Briefing Guide for Operation SPADE FLUSH, the ten additional addressees are alluded to in the youTube included therein.  I will be debriefing for another 3 hours. Chips.”

Chips had no sooner pulled the trigger on the voicemail to OTTAWA LEAKER than April Cunning cycled her cervix three times while saying, “Chips, kjør hjemmet ditt budskap, men la oss gå uptempo og høre på Sweet Talkin kvinne av ELO, bryter” which is Norwegian for ‘switch’.  Apparently Scandanavians use more words so they can bask at the loveliness of the ladies of the north, capeche.  As Chips went up tempo, still in Pile Driver, he selected C6 and C180 as the debriefing got more in depth.

April Cunning’s tattoo on her left shoulder was getting saturated with perspiration as the security debriefing was about ready to get real lethal, at least for the FILTHY FIFTY, the global female perverts who were about ready to turn on Jamie Gorelick, Kristine Marcy and Hillary Clinton for allowing an OODA INTERLOPER to look through any window, but in a different way that the woman in the orange bustier on the banner of abeldanger.net homepage.  Chips was focusing on THUNDER THIGHS to forestall exploculation when an Immediate Clipper came into his Clipper Squirt Gun from the Vancouver Public Library as Chips kept up his hammering of the message to April Cunning, the Cunning Linguist of Abel Danger Fargo.

KSM Witness Marquis d’Cartier Immediate Clipper to Agent Chips, copy Banzai Pipeline, Hamish and any Dangerette being probed by Chips:

“I think it is time to update our verbiage and delete phrases such as ‘act of war’.  That is OLDTHINK – war is a racket (Maj. Gen. Smedley Butler) with far too much 'collateral damage' (innocent civilian victims) – and what we wrestle against now is an international RICO involving a ‘legal-financial-commercial’ pirate class that blurs traditional boundaries as was the whole idea behind GHWB’s ‘thousand points of light’, capeche?  The United States became a foreign controlled corporation when the Geddes Safe was removed from the scene of the crime of the Great Chicago Fire of 1871.  It was moved to David Cameron’s family estate in Scotland which is the home of the perverts who serially abused Hollie Grieg, a crime which will be adjudicated by THE JUDGE.  In addition to the Corporation of the United States, Vatican City became a foreign owned Corporation in 1929 but went ‘unnoticed’ due to the engineered WALL ST CRASH just as the Royal Wedding will go unnoticed if Abel Danger cannot block the AIRBUS WIDEBODY HIT in threat window 28-30 April, 2011. Both Corporations (US and VC) were created by and for benefit of the third square mile (TSM) which is City of London which conceived the attack of 9/11 which would have succeeded if Abel Danger had not imputed a 41 minute delay in the departure of Captain Jason Dahl’s United 93 causing the second A 3 Sky Warrior to be sent to a watery grave in W386 airspace under GIANTKILLER control as directed by the Senior Executive Service ‘homo’ that was obstructing NEADS.  So the 3 square miles of DC, VC, and COL effectively control the world and have from the Phoenicians became Venetians then moved to ORANGE (1600s) Amsterdam before infesting the City of London. City of London did 9/11, period.  Of course they got some junior varsity Canadians to pull it off just like a short Frog pulled his BONAPARTE.  Chips, when you pull your probe out of the receptacle, give me a call on Clipper 71, Marquis d’Cartier.”

William of Orange may have moved the Phoenician-Venetian-Dutch bankers to the square mile of evil in City of London, but it would be Williams of Orange, you know the THE CANADIAN STALLION in the orange bustier, that would help overturn the tables of the money changers as Operation SPADE FLUSH would simultaneously cause moving vans to be parked outside #10, #24 and #1600 when Abel Danger’s Master Swordsman announces:

“Barry Soetero has a CUKC Passport and was positioned to implode America.

“David Cameron’s Scottish Geddes bank safe held the ignition instructions for the GREAT CHICAGO FIRE in 1871 to allow the Corporation of DC to enslave all Americans through instruments of  debt not backed by any cash or hard assets. See Banker’s Manifesto of 1892.  When it comes to HARD  and ASS SETS Abel Danger is at the top of the heap, not to be confused with Tight End Todd Heap, #86 of the Baltimore Ravens.  Edgar Allan Poe was from Baltimore and penned the Raven long before Agent Chips of Annapolis gaffed the OCTOPUS.

“Stephen GLAMOUR BOY Harper is protecting CANADIAN STALLION. This is being done to suppress Truth regarding Canada’s attack on America of 9/11.”

While Hillary, Gorelick and Marcy throw hissy fits and act like belligerent bovines – admittedly disrespectful to bovines – some previously UNKNOWN RIDERS are trotted out onto the track as Agent Chips begins his run for the roses and his candidacy for public office as opposed to his occupancy of pubic orifice, in fiction, mind you.  Chips was getting blurry vision as April Cunning cycled at 1000 RPM, the hi speed PTO setting on Chips’ 1984 IH 284 with the 28 horse Mazda gas engine not to be confused with the 3 cylinder Nissan diesel engine which put an end the IH 284 in 1984 as the Filthy Fifty began their attack on America’s industrial capacity for benefit of China and the pussies in the Francophonie, pardon the redundancy. Please review the fag flag of the Francophonie and see a self consuming circle of pastel on the standard French surrender white flag used in WWI, WWII, War in Indochina (Viet Nam) and the Somalia and Rwanda adventures engineered to enucleate the Canadian military, most notably the Parachute Regiment a.k.a. the Canadian Airborne.

Chips felt a good vibration so he pictured SASQUATCH, the first 300 pound FLOTUS since Rebekah Eleanor Roosevelt, to forestall an early exploculation as incoming immediate from Marquis d’Cartier, who was masterful at finding some of the leading ‘players’ in the French and French related banking houses, came into his Clipper Squirt Gun as he tried to keep another gun from doing likewise.

Agent Marquis d’Cartier Immediate Clipper to Chips and all Abel Danger French Speakers, copy Atomic Betty:

“Chips, presumo tu hai il naso alla mola così sarò breve. Ho trovato un altro pezzo di merda francese, perdono la ridondanza. My recent 5 day trip to Venice resulted in discoveries concerning DRJdR who was born 15 December, 1942 in NYC.  See Concordia BV (Holland) and Continuation Holdings (Swiss).  He is a DeBeers discard.  ‘Cradle Robber’ married an Aldobrandini in 1974.  Follow the money.  I presume you are also sniffing around.  Keep it up, Agent  Marquis d’Cartier  PS  I sent coded message in Italian so the Cradle Robber wouldn’t ‘get it’ while you are busy getting lots of it, in a manner of speaking.”

Chips indeed was getting it, as was April ‘the insatiable’ Cunning not to be confused with Major April Cunningham, USAF, who on 12-11-2006 worked for ADM Tim Keating USN and USNA ‘71, Commander of Northern Command or the Army April Gallop who was suing some people in high places over the French and Canadian attack on the Anglosphere for benefit of the Francophonie not to be confused with Barney Frank the gay phony who perverted justice as a member of the ever swelling PASTEL PERVERTS deployed to destroy America by the City of London, the Vatican and the Senior Executive Service which sprang up in 1979, enabled the corporatization of Washington DC in 1982 and would be trampled like a serpent head by Agent Chips of Plum City by 1 July, 2011, or sooner. See Psalm 91:13 if you don’t believe me.  Happy Easter to #10, #24, and the home of the fifty-buck bucket.

13 Thou shalt tread upon the lion and adder: the young lion and the dragon shalt thou trample under feet.

As Chips continued laying the lumber to April Cunning, he noticed an ill-timed Immediate Clipper from Agent Hamish of the Vancouver BC office of Abel Danger that was running a candidacy against two other candidates who had no knowledge of the attacks of 9/11 or the obstructer of Whistler Olympic Flying Events arranged by the recently jailed CANADIAN STALLION whose DNA probably never tainted the Harriman person of interest as she plays on another team.  Chips was trying hard to recall the relationship between another Harriman woman and Hillary Diane Rodham, who was handled by Kristine Marcy according to input from Jamie DEEPWATER HORIZON Gorelick.

Candidate Hamish Immediate Clipper to Agents Chip, copy Dangerettes proficient in ‘providing pleasure’:

“Chips; here’s how Brucey Baby and Sis used 8(a) funds to keep Staub and Hiebert ignorant of Bombardier’s Olympic 911 bombs. I asked the two men, Hardy Staub, a highly-experienced Boeing pilot, and Russ Hiebert, former Parliamentary Secretary to a Minister of Defence, some questions related  to  your research into Bombardier's Master Trust and the Rothschilds  procurement of a francophone EW capability to attack `Anglosphere' targets and leaders. Here goes the conversation; (Hamish to Staub) Were you aware of the Amalgam Virgo war games of June 1-2, 2001? (Staub) No.  [N.B. Amalgam Virgo was staged for Bombardier's francophone investors by its  homicidal pedophile and Electronic Warfare  pilot, Russell ‘THE CANADIAN STALLION’ Williams, the master panty sniffer who, at the end of the last chapter, had been established as mister  muster maestro of hijacked decoy and drone aircraft over Abbotsford for the  simulated attack on the U.S. Capitol Building which was to be repeated for real on 911]. (Hamish to Hiebert) Were you aware of the procurement of a francophone electronic-warfare capability through Andrew Saxton Sr. and the Canadian Commercial Corporation to provide dual-use airborne protection for players, officials and visitors to the Vancouver Winter Olympic Games? (Hiebert) No. [Note that Bombardier's Olympic airborne EW facility was also tested for its francophone investors by Russell ‘THE CANADIAN STALLION’  Williams, the EW pilot and homicidal pedophile; Williams had been ordered by his lesbian-cult commander  to stand down Canada's airborne defenders during the Winter Olympic Games and allow a francophonie airborne hijack attack on Anglophone-rich targets such as the men's hockey finals between Canada and the United States which the kick-ass Americans typically win]. Staub and Hiebert's replies – and also the manner in which they replied – told me that the two men were truly ignorant of the threat from the formerly-trusted man-in-the-EW-middle such as Colonel Russell ‘THE CANADIAN STALLION’ Williams, the  pedophile pilot who was in the habit of executing a  switcho-chango between anglophone and francophonie chains of command during Olympic events or war-game exercises. More evidence of spoliation; the Bombardier Trust investors plan in French and use patented PKI and Onion Router encryption devices, carried by Bombardier aircraft, to conceal the ultra vires delegation of Anglophone authority and eliminate any incriminating paper trails; good thing you have the electronic logs at D2 Banking, Canada Square. Chips; can you get the US Marines to take their heads out of their collective asses and give Stephen Harper an ultimatum? Remember I gave him a dossier on the Bombardier EW threat to the Winter Olympics in August of 2009 in front of an estimated 20 witnesses. We now know the Crown Sisters’ MO; their Bombardier Trust re-routes Francophonie trigger signals to igniters or detonators per the FLQ – Front de libération du Québec; same MO with the London Underground Bomb (Chapter 3). Over to you.  Agent Hamish”

Chips was taking it all in, as was April Cunning, when Chips felt the low rumble of the prop shaft of the mini sub slow to idle.  He saw in April’s blue Norwegian eyes and felt in her tight Norwegian thighs a willingness for a quick dénouement as apparently the mini-sub was docking with the Kittyhawk.  As Chips up-tempoed his pounding of the TA, April Cunning gave her signature 5 cycle cervical squeeze which caused an Oyster launch of epic volume and impressive pressure.

As Chips disconnected and handed April Cunning a purple Minnesota Vikings T-shirt with the number 7 on it, he turned to the moving map on the wall and saw that they were not docked with the Kittyhawk but were in the center of W386 Airspace where Giant Killer Control, NEADS, had protected the sequential destruction of AA11, UA175, AA77 and N874RS…in that order….on 9/11 while Brad Derrig, Craig Borgstrom and Dean Eckman were taken off intercept solutions of the Raytheon A 3 Sky Warrior that cost the life of MIT’s Thomas Hale, ATC’s Willie Card, Captain Gerald DeConto and the 5 duped Raytheon Execs who enabled the cowardly Canadian attack on America, pardon redundancy of coward and Canada.  Just because Canada is subject to the City of London does not give them immunity from prosecution of Wrongful Death, 2800 counts, or misleading the Bush, I say again, Bush administration into the promulgation of two errant and unauthorized wars.  Hey Harper, can you smell the coffee?  GLAMOUR BOY, do you need an ultimatum to do the RIGHT THING?

Chips had just taken a Marine Corps shower and applied a loading dose of foo-foo juice when another Clipper came in, this an Immediate from Agent Dwarf of Plum North who had been in the service of Canada from the early 60’s until they threw him to the wolves of the international court in a manner not dissimilar to the treatment Richard ROGUE WARRIOR Marcinko received for being ‘too good at his job’.  Even wolves have natural predators and for the pussies in Canada, study Great Pyrenees dogs and see if you pussy-wolves want to tangle with a real canine.  Glamour Boy, if you wish to engage, bring more help than THE CANADIAN STALLION,  Seahorse Baril, ERRAND BOY Bouchard, and Barney Fife impersonator Rick Findley. Game, set, match you hapless perverts.

Agent Dwarf of Plum North Immediate Clipper to Chips, copy Hamish, Banzai Pipeline and Ginger Cookie:

“Check out Ronalee "Rona" Ambrose, PC, MP as one of your Crown Agents’ Sister’s Sister; she was the Minister of Public Works and Government Services for Canada, Vice-Chair of the Treasury Board Cabinet committee, Minister of State for Status of Women Canada and Minister of Western Economic Diversification. She must have piped Equity of Canada and Bombardier Master Trust funds into the Cascade EW converted Boeings to bomb the Olympics. She speaks Spanish, Portuguese and French so let’s check her linkage to AF447. A member of the Trilateral Commission, she may have overseen Rothschild investments in Bombardier supply chain to bombers of Kabul. On January 4, 2007, Rona Ambrose moved from environment to become Minister of Western Economic Diversification, Minister of Intergovernmental Affairs as well as President of the Queen's Privy Council. She would share some whipping authorities with Russell Williams and,  perhaps, The Honourable Gordon O'Connor Minister of State and Chief Government Whip whom Harper appointed Minister of National Defence in February 2006 and Minister of National Revenue in August 2007.  O’Connor served Canada as a military officer for over 30 years. He joined the Regular Army as a Second Lieutenant in the Armour Branch, and he retired with the rank of Brigadier General after turning the command of Anglophones in the Canadian Forces over to the Bombardier francophones in Operation Pig Phucer. These folks may need a SNIPH security checks; more rigorous than the one given Williams, THE CANADIAN STALLION, the pedophile panty-sniffing  pilot who flew the Parisien francophone bombers to Kabul in the Bombardier combat support aircraft.  Too bad for Canada that the panties he sniffed were worn by little girls instead of grown women.  What a pervert, see also Trudeau, Blair, and the Geddes descendant.  Perhaps none of the testicles descended. Dwarf”

Agent Chips plays the Rona Card

Chips sensed that like April Cunning time was tight so he hastily sent a FLASH CLIPPER to the Divine Driveler, Hamish Charles Watson.

Master Swordsman Chips FLASH CLIPPER to Hamish FYEO:

“Could Russ 2’s virtual floating matrix have triggered Rona's Olympic bombs? Suggest Abel Danger French speakers investigate the roles of Russ Hiebert and Russell Williams in the Bombardier development of a virtual floating matrix for alleged use in triggering bombs in various buildings destroyed on 911 or – more recently – in Winter Olympic targets selected by Rona Ambrose, the former Minister of State for Status of Women, Canada.  Stewart Bell of National Post and A. E. Rothman of Bloomberg are in dialogue with AD Global, Plum City.  I am stuck in the middle of April and May, if you get my drift. Chips.”

Evidently the all-seeing Hamish in the Sky thought that Chips wasn’t paying attention and sent him a stern admonitory Clipper to stop dicking around and start work on the Grand Jury.

KSM Witness Hamish Priority Clipper to Chips, copy Banzai and Boink du jour:

“Chips stop dicking around: ask yourself if Hiebert’s Governor General took the Harvard pedophile oath? Check out Johnston – Russ Hiebert’s alleged co-conspirator in a whitewash of Brain Mulroney in the Airbus [in fact, it was the Bombardier Virtual Floating Matrix] bribery affair – for his apparent role in Harvard pedophile oath-taking ceremonies. Note that Johnston is the only non-American citizen to chair the Harvard Board of Overseers! Remember that his bum-boy mate and fellow Canadian privy councilor Maurice Strong has been using pedophile oath-taking ceremonies to extort Harvard faculty and alumni into supporting the goal of global governance by world bankers and a pedophile Crown Agents Sisters’ elite. Remember also that Harvard has archived Strong’s writings dated 1954 with a speech he gave on the Mau Mau and his description of Mau Mau pedophile oath ceremonies. Strong’s description  of what these people did back in 1954 looks pretty much like what the Bombardier SWAT team – piloted by the Stallion – did to poor little JonBenet in 1996. This pedophile oath-taking crap goes back a long way; during one mission in the bamboo forest a Kenyan Mau Mau tracker captured a 50 or 60-year-old insurgent named Obama who spoke perfect English; this was presumably the pedophile oath-taking grandfather of U.S. President Obama POTUS 44 who is, presumably, the pedophile oath-taking Harvard alumnus recruited for Global Governance by David Johnston, the former Chairman of the Harvard Board of Overseers! We need to get the rights to a Grand Jury extended to ‘We the English Speaking Peoples’; we can then force them to give us access to pre-trial evidence, including any spoliation of crime scenes and distinguish between the victims of murder-for-hire or wrongful deaths as in JonBenet and Beverley Eckert”

Chips saw that April Cunning was putting on her underpinnings so to grant her a modicum of privacy he turned away from the pleasant visual buffet of a pair of 44s and a delightful whisker biscuit and stuffed himself into an Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster thong in Pastel Nile Blue as he thought back to the briefing guide to Operation SPADE FLUSH.  As he made his way to the con of the mini-sub he could see that Agent Ian Brute Astute had the vessel dead in the water and on the surface.

Chips looked around thinking he’d see the USS Kittyhawk, rumoured to be destined for India where the none Chinese part of the tainted steel from the thermate and thermite cut steel beams of 9/11 were sent by GPS tracked dump truck as the perps wanted to spoliate the evidence of what really brought down the Rockefeller twins that had too much asbestos to rent and too much height, 1362 and 1368 feet, to bring down in an intentional controlled demolition, hence the faked terror demolition.  Agent SueLou of Bellevue was standing next to the periscope wearing only a Pastel Nile Blue Thong and matching 44D over the shoulder boulder holder.  Chips noticed the circuit breakers were popped.  She handed Chips a torso harness and donned one herself.  Chips gave a confused look to which Ian Brute Astute commented:

“Chips, Banzai Pipeline smelled a rat.  Rather than have the Cigarette Boat painted to look like the USS Kittyhawk, Banzai and Umbrellaman requested that Agent Hoss get the B17G set up to take you on a quick trip to the mothership.  Hoss was off on schedule and is due overhead in 7 minutes.  We must get you and Agent SueLou of Bellevue in position immediately for the snatch”.

Chips thought the word was so lovely his TI started to increase past his ‘resting’ TI of 93% and when he noticed an apparent moistening of a panel in Pastel Nile Blue he felt like things were going well. Agent SueLou went up the ladder to the deck of the mini-sub and as Chips followed, close behind, he detected the scent of a woman, and he liked that.  On deck April Cunning helped Chips launch an orange target balloon that would allow Hoss and his copilot from Kent, England line up the azimuth for a Fulton Extraction of Chips and Agent SueLou prior to a turgid insertion by Chips of SueLou, something that would please her a lot and not be at all unpleasant to our man Chips not to be confused with Our Man Flint or Larry Flint or Larry Sinclair or Obama’s Dead Choir Boy.

Agent SueLou heard the thunder of the B17G and she thought of Balls and Chips, as in Captain Sherlock Martinis served in 32 ounce Ball jars.  She made a mental note to pack CSM ingredients for Operation Branson Zipline, the distaff meeting set for the weekend of 21 May, 2011 if the HAARP quake on the New Madrid fault line had been obstructed by Agent Chips’ delivery of a Stuxnet bug with a DEADF007 delay in his 11 March, 2011 photocopying of the HAARP energy logs not to be confused with Jamie Gorelicks modified CEMENT BOND LOGS from Deepwater Horizon.  Chips and Agent SueLou were both torsoed and tethered to the cable leading to the Orange Balloon, not to be confused with Gay William of Orange or Pedophile Pervert Williams of Orange, THE CANADIAN STALLION, who looks ‘stunning’ in an orange bustier.

Agent  Hoss had the B17G slowed to 140 knots for the ‘snatch’ and as he approached the cable, dead center, Chips and Agent SueLou tightened their grips on each other as she went into pre-lube.  Agent Hoss’ ‘snatch technique’ was flawless and as the old bomber was slowed by the snatch of 330 pounds of Abel Danger Agents, Hoss increased the manifold pressure while pushing the props forward.  As Agent SueLou found herself breathless, Chips performed a brief digital exam to ensure all was in order ‘down below’.

As Agent Hoss increased airspeed and turned direct to a rendezvous point at northeast corner of W386 Airspace, his English copilot from Sevenoaks, Kent, England, asked if he should energize the winch to hoist Chips and SueLou into the cavernous bomb bay of the B17G which looked a lot like SENTIMENTAL JOURNEY.  In fact SueLou’s father Chuck had been a WWII bomber pilot before duty at Ramey AFB where SueLou and Chips were pressed into service with the 72nd C4ISR Wing.  Chuck’s WWII leather bomber jacket was destined for a museum and the Ramey AFB Historical Association museum might just get it.  Because of the nose art on the Sentimental Journey Agent SueLou always wore a similar shade, Pastel Nile Blue although it had a lot less material than the Betty Grable lookalike on the front of the Sentimental Journey.

Jacqueline Anthony’s question was answered by Agent Hoss after Hoss had engaged an automatic pilot harvested from a QB7 used in Operation Aphrodite in wartime England, see also RAF Glatton,  after Hoss took a strong pull on the third Grape Nehi he had taken from his Idaho State University athletic bag.

“Negative Tony, we are just giving Chips and SueLou a lift to get them out of this airspace and they will be transferred to a C130 from Hurlburt Field to complete the journey to RAF Duxford. In about 7 minutes a special C130 SPOOKY 71 will snatch the two dangling agents and reel them into the back of the C130 so that they can conduct security briefings and debriefings in a VIP CRF like the one that was in the only C130 the Marine Corps ever had, 149806.  When an auditor finally figured out that the 3rd Marine Air Wing had a non-tanker C130 VMGR 352 lost the plane and it served as FAT ALBERT with the Blue Angels until it was retired in favor of a KC130………”.

Agent Hoss was interrupted by a call on 303.2 UHF “Cowboy 47, Spooky 71, 20 mile trail, low, will call for the ‘separate’ at 3 miles dead astern”

“Roger that Spooky, slowing to VMC for the drop and snatch.”  As Hoss pulled the props back and reduced the manifold pressure he called for Flaps 24 as the airspeed decreased to the ‘separate’ target of 105.

Chips was monitoring the comm. with his mini-headset slaved to Hoss’ radio head and he whispered in SueLou’s left ear “we will be dropped and snatched in about 3 minutes”.

Agent SueLou hunkered down and whispered “Quickie authorized” in Chips’ good ear.  Chips finished her off in right proper fashion as the Hurlburt Field AC130 spread it’s Fulton Extraction guides as Chips removed his ‘boom’ from the receptacle of his fellow Abel Danger Agent, who was quivering.

The crew of Spooky 71 was calling off separation in half mile increments until at 1 mile the co-pilot called “3, 2, 1, ‘separate’”.  In the right seat of the B17G Agent Jacqueline Anthony pushed the ‘red button’ and a second balloon was inflated below the B17 at the same time the cable was cut, but not with a box cutter like those supposedly wielded by 23 hapless Muslims who had been patsied on 9/11 by the Senior Executive Service during Hillary Clinton’s Trojan Horse ‘dog and pony show’ that would spell the end of the Gorelick-Marcy-Clinton Evil Triad.

As the cable was cut and the second balloon inflated, Agent SueLou felt the rush of a brief digital exam and Chips was very concerned regarding the reproductive health of his fellow agents, and she liked it.  As the balloon was inflated, arresting their free fall SueLou commenced PROVIDE PLEASURE techniques knowing that the Spooky snatch was just seconds away.  She had restored Chips to full battle strength as the AC130 with the Fulton mod caught the cable and pulled them in trail at 130 knots.

“Cowboy 47, nice snatch, RTB Quantico, Spooky has the clients, ETA Duxford 6+53, Happy Trails”.

“Cowboy copies, so long pardner” as Agent SueLou of Bellevue ached to be  impaled by her ‘so long’ pardner, capeche?”

Chips whisper in SueLou’s ear “We will have over 6 hours once we are in the Herkybird so we can do a full enduro at that time.  Request ‘airstart’.”

Agent SueLou of Bellevue, daughter of a SAC bomber pilot complied with the airstart request knowing that she’d get her turn in the CRF.  As SueLou was working low, Agent Chips heard an Immediate Clipper come in a relay from Cowboy 47.

PM CA Candidate Hamish Immediate Clipper to Agents Chips, SueLou and Hoss, copy April Cunning:

“Chips, I just determined how Hieberts (???) Thics and Mulroney brides hid Bombardier murder for hire.  I need to email BEA, SNPL, Bloomberg, FAA and ALPA immediately. Our  colleagues in Ottawa have launched an investigation into Russ Hiebert, the former leading government member of the Standing Committee on Ethics, Privacy and Access to Information which held hearings on the Mulroney-Schreiber bribery affair; Hiebert appears to have hidden evidence that Mulroney accepted the bribes in exchange for his help to Bombardier in setting up a global murder for hire service,  It appears that THE CANADIAN STALLION directed it for benefit of off-book investors in Bombardier Master Trust.  We need to get this info to Airbus and Air France reference their efforts regarding ALPA.  Hamish, enroute RAF Duxford.”

As Chips considered the incoming Immediate from Hamish, Agent SueLou completed PROVIDE PLEASURE and returned to a face to face posture with Chips as they were retrieved by the loadmaster of the AC130, Spooky 71.  As the Load and his co detached the tethers from Chips and SueLou they seemed somewhat taken aback at their collective state of undress.

“Traveling light, due security issues” explained Chips as he led Agent SueLou into the CRF after entering 17577 on the touch pad on the CRF door. As they closed the door behind them the Slingshot Rumpmaster was removed by Agent SueLou as the other IOC was draped on the rabbit ear TV antenna by Chips.

Agent SueLou was mixing a 32 ounce CSM for Chips while he was stimulating her to soften up the target area.  As Chips was at 113% TI it was imperative that she mix the martini with great dispatch lest he should suffer an overpressure on his primary unit.  As Chips gratefully accepted the Martini from a wet and willing Dangerette, Agent SueLou struck her signature pose, WATER BALLOONS, and Chips honored her gambit and completed operation moist insert.  As the security briefing was arriving at 540 rpm, another incoming Clipper distracted Agent Chips from hammering home his message to the daughter of a career SAC pilot.

Mission Position Artist Atomic Betty Immediate Clipper to Agent Chips:

“If you get this message, Chips, know that Hamish has gone missing after transmitting this sequence from his Clipper Sherlock Holmes Pipe from a meeting involving Elders of the Native Tribes. “My election campaign includes a proposal to re-instate Grand Jury rights in Canada which were abolished by the late Right dis-Honourable Pierre Elliot Trudeau in 1984; Canadians need these rights back in order to collect pre-trial evidence to determine whether  Russ Hiebert, Brian Mulroney and Canadian Governor General David Johnston, conspired to hide evidence of Bombardier murder for hire services in instances such as the murder of JonBenet Ramsey on Christmas Day 1996 and the wrongful death of Beverley Eckert on February 12, 2009. Chips, recall that Beverly Eckert (May 29, 1951 – February 12, 2009) was an activist and advocate for the creation of the 9/11 Commission. She was one of the members of the 9/11 Family Steering Committee for the 9/11 Commission. Eckert's husband, Sean Rooney, died aged 50 in the attacks of September 11, 2001. She pushed for a commission to investigate 9/11 and to establish a memorial. Eckert died at age 57 in a commuter aircraft accident on February 12, 2009 when Colgan 3407 was taken down with a flash of blue light. She was travelling from Newark Liberty International Airport to Buffalo Niagara International Airport aboard Colgan Air Flight 3407. The aircraft crashed in the Buffalo suburb of Clarence Center, not to be confused with Clarence Carter, New York,  She had met with President Barack Obama just a few days before her death in her role as an advocate for those affected by 9/11 and she thought that the HUSTLER OF HOPE  might deliver her more than the Clarence Carter ‘strokin’; she was wrong. Barry Soetero ‘stroked Beverly” and now the time had come for Abel Danger to Smoke the Stroker, capeche?”  Atomic Betty, Sec Code PMG”

Chips was doing the boy part much to the satisfaction of Agent SueLou from Bellevue when another Immediate Clipper came in from Agent Vani in the Mahwah/Paraumus Abel Danger Office in New Jersey from where the 41 minute delay to United 93 was imputed while the Raytheon A 3 Sky Warrior N871RS was replacing Captain Chic Burlingame’s B757-200 in the radar track inbound to P5606 airspace on 9-11-01 as Maurice SEAHORSE Baril and Charles ERRAND BOY Bouchard attacked a defenseless America on 9/11 as directed by the Frogs and City of London.

New Jersey AD Office Vani Immediate Clipper to Banzai Pipeline, Uncle Ray and Otto Pilot, copy Braveheart, Fanny Galore and Chips:

“Would it be accurate to describe Abel Danger’s mission statement as: “Abel Danger is a leaderless global network of passionate and committed advocates for the vulnerable, seekers of Truth and Pursuers of Justice, we have been assembled by God and we do His bidding as expressed in Ephesians 5:11. Happy Easter  Agent Vani, Paramus”

Chips was hammering home the message while considering what it must look like if Errand Boy, Seahorse, and Glamour Boy were ever to take a leak during the Grand Jury that would eventually deliver justice to the 2800 lost souls of 9/11.

As Chips was driving SueLou to the brink of exhaustion, an incoming Clipper from Agent Dwarf at Plum North interrupted his ‘high intensity security technique’ as he had to pull back the full measure of his hammering to take the incoming Clipper.

Blabbermouth Agent Dwarf of the Plum Immediate Clipper to Banzai Pipeline, Hamish, Atomic Betty, Agent Ginger Cookie and that slough-off Chips, wherever he is and who-ever he’s doing:

“In 1973, my woman owned a high end boutique in the Four Seasons Sheraton Hotel in Toronto and she had a lot of gays and lesbian customers.  I stopped in one afternoon and a gay guy stopped in and breathlessly informed her that "he and a few friends had been invited to meet Pierre at a massage parlour that night and he could hardly wait to get there. He said soon as he got there he could toss his clothes on the bench and get in the tub." Once I knew this it was easy to understand why Margaret divorced him, likely found him in their bed entertaining when she came home from shopping. Her spending the night with the Rolling Stones in the NYC hotel was revenge. My woman had many gay friends as she knew their ways as she grew up with two gay cousins famous in clothes design. Wherever we went in Europe or Asia we met Jesuits out of the habits and she informed me "that 85% of priests are gay. Where else can a young gay man go?” she asked. “He is out of place in a small town or farm, where else is it safe for him?" Agent Dwarf, aka Buddy Knox of Plum North”

As Chips was keeping his mind on his mission of satisfying Agent SueLou of Bellevue in an errant moment he launched a load early and was feeling terrible.  She turned to Chips while un-dialating and whispered in his good ear: “Bis dat, qui cito dat.”

Chips knew that, like the ALFALFA CLUB IN DC, in Latin she was suggesting that ‘he gives twice who quickly gives’ and he doubled his stroke as she hunkered down with her auto-dilator to enhance the pleasure and performance of her tail gunner, to borrow a term from WWII bomber pilots not to be confused with Barry Soetoro, Tony Blair, Barney Frank or other notorious tall gunners in the effort to DESTROY AMERICA. FUCK OFF

Chips recalled the 20 pound note he’d been given by a member of the Constitutional British Government Group as he tried to forestall another SPECIMEN delivery into a wet and willing Agent from Bellvue and I allude not to the psychiatric hospital where Columbia non student Barry Soetero sought counseling in 1981 at the insistence of Zbigniew Berzerski.  He wondered if all leaders of England were gays like William or Orange, B-Liar, Brownie But and the non-descended Scot who was floating the idea that Catholics should be allowed on the thrown to consolidate  leadership to Vatican City and City of London as dreamed of by Poppy Bush, or is it Scherff?

Chips presumed that Tony Lynton B. Liar would convert to Catholicism in hopes of ascension to the throne.

Chips had just responded to SueLou of Bellevue’s ‘switch’ call when simultaneously all electrical was tripped from the four Allison T56 turbos powering Spooky 71 and a FLASH INCOMING was received from Braveheart, Otto Pilot and Banzai Pipeline.   Chips kept up the delivery of his ‘windmill’ technique as SueLou from Bellevue reached for the Minnesota Vikings tube sock.

Global Hammers FLASH Clipper to Agent Chips and SPOOKY 71 EWO:

“Arecibo indicates HAARP EMP on Spooky 71.  If this proves correct restoration of electrical impossible, see BOEING UNINTERRUPTIBLE AUTOPILOT.  Am sending video instructions for BEACH LANDING now ordered for LAND’S END.  God Speed, and if this works we will have Super Puma hovering for seaside snatch of the clients.”

Chips knew that time was tight, as was SueLou from Bellevue.  He contacted the aircraft commander and suggested an RAF Herc with a straight probe, like Chips, should land three times at Land’s End to ensure any landmines would not affect Spooky 71.  A quick response by the RAF proved the beach landing site safe for Spooky 71 and Chips went back to boning SueLou of Bellevue just has he had in October of 1963 when they reviewed a BEACH LANDING of a B36A at Ramey AFB.

Chips fired of a large batch of smoked oysters immediately following the Viking Tube sock insertion by Agent SueLou. As they collapsed into a heap after the six hour security briefing they heard 4 chimes, and the red flashing crash alert as GO AROUND was heard on guard just before the lesbian ‘Guild of Patented Hits’  tried to relay detonation signals via Bombardier’s virtual floating matrix for live tests of the R2B2s before the wedding.

Chapter 3

Big Sister’s Lesbian Bait – Pedophile Switch – Lear Jet 911

Agent Chips to FLUSH THE SPADE in Sigma Chi in Francophone Act of War

As Spooky 71 had all 4 T56 Allisons at 1071 TIT (turbine inlet temperature) , the aircraft commander contacted Chips with a concern and an ACARS message from Banzai Pipeline who was Global at the Plum City HQ in the back room of Molly’s on Main in Plum City, Wisconsin.

Chips left Agent SueLou in the CRF and donned his customary FULT TILT COMBAT Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster in Pastel Lemon Chiffon, a steganographic  hint to SueLou of Bellevue to contact the color coded Dangerette on her Clipper Oat Bag.  Chips had always thought that when he checked SueLou’s status it was like feeding oats to a horse and SueLou always loved it when Chips blew oats hence the Clipper Oat Bag Phone using the Clipper technology that Panetta, “Fat Boy” Hubbell and  “Sissy Girl” Gore sent north of the 49th parallel in 1993 as the Evil Clintons, both CIA twirps since 1968 having become drunk on Quigley Alinsky Kool Aid ( ca ca ),  prepared to sell out America to the Chinese for benefit of City of London and Vatican City as enabled by the United States Senior Executive Service, known in French speaking (loser) circles as “ignorant, radical, comme des morceaux de porc lesbienne de merde”, or simply ‘loser’.

Chips arrived behind the Flight Engineer of the C130 and held up the message from the AC, aircraft commander.

“Major, I understand that you’ve received a warning from Abel Danger Global that all of UK property is unsafe to land on due to the fact that Abel Danger Agents are aboard and two of them are ‘a broad’ and I have been aboard the broad in the CRF.  I fully understand the problem with remotely detonated C4 devices such as the furniture placed in the WTC towers just prior to the failed CONTINUITY OF GOVERNMENT fiasco of 9/11 based on the British COG during WWII which England would have failed if not for US led salvation.  Let me propose a solution.  Agent SueLue from Bellevue just contacted Skybird 311.0 at Offutt AFB, Nebraska and they have directed that I land your aircraft on the USS Kittyhawk that has been transferred to the Indian Navy for the upcoming masturbate and swith PAKISTANI PACKER where a force from Wisconsin intervenes to block the force from Chicago in switching from Iran to Pakistan after Libya is mopped up not to be confused with the Soetero Administration that is mobbed up.  It is steaming direct to our rendezvous point of 49N, 5.42.58W and they have an ETA of 0+37 from right now. What’s our fuel state skipper ?”

“We got 1+23 fuel on board at saunter, do you wish to settle into the left seat now ?”

“Negative skipper, I will be in the CRF debriefing Agent SueLou of Bellevue regarding Operation Rina 2011, but I will be up for the last 7 minutes and the landing aboard Kittyhawk.  In the meantime while I perform security probes, please review the carrier ops I performed when attached to VMGR-352 in KC130F (bureau number 149798) which was NOT the haunted KC130 that was at El Toro MCAS at the same time as my tour with Quebec Bravo or the illegal C130F 149806 that later became Fat Albert with the Blue Angels who twice tried to hire me in 1975.”

In the CRF SueLou from Bellevue heard the good news and removed her IOC to capitalize on the extra 30 minutes of pole sitting, to borrow a term from NASCAR.  Chips could feel his turgidity index passing 107% as he entered the encryption code in the cyber lock of the CRF.  As he stepped in, locking the door behind him, Agent SueLou removed his IOC in Pastel Lemon Chiffon and commenced wetstart procedures but not like those that John McCain did in the summer of ’67 while Chips was sweating his ass off at Annapolis.  As the crew up front reviewed C130 carrier ops, Chips switched from wetstart to moist insert and SueLou liked it alot.  Chips found it pleasant, as well.

Agent Chips is summonsed forward to the Hercules COCKpit with such dispatch that he arrives behind Flight Engineer Luke Dunlap, USMC, wearing only his ‘full tilt combat thong, with humongous pouch, in Pastel Lemon Chiffon, hold the meringue.  An aircraft carrier thought to be mothballed at Bremerton steams toward The Dhamra Port, which Pakistan was told was 50% for benefit of Tata builder of the Nano,but was dredged on instructions from Brussels with their eyes on  Pakistan. Chips wonders who is more ignorant, Boeing Hiebert or dupes who may waist a vote on the CANADIAN STALLION’S fellow air pirate whose candidacy should end on 2 May after SHUTTLE MAYDAY and hopefully not a Fault Fatal at New Madrid. SBA-NAPAWASH-SES-SERCO-CLINTON RUBIN-MCCONNELL INTERNATIONAL Marcy orders GLAMOUR BOY to give CANADIAN STALLION an overnight pass for pilot service in Francophone BS (bait and switch?).

Global Hammer Banzai Pipeline orders Chips to BALL THE GROOVE, much to delight of SuzieQ who lost a man in a boat and want Him back.  FAA Babbitt and ALPA Moak reach for the RED GUARDED HANDLE but fumbling fingers pickle their load.  Sidley Austin braces for backlash from disgruntled losers of lawsuits involving disbarred Sasquatch and her husband who surrendered without a fight; to Illinois Bar not in Larry Sinclair’s car or sitting on Donald Youngs man-biddette.  Col. Ted Westhusing awarded first Abel Danger Cross and Sword Award by Dangerettes who admire his integrity but bring added illumination on Panetta, Petraeus and the Princeton Pricks.  Crocodile Watson wears Aussie bush hat in Baker Street purgo of Rona Ambrose and Jamie Gorelick, fingering them both in Operation FOWL BVR. Chips realizes he’s been electronically buggered by Pelosi’s Air Patrol, Luke Dunlap tosses him out the back of Spooky71 wearing only his FULL TILT COMBAT THONG, in Pastel Lemon Chiffon.  After landing in a pile of clean straw, Chips is tracked down at Exhibition Pub in Over, Cambridgeshire by PWA  Agent Fox, of Astana, Kazakhstan and she demands a vertical pole stabilization probe in the 36 Stud  enroute to RAF (redacted) as the 6 disc CD player is remotely tuned to 4 Tenors and Braveheart on Bagpipes as high volume oysters flow.

Chips was still at full mission readiness with an observed TI or 107% as Agent SueLou of Bellevue reminded him of the upcoming Victory Party at Branson, Missouri set for 21 May, 2011 to mark the ‘scrubbing’ of the HAARP QUAKE mission at New Madrid Fault as FEMA and DHS realized they have ‘leakers amongst ‘em’ just like the BVR Leaker in the  Kristine Marcy-Jamie Gorelick-Hillary Clinton TRIAD OF EVIL BVR.  SueLou had come up with a new position she called ZIPLINE COITUS(*) which she and Chips had practiced during Fulton Extractions as well as Straight Probe Insertations, all in the interest of security unlike the SEXUAL ASSAULTS of young Mexican Americans by the TSA ..(* COITUS  clearly obama is threatening United States) simply because the ugly women at DHS, FEMA, Supreme Court and SES wanted to humiliate pretty, heterosexual woman whom any straight male would find WOODY WORTHY unlike the beligerant porcine sweathogs especially those from Princeton.  As Chips inserted while SueLou was suspended from the rotating jig, Agent SueLou lowered herself to gain FULL INSERT while commenting to Chips “Stud 36, you are an incredible sport.  Bone me.”

“SueLou, of course it’s my pleasure to bone you.  But regarding incredible sport hark back to 1980 when Limp Jimmy’s Air Force ‘wannabe fighter pilots’ pranged a perfectly good YMC-130H simply because they fired the thrusters too early.”

“Chips, that’s what all the Dangerettes think is so remarkable about you, how can you possibly stave off an oyster launch when you have a stable of beautiful mounts who want nothing more than to receive your essence while providing you pleasure.”

“SueLou, whenever a Dangerette starts to quiver and dilate down, I picture the DHS dog or the Lesbo appointed to the Court and suddenly any chance of a premature ejaculation is hours off...... ”

As Agent SueLou from Bellevue was bouncing up and down while turning round and round Chips saw an Immediate Clipper come in from Abel Danger Global where Banzai Pipeline was probably knee deep in a security evolution with his favored co-Agent Bean who works closely with Juan from Puerto Rico and John Galt, the Arizona Ranger with the BIG IRON on his hip not to be confused with the Wisconsin Militia Commander with the big iron behind his zip.

SPADE FLUSH Hammer Immediate Clipper to Hamish, Abigail Chopstick, Belfast Mike, Suky Slicer, Braveheart, Fanny Galore, copy Chips, SuzieQ and Atomic Betty:

“The FBI backdoor got the BS out yesterday in DC and our man Tango Whiskey is all over it .  I will be switching all of Abel Danger over to CARNIVORE as Panetta-Petraeus seem to be listening more as the end game draws near in SPADE FLUSH.  Check Russ Hiebert’s links to Canadian Governor General David Johnston and pedophile pilot Canadian Forces Colonel Russell THE CANADIAN STALLION Williams; they appear to have used Bombardier’s virtual floating matrix (‘VFM’) communications to co-ordinate the London Underground bombing on 7/7; they appear to have used the same Bombardier VFM to co-ordinate construction of a Taliban escape tunnel by francophone double agents, embedded with Correctional Services Canada and transported by Queen Hornet, the former Deputy Director of the Office of Construction Management and the founder of Con Air. HAMMER Global encourages VFM blocking Virile Fucking Marine, pardon the double redundancy. Dangerette Hammer Ginger Cookie has dispatched SuzieQ and Atomic Betty to join aboard Kitty Hawk.  SuzieQ will brief you on MAN IN THE BOAT event of 1950.  Atomic Betty is ‘inside USIS’ but for security purposes code USELESS applies.  Switch from Clipper to Carnivore upon un-arrested landing aboard Kittyhawk.  Banzai, The Plum”

Chips was reviewing the Ops Plan SMEAC for Operation FOWL BVR which was to take out Gorelick, Marcy, Rodham, Janet and the Penguin when he almost lost his mojo.  Sensing his drop in TI to under his resting turgidity of 93% Agent SueLou terminated ZIPLINE COITUS and resumed Operation Wetstart.  Chips withdrew and inserted as his TI passed 107%, as per Abel Danger Protocol as expressed in the Abel Body mantra: nous ne seront jamais insérer le pénis avant, il est difficile contrairement à ceux à court chie dans le pays qui sera bientôt agitent leurs drapeaux blancs après une attaque à ING la Libye de l'air.

Once satisfactory plugged into Agent SueLou of Bellevue Chips realized that this young maven was robbing him of his energy.  He wished he had on of those energy bars that THE CANADIAN STALLION and GLAMOUR BOY always inserted before a difficult mission like attacking the USA on 9/11, The Christmas trip to Jon Benet Ramsey’s house or hauling the Hiebert Mechanized Wheelchairs to Afghanization as part of a GREAT ESCAPE.  However, they’d wet their panties when the ARCHER COCKS HIS BOW, if you don’t believe me listen to BC, Burton Cummings not OXFORD RAPIST.

Chips felt the dilation down of the cervix and saw SueLou reach for the tube sock so he finished her off with a rim-shot at the buzzer.  As the buzzer signaled 7 minutes from landing Chips withdrew from MUFF operations (Marine uncover false flags), stuffed his junk in a Pastel Lemon Chiffon Combat Thong unlike what Canadian Transport Pilots wear under their flight suits to please GLAMOUR BOY, put on some Foo Foo juice and strode with adequate aplomb to the left seat of the C130, Spooky 71.  As Agent SueLou fell into REM sleep she dreamed of the next time she might provide ANGEL WINGS to Agent Chips.  She knew that as he, SuzieQ and Atomic Betty were inserted into Milton Keynes, they would be going in HARM’S WAY but with the protections of Psalm 91:11, 12 as they carried out their ORDAINED MISSION stated in Matthew 10:27 after having been CALLED according to Psalm 94:16:

11 For he will command his angels concerning you

to guard you in all your ways;

12 they will lift you up in their hands,

so that you will not strike your foot against a stone.

27 What I tell you in the dark, speak in the daylight; what is whispered in your ear, proclaim from the roofs.

16 Who will rise up for me against the evildoers?

Who will stand up for me against the workers of iniquity?

As the diminutive AF pilot removed himself from the left seat, Chips who first flew BuNo 149798 in December, 1973 called for the approach check while reminding all except Agent SueLou to lock their shoulder straps.  Back at the CRF SueLou was dreaming of MOIST INSERT with her 44Ds becoming firmer as she slept.  As Chips lined up IN THE GROOVE  and ON THE BALL the Air Force co-pilot was wishing he’d been a Naval Aviator and Marine like Chips who’d been BALLING THE GROVE since 1972 when he was NBQ in the T2 Buckeye launched from McCain FIELD and the Master of the ONE WIRE on 20 and 21 June, 1973 when he did two touch and goes and 6 traps in an A4 Sky Hawk on the Lady Lex and won his Gold Wings on 22 June, 1973 at Chase FIELD, Texas.

As the co-pilot in the right seat puckered up, Chips deftly went to full reverse when the LSO gave him the cut lights at 5 feet above the deck.  As Chips set the parking brake and joined Agent SueLou at the lowered ramp at the C130 tail, he suggested to the co-pilot that “once chocked release the parking brakes so they can cool off before we depart.”

As the Air Force co-pilot realized that what he thought had been methane was actually not, he thought of DHS Janet as he released the parking brake when given the chock sign by a “green shirt” on the flight deck.

Chips and Agent SueLou of Bellevue helped SuzieQ and Atomic Betty aboard as the Loadmaster, not Chips, but the aircraft Loadmaster, raised the ramp while up front the Air Force co-pilot tentatively released his manual braking as the greenshirt signaled the tug was going to push them back to the rounddown for the upcoming launch.  As Chips took two NDSU BISON athletic bags he asked the Dangerettes what was in the heavy bag.

“Six days worth of Chicken of the Sea Smoked Oysters, Chips, what a foolish question,” responded SuzieQ as she gave him a free shot of  Pastel Lemon Chiffon, fairly moist but not like meringue but equally dreamy none the less.

“My bags lighter as I just have the Rodney Baldinger NDSU Extend-o-peters and 6 Pastel Lemon Chiffon and 6 Pastel Mint Green combat BVR thongs” as she gave him a triple flutter shot of Pastel Mint Green with an apparent MI exceeding 100%.  Chips found it hard, I say again, hard to ambulate in a fully erect fashion as he told the girls to sit on the Nav table for launch, hoping they be sitting on something else for lunch, as he settled into the left seat.  Seeing that the carrier was only doing 15 knots and there was only 22 knots of wind over the deck he called the Air Boss to push the plane back to where the rear bogeys we beyond the round down.  F/E Luke Dunlap estimated they were still 900# over MTOW so Chips instructed the loadmaster to throw the three life sized mannequins of Sasquatch, Thunder Thighs and Gorillawoman over the fantail using the left paratroop door.  As the tentative copilot started to pucker up again an odor wafted through the flight deck and both Dangerettes exclaimed ‘Not me Chips’.

Chips asked the Flight Engineer if the engines were the A7A variant limited to 3995 shaft horsepower.  The F/E SSgt Luke Dunlap, USMC, of Montana indicated that was correct.  Chips directed him to disconnect the generators and 50% of the engine driven hydraulic pumps for added thrust, I say again, thrust.  Luke took care of business and gave Chips the good to go signal and Chips relayed it to the yellow shirt to the left of the herky bird.  Moments later he received the ‘clear to go’ signal as the launch controller touched the flight deck with his extended right index finger, advanced the power to 4100 SHP, got a ‘good’ glance from Luke and released the brakes.  As the C130 leapt into the air the acceleration was such that both SuzieQ’s and Atomic Betty’s racks were reduced in size from 44 to 40 but with and increase from D to huge.  Once out of 1000 feet on the radar altimeter, Chips noticed that Luke was restoring the electrical and hydraulic systems to normal.  He also noticed a free shot of Pastel Mint Green and an interesting sign from Atomic Betty involving her lips, but not all 6 of them.  He understood her intent, to allow SuzieQ to be serviced first deny her the opportunity TO BE WATCHING YOU, hence SuzieQ’s reference to ‘back door’ as pertaining to MAN OVERBOARD.

Chips released his shoulder harness and left the left seat indicating fluffy the Major could take over as PF, pilot flying.  He indicated to Luke Dunlap that he’d be in the CRF with SuzieQ and Atomic Betty and wasn’t to be disturbed until arriving RAF Duxford.  As the Moist Mavens followed him to the CRF both were in ‘auto drench’ in anticipation of Operation WET WILLY.  As the CRF door was bolted and the IOCs draped on the rabbit ears and left lamp, SuzieQ assumed the MAN OVERBOARD position for a man overboard drill and master driller Chips was pleased to do his BIT.  Atomic Betty stuck her business near Chips nose as she loved it when he had his nose in her business.  All Abel Danger Agents globally heard a TUNING KEY on HF to indicate HF was now switched from Clipper to Carnivore also as Umbrellaman began his SPADE FLUSH topoff briefing but not like the TOPOFF Operation running on 9/11 when the EVIL TRIAD thought they would finish off the elected US government not aware that Agent Vani in the Mahwah-Paramus Abel Danger Office was married to the ATC Tower Chief at Newark’s Liberty Airport where Vani imputed a 41 minute delay, thus saving America on 9/11.  Chips thought how foolish those little girl lesbos were and he harked back to what Fargo’s Bobby Velline had recorded in the summer of ’67 when Chips was practicing MUFF BONER(*) with a young lady from Ramey who later married an F14 RIO.

(* Marine Uncovers False Flag/Block Obama’s New Escape Route)

As he thought back to Bobby Vee’s song lyrics, he heard the incoming CARNIVORE call from Umbrellaman on 123.45, HF5606 and 311.0 Uniform and he felt great compassion for little girls who never had the chance to grow up, like Jon Benet Ramsey and Maddy McCann and Hollie Grieg.  Chips acknowledged God’s Amazing Grace in allowing his own 4 daughters to ‘gracefully’ navigate the years from birth to age 18.

SPADE FLUSH Courtesy Flusher Kui Longboard Priority Clipper to Global Hammer Banzai, Hamish, Marquis d’Cartier, Name Dropper, Copy Chips and Agent Bean:

“Operation RECALICTRANT PUSHBACK to honor Col. Ted Westhusing who was assassinated at the hands of Carlyle’s USIS, code ‘useless’.  The Pantywaist Pissants trying to take down the US Military agrees with Abel Danger in believing Crown Agents’ Sister Kristine Marcy has engaged in serial identity thefts by faking a supposedly US-citizen document trail for the apparent man carrying a passport in the name of Barack Hussein Obama; our spoliation inference from the emerging trail of fake documents associated with Obama passport frauds, links Crown Sisters (see link) to the corruption or extortion of senior executives in the Office of Personnel Management and the Office of Federal Investigations, now privatized into the Carlyle-owned U.S. Investigations Services (USIS), which dishes out ‘marching orders to Carlyle Canada’s redheaded stepchild, CSIS. Agent Bean will forward a Routine Clipper via CARNIVORE regarding Cross and Sword Awards (3), Lambs Lost Honor Roll, and Vatican Crown SES Hit List.  Military morgues at Travis, Dover and Hickam have ordered vastly increased supplies of body bags.  Kui Longboard, MD, Hickam.”

Chips really didn’t like getting Routine or Priority CARNIVORES especially when engaging a 3D enduro-Dangerette Daily Double.

Chips realized his CARNIVORE Squirt Gun could filter unessential calls and he had just selected ‘immediate-flash only’ when an Immediate from Skymaster came in from Abel Danger Legal PR run out of office space in Perkins Coie in Seattle and Vogel Law in Fargo, North Dakota.

SPADE FLUSH Aviation Legal/PR Skymaster  Immediate CARNIVORE to Agent Chips, Umbrellaman and Global Hammer, copy Agent Crusher:

“I will be writing to PM Harper, President Undetermined, and PM Cameron and will  respectfully request NO MORE BODY BAGS as England and US have committed troops to a United Nations effort without consent of Parliament or Congress.  And it is for benefit of France and Canada. France and Canada's last major action was when they spearheaded the attack on America on 9/11; France provided Thales Flight Guidance to Boeing Uninterruptible Autopilots, SMACsonic insulation, and KU band trigger antennae and arranged through French American Foundation’s Intellectual Property Attorney Hillary Roadhog Clinton (Rose Law, Joe Gigiore, BEI,  Little Rock) to misapply QRS11 technology through Raytheon Douglas A 3 Sky Warriors N870RS and N874RS if the smudgey paper work is more clear that Soetero’s second fraudulent short form BC.  MG Maurice SEAHORSE  Baril (CF) was running NORAD in Colorado and Charles ERRAND BOY Bouchard (CF) was at Tyndall AFB where 1st AF Assets are HQed.  It was not just France and  French Speaking Canada but also City of London and elements within the US including members of the US Senior Executive Service, such as Field McConnell’s former sibling.  I would suggest England and US withdraw immediately from the UN-Banker No Fly Zone in Libya intended to halt Sharia Central Banks from displacing the Rothschild Goons  and withdraw from the City of London effort to protect the flow of opium and heroin from Afghanistan. Perhaps if our alleged leaders refuse to recall future BBBs, Body Bag Boys, we, THE PEOPLE, should recall the failed leaders starting with GLAMOUR BOY Stephen Harper, what a twit, if I was his wife I’d stay away from #24 and find a nice hotel a VF Marine. For those among you who did serve in Viet Nam and did survive, I thank God for your lives. And America, or at least the Patriot Americans, thank you for your service.  While Agent Chips probes tunnel like intel rich spaces, I will craft a message to the shills of the elitist bankers, pardon the redundancy, who have placed their pawns and puppets in charge our nations’ militarys causing them to fight false and illegal wars to ensure profits from arm sales, and expensive body bags.  Stronger message to follow.  Skymaster, Perkins and Coie.”

At the first ‘switch call’ Chips withdrew his ‘sword’ from SuzieQ as displaced Atomic Betty became his new sheath with her favored position ‘cat shot’ where she pretended she was a lethal F4 and he was a lengthy ‘megathrust’ catapault stroker on the right forward cat on the USS Neverdock. Chips knew as he pounded out his message that the DISINFO mega-thrust quake would not mention NEW MADRID FAULT even though the Ramey U2 known to be in the area surrounding Little Rock and Whiteman Air Force Bases.  He also knew that the French Air Traffic Controller who had given him the video tape of the Airbus A330 modified in April, 2009 that ‘made up’ Air France 447 might be silenced for his ‘leaking’ to Abel Danger.

Chips continued to slam the sausage to Atomic Betty who was ‘hotter than a pepper sprout’ to borrow a line from John and June’s Jackson.  As Atomic Betty’s ‘core temperature’ and Agent SuzieQ’s business were driving him ever closer to an ungentlemanly early launch of smoked oysters Chips mentally reviewed the image of the Julia running Australia into the ground while sucking up to the Twisted Sisters and China.  He recalled the comments of Abel Danger Agent Crusher, who had done excavating work at Alice Springs/Orange Grove, who said “Julia is yet another phony like the MOP, Manchurian Obama Persona; yet somehow she gets the invitation to William and what’s her name’s wedding?  Go figure? Her oath of office was the one believed to be only applicable to the corporate entity – resident from 1933/1934  within the Australian Embassy on Constitution Ave, District of Columbia. Perhaps Americans should review Chapter 31 dated May 18, 1933 and then shutter the Fed and start building gallows as a ‘work project’. The Courts’ here have wiped out all attempts to have her ‘take the stand’ but not in the way a stud bull like HUCKLEBERRY FINN takes the stand to upgrade genetics around the world somewhat like Chips who is willing to share his essence to upgrade humanity, capeche?  98% of Aussies have no idea this is going on. Sheep shearing is still the no. 1 racket here. The Treasury thrives on it. This Treasury in Oz is believed run by the same crew that run your Treasury through Puerto RICO. The Governor of Puerto RICO apparently has more clout than Obama but not as much ‘wood’ as Agent Chips.  Crusher, Adelaide.”

Atomic Betty reached for the Minnesota Tube sock so Chips disconnected his probe to save her from firing off her ‘multiples’ prior to the right, proper end of her half of the enduro being shared by Agent Suzie Q while Chips was ‘hogging it’ just like the R & R bankers have since 1871, 21 years before the BANKERS MANIFESTO OF 1892.  Agent SuzieQ, being no slouch, saw the disconnect and immediately rolled over on her back just like in the Grand Funk Railroad song including ‘she sits up and she begs and she even rolls over on her back’, capeche, (0:50-1:00)?

Chips, ever the chivalrous non-denier of his essence locked and loaded while Atomic Betty converted to a ‘frontal presentation’ to keep Chips’ eyes on the target area.  As Atomic Betty did some things Chips had never heard about in the locker room, he upgraded his knowledge of the anatomy of the reciprocal gender, in a manner of speaking. Chips was enjoying his Womb with a View when an Immediate Clipper came into his CARNIVORE enabled Clipper Squirt Gun.

SPADE FLUSHER Agent Bean, Pastel Jade Green, Immediate Clipper to Agent Banzai Pipeline, copy Hamish, Kui Longboard and Chips:

“Gentleman, pursuant to the suggestion of Global Hammer Banzai, the Dangerettes have announced the first three awardees of the Abel Danger CROSS AND SWORD AWARDS (3) to Ted Westhusing, Pat Tillman and Chic Burlingame.  That caused our Agent SuzieQ to mention the impact when a young female has her world stolen from her by a discretionary act of violence so we  Dangerettes, in keeping with the instruction of John 21:15-19 where Jesus admonished mankind to FEED MY LAMBS,  knew that if all children were allowed to freely develop a heart for God who I think is in the children naturally and the adults learn from the children, we would have the answer to all this mess in one generation.  Therefore, we Dangerettes have awarded 4 Lost Lambs to the Lambs Lost Honor Roll and they are Jon Benet Ramsey, Maddy McCann, Jacob Wetterling and Johnny Gosch.

We are considering posting a Vatican Crown SES hit list also at some later date to honor William Coombes, Eagle Thunder Rolls (targeted?) and all the native Lambs in Canada such as those that went missing in 1964 before William Coombes went flatline in 2011. Speaking only for we Dangerettes, we think we need to get the truth on the Birth Certificate so we can prosecute Pelosi, Reid and the DNC before some Indonesian Muslim is as long gone as a wild goose in winter or Obama’s CUKC  passport, paternal DNA and attendance records at Columbia where he got a hall pass from Zbigniew Bezerkski in 1981.  Good thing we have a copy of the Punahou’s  OAHUAN yearbook from 1979.  Gotcha bozo.  Agent Bean, wet and willing, PHX.”

While the photo of this NO WHERE MAN is useful, what is contained in the inscription of our copy, signed by Barry  Soetero as Barry Soetero ‘79, is more useful to our intel effort, now nearly ‘wrapping’. Name of the Hospital Obama was supposedly born at should have been Kauikeolani Children's Hospital until 1978. Then they merged with the Kapi‘olani Maternity Home in 1978 and became Kapi‘olani Medical Center for Women & Children. The name provided on the Trump’s second COLB is non existent just like his records at Occidental, Columbia and Harvard (lack of ) Law School???

Chips was keeping SuzieQ feeling like a Natural Woman while observing the Monde Venus of a willowy blonde with an hour glass figure and a four hour libido, not unlike himself in that regard.  Agent SuzieQ was employing her ‘undulating squeeze’ technique so Chips was picturing that DHS woman so as not to suffer the humiliation of an ‘ill timed shot’.  As he thought how easily dupable or exploitable ugly lesbians, pardon the redundancy, had proven themselves to be going back to Bernardette Dohrn he wondered to himself why they just didn’t commit hari kari and do the heterosexual, or normal, world and even the happy gay lesbian world a huge favor.  Then it dawned on him, if ugly lesbos committed hari-kari the Senior Executive Service, Femme Compe Inc, FLQ, and much of the ‘shadow government’ would be lost overnight.  And that made Chips smile and engage his ‘jackhammer mode’ to which a delightful girl named SQ, who once had considered herself an ‘everyday housewife’ thought back to her childhood and her first lover, Agent Chips 4 minutes after she reached 18.  Timing is everything, such as the timing of the two showings of the Edge Media Show on Sky TV on 28 and 29 April, 2011.  Or the release of Captain Sherlock Solves 9/11 immediately prior to the BEA Trial involving words like Manslaughter, Air France and Airbus.  Randy Babbitt of FAA and Lee Moak of ALPA, we are awaiting ACTION gentleman, get it in gear, capeche?

As Chips was considering when to announce his ‘stipend’ from Boeing given 3 March, 2007, he realized he could hire a lot of attorneys and buy a few more LT1 Limousines.  He was picturing himself in the back of the Purple Limo having his way with Suzie Q when he was distracted by a Flash Clipper.

SPADE FLUSH Agent Ginger Cookie FLASH CARNIVORE CLIPPER to Agent Chips FYEO:

“Chips I have an eager Pastel Ginger Snap FLASH for you at your earliest convenience.  In the meantime I know of your Cherokee DNA and thought you should see this: True religion undefiled is this: To make restitution of the earth which has been taken and held from the common people by the power of Conquests, and so set the oppressed free by placing all land in common." - Gerrard Winstanley, 1650 (see also Luke 4:18)  See also "We will bring to light the hidden works of darkness and drive falsity to the bottomless pit. For all doctrines founded in fraud or nursed by fear shall be confounded by Truth.”  Peter Annett, writing in The Free Inquirer, October 17, 1761, just before being imprisoned by the English crown for "blasphemous libel”.  I see a synergistic effect with regards to Matthew 10:27, Ephesians 5:11 and the words of Peter Annett.  Suggest you give the Royals a Marine Corps portion of BLASPHEMOUS LIBEL which is Royal-speak for TRUTH.  I cannot wet until you return to me.  No, misprint, I cannot ‘wait’ until we are joined once again, capeche?”

As SuzieQ grabbed the Minnesota Vikings tubesock, Agent Chips finished her off in style and got a 9.8 on his dismount by the Canadian Judge who also served as his next remount.  As Chips was dishing out all that Atomic Betty could dream of he noticed an Immediate Clipper come in but fortunately Agent SuzieQ handled it for him as she really enjoyed ‘handling it’ as well as applying negative pressure to it before enduros.  It was SuzieQ who pointed out to Agent Chips that WHEN THE WHISTLE BLOWS, ANYTHING GOES as is printed on the Album Cover Art on SQ’s favored album.

SPADE FLUSHER Agent Abigail Chopsticks Immediate Clipper to Global Hammer, Hamish, Chips, Name Dropper, copy Braveheart and Fanny Galore:

“Agents Afield and Abroad, we have evidence that Reed Elsevier’s phony London Underground bombing exercise was back-doored by man-in-the-middle investors in Bombardier’s virtual floating matrix who triggered patented dial-a-yield munitions and simulated an al-Qaeda attack. Remember the 7 July 2005 London bombings (referred to often as 7/7) were a series of coordinated suicide attacks upon Londoners using the public transport system during the morning "RUSH HOUR". During that morning, four Bombardier  or Martec agents detonated four bombs, three on London Underground trains in quick succession, a fourth bomb exploding an hour later in a double-decker bus in Tavistock Square. The then French Interior Minister Psycho’SHORTSTUFF’  Sarkozy, a Desmarais bagman told us that one of the names had been described the previous year at an Anglo-French security meeting as an asset of British Intelligence. Peter Power of Visor Consultants was running an exercise for Reed Elsevier, a Rothschild controlled company of over a thousand people in London based on simultaneous bombs going off precisely at the railway stations where the 7/7 bombings occurred. The Rothschilds’ mercenaries at Reed Elsevier asked Visor Consultants to prepare an effective crisis management plan and rehearse and the crisis team themselves set the exercise date and time: 9.00am on 7 July. Remember Crown Sister Ariane de Rothschild uses Reed Elsevier as a front to disseminate propaganda through the likes of LexisNexis to Gray’s Anatomy and New Scientist magazine; usual mindless Rothschild crap including support for United Nations Global Compact, funding medical facilities in the developing world to spread AIDS and hosting meetings to discuss designing a transatlantic agenda where Queen Hornet gets her rocks off in French. I believe Umbrellaman should invoke FOWL BVR on Ariane dR, ASAP.  PS, how come Queen Hornet’s lesbo buddy is so ugly.  Abigail, Crawley?”

As Chips was doing some master pipe fitting he recalled an Abel Danger briefing suggesting AD believes Crown Agents’ Sister Kristine Marcy has engaged in serial identity thefts by faking a supposedly US-citizen document trail for the man carrying a passport in the name of Barack Hussein Obama; our spoliation inference from the emerging trail of fake documents associated with Obama passport frauds, links Crown Sisters (see link) to the corruption or extortion of senior executives in the Office of Personnel Management and the Office of Federal Investigations, now privatized into the Carlyle-owned U.S. Investigations Services (USIS).  As Chips was hammering Atomic Betty and groping SuzieQ, at her behest, he harked back to an article that had appeared in the DC Examiner which he thought stood for ‘Darling Chips Examiner’…as well as most of the Dangerettes.

He wondered when FAA Administrator Randy.Babbitt@FAA.gov or ALPA President Lee.Moak@ALPA.org might start doing some heavy lifting now that Agent Chips had done all the discovery, videotaping as well as female body cavity searches, just to keep his hand in.  It was also Abel Danger who provided the interpretation of the BOMB ARDIER youTube to FAA and ALPA, to finger Hiebert & THE CANADIAN STALLION. To forestall an early exploculation he thought back to a communiqué from Banzai Pipeline who had been embedded in Iraq as a Chinaman working in the Base Laundry outside the Green Zone in 2005 so he could KEEP HIS EYE ON THE SPARROW, Ted Westhusing.  Banzai was not an indigenous Oriental but his father, Odd Job, worked with James Bond prior to upgrading to Abel Danger in late 1964 after a shocking revelation about the Rockefellers in Arkansas.

Agent Chips who traveled as JAWS ( Jesuits Are Worried Sick ) recalled Banzai relating “This is one person I cannot forget and have followed Lt. Col. Ted Westhusing's case ever since he was murdered in June of 2005 during my rotation back to Subic Bay, a 7 day R & R.  Chips and I had been told to broker a deal where US Forces could return to Subic Bay in the event the Globalist were to strike Japan or Guam as was rumoured. He was assassinated at the hands of USIS when he was preparing to return to the US from Iraq with a dossier on USIS's treachery and fraud being perpetrated in Iraq.

Later Banzai Pipeline had read a brief bio indicating Colonel Theodore S. Westhusing (November 17, 1960 – June 5, 2005), a West Point professor of English and Philosophy, [military ethics] volunteered to serve in Iraq in late 2004 and died in Baghdad from an allegedly self-inflicted gunshot wound in June 2005. ( See also Bill Clinton’s victim Keith McCaskle who was adamant about suicide and stabbed himself 113 times. ) At the time he was the highest ranked American to die violently in Iraq since the start of the March 2003 United States-led invasion. He was 44 years old, married with three young children.  Perhaps the CIA Clinton tandem did not respect heterosexuals who created offspring, not in a Petri dish, but rather in Bone and Moan procedures hence the outbreak of ARKANCIDE as reported to Agent Chips on a DC10 between AMS and MEM by a Director of WINROCK who predicted a HARPS store explosion involving a magazine whose front cover had a ‘perverted family photo’ of Elton John, his husband and son would not be shown the light of day in Mountain Home, Arkansas.

Chips was musing over how to cause both SuzieQ and Atomic to climax simultaneously for a coveted TRIPLE CROWD when an incoming from Marquis d’Cartier, AIR BOSS OF W386 Airspace where GIANTKILLER ensured AA11, AA77, and UA175 were vaporized with no witnesses, signaled some support of Abigail Chopsticks’ line of inquiry in Operation FOWL BVR ( Field Observes Wicked Lesbos, Beyond Visual Range).

Canadian SPADE FLUSHER Marquis d’Cartier Immediate Clipper to all French Speakers at Abel Danger plus Laconic Opiner with Cherokee DNA:

“Frogs and Chips check out this transaction in re Reed Elsevier’s phony London Underground bombing exercise; this pre-dates 911 and 7/7 and shows that the Rothschild’s were back-dooring man-in-the-middle investors in Bombardier’s virtual floating matrix; it has the signature of Ariane de Rothschild and her lesbo cronies in the Sisters. RNS Number:8990U Reed International PLC Elsevier NV 29 November 2000 NOT FOR DISTRIBUTION OR TRANSMISSION INTO THE UNITED STATES, CANADA OR JAPAN Issued by Reed International P.L.C. and Elsevier NV International Offering of shares by Reed International P.L.C. and Elsevier NV Reed International P.L.C. ("Reed International") and Elsevier NV ("Elsevier") today announce an International Offering ("the Offering") of up to 98.87 million new ordinary shares in Reed International (representing approximately 8.6%) of its issued ordinary share capital and up to 57.61 million new ordinary shares in Elsevier (representing approximately 8.6%) of its issued ordinary share capital). Reed International and Elsevier have granted to ABN AMRO Rothschild, Cazenove & Co. ("Cazenove") and Morgan Stanley Dean Witter, in their capacity as joint bookrunners, joint lead managers and underwriters of the Offering,  over-allotment options of up to 14.83 million additional new ordinary shares in Reed International and up to 8.65 million additional new ordinary shares in Elsevier. These  Wicked Women make Bernie Madoff look like a Tosser or Wanker, dare I suggest ‘shirt lifter?” Marquis d’Cartier, Canadian Hammer in absence of Hamish.”

Atomic Betty had whispered in Chips good ear, “How about a squirt in the whiskers from the World’s Most Potent Fighter Pilot” and while Chips was trying to figure out how to blow oats on command, another Immediate Clipper was handled by SuzieQ who had just peeled a banana and dipped it in Redi Whip.

SPADE FLUSHER  Dr. Nano al Umina Immediate CARNIVORE Banzai, Hamish, Name Dropper, Dwarf and Chips:

“Chips et. al., check role of Correctional Services Canada double agents as overseen by former parliamentary secretary to Minister of Defence Russ Hiebert, and the Canadian Governor General David Johnston. My sense is that they were back-doored by the men-in-the-middle of Bombardier’s virtual floating matrix who dug into the jail. Hundreds of Taliban prisoners broke out of a prison on  Sunday night, 24 April. Remember Hiebert delivered the phony wheelchairs to Kandahar with the help of Bombardier’s homicidal pedophile pilot Canada Forces Poster Boy Colonel Russell THE CANADIAN STALLION  Williams, PSE(*). The escape tunnel was started in a house located to the north-east of the prison in the city's Sarfooza area and continued to the entrance of the prison's political block about 300 metres away. The prison supervisor, Ghulam Dastagir Mayar, put the number of inmates who got out at 476, and said many were insurgent militants and commanders. The escape is reminiscent of one in 2008, when 900 prisoners broke out of the Sarposa prison following a Taliban attack on the facility, which was under Canada's oversight with that crony, phony Equity of Canada fundswoman, the former Governor General, Michaelle Jean. She is linked to the Canadian correctional services officers who spent years training guards at the prison in a francophonie conspiracy with Queen Hornet and her Con Air paramilitaries.” 28 April 2011. In your opinion, are pilots smart enough to operate an electrically powered wheelchair?   My Hawks CAFE colleagues are investigating Russ Hiebert’s apparent use of Bombardier aircraft to fly through Camp Mirage to pick up SWAT teams allegedly trained by the homicidal pedophile Russell Williams to support great escapes and Taliban contract hits in Afghanistan just down the street from your old haunt, the Taldykorgan Office of Abel Danger, Eurasia.”  Nano, the Ponderoso”

As Chips withdrew from Atomic Betty and then put his fingers on their triggers he succeeded in ‘detonating’ multiples in each Dangerette just before they bumped heads trying to PROVIDE PLEASURE for Agent ‘the customers come first’ Chips.

After taking care of his needs, Atomic Betty went to brush her teeth while SuzieQ was brushing her teeth, in a manner of speaking.  During SuzieQ’s Provide Pleasure technique

Chips saw another Immediate Clipper come in to his CARNIVORE CLIPPER, this one from Agent Hamish whom he was to meet on Baker Street some 14 hours hence.

SPADE FLUSHER LEAD WITNESS Hamish ‘Crocodile’ Watson Immediate Clipper to Agent Chips and his moist Dangerettes du Jour:

“Chips and ladies not in waiting, keep hammering away for a re-instatement of the Canadian Grand Jury rights. These were abolished by the late Pierre “Fairy” Elliot Trudeau in 1984; we need GJ  access to pre-trial evidence to distinguish between victims of murder-for-hire or wrongful deaths. Our Petit Jury can then  determine if Russ Hiebert’s Canadian Governor General and his pedophile pilot Russell THE CANADIAN STALLION  Williams are the principals or the victims of the Bombardier virtual floating matrix as allegedly used by Correctional Services Canada operatives for the 7/7 bombing and Taliban escape tunnel.  RE RED ALERT;  glad to hear you  quarantined Bombardier's virtual floating matrix assets, including any patented PKI/Onion Router devices, which might have triggered underground bombs at the wedding of Kate Middleton and Prince William on Friday, April 29th. Perhaps ABEL DANGER Milton Keynes and CAMERA 2 can get that March 31 video tape up now that  the nuptials and the DNA are exchanged, capeche.  Hamish”

Atomic Betty rushed back from the biddette with a worried look.  She held up a message she had just received as a Flash from Agent Telstar on the top of a tall building in Austin, Texas, that looked like and owl at night.

SPADE FLUSHER Telstar FLASH CARNIVORE to SuzieQ, SueLou from Bellevue, and SuzieQ:  “Whoever is doing Chips warn him that the HAARPO GROUCH has targeted his farm that sits HIGH ON THE HILL.  I know Chips is ‘enroute’ but he needs to ensure Abel Danger Global ‘redirects’ the I OF THE STORM.  See this video of what is bearing down on Plum City: Telstar.”

SuzieQ had just triggered a ‘near release’ and as she backed off to reposition Chips dictated, I say again, dictated an Immediate response to Telstar via Atomic Betty who enjoyed dictating, receiving or delivering.  She returned a phone call while Chips kept probing SuzieQ for intel vital to the saving of America.

“Agent Telstar, Chips thanks for the head's up.  Maybe they don't like the visit to Arecibo Haarp (3/23/11) and photos of the HAARP U2, photo sent via Clipper,or maybe they didn't like his TV show in England on 28 and 29 but if 'they' try to HAARP Field, oops I meant Chips, they will find the limit of their power at the HEM OF HIS GARMENT. If only one of you prays protection for the HOME ON THE HILL at Plum City, this storm WILL BE DIVERTED sparing his 100 acre property and home.  The HAARP Meisters cannot get Chips or other Saints, see Psalms 91:11,12 and besides, Chips is nearly at RAF Duxford for culmination of AMALGAM VIRGO REDUX, Spade Flush.  I have included the FBI Minnapolis Office so they can follow this HAARP HIT REAL TIME. Chips sends his best regards.  Atomic Betty, ‘switch’.”

As Chips continued hammering SuzieQ he asked Atomic Betty to patch him through to Tango Whiskey, the Phantom Phixer who served at Danang and once worked on a Pony Express A 3 Sky Warrior with a straight probe like Chips’ who placed his straight probe into Atomic Betty’s ‘recharge receptacle’ so her CARNIVORE RCMP FIELD KIT would not lack power for the call to Vancouver, BC.

Picking up on the first ring Tango Whiskey responded “Don’t worry, I see the weather, and if God doesn’t turn it by a 30 mile radius of Plum City, our HAARP refractor will, guaranteed.  Done deal, “White Hats” Otto Pilot, Uncle Ray and Global Banzai will assume control of HAARP. Chips we need to get your sister and her LGBT associates in DOJ Pride in front of  a Grand Jury; until then we won’t  know whether they are pedophiles by entrapment, by extortion or by inclination. The longer she stays silent however, the less favorable the outcome and, in a worst case scenario, she could find herself in a cell next to Barry and Hillary on Death Row. It is evident to the OODA loop insiders that Sis procured an illegally-modified Lear Jet from the Bombardier EW pilot Russell Williams and she used Onion Router encryption to conceal a lesbian bait and pedophile switch during the phony continuity of government exercise on 911. IMO she should be dragged before the nearest Grand Jury to answer questions related to the 3,000 wrongful deaths that resulted from her role as the war-game maitresse, or is it mattress, in the aforesaid continuity of government exercise. Note she ordered Robert Hanssen to steal the COG protocols from Ron Brown's office the day after she had Brown whacked over Yugoslavia in Operation ADF RESLAVE.

You need to  investigate Russ Hiebert as an unwitting  sponsor of the fast-track career of Russell THE CANADIAN STALLION Williams, the former Bombardier electronic-warfare pilot and 911 war-game maestro; we infer that he, was co-producer with his wife of a snuff film of the torture killing of JonBenet on Christmas Day 1996; we  infer that he was planning an airborne attack on the Vancouver 2010 Winter Olympics up to the time of his arrest a few days before the opening ceremony on a tip from Pierre from the 5th and Chips from the 72nd.  I have a TU2S now diverting from Whiteman AFB to Volk FIELD to block HAARP PLUM if God doesn’t cause a 30 mile offset. While Dr. Nano and Agent CRUSHER saunter up to Wisconsin at FL710, please recall that Barry still could not get a real job, because he was always a fraud, even with his Harvard degree in hand he could lie and take the Bar exam, but he could not work as a lawyer for a major law firm without a back ground investigation and he would never pass one due to homosexual, drug, and Pakistan issues none more burdensome than his HOOKY RECORD AT COLUMBIA. So, Michelle got Barry a job at her law firm. Barry never filed a case alone and never filed a motion. He wrote lots of memos according to the law firm where Barry worked. Sidley Austin knows Barry is a fraud and they don’t want to be sued by previous clients but our plant at DLA Piper assures me the suits are ready. Barry rescinded his law licenses, so as not to be disbarred for fraud whereas the Porcine of Princeton would lose hers for stupity and excessive girth rivaling OPRAH. The Bar knows Barry lied on his application. Michelle also had to turn over her law license for her involvement in corruption with the Chicago mayors office, pardon the redundancy.  Update from Dr. Nano in Crusher’s pit and Nano says AGENT CHIPS, IT IS BASEBALL SEASON, HOMEPLATE SAFE, Live, Not Livery.  Chips, looks like the storm is turned by the Hammers and BASH 71 will stay on it while you stay on SuzieQ, or is it Atomic Betty?

Tango, 321466 WCS.”

Chips smiled while he continued operation RED BONE as he realized the subliminal message in “our plant at DLA Piper” meaning that Abel Danger had an Australian

Exchange pilot in Dragon Lady Assoc.

Chips was relieved to think that BASH 71 would SOS (stay on station) until the Plum City HQ was known spared and the pair of Abel Danger Agents named SuzieQ and Atomic Betty were known speared, as it were.  To forestall premature exploculation Chips considered a recent email from Agent Roughrider in the Fargo Abel Danger Office inside, I say again, inside the MicroSoft Campus in Fargo.

“Chips, there was an article in the US World Report regarding the orderly behavior of the Japanese citizens and the absence of looting after the  Stuxnet/HAARP earthquake and the nuclear nightmare. Social scientists are baffled by the total non-existence of looting and savage behavior in Japan considering the magnitude of this catastrophe. They conferred with human study organizations as well as sociology experts throughout the United States . Finally, after days and days of studies and meetings, they came to a conclusion ......there are no democrats in Japan.  Roughrider, MSF AD”

Chips had responded previously but would thank Roughrider again and intended to do so as an Immediate CARNIVORE came in from Global Hammer, The Plum.

SPADE FLUSH One Man Wrecking Crew Plum City, Immediate CARNIVORE TO AGENT Chips.

“More details emerge on Col. Ted Westhusing's "suiciding" in Iraq. Days before his supposed suicide by a "self-inflicted" gunshot wound in a Camp Dublin, Iraq trailer, West Point Honor Board member and Iraqi police and security forces trainer Col. Ted Westhusing reported in e-mail to the United States that "terrible things were going on Iraq." He also said he hoped he would make it back to the United States alive. Westhusing had three weeks left on his tour of duty in Iraq when he allegedly shot himself in June 2005 in a manner similar to Clintons victim Keith McCaskle, 113 stab wounds.It is noteworthy that after Westhusing's death, two top Army generals, both responsible for training Iraqi forces, General Dave Petraeus, the Commander of the Multi National Security Transition Command Iraq (MNSTCI), and Maj. Gen. Joseph Fil, the Commander of the 1st Cavalry Division, were quickly transferred without much fanfare to Fort Leavenworth, Kansas and Fort Hood, Texas, respectively. Petraeus, which rhymes with BETRAY U S, was ‘turned’ at Princeton, aka Sasquatch, Mueller FBI

and Gorelick. But only Petraeus would have linkage to both  Pat Tillman’s execution and U.S. Army cover-up of Colonel Westhusing's death: Highlighted by fabricated evidence and quick transfers of senior complicit officers, none of which fall outside the purview of Matthew 10:26-28.  Chips, rip ‘em a new one on May 5th.  Rick Shaw, Laundryboy.”

Chips understood that Westhusing was prepared to blow the whistle on fraud involving US Investigations Services (USIS), a Carlyle Group company, when he died. He had also discovered links between USIS principals and clandestine events involving the Iran-Contra scandal of the Reagan-Bush I administrations. Westhusing has also linked USIS to the illegal killing and torture of Iraqis. USIS personnel whom Westhusing was investigating had the keys to his trailer. In addition, Westhusing's personal bodyguard, posing as Rick Shaw, Chinese Laundryboy, was given a leave of absence shortly before the colonel's death. The U.S. Army's official report on Westhusing's death contained a number of falsehoods, according to those close to the case. Most importantly, the Army report stated that Westhusing had electronically communicated an interest in obtaining hollow point bullets. The bullet which killed Westhusing was a hollow point. However, the Army's statement was false, according to an informed source. In addition, the Army combed Westhusing's service record and interviewed a number of colleagues in order to concoct a story that would make suicide appear plausible. California Democratic Senator Barbara Boxer is reportedly trying to get the Senate to investigate Westhusing's death. However, with the Republicans in firm control, it appears that murder of senior U.S. military officers is also something the GOP is more than willing to cover up, see also John Phosgene Wheeler and Ron ‘Squealer’ Brown.

Chips saw a routine CARNIVORE from Dr. Nano al-Umina come in as he saw Atomic Betty reach for the Minnesota Vikings Tube Sock:

“Chips, just got off the RT with Scott Stevens.  We had Tom Bearden dialed into a three way, sort of like you and the girls, I imagine.  He told us what RF to employ to turn the storm and we gave it a ‘mini stroke’ and it worked.  REST ASSURED SAFE AT HOMEPLATE.  Nano, BASH 71.”

Chips pulled out to prevent Atomic Betty from firing a vocal multiple as he saw an Immediate incoming from Hamish CROCODILE Watson.  Atomic Betty calmed herself with PROVIDE PLEASURE while SuzieQ depleted the contents of the Redi Whip can.

Baker Street SPADE FLUSHER Hamish CROCODILE Watson Immediate CARNIVORE to Agent Chips and the Boinkettes:

“Chips; keep hammering away for a re-instatement of the Canadian Grand Jury rights. These were abolished by the late Pierre “Fairy” Elliot Trudeau in 1984; we need GJ  access to pre-trial evidence to distinguish between victims of murder-for-hire or wrongful deaths. Our Petit Jury can then  determine if Russ Hiebert’s Canadian Governor General and his pedophile pilot Russell Williams are the principals or the victims of the Bombardier virtual floating matrix as allegedly used by Correctional Services Canada operatives for the 7/7 bombing and Taliban escape tunnel.  RED ALERT; pass it on; you must quarantine Bombardier's virtual floating matrix assets, including any patented PKI/Onion Router devices capable of triggering underground bombs, before the wedding of Kate Middleton and Prince William on Friday, April 29th. My election campaign includes a proposal to re-instate Grand Jury rights – abolished by Pierre Elliott Trudeau – so We, The English Speaking Peoples can eliminate the culture of political corruption which appears to link Bombardier investors to ‘false-flag’ Taliban attacks, orchestrated by government insiders such as Hiebert and his Governor General and senior bureaucrats in military procurement agencies. My Hawks CAFE colleagues are investigating Russ Hiebert’s apparent use of Bombardier aircraft to fly through Camp Mirage ( see Colonel Russell THE CANADIAN STALLION Williams ) to pick up SWAT teams allegedly trained by the homicidal pedophile Russell Williams to support great escapes and Taliban contract hits in Afghanistan.  Rona Ambrose and Jamie Gorelick are both WINKING.  Crocodile.”

Chips resolved mentally that his campaign would include a proposal to re-instate Grand Jury rights – abolished by Pierre Elliott Trudeau – back into Canada and other English speaking US Trading partners so We, The English Speaking Peoples can eliminate the culture of political corruption which appears to link Bombardier investors to ‘false-flag’ Taliban attacks, orchestrated by government insiders such as Hiebert and his Governor General and senior bureaucrats in military procurement agencies not to mention that City of London caused Canada, the US’s biggest foreign trade trading partner to attack America on 9/11 what was then, but not now, the longest undefended border in the world.

Chips saw the moving map on the wall indicate 15 minutes from RAF Duxford so he caused another TRIPLE PLAY, digitally, and left the girls in a satisfied, perspiration rich, lung heaving heap.  He had just caged the monster in his FULL TILT COMBAT Oscar

De La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster in Pastel Lemon Chiffon when an urgent call for Chips to report to the paratroop door behind the left wheel well.  Chips splashed on some Foo Foo juice, gave both Dangerettes an MI check, then left them as he ran to the paratroop door.

“Agent Chips, what time does your watch say?”

Chips didn’t ever wear a watch on combat missions so he smelled a rat.  He looked at his Clipper Squirt Gun and read 0708 on the digital time display and saw code 3000 in red, blinking.

He turned to Luke Dunlap and told him “Luke, someone has wired me to BLOW if I am not below 3000 AGL in next 2 minutes”.

“God Speed and God Bless” urged Luke as he pushed Chips into the airstream which was diverted somewhat by the extended paratroop blast deflector doors and the fact that Fluffy the pilot had slowed to 140 knots.  As he free fell he exposed himself so he could measure the atmospheric pressure  and ensure he was well below 3000 feet before he pulled the first ripcord.  Judging by his TI he saw his timer indicated 60 seconds to go passing 7000 feet.  He started a countdown in cadence with the clock and at “40” he pulled the main chute and somehow was not surprised by the streamer.  Fearing the worst he began parasailing his body toward a large straw stack behind a cattle barn south of Ely but north of Over, at 0 + 52 he pulled the reserve chute and his descent was arrested about 300 feet over what was apparently ALBANY FARM. He maneuvered towards the straw pile hoping it was clean and free of pitchforks.  A man driving a Land Rover and wearing Wellingtons came to his aid.

“Reminds me of D-Day mate, can I buy you a pint at the Exibition Pub”.

“That would be lovely mate, let me get out of this parachute harness, please, and if you drive I will buy the pints.”

As the cattleman and Agent Chips drove into Over to have a pint or ten at the Exhibition Pub, in the CRF of Spooky 71 the Dangerettes were advised that Les Cook had retrieved the package.  Immediately behind that CARNIVORE CALL from Umbrellaman, an incoming Clipper went unnoticed in Chips’ Clipper Squirt Gun as he wished he had been wearing more that a Lemon Chiffon Thong when he bailed out.

Chips, thanks for taking my call. Re Chapter 3:

“My reading of this doc shows that at 1933 period the grand jury process was being nobbled. Section 1025 of the Revised Statutes must have been implemented for some practical reason.1933 was part of a period when the bankruptcy of the U.S. commenced.The American people suffered the next phase of the theft of their inheritance during those years of forced servitude to foreign bankers and merchants as designed in Banker’s Manifesto of 1892. They were placed under the International credit scheme after being compelled to hand over their gold/ silver for Notes of a private Trust system.The Americans could no longer lawfully pay for their goods once the credit line was introduced. Bankruptcy on the international level runs 70 years to the day, to the hour apparently. The year be the default and then further credit, or a war of some magnitude soon to follow.The exact day I cannot recall at present, and it repeated again in 2001, perhaps 11 September, 2001 . It is a mechanism of high deception.Your country has been at the centre of a great deal of deception, as against what was originally provided for in the 1780s. As David remarked in his conversation with me tonight ( Aust. E.S.T ), that the ‘runaway grand jury’ cannot have a lawyer in that room. The broader implication is connected to what General Tiberius Franklin - WESCOM ANR has written about. What is the best postal address you have for receiving that Video-CD of which the presenter David-Wynn: Miller explains about how the twin towers were destroyed internally by the use of C4 encased in the replacement Office furniture and set off by some kind of pulse device. Miller’s in depth explanation with examples of equations given on a white board seems feasible and may have been overlooked by the investigators at FBI and other agencies. I am no expert in physics and mathematics, so it goes just a bit beyond my comprehension as to how concrete, glass, steel can be turned into nano dust when it did to each of the 110 storey towers. If it helps to nail the perpetrators that did 911 then it ought be looked at. The 2800 people who lost their lives on that day deserve this and it is necessary to rest their souls.  PS, Dr Nano did not need to turn the storm, God did.  CPA 31 miles NNW on a NE track.  God is Amazing. Crusher,  Nosegunner BASH 41.”

Chips reviewed the PWA tape (predictive weather agent) from Abel Danger Global and watch how God’s weather could be manipulated by Ungodly men such as Rothschilds or Rockefellers or other vermin.  Chips smiled thinking how foolish they were to try and go against God.  Chips knew who ruled wind and water and it was not some Princeton Prick or Georgetown Queer.

Chips was enjoying his first frothy mouthful of John Smith’s Lager when a voluptuous lady with a Russian accent noticed his Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster in Pastel Lemon Chiffon and whispered into his good ear in flawless Turkish: Pardon oh takan sana zevk sağlamak için RAF Duxford gönderilmiş Agent Chips ise, tanga dolması. Eğer Chips% 107 TI ulaşmak ve hedef bölge de bu noktada lütfen iseniz.

Chips could feel the caged monster prepare to break confinement so to obstruct auto extension he turned Agent Fox from Astana, Kazakhstan and held her tight against himself as she stood on her tippy toes to align the plumbing, at least vertically and horizontally.  Chips noticed the proper Pastel bustier was about ready to bust out all over the place so he left a 20 pound note on the bar and followed Agent Fox out the back of the Pub observing she exhibited no VPLs, and he smiled as he detected the scent  of a woman.  As they reached the car park, a 1936 Studebaker pulled up and stopped, idly like it had a mild cam.  Chips sat in the passenger seat, uncaged the monster and Fox hiked her grey loose fitting combat skirt and settled on to the stabilizing unit taking no pleasure from Project Insert.  Agent Chips did, a lot, but only for security purposes.  As Courtly Stonewall headed east, Agent Chips selected C4 and 240 on the 6 disc CD player in front of him and got in the groove while Jerry Reed kept Courtly Stonewalls mind on the music, and eyes on the road.  As Courtly buried the speedometer, Agent Chips was burying the bone, if you know where my head’s at.  Agent Fox was enjoyed the bumpy road, a lot.  So bumpy she was worried of a premature climax such as she suffered during splendor on the grass near the gold ball of Astana in September, 2008, when a shy 19 year old ‘newbie’ at Abel Danger, Astana, Kazakhstan was initiated by the Marine STANDING TALL WITH THE GOLDEN BALLS.

As Courtly Stonewall approached the main gate to RAF Duxford, Agent Fox finished up and dismounted.  Chips mentally acknowledged the Amazing Grace of God that He, God, would protect not only his children but his home and property while Chips was after the bad guys and “gettin’ er done”.  As Courtly Stonewall, Fox and Chips entered the WWII Air Force Museum amphitheater they saw it window-dressed to look like a Roman tourist destination, perhaps the Coliseum.  Chips recognized Hamish, Banzai Pipeline, Dr. Nano and Marquis d’Cartier who, as a non-queer quartet, summarized Chips’ thoughts towards his Creator and Saviour. Towards the end, Agent Braveheat joined the mix as Cameron-Harper-Obama became the ‘rabbits on the run’ on MayDay, 2011 and the world saw HAARP in a different light as Abel Danger impact on the SHUTTLE LAUNCH and NEW MADRID FAULT was made known, capeche?

CLONE DRONE A3D N870RS and N874RS in service USN 1969-W386?

Chapter 4

Rabbits on the Run from a Fat-Fingered Lena Trudeau

Operation HUMPTY DUMPTY Exposes Obama/Entente Bestiale on Al Jazeer .tv

Umbrellaman Escalates to Operations BONER and WET BEAVER as Syria is Next

Agent Fox joined Braveheart to keep Cameron-Harper-Obama as ‘rabbits on the run’ on MayDay, 2011 while the world saw HAARP in a different light Fukushima for what it was, odius debt as property of the cabal and a young lady prepared to BLOW TAPS for the TUNA TRAP.

Chips was told not to respond because the SKYCAM showed he had a lady in waiting and Greg Dyke had just phoned from Richmond Hill regarding the Hutton-David Kelly Intelligence fiasco where he had been FAT FINGERED by Lena Trudeau. He wonders why the United States DoD was contracting with Brits for both the Humvee and Black Hawk parts and equipment. Agent Vani presented a rear aspect replete with high moisture conditions as Agent Chips was resumed yeoman’s work in the Piledriving Jackhammer series.

An immediate Clipper came in to Lil Red, you know, one of those Fergie dolls with electronic features unrevealed until the Dimona Dozen were fingered on Abel Danger Radio by Jim Strong, a freelance from Project 661 which revealed that Agent Baker Street had noted OODA-interlopers reminds us  the Fed won't go be bankrupt and Rothschild's will be the world central bank - and gold rather than federal reserve notes will be the money base for all credit unless Abel Danger’s OPERATION WET BEAVER can stop them. They remind us not to turn our back on humanity to worship the golden calf and if you would enjoy some good sax, come to Baker Street, capeche? Agent Ginger Cookie understood the thrust of Chips point but refused to be redressed, at least not in the ensuring 4 hours as Operation BONER and Operation WET BEAVER replaced Operation HUMPTY DUMPTY.

Chips thought a little country music would help keep him from an early exploculation and got into the groove in a manner most welcome by an Agent who was EASY AS PIE, although Chips would never be so crass as to rub it in.

World’s most lethal google search revealed as [ Stuxnet + Dimona + Twisted Sisters + Obama + Field McConnell ] Field McConnell re-sent a copy of allegation of  treason by Senator John McCain against the United States in the form of an open e-mail  April 6, 2008 for attention:  In the State of Minnesota: Governor Tim Pawlenty, Chief Justice Russell A. Anderson, In the State of North Dakota: Governor John Hoeven and Chief Justice Gerald W. VandeWalle with copies for reference: US Vice-President, Richard Cheney, Canadian Prime Minister, Stephen Harper and Kristine Marcy, McConnell International LLC amongst others.

Jamie Gorelick’s future became tied to the Deepwater Horizon and her promised ascension to Director of FBI was cancelled to lure Patrick J. Fitzgerald out of Rezko’s Chicago to protect Rahm’s teleprompted puppet and Fukushima’s al Jazeera .tv as Agent Chips announces Souris River flood designed to stress Calhoun NUC will be stopped by Abel Danger or GOATBOY may ruin the Christmas Recital planned for (redacted) in December, 2011.

Agent Fox had joined Braveheart in scanning the audience as a young lady was preparing to BLOW TAPS for the TUNA TRAP which had been set in Tuvalu cyberspace and had netted Lena, Laureen, Rona, Michaelle Jean, Jamie Gorelick, Kristine Marcy and Agent Q.

Braveheart spoke into his lapel mic with a sense of urgency while overhead Duxford N007HT orbited with Agent Crusher flying the jet as Banzai Pipeline and Tango Whiskey operated Defensive and Offensive weapons systems aboard N64QS flown in ‘fighting wing’ by Agent Skymaster. Mods to N007HT were not dissimilar to the array of weapons available for the two Skurich-Raytheon  Sky Warriors registered as N870RS and N874RS according to wiretaps on some encrypted messages monitored at Tuvalu by the young woman assigned to the Teskey-Trudeau file, TT.tv, code name TUNA TRAP, which would shake up some things at NAPAWASH, Number 24 Sussex and MI5 where an outbreak of Cressida dick was reducing turgidity to pre World War II levels as faithful Muslims waged their war of procreation over both England and France causing the Cabbage Patch Twins to bend over and accept ‘shorty’s’ Entente Cordiale which many believed would evolve into Entente Bestiale.

Chips was recalling Bonapartism and the Auld Alliance when he felt a tap on his left shoulder and it was Dr. Nano al-Umina pointing Chips towards a dowdy looking woman with a frumpy face who was standing by the side exit. Chips understood that this woman was older than Cressida Dick so he ambulated in an erect fashion to join the dour party by the side exit.  As they stepped into the cool air a heavy mist was evolving into a light rain causing ‘frumpy’ to open her MI5/QineticQ umbrella and select ‘record’.  Chips felt the monster go completely flaccid for the first time since he had reviewed a Navy Intel photo of  Thunder Thighs Rodham in a swimsuit, thankfully a one piece.

“Agent Chips, security code please” asked frumpy with a tentative gaze towards an idling Rover sedan with parking lights illuminated and smoke wafting from the driver’s window which was cracked a bit not to conjure up thoughts of Prince Phartingham who though a German from Greece had once dazzled the Queen by playing the first two stanzas of Minuet in G or his rectal-flatus-phone before fouling himself on the second bridge.

“Pastel Manly Mocha” responded Chips while adjusting himself so that he dressed right.

“Agent Q sends her greetings from Camp Harriman, Gatineau Que.”

“Chips, I need to be back at the Campanile Hotel near Bletchley Park very soon.  The Tuna Trap has netted Lena Trudeau, Laureen Harper and Dick Bent’s peer inside.  The Tuvalu Tuna Trapper has gotten the messages that loyal oath keepers in the United States have sought regarding the three locations in Ottawa frequented by the Harley Hogs trying to manipulate Glamour Boy, a rather staid economist easily hoodwinked by Charles ERRAND BOY Bouchard who is protecting Maurice ‘Seahorse’ Baril and Russell THE CANADIAN STALLION Williams.  Fairmont Chateau Laurier is 1.3 miles from Harper’s Hangout, same distance for the Westin where the woman from ‘out west’ enjoys a position she and her girlfriend call ‘chainsaw’.  But when Lena joins for a threesome they gather at the Hilton Lac Leamy which is 3.044718842 miles from the PM residence where Sleeping Single in a Double Bed by Barbara Mandrell is the most played by the Staid Economist.

Hilton Lac Leamy is in the area where Tomoye’s unhappy heterosexual female has been keeping Abel Danger informed of ‘goings on’ involving Lena Trudeau, Kristine Marcy, Laureen Teskey, Rona Ambrose, Michelle Jean and THE UNHAPPY HARRIMAN WENCH, not to be confused with Nancy Pelosi who lost her private 757 to Boehner or Jamie Gorelick who lost her promised Directorship of FBI to Patrick J. Fitzgerald to keep a lid on Rezko in Chicago regarding the OBAMA DELUSION.

I need to be off, but fax Agent Q at +001 819 790 6408 and simply leave the message CHIPS 715 307 8222.

“She wishes to cooperate now that Kristine Marcy has been removed from NAPAWASH.  Cheerio, Chips, Cressida Dick is not the one you seek.”

Eliza M-B, which does not stand for Mercedes Benz, pressed the stop button and folded her umbrella as the Rover sedan in Pastel Rosewood Metallic approached to take her away ha ha, ho ho, he he.

The taillights of the 2003 Rover shimmered as the exhaust and the rain created an eerie effect and then they were gone as they passed the FRESH FISH lorry hired by the caterer, but not the caterer who placed the items aboard the Bombardier jet that departed Bangor, Maine on the morning of 20 June, 2011 nor N64QS that was parked by the German fighters and the two C17s from Dover and Charleston. Chips opened the note that Eliza Manningham Bueller, or her body double, had placed in his hand and it had the FAX number 819 790 6408.

Chips dialed the North America international code followed by the FAX line and heard the FAX tone so he realized this was not a faux number.  He noted Alberta Darling + Glamour Boy + D-Day 6 6 11.  Chips knew that Alberta Darling was a legislator in Wisconsin involved in the fiscal fiasco but he realized that 6 June, 2011 was the 67th anniversary of the D-Day landing so he ruled out the Badger State Darling while connecting the mental dots intended for him and probably not understood by either Eliza M or Cressida Dick.  Chips placed a call to the Gatineau Hotel and made a reservation for himself and a PWA for the night of 6-6-11.  He asked for a Suite overlooking the Ottawa side and requested two cases of London Pride beer, 8 ounces of KY jelly, and a large shoe horn.  Appearing to light a cigarette Chips burned the note and turned towards the side exit.

As he reached for the door handle, a ringtone of HAWAII 5-0 sounded and Chips stepped back towards the curb as a curvaceous red head in a London Fog trenchcoat approached from the shadows, not to be confused with Bobby Vee’s band from Fargo, North Dakota, original home of Abel Danger Global, not far from the Papal items stored in the basement of the St. John’s University ‘archive’ which is just outside of Bobby Vee’s retirement home in St. Cloud, Minnesota.  As Chips answered his phone, the woman opened the trench coat revealing the fact that her trench coat was the only thing she was wearing excepting a smile an a quivering vulva, or for our Brit agents; twadderish.  It also proved to Chips’ satisfaction that she was a natural red head very much like the Lil Red ‘doll bomber’ of 9/11 renown who was willing to sell the influence of her wanker helicopter pilot x-husband while she was half in the bag.

As she covered up and stood patiently indicating that love would not pass him by, Chips heard Hamish dictate a brief message concerning Greg Dyke and Q-Minus.

“Chips, don’t respond, I see from the SKYCAM that you have a lady in waiting.  Greg Dyke just phoned from Richmond Hill and has suggested that a former BBC governor was the opponent he fell victim to regarding the Hutton-David Kelly Intelligence fiasco realizing now he had been FAT FINGERED by Lena Trudeau.  Andrew Gilligan’s reporting was excellent and the expertise of Dr. Kelly was above reproach.  We need to see what DPNJ was doing in the time frame 1998-2004 which was the three year final prep for 9/11 and the 3 year coverup led by Jamie Gorelick and the PRINCETON PFer who has a ‘killer of a job’ according to the Georgetown gnome who has hobbled FBI.  Further, why would the United States DoD be contracting with Brits for both Humvee and Black Hawk parts and equipment.  Contact your man at Midwest Aviation in West Fargo and follow up on the helicopter issue, I can get my friend in Oshkosh to handle the Humvee caper.  Please call back from the Limo, good luck.”

“Agent Vani, what brings you and your quim to Duxford?” asked Our Man Chips as a second courtesy flash was delivered and TI approached 100%.

“Glamour Boy has taken the bait, Lena Trudeau, Laureen Harper and the FATBOY HARLEY MOUNTIE have been ‘outted’.  Let’s get into the truck for a briefing with Umbrellaman and Banzai Pipeline.”

Agent Vani turned and headed towards a delivery van painted in HUMPTY DUMPTY CHIPS livery, not to be confused with the American Airlines livery that the Pentagon Sky Warrior was painted in according to our lady friend at FBI in Washington who has seen the 3 missing frames. Chips was hoping that by taking out Clegg-Soetero-Harper and Pawlenty in Operation HUMPTY DUMPTY no more grieving young women in the UK would have to place flowers on hearses carrying Squaddies lost protecting Opium profits for the Rothschild Bankers who as recently as 1996, when a Rushbrooke arable farmer hung himself, had committed suicide over what their families were involved in.

Inside the van Chips adjusted his eyes to the green tinted darkness backlit by the screens of  7 monitors, all of them 24 inch Dells not to evoke memories of Del Shannon, the Del Vikings, Wisconsin Dells or the Van-Dells, recognizable by their reddish-orange letter sweaters emblazoned with VD in white.  Chips and Agent Vani understood that VD had been epidemic earlier than when OSS became CIA in 1947 and virtual deception was deployed against the British Colony known as the Corporation of the United States.  As Agent Vani removed her trench coat and Chips saw the red whisker biscuit his turgidity increased past 107% when a warm hand embraced his battle standard a cooing voice reminiscent of Julie London cautioned Chips to ‘stand easy’.

Chips recognized the morse code gripping of his lower unit and the “ dah-dah / dah dit dah dit” indicated the naked woman wearing only a Pastel Ginger Snap colored Burkha was Agent GC of Abel Danger’s BANGME office within the sound of WXME 780, the AM radio station that hosts the Aroostook Watchmen Radio Program and the same radio station that would break the news Huma a cuisiné Bernache du Canada et des banquiers OCTOPUS in English which would cause the Clintons to become furious with Weinerman and a Pakistani Weinerette who is PG.

As Ginger Cookie and Agent Vani assumed their positions at the European Hammer consoles slaved to the orbiting N007HT  and N64QS overhead Duxford, Umbrellaman announced ‘in the clear’ that the briefing would be delayed 30 minutes as he was monitoring an announcement regarding ‘shift change’ at NAPAWASH as an E4B was departing Offutt AFB near Bellevue, Nebraska, call sign NIGHTWATCH 623 not to be confused with the Kick Ass “Night Shift” by the Commodores whose former lead singer married Dodie Durrah’s girlfriend from Tuskegee, capeche?

Umbrellaman suggested Abel Danger Assets google [ NAPAWASH + Lena Trudea + Laureen Harper +  Michaelle Jean ] to determine who was ‘leaking’ on Glamour Boy in Ottawa, a staid economist with a pushy wife who enjoyed CAMPING TRIPS WITH THE GIRLS.  Chips noticed that GC still had a firm grip on this purple tipped red champion and so he pointed to a CRF kiosk in the right rear corner of the Humpty Dumpty Chips Van.  GC held an index finger up to her lips as she led Chips away for a ‘debriefing’.  As Chips locked the kiosk door behind him he approached the prepositioned Ginger Cookie from a rear aspect and put his ‘skinny wingman’ exactly where she wanted it, reprising their Beaver Lick Technique.

As they achieved synchronicity at 540 rpm, she cooed “Pile Driving Jack Hammer” to which Chips increased to 1000 RPM which was the same as the High Speed PTO setting on his International Harvester 284 with the 28 horse Mazda 4 cylinder.  Chips was enjoying Ginger Cookie’s single cylinder and the demure and shy Agent Ginger Cookie was pleased by the stroke and bore of a powerful piston, to keep this out of the gutter.  Chips noticed that the LED eyeballs of the Lil Red Doll overhead the nav table were blinking in green, indicating a routine message in queue.

Royal Crown Agent Hamish Routine Clipper to Agent Chips copy Banzai Pipeline, Dirty Driveway and Baker Street:

Chips, regarding the STUXNET HIT on Japan we need to see what Neville-Jones is doing with US Humvees and Black Hawk Helicopters. Mid West Aviation in West Fargo, North Dakota is reviewing  Moonie’s approval of the sale of QinetiQ which profited Graham Love and John Chisolm as well as putting $500M in the coffers of Carlyle whose Canadian branch had Martec, Tomoye and Radsat contractors attack America on 9/11 with Baril in Colorado, Bouchard at Tyndall, and Hapless Harper left holding the bag. Suggest whilst in England you have Dirty Driveway brief you on the STUXNET-City of London-Dimona dynamic.

I expect Marquis d’Cartier to be communicating directly regarding chatter in Gatineau involving Huma, Hillary, and Weiner. Mdc sends word of this French link ( “Destruction de Fukushima à l'aide d'armes nucléaires?”), not to be confused with a sausage link or a shrimpy weiner.  Hamish, aboard PLUM DANDY.

As Chips was slamming the sausage to Ginger Cookie he pictured the Twisted Sisters in the banner at abeldanger.net and focused on the wench with the wide open mouth reminiscent of NAPAWASH’s ‘beligerent cow’ to forestall an early exploculation as Ginger Cookie was hunkering down in her signature climatic WMPOM technique.  As Ginger Cookie reached for the Minnesota Vikings tube sock, Chips blocked her retrieval attempt and briefly disconnected to allow her the opportunity to ‘compose herself’.  As she nodded that premature exploculation had been arrested, Chips reengaged in Pile Driving Jack Hammer as an Immediate Clipper came into the Lil Red Doll like the one BIG RED had placed in the WTC days before City of London’s Financial attack on NYC while her limp helo pilot arranged x-husband was cavorting with the billionaire pedophile in New York City.

Former Crown Agent Dirty Driveway Immediate Clipper to Hamish, Banzai Pipeline, Umbrellaman, Fanny Galore, Baker Street, copy Fish and Chips:

Abel Danger Agents in the Colonies, check Francophone stand down on 911 accomplished by Maurice SEAHORSE Baril, Charlie ERRAND BOY Bouchard and Russell THE CANADIAN STALLION Williams; it points to Governor General treason.

We have evidence attack was conceived, developed and rehearsed by francophone paramilitaries, fraudulently rehired from the Canadian Airborne Regiment after it was disbanded in 1995 by the treasonous Canadian Governor General Roméo-Adrien LeBlanc. You can make a spoliation inference to conclude that the then-Canadian Governor General Adrienne Clarkson switched Entrust public key infrastructure and war-game authorities away from Anglophone officials and over to Crown Agents' francophone Sisters so Clarkson and Kristine Marcy et al. could authorize a stand down of the US Air Force and allow Bombardier-controlled drones to take out U.S. command centers.

I am not the only Crown Agent to retire early over this act; there are four of us married to US citizens who SEE WHAT WE SEE.  Suggest PLUM DANDY deploy M/V Minow from Nautica as Agent Fox is wet.  DD

Victory in Northern Ireland - Fluoride removed from the water supplies. Mainstream media once again not reporting the truth about the poison/medication that the UK government wants to put in all England’s water supplies!

Chips saw that they had just 4 minutes until Umbrellaman so he started ‘pulling for China’, much to the (eventual) satisfaction of the World’s Most Potent Office Manager.  As Ginger Cookie ‘backed up’ indicating she was ready to receive a batch, Chips harked back to Splendor in the Grass in view of Kazakhstan’s GOLDEN BALL which was the back drop for Operation BONER ( barak obama needs early removal) on September 11, 2008 when Chips and Richard Dreyfus discussed a movie to be shot in Russia or a former Soviet State.  The beautiful Russian girl from Astana who provided splendor in the grass looked somewhat like Burton Cummings and made Agent Chips’ turgid ‘soldier of love’ stand tall, much to the pleasure of young Agent Fox who respected Astana’s Golden Ball but loved the Brass Balls much more, as did Agent Ginger Cookie it is alleged.

Thoughts of Agent Fox and her ‘freshness’ caused Chips to hit TI of 123% and Ginger Cookie suffered ‘blastoff’ causing Chips to sympathetically exploculate.  Chips offered a NAPAWASH to Ginger Cookie as he doused himself with Jade East, stuffed the monster into the Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster in Pastel Manly Mocha and EHP (extra humongous pouch) causing Ginger Cookie to think more like manly marsupial than mocha.

As she donned her Pastel Ginger Snap FCT she and Chips returned to the command console where Agent Vani had also donned her Full Combat Thong in Pastel Lemon Wedge causing Chips to wonder what the introduction of a banana into a lemon wedge would create other than immense pleasure for both parties.  Chips and Ginger Cookie noticed that the Humpty Dumpty Control Console had been reconfigured to look exactly like the Arecibo HAARP control panel photographed by Chips on 23 March, 2011 while Atomic Betty, James Crosby, Nikita Ninja and Chips had deployed to Puerto Rico in PROJECT INSERT 2011 wherein James Crosby and Chips were to photograph the ‘energy logs’ including DTG, elevation, azimuth and authority codes of the STUXNET ATTACK ON JAPAN.

As the voice of Umbrellaman performed a MIC CHECK, Chips noticed two additional PWAs were manning 2 additional consoles.  Umbrellaman sought to update Abel Danger on the Military Industrial Complex that was being moved from America to England and France as the twin fairies brought the Auld Alliance into the 21st Century which was exactly what Abel Danger was sent to block in Operation HUMPTY DUMPTY.  Chips noticed the two additional PWAs were naked but wearing Pastel Scottish Heather and Pastel Strawberry Cream Burkhas, an indication that the Stoke on Trent event of 2 April, 2011 was paying rich dividends as Edge Media and Captain Sherlock Solves 9/11 was rebroadcast numerous times in period 22 May, 2011 to 22 June, 2011.

In the interest of security and in keeping with DoD ‘cocked pistol’ protocols, Chips uncaged the monster and approached Pastel Strawberry Cream.  She squeezed the Morse Morsel and signaled dit-dit-dit, dit-dit-dit, indicating she was Suky Slicer.  As Chips and his purple tipped red champion walked in a double erect fashion towards Pastel Scottish Heather, WEE ONE harked back to the Morse Code chart that hung, pardon the expression, on the wall of her clinic at NAS Keflavik where she had engaged in Operation PROVIDE COMFORT with Agent Chips long, long, WAYLONG, ago.

WEE ONE grabbed the monster and coded ‘dah-dit-dah-dit, dah-dit-dit-dit-dit to which Chips’ turgidity index reduced to 102% as he understood he was to ‘check six’. As he turned around he saw what concerned Fanny Galore while she IDed herself as ‘dit-dit-dah-dit, dah-dah-dit’.  Knowing that the WEE ONE was indeed Fanny, Chips sat down on a chair next to Fanny, who then moved to sit on Chips’ lap during the briefing by Umbrellaman.  Chips stabilized Fanny with his vertical post.

“Abel Danger and former Crown Agents including DD, we have information indicating that Operation BEAVERHEAD is on schedule to give City of London full license over the United States of America as Barry Soetero, CUKC passport and all, is loyal to the monarch of the UK.  Note in the picture  displayed on your CRAY CONSOLES that Beaver 1, Kid Kenya and Prince Phartingham are all walking by bayonets.  Recall that Kid Kenya refused to allow Naval Academy Midshipman to deploy bayonets on their M1 Durands during his (faux, treasonous) Inaugural Parade in 2009.

Knowing that time is tight regarding England’s events of 11 Nov 11 and 12 Aug 12, on authority of Global Operations Director I hereby invoke Operation WET BEAVER to block the City of London BEAVERHEADS intending to destroy the United States commencing with RED EAGLE 6/23.  Agent Chips will be bringing up a 9th server, www.abeldangerglobal.tv to STUXNET the snuff film files in Tuvalu, now under the control of Abel Danger’s TUNA TRAPPER pictured on your screens.  This is the young woman who cyber infiltrated the Canadian Agents known as the Trudeau Tunas; Lena Trudeau, Michelle Jean, Laureen Harper, Rona Ambrose, the RCMP Agent who likes Harley FATBOYs and ‘defendant 6’.  Agent Chips, over to you for tactics.”

As Chips stabilized Fanny Galore, he handed Suky Slicer a voice splicer and a  profile of his rich baritone as he recalled similar voice splicing devices deployed on United 93 on 9/11, then he withdrew from Fanny’s fanny and grabbed Agent Vani’s left hand and pointed to the CRF door.  As Agent Vani followed him towards a debriefing enduro, Suky Slicer’s voice was manipulated to sound exactly like Agent Chips and Agent Vani was recalling the Dangerettes signature song involving wet beavers.

“Abel Danger Assets in the Field, this will be brief.  DoD and Treasury have suckered the Kid into Puerto Rico.  While Kid is in PR, where Treasury and IRS are HQed, we deploy Operation WET BEAVER.  All Agents will receive SMEAC briefing via Clipper 6 within the hour.  Abel Danger will be giving the BEAVERHEADS a licking they will not soon forget, including the revelation that the Stuxnet Virus that passed thru Dimona enroute to Japan was sent to Dimona from Blechtley Park where Gareth Williams was killed to protect identity of DIMONA DEPLOYERS and the Twisted Sisters who enabled it.  By 11 Nov 2011 a google of [ Stuxnet + Dimona + Twisted Sisters + Obama + Field McConnell ] will be ‘in play’.  More to follow but I need to debrief Agent Vani regarding the Lemon Wedge Persuasion that enabled Mahwah-Paramus to impute a 41 minute delay in Captain Jason Dahl’s United 93 departure from Newark’s Liberty International Airport while the second Raytheon Sky Warrior was launched from the George Washington with target coordinates  Latitude: 38-53'23'' N, Longitude: 077-00'30'' W loaded in all three FMGSs.  Chips out.”

Suky Slicer hung up her mic and Fanny Galore and Ginger Cookie gave her a thumb’s up.  As Ginger took over the Hammer position, Fanny Galore and Suky Slicer were doing ‘rock-paper-scissors’ to see which Dangerette would get an Operaton BONER briefing from Chips next.

BONER = Barak Obama Needs Early Removal

FIELD MCCONNELL, Punahou 67 v. BARRY SOETERO, Punahou 79 is Civil Case 1:11-1111 (RMC)

Fanny and Suky both had a win and were about ready for the tie breaker when an incoming Clipper from Marquis d’Cartier in Toulouse lit up the Clippers with an Immediate message.

Royal Crown Agent Marquis d’Cartier Immediate Clipper to PacRim, Europe, Global, Assets aField in HUMPTY DUMPTY and BONER, copy Chips:

Crusher and Baker Street join me in the knowledge that CSIS has been infiltrated and via the Trudeau Tuna Trap we have evidence that the content broadcast on Tuvalu .tv satellites is the “cat bond virtual news network” used to trigger the frauds on Lloyd’s.  We now have OODA pene-traitors  in dialogue with both the ‘issuers’ and the ‘calculation agents’ of each of the issues and will determine if the earthquake was a triggering event.  The issuers are exactly who Lena Trudeau had ‘fat fingered’ and it looks like the TUNA TRAP was hoodwinked by the bait and switch that cloaked the fraud on Lloyds.  I expect Agent Chips will give them a lickin’ they won’t soon forget.  BEA, Air France, Airbus and SNPL thank Abel Danger and Chips for the intel regarding AF447 and ALPA’s foreknowledge of the Strangler’s Suite as early as 11 December, 2006.  Marquis d’Cartier

Chips was involved in keeping Agent Vani happy with her desired ‘hipwaders’ technique and was admiring her CLING PEACH TANDEM as they jiggled at approximately 540 RPM.  As Chips saw a ‘flash’ Clipper coming in on the Lil Red Clipper Doll like the one Fergie had placed in the ‘target area’ of both Cantor Fitzgerald and AON on 11 September, 2001 he thought back to a recent pleasant trip to Kentucky as he prepared to get a BVR shot on the Trudeau Tuna Trap Tremblers in Ottawa and Gatineau, Quebec where French is the language du jour, capeche?

Chips could see on the IP trace that the incoming FLASH was copied to CREECH and FARGO, as he began to read the Flash Clipper Agent Vani called ‘switch’ and a vertical roll ensued with Agent Vani on the high ground initiating her second favored position stump puller.  Chips pictured the ramp at Fargo where his beloved Phantoms and F16 Vipers had been replaced by ‘technology’ which, unlike humans, has no soul and like the NPR airliners revealed to ALPA, FAA and USDOJ in Civil Case 1:08-1600 (RMC) cannot be taken off evil missions by compassionate humans.

As Agent Vani and a pair of 44DD Cling Peaches continued to jiggle, Chips saw in Immediate Clipper from Rico Gambolino in the Ottawa Office arrive.

Weinerman RICO Immediate Weinergram to Agents Chips, Hamish and all Weinerettes:

Please remind your 'A' list that KPMG set up abusive tax shelters through the racketeering use of Entrust PKI certificates allegedly issued by Crown Agents' Sisters Kristine Marcy, Vicky Huhne, Laureen Harper and Lena Trudeau to launder money through the 911 attack. Entrust certificates in re contract hits with Stuxnet and Deadfoot 007, are presently issued by Thoma Bravo partners in Chicago to provide plausible denial for Matrix 5 and its Femme Comp insiders, including Kristine Marcy (Chip’s sister), First Lady Michelle LaVaughan Robinson, Valerie Jarrett and Samantha Power. “Leaker in Ottawa sends”

Do you get the impression these people have lost the keys to the KPMG OODA loops? Agent Dwarf reports WET BEAVER ALERT south of Winnipeg and Arcola-Estevan as floodwaters sent south to stress Minot, North Dakota and  Calhoun NUC in Nebraska.  RICO

Agent Vani called switch and gushed “Quickie authorized” as Chips hammered the target area while noting a Flash Clipper he was hoping for a flash of Scottish Heather or Strawberry Cream after FERTILE-CLIMAX, alluding  not to the towns in west central Minnesota.

OODA Interloper Banzai Pipeline, Sapporo Hammer FLASH Clipper to Umbrellaman, Agent Bean, Dirty Driveway, Hamish, Atomic Betty and Baker Street,copy Chips:

Japan SDF Intel suggest Operation Osama-sicle where a frozen stiff was dropped off the Carl Vinson was a cover to take attention off the STUXNET DIMONA DOZEN who murdered the FUKU 50.  Stephen Harper of Canada has done nothing to disclose and to the contrary has deployed the same flunky chopper pilot who played ‘shortstop’ at Tyndall on 9/11 to increase the stature of ‘shorty’ in France.  The Fukushima Fraud on Lloyds will fall apart on review of Harper Carbon Disclosure Graphics, built by Laureen Harper, a Twisted Sister, with which virtual news was generated to support insurance frauds on Lloyd’s of London. Poland will join in waving the BULLSHIT flag at the Carbon Fraud as they grieve the SMOLENSK SANCTION.  Harper’s graphics and editing skills enabled .tv [ Dot TV in Tuvalu ] virtual news to cloud the tsunami induced explosions at Fukushima and Osama-sicle 9/11.  Due to heightened tensions in Pakistan, Syria, Yemen, Poland, Libya and Blechtley Park, Umbrellaman invokes WEINERETTE PROTOCOL during prosecution of Operations HUMPTY DUMPTY and BONER.  Agent Chips and the Dangerettes now assume IDs of Weinerman and the Weinerettes.  Banzai.

Chips honored Vani’s request for a quickie and went up tempo to an EYE POPPING 1000 rpm as he hit C6 on his Clipper, selecting a song by BCC that would help Vani imagine what would happen when Abel Danger pushes EGG HEAD off the wall.  And the EGG HEADs manipulating England, Canada, France and the USA will never be able to “put humpty dumpty together again” after Chips has the perps broken down in tiny pieces, capeche?

Agent Vani responded to the lovesong reminiscent of Elvis but sung by a fellow 4 years younger, just as Vani was 4 years young then Chips as she ‘multipled’ seven times before falling flat faced into a quivering heap of ‘glowing’ womanhood as Chips provided a finishing shot from Beyond Visual Range, i.e. BVR.

Meanwhile in Washington, Gatineau, and Winsdor the Twisted Sister’s were getting the distinct impression that the Truth would convict them before the Bilderbergs could pull the plug on the internet or send even more Squaddies in harm’s way causing more black MB wagons to haul off more ‘genocided squaddies’ to their early graves.  As a MASS EXODUS FROM UK FORCES commenced, Field McConnell Punahou ’67 sent an open warning to Barry Soetero Punahou ’79:  Not on my watch Soetero, en garde!

Agent Vani presented a rear aspect replete with high moisture conditions as Agent Chips resumed yeoman’s work in the Piledriving Jackhammer series.  Vani had just passed him back a riding crop from Smedley Darlington Butler’s 1937 retirement party as an Immediate Clipper came in to Lil Red, you know, one of those Fergie dolls with electronic features unrevealed until the Dimona Dozen who Phuced the Fuku 50 were fingered on Abel Danger Radio by Jim Strong, a freelance from Project 661 assisted by Hamish C. Watson and the ever affable, never flappable, Agent Chips.

Agent Baker Street Immediate Clipper to Abel Danger US especially Mitch Stack, Trance Dancer, Agent Telstar, Dr. Les Libideaux, Piers Gaveston Society and Chips, copy Courtly Stonewall:

The Lloyd’s Register  CA OODA-interlopers reminds us the point is that the Fed won't go be bankrupt. Lloyds can be found by googling LAUREEN HARPER + ABEL DANGER.  It owns all of those securities it has just purchased.  What happens to those?  I will tell you.  When the Fed is dissolved the big banks -- Chase etc.  -- that own it will get all of those securities distributed to them.  Furthermore the national banks that own the Fed, but only the biggest ones, will get the power to create money, as in the old days before the Fed.  There will be no central authority, public or private, overlooking how the monetary economy is working  -- except for one!  The dollar will be again pegged to the gold standard and the amount of credit  in the system will be determined by the Rothschilds or as ‘shorty’ refers to them: bites satan crevettes adoration qui asservissent les gens ordinaires .  They will secretly control national monteary policy and world monetary policy.  Rothschild's will be the world central bank - and gold rather than federal reserve notes will be the money base for all credit unless Abel Danger’s OPERATION WET BEAVER can stop them.  Americans would be making a very big mistake in supporting Ron Paul or his wirehaired progeny.  Ron Paul was put in charge of the banking committee for a purpose.  The Rothschild's want his program. Americans, swallow your pride and check your assumptions.I tell you -- the well being of 6 billion people depends on the difference between libertarian-Austrian economics (which is an intellectual front for Rothschild interests)  -- and populist social credit (which is your interests out in the open for all to see) endorsed by Canada’s reform party and the Presidential contenders from Minnesota/Wisconsin which does not include Tim Pawlenty due to his Misprision of Treason of 6 April 2008.   Don't turn your back on humanity to worship the golden calf.  If you would enjoy some good sax, come to Baker Street, capeche?

Chips realized he must have been slacking off as Agent Vani repossessed the leather riding crop to spur on the purple tipped red champion causing the 61 year old love meister to redouble his stroke while maintaining her bore.  To keep his mind of Agent Vani’s loveliness, Chips visualized a flying song involving key words straight, fly right, monkey and brother.  As Chips selected D8 on the Clipper, Chips was tickling Vani’s fancies which Nat King Cool was tickling some ivories, as another burdensome Immediate lit up the eyes of Big Fergie’s little doll while Chip’s horn of plenty was making Agent Vani’s eyeballs pop.

Royal Crown Agent Dwarf, Plum of the North, Immediate Clipper to Hamish, Marquis d’Cartier, Atomic Betty and RICO Gambolina, copy Chips and Agent Q/RCMP:

Check Canadian Governor General and Bombardier pilot for dial up murder of JonBenet; GG David Johnston and the former Bombardier EW pilot Russel THE CANADIAN STALLION Williams appear to have dialed five Bombardier-financed communities of practice to match their assets to the JB crimes scenes. Johnston is a CAI Private Equity investor in Bombardier’s EW systems and he and Williams, appear have set up a pedophile snuff-film and extortion racket with Bombardier’s five communities of practice – BAFLP – which we can match to the JonBenet crime scene with the wording of the ransom note (see below) 1. Banking (Ransom of $118,000 equals father’s bonus from Lockheed Martin) ... 2. Anglophone (English description of a ‘small foreign faction’) ...  3. Francophone (French word ‘attache’ used for briefcase) ... 4. Lesbian ( ‘Victory’ used in same sense by Quebec Lesbiennes Radicales) ... 5. Pedophile (Homicidal pedophile Williams was GG 1996 Bombardier EW pilot but I don’t speak pilot talk so when Chips comes up for air, hopefully he will respond.  The plot thickens as BEA, SNPL, Airbus, Air France and ‘shorty’ all want to know why ALPA suppressed the STRANGLER’S SUITE in ALPA’s FRAUD UPON THE COURT, Civil Case 1:08-1600(RMC). Chips mentioned earlier he was with Pastel Lemon Wedge, is she the one from ALPA? Dwarf, but not as Dwarfish as Huma’s Weinerman, photo attached.

Chips was laying the lumber to Agent Vani, whose MI was 99% and rising, just like the floodwaters by the Calhoun Nuclear Plant in Nebraska and the Souris River that flows by Minot AFB home of the MISSING NUC and LT Kelly Flynn, which are next on the HAARPoon hit parade according to the Nuclear Expert in Hudson, Wisconsin as well as Freelancing Jim Stone from Project 661.  While the invasions in Pakistan and Libya needed to wait for cooler fall weather, Brits were warned to leave Syria and Iran as the Global Guardians planned several more FEMA false flags on the New Madrid Fault, Calhoun Nuc, and two major cities with high rise apartments that get hot when the electrical grid is ‘tampered with’.  Chips was getting into the short strokes when the first Weinergram arrived after Umbrellaman had invoked the WEINER PROTOCOLS.  Chips could sense a scenario emerging that would require him to save the day again.

Weinergram 1 from Abel Danger Weiner 08, Priority Weiner to Chips, copy Rico Gambolino and Dwarf:

Chris Mathews was right; Weiner’s one year marriage to an absent wife [the constant companion of lesbian "Hilly" for 10 years now; a Paki from Saudi Arabia] is also to blame.  Happy at home and things would have been different. Women need to get it, we men like sex. The power marrying lesbian woman perspective is foreign to us weiner-slingers, we have huge pink tools that need attention and servicing...for cryin out loud, they are responsible for every egg ever fertilized in the history of the ovary.  If Huma prefers an old hag over her young stud husband with a photo fetish perhaps she’d like to reveal to the world the DNA that has caused her to become “with a bun in the over” noting she doesn’t spend much time in the kitchen.  Weiner 08, Fresno area, give or take.

Chips was brought back to the here and now as Vani called switch and assumed the combination position missionary-rabbit ears.  Knee caps on his shoulders, Chips kept his appointed rounds as another nation was heard from.  Strangely, the same extreme localized portion of England.  A 1.12 square mile sovereign portion, code COL, where Agent Chips performed ‘touch and goes’ in N007HT in livery disguised to look like BA whose Speedbird 38 was electronically tampered with during BROWNIE’S ROLLBACK.

Weinergram 02 from Weinerette Pastel Strawberry Cream to Agents aField in Operation HUMPTY DUMPTY or Operation BONER:

Dear Weiners and Weinerettes, regardless the fact I am English I must remind our team that City of London has 5 times stuck it to the colonies on 11 September.  Forget about Obama, forget about campaign 2012, look at what’s planned for September 11, 2011 in Australia, Operation FERAL CAMEL.  That is just a distractor so Americans will not see the influx of malevolent actors swarming America in run up to 11 November, 2011 just as the Japanese did not notice the 300 Israeli relief trucks that showed up on Japanese soil prior to the STUXNET DIMONA MURDER which triggered some Cat Bond profits for the planners, and some flatline EKGs for the Japanese victims of City of London’s Banks and Insurance Houses.  11 Sep 1776 COL lied regarding a Peace Treaty on Staten Island; 11 Sep 1812 COL broke the peace treaty and burned the White House while sparing the US Patent Office the contents of which are now in COL; when the COL Wanker-Bankers could see their contrived Civil War was not killing enough ‘colonists’ they burned the capitol of their greatest competitor, Atlanta, on 11 September, 1864;  11 Sep 1912 COL Wanker Banker, Tossers and Shirtlifters taxed us with the Rhodes Scholar subterfuge that COL PFers have Ron Paul deployed to replace with a gold based world monetary system run by the same old PFers; perhaps those at 1 Canada Square underestimated the forensic sleuthing ability of Abel Danger and thought no Americans would see the Act of War that was deployed out of Canada against America on 11 Sep 2001 for what it was, chaos created to cover the transfer of insurance and sovereign debt trading from New York to COL as the 101st Livery Company was brought up in the after math of the  Flying Attacks against America on 9/11 planned, it appears, by GAPAN and Lord Timothy Garden who in strange coincidence was then married to the initial Governess of the Worldshipful company of World Traders, Mrs. Timothy Garden.  Actually Abel Danger is alert, engaged, informed and without weakness.  Please remove your CUKC passported blight from our shores.  In New York they use garbage scows and barges, perhaps your subject could get a middle seat in the back of coach on the next BA departure from KIAD.  Greg Dykes poor timing in BBC’s SNAFU reporting of WTC7 20 minutes before it fell should not be used as an excuse to surrender England to France.  Get cracking City of London, Operation Humpty Dumpty just pushed your Egghead over the wall and all the the Queen’s horses and all the Queen’s men can never stick a Kenyan in the White House Again.  Weinerette 02, Nottingham.

Chips understood the accuracy of the Pastel Strawberry Cream rebuke directed towards the City of London and made a mental note to send Barry Soetero a copy of a recent interview that typical American Ted Nugent recently had put out with code KMA as in KISS MY ASS as patriot and student of the Constitution Ted Nugent got the better of the faggy Brit BBC liar with a great big old American ‘Howdy Piers’ bit not the piers at Canary Wharf.

Up front in the Humpty Dumpty Chips van both Ginger and Fanny could sense the van a-rockin’ as Agent Vani had gone uptempo to allow Chips to debrief a fellow Weinerette before the next briefing time with Agent Dirty Driveway whose brick house on Richmond Hill a stone’s throw from Kew Garden overlooked the river where Japan may blame Operation BLOWBACK on some hapless Muslims in a vacant cave where the Osama-sicle was kept frozen until Kid Kenya needed to elevate his stature above ‘shorty’ from Frogland.

It was Dirty Driveway’s colleagues at MI6 who had met with Agent Chips and Dirty Driveway at the Campanile hotel near Blechtley Park on Wednesday night, 4 May, 2011, to share chatter relating to a PMI scheduled to take out some P3 aircraft at Pakistan’s secure Naval Aviation base located at (redacted).  Dirty Driveway, Chic Burlingame, Col Ted Westhusing and Agent Chips had all studied the dangers of PMI, privatized military intervention, t the cost of two lives.  Dirty Driveway suggested that the Clinton’s were furious with WEINERGATE as it revealed Hillary’s 10 year secret regarding a Pakistan national thought to be from Saudi Arabia who didn’t spend much time with the World’s second most easily recognized Weiner just as Hillary Diane Road Hog Rockefeller didn’t get much out of GADGET BENT.

As Agent Vani ‘let go’ she screamed at the top of her heaving lungs.  Chips buried her head in a pillow both to silence her and also as he wasn’t quite finished up.  Hurrying up his application of the piledriving jackhammer technique it was a scant 14 minutes lately that Chips launched a batch from the banana into the Lemon Wedge which further soothed and quieted the Abel Danger Dispatcher from the Mahwah-Paramus Abel Danger Officer.  Chips handed her a pre-moistened NAPAWASH and stuffed the monster into his Slingshot Rumpmaster in Full Combat Black with the initial XE on the outside of the EHP and the initials AD on the inside.

As Chips reached for the Kiosk door to accept another PWA in for a debriefing an Immediate Weinergram came in from the Vancouver Office routed remotely out of Toulouse by a sweet young lady named Andrea of Bloomberg news.  To soothe Agent Vani as well as himself, Chips selected C6 on his Clipper as the Lemon Wedge faded to Crystal Blue.

Weinergram 03 Immediate Weiner from RICO Gambolino to Abel Danger Canada,  OODA interopers at Gatineau, Washington and Brussels and Agent Chips, Ginger Cookie and Suky Slicer, copy Baker Street:

I'm told by a knowledgeable source that the riot perps were the same  group of anarchists who hit the 2010 Olympics.  That is a key clue IMO because as you know the Vancouver 2010 Olympics  were set up to be a target of the Bilderberg Bankers group and probably were thwarted by Abel D! One wonders if somewhere someone has an al Qaeda-style database of  provocateurs, saboteurs and other undesirables just waiting to be told  where and when to strike even right here in B.C. ! One surmises they are aligned with people-smuggling networks that deal in abductions of young girls and boys and hit squads that snuff targets  like Wendy Ladner. RICO, 34 Ford ready to deploy to Abbotsford.

Chips was adjusting himself to dress left as he noticed Agent Vani was wearing a Full Combat Thong in Pastel Crystal Blue indicating that the Weinerettes were on DEFCON 1 also.  Seeing she was having a bit of trouble getting her over the shoulder boulder holder snapped he walked up behind her, lifted and separated the 44DDs then as she took charge of the melons he snapped all six of the pesky little metal snaps that were so difficult with just one hand at the Warner Theater at Ramey AFB in Sept. 1963 where Chips had first plied the trade.  As he harked back to Sandy DeLynn another Weinergram came in on the Lil Red Clipper, a Priority from Marquis d’Cartier who was in France feeding Abel Danger information to BEA and Air France while fingering ALPA and ALPA attorneys and the POS paid mouth Peter J who once referred to Whistleblower Field McConnell as a TROUBLED GUY.

Weinergram 04, Immediate from Marquis d’Cartier to Baker Street, Banzai Pipeline, Hamish and all Abel Danger Canada, France and Belgium, copy Chips, Fanny Galore and Sonny Spanner:

Chips delights in all things tight and the Stuxnet/City of London/Dimona noose is settling tightly around their skinny little necks of Rothschilds, AIG, COL and Citigroup.  I note with delight the intentional mis-spelling of Alberta Darling’s true name so that Laureen cannot sue on behalf of Lauren as in Bacall.  Here’s looking at you, kid.  Also Michaelle Jean probably will get her Barbara Boxer shorts in a bunch if you leave out the A in her first name or the really cheesy umlaut not to be confused with a Cheese Omelet or our Chinese Military Agent Rim Cheese in Urumqui. If you want more ‘google baiting’ you will wish to use Laureen Harper and Michaelle Jean, with or without the cheesy umlaut.  I’d like to know who moderated the 3 hour show on 15 June, 2011 archives up at abeldanger.net  It sounded much like Chips but was surely someone more moderate, pensive and with less ego. Jim Stone and Hamish both brought much insight to the table: despite their different tones, each had a plummy role. We seem to have a fresh, fruitful collaboration on our hands; one with reverberating, expansive dynamics.  Marquis d’Cartier, umlaut coneisseur

Chips and  Agent Vani noticed the Clippers were coming faster and faster which gave Vani a gutter like idea.  As she manipulated an item in its EHP TI increased as both Weinerman and Weinerette Lemon Wedge read an incoming Priority from the Duck Pond in Plum City.

Weinerman 09 Priority Weinergram to Weinerman:

Chips, hope you had a wonderful Fathers Day. As I was scattering the ‘chipper shredder remnants’ into the duck pond and glancing through the manual, Zen and the Guide to Aerator Maintenance, I realized the connection that I have to the Aviary Nation brings into perspective the importance of the vital role the Pelican plays as a bellweather to Nuclear tsunamis and Spilt Oil, not to be confused the the spilt oil you love to share with the weinerettes. The code for the upcoming briefing will be Peli-ticals. Legal authority via Code Gomez Agent RPM ps, wire on Rahm indicates Red Eagle wounded. Agent Royal Plum Metallic/RPM

Agent Suky Slicer brought Chips a bowl of fresh strawberries as Vani led Chips out of the CRF and placed a Pastel Lemon Wedge Burkha on her head.  Suky cooed as she asked Agent Chips if he knew where she might find some cream for the Fresh Strawberries picked on Wednesday in her garden.  As Chips took her hand to lead her to the debriefing stirrups she latched the door and removed her Burkha.  Chips selected F4 on Suky’s Clipper Strawberry Basket and came to full battle strength as GUESS WHO sang while GUESS WHO ELSE penetrated the target area, much to the gushing satisfaction of the shy lass from near Northampton and Kelmarsh.

As Chips was standing in her garden, Suky prayed he would not throw his cards in prematurely as Operation BONER was set to push EGGHEAD off the wall.  Suky harked back to a premonition she had had while dreaming of Agent Chips and his PTRC.  As Chips was taking a long, long way she wondered if it had really been a dream, or something reported by BBC as she dozed dreaming of a debriefing by the WMPFP.

“These NBC scumbags purposely left out ‘one nation, under God' in the delivery of this montage by flashing away to another scene, in both cases the military," wrote WND reader Keith Hendrick. "There is no question these executives at NBC who hate God, and at the same time, hate America, pushed this message through. I presume this message will be taken as legitimate enough to call NBC out on this injustice, in NBC's never-ending objective of destroying America's principles.”

Read more: NBC dumps 'under God' from Pledge at U.S. Open

Chips brought Suky into the here and now as he called switch and she selected ‘doggie style-slow poke’ for her 30 minute session while she thought of the history of the Moors while Chips dished out all she could hope for while reading an incoming that made no sense to Chips as he spoke only English, Arabic, Navajo and Urdu.

Weinergram 5 from Weinerette AB in Gatineau to Marquis d’Cartier, Hamish, Agent Dwarf and Andrea with Bloomberg in France:

Abel Danger Francophone has intercepted a communiqué entitled SMEAC-Soetero-Sinclair; attached here:Erreurs fréquentes lors de l'utilisation d'un préservatif Complètement Déroulez le préservatif jusqu'à la base du pénis, et s'assurer que le rouleau est à l'extérieur. Assurez-vous que il ya une petite quantité d'espace vide à gauche à l'extrémité du préservatif. L'air peut se retrouvent piégés à l'intérieur d'un préservatif et pourrait provoquer sa rupture. Ne jamais utiliser deux préservatifs à la fois. Utilisez la lubrification pour éviter les frottements. Manque de lubrification peut également causer une rupture du préservatif et est généralement la principale raison de ce qu'ils font. Alors lubrifier. Tenez le préservatif à la base pendant le retrait pour éviter le préservatif glisser tout en tirant. L'éjaculation peut fait le côté in-de préservatifs très glissante. Larry Sinclair et Rammer Rahm hâte de Red Eagle, Clintons still furious at Huma as photo below frustrates Glamourboy’s wife. Beard in Gatineau

Agent Chips thought back to Old Mother Hubbard’s which was just east of Plymouth, England when he visited last in May, 2011.  The poem was quite touching :

Old Mother Hubbard went to the cupboard,

To get poor old Rover a bone,

But when she bent over, old Rover drove her,

And gave her a bone of his own.

Suddenly it came to Chips what Agent Jellyfish-Q had meant in a Clipper received before Weinerette protocols were commenced as the Clintons were still furious with Huma over the Weinergate exposure of a 10 year relationship that was THRUST UPON a 22 year old Pakistani by a much older and high mileage Thunder Thighs, yuk!

JELLYFISH Q routine Clipper to Agent Chips, Banzai Pipeline, Atomic Betty and Dwarf, copy Hamish and Tiny Dancer:

Chips, Banzai and Q in Gatineau , Check Marcy’s use of HSBC – a preferred lender to the U.S. SBA 8(a) program and sponsor of SOS Children’s Villages Canada. She seems to have used HSBC loans to procure contract hits through NavySEALS.com including the May 1 snuff-film murder of Osama bin Laden, fraudulently attributed by Barack Hussein Obama to Navy SEALs. Check NavySEALS.com for phony online recruiting of Marcy "wannabes" to mobilize an attack on the Homeland while the legit guys are deployed protecting America from its enemies. NavySEALs.com was launched in 1997, and incorporated in 2001 as a Veteran-owned business authorized to participate in a phony continuity of government exercise of 911 by SBA then-Chief Operating Officer, Kristine Marcy. With over 100,000 members and growing, NavySEALs.com is a secret army which extrorts a tax on breath as in Sierra Club and Adirondack Council, The Navy League, and others. Am I correct in recalling EDGE MEDIA had this information on 3/31/11 when Jesse Ventura and Field McConnell appeared on the same TV show?I will review the TV show and see if Louise Arbour has any relationship to both the Prison for Women in Kingston and the upcoming PANIC ATTACK on the OCTOpus banks to cloud the fact that the Clintons are still furious with Huma Weiner’s friend ‘shrimpy’.  Louise Arbour, Louis L’Amour and Desert Pete need to meet. Request update from Desert Pete or Baker Street.  Jellyfish Q

Having primed the pump, Chips was pumping like there’s a fire, which there was in fact according to the moaning of Agent Suky, Agent of Abel Danger Kelmarsh.  Chips passed her the Minnesota Vikings tube sock to muff the moaning while he saw that Desert Pete was a man with a quick trigger finger which reminded Chips to put his finger on her trigger as urged by the Beatles before the Long and Winding Road ended for we Baby Boomers and Ramey Bombers.

Weinerman 11 Immediate Weingram to Weinerman, MdC, Skymaster, Banzai Pipeline, Mitch Stack, Courtly Stonewall and all Weinerettes excepting Suky:

If our blockage of Red Eagle and Calhoun NUC succeeds, R&R will counter with this, according to 221B Baker and 1 Canada SQ:OCTOPUS banks - three from the US and five from Europe - are being targeted for capital surcharges of 2.5 per cent of their assets, adjusted for risk, on top of the 'Basel III' minimum of 7 per cent set by global regulators last year. The list is an informal effort to forge a global compromise and has not been formally circulated awaiting Abel Danger review and linkage of Louise Arbour to the Trudeau Tuna Trap.

If the ideas are adopted, Citigroup, JPMorgan, Bank of America, Deutsche Bank, HSBC, BNP Paribas, Royal Bank of Scotland and Barclays would have to maintain core tier one capital ratios of 9.5 per cent, according to three people briefed on the discussions whilst Goldman Sachs, Morgan Stanley, UBS, Plum City Federal and Credit Suisse would be in the next category down, facing a surcharge of 2 per cent and total minimum ratio of 9 per cent. Preliminary SNIPH of Lima Alpha is negative pending French language research by Agents MdC in YVR and Atomic Betty in Gatineau/Lac Leamy steamy creamy.  Desert Pete.

Suky Slicer passed Chips an opened tin of Chicken of the Sea Smoked Oysters indicating she wanted a force multiplier when the Oyster Transfer would be completed, some 3 plus hours hence, which would communicate outside of the Onion Route Authority and with no VPN Virtual Floating Matrix trace or exposure to Matrix V or Stuxnet monitoring according to MIT, ISI and BVD.  Suky reversed course and turned the tables on Chips as she was driven mad and needed to BOB FOR APPLES as she preferred calling it not being a twadderish inhabitant of the gutter.  As Chips allowed the change, an incoming routine Weinergram arrived from the Man who Likes Mineral Water.

Weinerman 2 routine Weingram to Weinerman:

Chips, Check Marcy’s  use of ‘Navajo Code Talker’ through NavySEALS.com sub-contractor Nova on 911 and the OBL contract hit. NOVA Corporation is 100% tribally owned by the Navajo Nation. Recognized by the Small Business Administration (SBA), it is certified as a tribally Owned 8(a) Small Disadvantaged Business with headquarters offices located on the Navajo Nation reservation in Window Rock, Arizona; Chambersburg, Pennsylvania; and Albuquerque, New Mexico. NOVA Corporation provides unique, custom solutions to meet its customers’ communications needs, including multi-purpose systems that gather information from dozens of different sources. NOVA plans and executes the installation, operations and maintenance, and removal of CISCO and Juniper network switches and routers, and associated equipment to provide network access; it provides touch-labor support for network staff for troubleshooting network connectivity and scheduled network outages; it installs network hardware and associated cabling; performs network design reviews for new projects; develops scripts for processing network data (IP addresses, ACLs, etc.); applies regular maintenance; and system configurations on CISCO and Juniper network switches and routers, and associated equipment;  maintains Fluke Network cable/fiber test equipment and Inductive Amplifier (Fox and Hound) to ensure working condition. Its employees have CCNA certification and Security + certification; Solaris System Administration, Cisco ACL and firewall configurations and Top Secret/SCI. Marcy makes sure they get set up for Matrix 5 hits by giving NOVA advantages of Navajo Preference in Employment Act. In as much as Dr. Thomas Hale is DOA, if the shit hits the fan can we set up at the WISC tunnel complex again?  This shit is so predictable that I believe I will play scrabble and have a double mineral water with three lime slices not to be confused with the THREE BLIND MICE” Hamish

While Suky continued in her headmistress role Chips harked back to Viet Nam where Chico, Stormy and Gunsmoke had ensured there were no blind mice when it came to killing the rats in the MIGS.  After Viet Nam, Chips changed his callsign to SMOKE as it saved a syllable and hence gave him more time to hammer home his message to lovely assets like Fanny Galore, Agent Vani, Suky Slicer, Ginger Cookie and even Agent Bean.

He looked forward to debriefing Atomic Betty at the Lac Leamy Steamy Creamy or Agent Bean in the Bat Cave at WISC in Maiden Rock, Wisconsin.  Needless to say, when they get rocked in Wisconsin they are no longer  maidens, if you know where my heads at.  And if the BROWN SHIRTS ever try and come to Wisconsin, they will be met with 400,000 BROWN BATS now eating mosquitoes near Maiden Rock, Wisconsin where Agent Chips had 4 cars in the Summerfest parade on 18 June, 2011 according to Weinerettes covering the event and determining that the CLINTONS ARE STILL FURIOUS AT HUMA.  Agent Chips has been leaving SMOKED OYSTERS on the shore of Lake Pepin and now the bat flights has swollen from 100K to 400K during Abel Danger’s Operation BATWING 3572.

Suky Slicer came up for air and Chips rolled her over and commenced Old Mother Hubbard’s ROVER technique as another Clipper came in, this one from Ginger Cookie at the wheel of the HUMPTY DUMPTY Chips Van.

Weinergram 13 from Weinerette BANGME to Weinerman:

Chips, check Obama’s visit first to 9/11 families then SEALs who allegedly took out Bin Laden. Didn’t  happen; Marcy or Lena Trudeau  used a Francophonie NavySEALs.com hit team infiltrated into the legits. Obama visited Fort Campbell, Kentucky  home to 160th Special Operations Aviation Regiment, but they were not part of wannabe NavySEALs.com 8(a) team hired by Marcy to produce  live video of execution-style killing of OBL. Obama met Vice Admiral William McRaven, thought to be the man in charge of the Bin Laden raid. Bullshit it was SES and the Canadian Stallion. The certificate authority to kill Osama bin Laden on May 1 was delegated to Marcy and her 8(a) sub-contractors to NavySEALS.com through Matrix 5 Entrust public key infrastructure in the custody of Canadian Governor General David Johnston. NavySEALs.com are ready for the 12-12-12 London Olympics; you must unplug from Suky Slicer so I can come back for Operation PRTC Topoff: just google [ Arrow Air Flight 285 + Tuna Trap + Accuracy + Chips ]to verify Abel Danger can, and must, stop the 12 August 12 attack at London Olympics. Recall that Fort Campbell was the destination for the Arrow Air passengers involved in a previous virtual deception and they got SMOKED: Arrow Air Flight 1285 was a McDonnell Douglas DC-8-63CF jetliner, registered N950JW, which operated as an international charter flight carrying U.S. troops from Cairo, Egypt, to their home base in Fort Campbell, Kentucky, via Cologne, Germany and Gander, Newfoundland. On the morning of December 12, 1985, shortly after takeoff from Gander en route to Fort Campbell, the aircraft stalled, crashed, and burned about half a mile from the runway, killing all 256 passengers and crew on board. Pastel Ginger Snap, hop to it.

Thinking about Goose and Gander he realized that the Ottawa Leaker, Agent Q, had cooked the Gooses of those caught in the Trudeau Tuna Trap just as Weinerman had made the Clinton furious for exposing the true relationship between Hillary and Huma, who then cooked Anthony Weiner’s goose if you take the time to take a gander.

Chips understood the urgency in Ginger Cookie’s transmission.  He also had a urge to add some fluid to her transmission as his dipstick was primed to be pumped.  In the interest of global piece, I say again PIECE, he asked Suky if she’d authorize a quickie.  No verbal response was required as she auto-dilated down to the circumference of a pencil, number 4 lead, and exploculated, falling into a quivering heap under the PRTC which 7 cycles later offered a voluminous reward for a job well done.  As Chips handed Suky a NAPAWASH he referred back to Operation WET BEAVER, BONER, and HUMPTY DUMPTY briefing guides to determine how best to Climax Red Eagle while Calhoun NUC was already blocked.  Chips wondered aloud if the CLINTONS WERE STILL FURIOUS AT HUMA.

He was quite certain he could create some angst with the City of London if he would release his letter of 6 April, 2008 which caused Sarah Palin to replace Tim Pawlenty on the faux McCain ticket as Abel Danger succeeded in fauxing both McCain and Pawlenty, capeche?  It had been suggested to him by those loyal oath servants in DNI and Naval Intel who had twice honored Chips and Captain Sherlock.  To any doubters, simply google [ chips + navy intelligence magazine ] or [ captain Sherlock + us naval war college ].

Suky Slicer had used three NAPAWASHs to ‘freshen up’ and donned her pastel strawberry cream Burkha to return to CONSOLE 3.  Meeting Agent Ginger Cookie in the narrow door to the CRF she halted so as not to create a BOOB overload of the CRF doorspace as two sets of 44DDs exceeds the SAE specifications of the CRF door in the DHS Humpty Dumpty Van deployed to England at same time the 300 Israeli Nuc accident trucks had been ‘prepositioned’ near Fukushima which was a BONEHEAD move by the City of London perverts, pardon the redundancy.

As Ginger Cookie lubed up,  Chips at 117% TI removed her Burkha and propped up an 8 x 11 glossy of the City of London nominee to replace SWAN at the FBI.  Chips knew that one glance at Jamie would cause a flaccid attack if necessary.  As Ginger Cookie backed into position for her favored ‘pushback’ option, she verbally briefed Chips on a dream she had had regarding a Star Trib article as it might appear in October, 2012 if Tim was even on the radar by then.

ST. PAUL, Minn. - Former Minnesota Gov. Tim Pawlenty is running for the GOP presidential nomination and will announce his bid Monday in Iowa unless Agent Chips 'dusts off' the Treason Charges against John McCain filed on 6 April 2008 which caused Treason Timbo to be replaced by Sarah Palin in April, 2008. That's according to an adviser with direct knowledge of the plans but no knowledge of the Treason charges delivered to Pawlenty, then governor, and his (then) Chief Justice Anderson.

The adviser tells The Associated Press Pawlenty will declare his candidacy at a town hall style event in Des Moines, Iowa. The adviser disclosed the information on condition of anonymity fearing illumination by Wisconsin's Abel Danger who is set to illuminate Agent Q; is it Louise Arbour? Pawlenty will make the announcement in the state with the leadoff nominating caucuses and then head to Florida, New Hampshire, New York and Washington, D.C. The move was widely expected. The 50-year-old Pawlenty has been laying the groundwork for a run for more than a year. He took the first step in March by setting up an exploratory committee and he has built campaign operations in several key states, but not in Wisconsin where he 'fears to tread'.  He has also requested MI6 to arrange an accident for Agent Chips who was supposed to be aboard OMEGA 2 on 19 May, 2011 at NAS Pt. Mugu.

After recounting her dream she assumed the RABBIT EAR posture and encouraged Chips to google [ Tim Pawlenty + Stink Bugs ] to learn which two Presidential hopefuls would have the wind taken out of their sails by Abel Danger by the end of this chapter.

Chips kept his mind on his mission of boinking Agent Ginger Cookie in the interest of Global Peace and told her that any googling would have to wait until the cessation of the Tuvalu Bugaloo that had compromised Hillary-Huma-Kristine-Lena-Rona-Laureen and Michelle Jean, the leaking machine, capeche?

Agent Ginger Cookie understood the thrust of his point but refused to be redressed, at least not in the ensuing 4 hours as Operation BONER and Operation WET BEAVER replaced Operation HUMPTY DUMPTY as the Trudeau Tuna Trap had accomplished the mission for which it was deployed in accordance with Isaiah 55:11. Chips thought a little country music would help keep him from an early exploculation so as he propped up the glossy of the Queen of the Deepwater Horizon with honorary degrees from Waco, Murrah, 9/11, Fannie Mae etc he got into the groove in a manner most welcome by an Agent who was EASY AS PIE, although Chips would never be so crass as to rub it in.  As Agent Crusher blocked a HAARP-tone Chips kept up his end of the bargain brokered by the BANGME Agent monitoring the German Air Force assets in and out of Bangor International on 19, 20 and 21 June, 2011, along with C17s from Dover and Charleston and N64QS.

Agent Ginger Cookie thought back to the time which she had to prop Chips to get his Beaver started prior to a hasty escape from TROUBLED GUY LAKE in Pierce County, Wisconsin.

Field McConnell USNA ’71, alleges treason by Senator John McCain against the United States

Text of open e-mail sent April 6, 2008 for attention:

In the State of Minnesota: Governor Tim Pawlenty, tim.pawlenty@state.mn.us

Chief Justice Russell A. Anderson, russell.anderson@state.mn.us

In the State of North Dakota: Governor John Hoeven, governor@nd.gov

Chief Justice Gerald W. VandeWalle, GVandeWalle@ndcourts.gov

From:  Field McConnell, USNA '71, fbi@usdoj.gr Astana, Kazakhstan 28 year airline and 22 year military pilot, 23,000 hours of safety Forensic Economist at Hawks' CAFE http://groups.yahoo.com/group/hawkscafe/

Copies for reference: US Vice-President, Richard Cheney, vice_president@whitehouse.gov, Canadian Prime Minister, Stephen Harper pm@pm.gc.ca  Rodney Stich, International Society of Air Safety Investigators (ISASI LA1206) stich@unfriendlyskies.com  www.unfriendlyskies.com, Kristine Marcy, McConnell International LLC contactus@mcconnellinternational.com,

Dr. Jack Stockwell jack@jackstockwell.com jackstockwell.com

To: Governor, Judge and/or Justice in State(s) of Reference: Alleged treason by Senator John McCain against the United States

I, Field McConnell USNA ‘71, believe that John McCain, the Senator from Arizona and a former commander of the Replacement Air Group 174 and second-in-command of the U.S. Navy’s Senate liaison office, committed a treason against the United States with an attempted coup d’etat during the 9/11 war game Global Guardian" in which I allege, Senator McCain directed a Skywarrior attack on Wedge 1 of the Pentagon with the intention of destroying the U.S. Naval Command Center and killing its staff, including duty officer Captain Gerald DeConto, and thereby disrupting the presidential chain of command and communications with U.S. Navy assets around the world.

As evidence of Senator McCain's alleged treason, I ask you to examine the images above which I am ready to swear before the courts are to the best of my knowledge and belief, images of the Skywarrior with which McCain intended to destroy the U.S. Naval Command Center.

“In his book, The Nightingale’s Song, Robert Timberg wrote, “in the fall of 1974, McCain was transferred to Jacksonville as the executive officer of Replacement Air Group 174. A few months later, he assumed command of the RAG, which trained pilots and crews for carrier deployments. While Executive Officer and later as Squadron Commander McCain used his authority to arrange frequent flights that allowed him to carouse with subordinates and “engage in extra-marital affairs.” … In early 1977, Admiral Jim Holloway, Chief of Naval Operations promoted McCain to captain and transferred him from his command position “to Washington as the number-two man in the Navy's Senate liaison office. It wasn’t long before the fun loving and irreverent” McCain had turned the liaison office into a “late-afternoon gathering spot where senators and staffers, usually from the Armed Services and Foreign Relations committees, would drop in for a drink and the chance to unwind.” In 1979 at a military reception in Honolulu, McCain met Cindy Hensley, an attractive 25-year-old woman from a very wealthy politically-connected Arizona family. Cindy's father, Jim, founded the Hensley and Company,  the nation's third-largest Anheuser-Busch distributor. .. While still married to Carol, McCain began an adulterous relationship with Cindy. He married Cindy in May 1980 -- just a month after dumping Carol and securing a divorce. The newlyweds honeymooned in Hawaii. McCain followed his young, millionairess wife back to Arizona where her father helped catapult McCain into politics, Today, Cindy Hensley McCain is chairwoman of Hensley's board of directors. Hensley and Company financial reports show assets worth a minimum of $28 million for the McCains.” Souce

TITLE 18 > PART I > CHAPTER 115 > § 2382 Misprision of treason. Whoever, owing allegiance to the United States and having knowledge of the commission of any treason against them, conceals and does not, as soon as may be, disclose and make known the same to the President or to some judge of the United States, or to the governor or to some judge or justice of a particular State, is guilty of misprision of treason and shall be fined under this title or imprisoned not more than seven years, or both.

I advise you that this open communication by e-mail is intended to discharge obligations under § 2382 Misprision of treason to disclose my knowledge of the commission of a treason against the United States by John McCain and I believe that on receipt of this communication you are obliged to do likewise or arrange for me to be sued for libel.

The above allegation as to information and belief is in addition to what was provided to US AG Mukasey on 3 October, 2007 in the form of Civil Case 3:07-cv-49 “Hawks CAFE v. Global Guardians”  also filed in Clerk's Office, Federal District Court of North Dakota 655 1st Ave. North, Suite 130, Fargo ND 58102.

Yours sincerely,

Agent Chips

Abel Danger Global

Plum City WI

Agent Ginger Cookie was sudsing like a Maytag and had it not been for an urgent call from Agent Chips the gunfire she mistook for hail could have been on target.

“Switch” called Chips and as the two impassionate lovers wrestled as one three shots from a grassy knoll, a book depository and a storm drained missed Ginger Cookie as three other nude Dangerettes wearing Burkha’s stormed the CRF to share in some of the essence of Chips.

As Agent Chips worked on the four lovehungry ladies he wondered if Hillary Diane Rodham Rockefeller and the Oxford Rapist would eventually fall victim to WEINERGATE.  Chips smiled to himself as he thought “I like my odds” and doubled his stroke to finish of Ginger Cookie with a rimshot at the buzzer as he looked forward to another lapdance from Agent Natalya Antonov of Krakow, Poland as soon as Poland throws the BS flag at Al Gore’s Carbon-fraud and the Souris River floods setting off the Calhoun NUC fraud during Operation RED EAGLE if Abel Danger cannot stop USCG, North Command, DHS and FEMA from doing the bidding of COL, SES and Vatican.

Notice to Bombardier, FAA, FBI and USDOJ: The illegally modified Bombardier jets are busted.

Chapter 5

Rebekah’s Murdoch – PKI Canary Wharf – NATO Pedophiles

Sasquatch and Hillary furious at Weiner – Who has the Obama, Murdoch hammer?

When Abel Danger Agents gather to commemorate the 10th Anniversary of City of London’s attack on America, organized and launched from Canada, I believe Tony Farrell, an Irish Tony, an English Tony and a network of Global Commoners will join me in praying for Justice and Peace according to His power, which is infinite.

“Now to him who is able to do immeasurably more than all we ask or imagine, according to his power that is at work within us, to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus throughout all generations, for ever and ever! Amen.” Ephesians 3:20-21 NIV

Abel Danger had met with Eliza Manningham Buller and Cressida Dick and a three some of Tonys at the RAF Museum to ‘crosstalk’ regarding the Matrix that RCMP, Gareth Williams of MI6,  South Yorkshire Police and Abel Danger had confirmed with Tuvalu wire taps on 24 Sussex, Rezko’s Renter and NAPAWASH in the period between Agent Chips’ visit with Gareth Williams in June, 2010 at the Goff Manor House in Crawley and  the MYSTERY MISSILE of 8 November, 2010, the FALSE FLAG AVIATION EVENT that Abel Danger Global had issued a threat warning about.

As early as 20 June, 2010, Gareth and Chips had been tightening the noose on the TWISTED SISTERS, Snowy, Lena and Christine (IMF post DSK) and also advised Kristine and Laureen against their planned Gavin Point Event scheduled for 7-7-11, a macabre 6th anniversary celebration of the FALSE FLAG 7-7 that precipitated the removal of Keith White in favor of Terence Jagger and predated the ‘bad move’ by the South Yorkshire Police Chief.  Abel Danger’s knowledge gleaned from Fukushima positioned the leaderless global intel network into the CATBIRD SEAT and when Abel Danger’s Umbrellaman invoked WEINERGATE PROTOCOLS in Operation HUMPTY DUMPTY, they knew they had the foul vixens on the run.

The threesome of Tony’s supporting Abel Danger’s work in the UK included a man employed for twelve years as a Principle Intelligence Analyst for the South Yorkshire Police. A statistician by education he was a STAM Agent with Abel Danger’s Baker Street Office where Sweeny and O’Gormon were the SLAM and SWAM, respectively.

Strategic Threat Assessment Matrix was a position that was created to monitor Muslims and, using Abel Danger COIN technology, predict their future activities.  After determining that most Muslims in UK were desirous of peace and tranquility it became incumbent upon UK Crown Agents to create Mayhem and Havoc to frame the Muslims who by nature just wished to live at peace with their neighbors, something that did not bode well for the struggling UK weapons manufacturers, EADS, QinetiQ and Airbus.

Tony Farrell, Abel Danger ID redacted until 11 September, 2011 due open review in England, had been employed for twelve years as ‘Principle Intelligence Analyst’ for South Yorkshire Police, 13th largest of the 44 police forces in the UK. His job involved producing a yearly ‘Strategic Threat Assessment Matrix’.  His ‘crosstalk’ with Abel Danger Agents Slade Lane, Dirty Driveway and Chips led to a linkage between United States Senior Executive Service and SBA 8(a) Gunwalker program (Obama’s Watergate) and their co-opting of Alliance of Small Island States to stockpile ( see Cyprus ) weapons, train SWAT teams and support SOS pedophile oath ceremonies outside the reach of RICO but well within the grasp of Abel Danger Global, headquartered in Plum City, Wisconsin.  Entrust is the PKI glue that binds and Blago needed to have his mouth glued shut regarding the Crown Agents-Matrix 5-Twisted Sister planned armed insurrection scheduled for 11 July 11 in Chicago which Abel Danger Agent Carol Stream was set to block.  Carol Stream had ‘backfilled’ intel to Banzai Pipeline, Global Hammer during Agent Chips’ deployment to England in Operation HUMPTY DUMPTY which had been elevated to Operation GET WEINER as Huma was enticed away from the old hag by Alberta Darling, Abel Danger Calgary/Banff.  A secure TELE-CLIPPER had arrived on the device below Molly’s On Main in Plum City, Wisconsin and Agent RPM had taken the message up to the Global Command Post high atop County Road S north of the Plum.

Abel Danger OODALOOPER Carol Stream Immediate TELE-CLIPPER to Global Hammer Banzai, copy Umbrellaman:

“Rahm is ready; remember that Crown Agents Sister Bernardine Dohrn anticipated 25 million Americans will have to be killed to secure the Revolution. Our listener at 125 S Wacker Dr # 300, Chicago, IL 60606-4421, United States, picked up this secure FAX into the FAX line associated with office phone (312) 214-2355:  Rahm, Dohrn, Marcy and Sherrin to reprise summer of ’68? Not so fast Crown Agents, Twisted Sisters and Rammer Rahm, Abel Danger FRICKED your FRAC. And the plans you have for civil unrest in Chicago for 22 July, 2011to take eyes of the event planned for the same time in Berlin, Germany, will be blocked so that if your plans for the BERLIN EVENT unfold, Blago will be exonerated and the Twisted Sisters will be fingered, capeche?  Search Entrust PKI, FRAC, FEMA, NCRC, and ITTF and then consider Abel Danger’s OODA interlope at Tyson’s Chicken and you will see that Agent Ted Nugent is not the only one who thinks Hillary is a chicken. We have prevented the TAINTED CHICKEN from infecting Chicago and Gary, Indiana,  Carol Stream, Abel Danger Chicagoland”

Meanwhile, back in the Humpty Dumpty Chips van, Agent Ginger Cookie was sudsing like a Maytag and had it not been for an urgent call from Agent Chips, the gunfire she mistook for hail could have been on target.

“Switch” called Chips and as the two impassioned lovers wrestled as one while three shots, one each from a grassy knoll, a book depository and a storm drain, missed Ginger Cookie as three other nude Dangerettes wearing pastel Burqas stormed the CRF to share in some of the essence of Chips, which is legend regarding voluminousness, capeche?

As Agent Chips worked on the four love hungry ladies he wondered if Hillary Diane Rodham Rockefeller and the Oxford Rapist with a Gadget Bent would ever get over being furious at the Weiner Withdrawal or go down at the hands of Mossad’s arranged WEINERGATE.  Chips smiled to himself as he thought “I like my odds” and doubled his stroke to finish of Ginger Cookie with a rimshot at the buzzer as he looked forward to another lap dance from Agent Natalya Antonov of Krakow, Poland as soon as Poland throws the BS flag at Al Gore’s Carbon-fraud and the Souris River floods setting off the Calhoun NUC fraud during Operation RED EAGLE if Abel Danger cannot stop USCG, Northern Command, DHS and FEMA from doing the bidding of COL, SES and Vatican which was scheduled for 7-7-11.  The last time Abel Danger worked with Northern Command was 10 December, 2006 when AD conveyed precise intel relating to illegally modified Boeing jets to ADM Tim Keating, USN through his aide Major April Cunningham, USAF not to be confused with Abel Danger Agent April Cunning of the Fargo AD Office.  Intel from the Vancouver office and wiretaps of a Lac Leamy Hotel near the Gatineau bridge indicated that the Trudeau Tuna Trap had succeeded and that recent Royal bride Kate would blow the ‘all clear’ trumpet on the tarmac of a Calgary Airport to signal the cancellation of City of London Operation RIVER RAT that was to take down the Gavin Point Dam no later than 7-7-11.  The young and nubile Royal had been coached by Prince Phil Phlatus Phartingham in how to play the flato-phone.

Ginger Cookie grabbed a NAPAWASH to perform an ‘after action clean-up evolution’, or AACE not to be confused with the ACE of Aces, Canada’s Queer Quintet or the kick ass song from Suzy Bogguss daughter of an Indiana farm implement mechanic.  As Ginger waddled towards the biffy carrying an IOC in Pastel Robin’s Egg Blue, Chips was regaled with a front presentation of the business end of an Abel Danger Agent wearing a Burqa  in Pastel Strawberry Cream and little else other than a longing smile and a quivering vulva.  The purple tipped red champion was ‘at the ready’ and penetration was slight when an Immediate Clipper came in on Agent Suky Slicer’s Clipper Strawberry Basket.

Royal Crown Agent Atomic Betty Immediate Clipper to all Dangerettes, copy Banzai Pipeline, Crusher and Dirty Driveway:

“Umbrellaman is set to declare victory at the King’s Arm Pub in Oxford, England.  A memorial for the innocent souls of 9/11 will be honoring them at the very moment that the first soul was put into UNREST on the morning of 9/11.  All Dangerettes are put on notice of an ALL CALL from Umbrellaman scheduled for 6:66 PM this date.  Umbrellaman suggests that during the 6:66 call Weinerette protocols will be invoked causing FCTs to become the uniform of the day.  Atomic Betty, Gatineau.”

Suky Slicer was well aware that 6:66 PM indicated 1906, or 7:06 PM, and understood the subliminal message regarding evil.  Wishing that Chips would be able to spend a Wednesday in her garden but realizing that duty was calling him into action, she removed her Burqa and reached for her FCT while Chips restrained her dainty hand with a whispered request in her left ear, “Request Quickie”.  As she backed into his battle standard, penetration was achieved not only regarding Chips and Suky, but more importantly the penetration of the OODA loop triangulating Tuvalu, Ottawa, and NAPAWASH Trudeau in the evil empire infesting District of Columbia, City of London and ‘location #3’.  As Chips was boning Suky he thought back to his recent trip to Arlington National Cemetery where he’d visited 3 graves: the one holding his father and mother, the one holding Captain Chic Burlingame who was murdered in W386 Airspace when his American 77 was blown with the Strangler’s Suite of weapons as NEADS controller Giant Killer was under the command of Colonel Robert Marr…or was it Mar, now being reviewed in France, Germany and Brazil, and the grave holding Lt. Col. John F. Boyd who had initiated Chips into the Order of  the OODA LOOP, not related to the Order of Daedalians.

As Chips could sense a ‘tightening of the aperture’ he doubled his stroke to finish off the rapidly undulating Agent Suky resulting in a tightly sequenced dual exploculation as his Clipper Squirt Gun took a Priority Clipper from Crusher (down under).

Royal Crown Agent Crusher Priority Clipper to Umbrellaman, Abigail Chopsticks and Weinerettes assigned to FCT Operation to block 7-11-11, copy Chips, Hamish and Banzai Pipeline:

“Umbrellaman,  regarding odious debts we will be reviewing some options in upcoming summit at Molly’s On Main in Plum City.  In our Build-a-Burger Summit,  plans for  Operation RED ROOSTER will signal the end of the IMF and the Odious Charlatan, code name Great Imposter/Shellack. Our TOP COCK, Agent Red Rooster, will crow ‘fowl obama’. In the attached photos you can see Agents TOP COCK and Crusher are on both sides of Mrs. Soetero, Mr. Soetero and the world's most evil nose pickers.  Psalm 91:13 empowers us and threatens them. Advantage: we the people, global commoners, the time has come.  Crusher (down under)”

13 You will tread on the lion and the cobra;  you will trample the great lion and the serpent.

Chips withdrew the purple tipped red champion as Agent Suky Slicer reached for a NAPAWASH to calm her quivering vulva.  As Chips adorned himself in a Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster thong in Pastel Manly Mocha he was mentally summing up False Flags that Abel Danger had blocked or delayed going back to 9/11 Part Deux over Christmas Holiday, 2006 which narrowly adverted a catastrophe involving airliners hosting the Strangler’s Suite illegal modifications that Boeing paid $615M to USDOJ Pride in June, 2006 perhaps for a party fund for some ‘perverts of justice’ .  He felt a pair of unrestrained 44D headlights hit him in the back while a pair of warm and dainty hands cupped his bits and pieces.  A cooing and recently satiated Agent Suky asked “Will you be staying after Sunday?”

“Yes my juicy cumquat, I will be staying with you and the Weinerettes and if you listen to the drummer in this musical response, you may conclude that you and I will engage in several ‘piledriving jackhammer enduros’ and please note the length of the drumsticks to die for.”

Suky enjoyed the ‘drumming’ in the musical response sung by Agents Vani, Trance Dancer and Fanny Galore, the ‘wee one’ on the right.  She was looking forward to a riveting drumming display by Agent Chips and was starting to develop a juicy cumquat when her Clipper Strawberry Basket indicated an incoming Immediate Clipper from Japan.  As she grabbed another NAPAWASH and a Pastel Blue IOC which is as blue as the Alberta sky, she saw that Banzai Pipeline was seeking her input just as she was seeking input from Chips.

Sapporo Hammer Banzai Pipeline Immediate Clipper to all Build-a-Burger Dangerettes, copy Hamish, Dirty Driveway and Brendan B. Hand:

“Suky, Umbrellaman suggests that a Queer Quintet from Canada obstructed the NORAD defenders on 9/11.  Our man Brendan B. Hand ( “Bananas” ) was once stationed at  Geilenkirchen Germany (ETNG) and tells Umbrellaman that the 5th pervert of 9/11 was an American, not a Canadian.  According to wiretaps at 24 Sussex enabled by our Tuvalu Tuna Trapper Findley-Baril-Bouchard-Williams were not assisted by Glamour Boy’s wife, but rather SKIDMARK from NEADS, who was a real mar on an otherwise average effort of NORAD. SKIDMARK was their ‘insert’ between General Arnold and Major Nasypany who ordered NASTY Flight from Otis to ID/shadow UA175 and AA11, without effect.  If you see Chips or Hamish ensure they see the video file attached.  Banzai, PacRim Hammer on secondment to Plum City.”

As Agent Banzai Pipeline ordered a 3rd Fat Tire Ale from his perch on the north end of the bar in Molly’s he recalled a conversation with Chips regarding 9/11 and NORAD.  While an attractive 34 year old blonde was tempting him with sequential flashes of a Pastel Lemon Wedge whisker biscuit, he thought back to Chips’ comment that he had flown for 16 years with the Langley F16 unit, in reality Detachment 1 from the 178th Fighter Wing (ANG) in Fargo, North Dakota.  Chips had told Banzai that he knew all four pilots, Borgstrom, Eckman, Derrig and Gibney but had not heard of a pilot named Marr, or call sign SKIDMARK.  Banzai recalled that Agent Chips had found it odd that 3 jets had launched on 9/11 as the protocol was for 3 jets to be readied in any 3 of the four alert ‘barns’ but that only two alert pilots were staffed with the third jet being a ‘maintainence spare’.

A third pilot, in position of SOF (supervisor of flying), would generally be at Operations to ensure comm. flow between the alert fighters and NEADS.  Chips had detected obstruction of United States Senior Executive Service as the three F16s were taken 60 miles out of their way towards W386 Airspace where they were denied entrance to the airspace by Giantkiller, the NEADS controller under command of SKIDMARK and Nasypany on 9/11/01, in which Operation Squeezeplay prevented Gen. Arnold or Major Nasypany to get ‘Nasty’ airborne from Otis or the Mike Papas airborne from Langley in time to ‘see’ what flying vehicles were actually attacking the 4 targets while 3 airliners met their end in W386 Airspace. Chips had suggested SKIDMARK should be compelled to identify who directed him to make 5 specific obstructions to the prosecution of NORAD protocols on the morning of 9/11 when Canada attacked America, being denied victory only by Abel Danger who imputed a 41 minute delay on the departure of United 93 which would fail to strike the US Capitol as requested by the Shadow government led by George Soros and his trio of nose pickers.

It had taken Chips several phone calls to Mallery in Syracuse, Scott and Dubie in Burlington, Beck in DC and Roughrider in Fargo to determine the commissioning source of SKIDMARK, his marital history and the true reason he was ejected from the United States Air Force at the 18 year mark when he was IN THE SANCTUARY for Title 10 retirement.  As Banzai pondered the complex dynamic, a Pastel Lemon Wedge IOC caught his eye as the woman in yellow directed one of the twin bartenders to provide Banzai with a Maxx beer, the beer with more head, as his Global Hammer Clipper Samurai Sword alerted him to an incoming Immediate from Hamish.

Royal Crown Agent Hamish Immediate Clipper to Global Hammer, copy Agents Bean, Dwarf, Rico Gambolino, Atomic Betty and Marquis d’Cartier:

Abel Danger believes that Crown Agents Sister Laureen Harper procured Entrust PKI authorities for use by insiders of the Governor General of Canada’s office to coordinate the ‘Taliban Great Escapes’ of 2008 and 2010 and betrayed five of the key counter-insurgency Nation States – Afghanistan itself, Canada, the United Kingdom, Australia and the United States – whose soldiers would subsequently be murdered by the escapees. In a Murdoch internal memo (Rebekah) we see evidence that an attempt is being made on Karzai, we believe, but it could be a spoof with an attempt being made on Banzai.  If Banzai is offered a pleasantry, suggest stiff opposition be attempted or a transfer of the Global Hammer to Agent Bean who is up to speed with Soylent Green thanks to the Murdoch leaker in New York who makes the Murdoch leakers in UK look like rank amateurs.  Hamish, aboard the Plum Dandy.”

Meanwhile, back at the Humpty Dumpty Chips Van, the four double-breasted mattress thrashers and the World’s Most Potent Fighter Pilot heard an Abel Danger knocker on the door of the Humpty Dumpty Chips Van.  As Suky was keeping the bits and pieces in hand, Agent Ginger Cookie entered her cyber chastity code (BANGME)  into the cyber lock and the door was electronically opened and a distinguished looking septuagenarian, heavily muscled, stepped into the van asking if he could have an audience with Agent Chips.

Ginger Cookie, by day the World’s Most Potent Office Manager in Bangor, Maine (BANGME)  and by night a PWA assigned to Agent Chips suggested that the gentleman ‘prove up’.  Not being a long time Abel Danger Agent, Dirty Driveway, a recent transfer from BBC and GCHQ, hiked his kilt exposing a lengthy portion sans knickers.

Ginger Cookie was gaining interest in the gentleman and asked “Are you a Scot?”

“No I am not, young lady, but I have been assigned by Abel Danger to work with Fanny Galore and Yellowhammer on the Hollie Grieg case as well as the case involving the Killer Lesbos who did in our Abel Danger Agent Slade Lane which is gaining thrust, I say again, THRUST,  due to Tony Farrell’s conclusions  in his 7/7 work not appreciated by his police chief, Cressida Dick, Eliza Manningham Buller, David Cameron, Nick Clegg or any Murdocks or Murdochs not to be confused with wild burdock, capeche?  My given name is Nigel Glasscock but Agent Hamish suggested I simply identify myself as Dirty Driveway as I am the one who collected DNA from Robin Cook’s driveway on  6 August 2005 when the BELLSHILL ATHEIST met his maker in a meeting arranged by those who folded Slade Lane into a red North Face Holdall, capeche?”

“OK, you can drop the kilt now, I see the Great Scot is preparing himself for duty abroad.  Agent Chips will be here almost immediately” as she pressed a three number code on her Clipper Cel phone prior to placing it under Dirty Driveway’s kilt for a snappy snap shot of his Great Scot.

Chips felt the vibrate mode of his Clipper Squirt Gun indicate his presence was desired forward in the Chips van.  Chips and Suky, he in Pastel Manly Mocha and she in her FCT, Full Combat Thong, joined Dirty Driveway and Ginger Cookie.  Ginger felt flushed as her MI started to reach about 85%.  She reached for a NAPAWASH just in case the CHIPS EFFECT caused her to suds like a Maytag.

“Nigel, sorry we failed to keep you in the loop but we arrived in a hurry.  Please sit down anywhere” causing Ginger Cookie to hum the chorus of Norwegian Wood as she dreamed of an English woody, code named Great Scot.

Dirty Driveway looked around and noticed there wasn’t a chair.  Leaning against the side of the Chips van Dirty Driveway took a small ‘out of round’ electric motor from under his kilt and held it against the sheet metal sidewall and turned in on to medium or 540 rpm, the low speed PTO setting on Agent Chips’ 1984 IH 284 with a 28 horse Mazda gas engine with only 893 hours.

The resulting din covered their brief conversation and the vibrations set both Suky Slicer and Ginger Cookie into ‘auto drench’ observed by Chips with his enhanced olfactory abilities gained while in TOPOFF training during SNIPHer (Standard Navy Intel Profiler Human) training with Navy Intel’s DEEP BLUE program not to be confused with Captain Sherlock, the Commander of the US Naval War College or CHIPS the US Navy Intel trade magazine.  As the conversation between Dirty Driveway and Chips was now complete, Agent Ginger Cookie asked Dirty Driveway if she could borrow the electric motor ‘overnight’ as she passed 93% and reached for a NAPAWASH.

Before Nigel could answer, an incoming Immediate Clipper from Agent Crusher caused the entire sextet to sense that the middle class world was waking up just as Zbigniew Brzinsky had most recently shared with the Bilderbergs in Switzerland as they collectively feared more bloody noses such as the Italian guy got,  not to be confused with Agent Guy Forget who would snap a picture of Kate’s bum staddling a thong, as dick-tated by Agent Chips who drives a 1936 Studebaker Dictator a name that Studebaker would drop as Hitler rose in power Iin 1937.  As Chips and Dirty Driveway had shared their mission assignments and their plan to spend the evening aboard the M/V Plum Dandy cruising the River Thames, Dirty Driveways Kilt Klipper indicated an incoming from his old Schlumberger pal Hamish Charles Watson who had tracked and hacked Schlumberger shill Jamie Gorelick, for those who like licking gore.

Royal Crown Agent Hamish Immediate Clipper to Dirty Driveway, Chips, Ginger Cookie and Atomic Betty, copy Banzai Pipeline, Crusher and Courtly Stonewall:

“DD, received word today that the Pakistani pilots trained by Chips during his tenure at Taldykorgan, Kazakhstan is a signal that Pakistan may lay down their Burqa’s but  will not lay down and take it like Huma’s Weiner and Hillary thought they might. Sam Cam's City & Guilds lesbian raves and The Case of the Folded Spook will blow up in the face of the NO WHERE MEN no later than the day that the Royal thong is photographed in Calgary for benefit of Chips or Murdoch’s empire starts to crumble due pressure from Operation HUMPTY DUMPTY . Abel Danger believes that Crown Agents' Sister Samantha Cameron used Matrix 5 continuity of government authorities to organize a City & Guilds lesbian rave where GCHQ / MI6 spook Gareth Williams was folded to death to prevent him from exposing Livery Company or high net worth pedophiles who allegedly launder money through D2 Banking family offices at Canada Square, Canary Wharf.  The Alberta Darling caught in the Trudeau Tuna Trap suggest all roads lead to Rome, and all 63 Tuna Agents report to Tuna #1, listed here.  The murder of Gareth Williams in August 2010, was allegedly the result of an ultra vires delegation of Continuity of Government authority via the Lord President of the Council to the occupants of Number 10# Downing Street according to a wire in the bedroom of #24 Sussex where the lioness does not sleep tonight.  It appears that a Royal spat has erupted between Alberta Darling and Queenie Breath over the ancient arrangement where the Queen has the power to invite anyone to form a government in her name. Generally this is the head of the party that wins the election. The government is her government, as she is head of state, or is it head of the snake. She has the right to summon any member of the government to consult her on issues. She also holds a weekly meeting with her Prime Minister, where she is informed of all matters of state. She has the right to advise, consult, and warn the government on all matters. She can also dismiss the government, and the parliament. And parliament can not start its business for the session without her opening it. She also is the person to declare war. She has the right to pardon criminals. We have therefore an aggressive inference of guilt regarding the Opium war waged by Squaddies in Afghanistan and Errand Boy in Libya for benefit of City of London and the Royals, who are actually Germans if I am not mistaken.  The Queen is the head of the snake and Agent Chips has been given authority in Psalm 91:13 to ‘step on the head of the servant, capeche? Hamish, aboard M/V Plum Dandy”

Psalm 91:13  You will tread on the lion and the cobra;  you will trample the great lion and the serpent.

As Hamish ended his cheesey drivel, Agent Chips wondered if the Queer Quintet from Canada would have had the balls to attack America if they would have known the whereabouts of the Fifth Flyer from Fargo, Ace of Aces, on the morning of 9/11.  While the Queer Quintet ( Findley, Baril, Bouchard, Williams, SKIDMARK ) pressed past the 3 minute out ‘safety, safety-knock it off’ threshold, they knew Gibney, Eckman, Borgstrom and Derrig were in positions to ‘drop’ all 4 droned flying vehicles still airborne, but they did not know that the FIFTH FARGO FLYER was inside the United States Senior Executive Service, NAPAWASH, and SKIDMARK’s  CIRCLE.  General Arnold, Colonel Marr, and Major Nasypany were not aware of PHANTOM CHIPS.   Chips’ musings over the eventual revelation of the Truth of 9/11 was interrupted by an incoming Priority Clipper from Agent Atomic Betty from her unmarked Citroen parked outside #24 Sussex.

Weinerette Atomic Betty Priority Clipper to WEINERMAN, copy Hamish, Banzai, Dirty Driveway, Crusher and Agent Fox 2:

“Just monitored a Tuvalu Tuna Trap between Alberta Darling and Sam Cam Snowy of the Rave Cave.  The Royal Route of Phartinghams will be on the bridge described in briefing guide of Operation HUMPTY DUMPTY.  Suggest Chips and I perform visual recon while recalling the Hump Pilots of WWII in the China Burma India campaign protected by the Flying Tigers.  Knowing Chips’  fear of heights I would expose myself to the risk of the top cover position if Chips is willing to provide TURGID WARRIOR. I presume the Clintons are still furious with the Weiner withdrawal as Huma found a younger wench, allegedly in Alberta, capeche? I fear for Alberta Darling as Hillary is on the war path,  Atomic Betty, Gatineau.”

The four Weinerettes donned their FCTs and Pastel Burqas and flowing black gowns very similar to Judges in US Court rooms where orange fringed flags abound but justice is seldom found.  Fanny Galore told the 3 ladies, Dirty Driveway and Chips that the Humpty Dumpty van had just been laser target designated and James Crosby and Brumhilde flying in a J-Stars needed them out of the van and enroute to the Plum Dandy ASAP.  Crosby had worked with Banzai’s replacement Agent Bean and European Hammer Otto Pilot and had rerouted an S-61 Heavylift chopper that was nearby hauling a DUKW from a private collector to London’s Gatwick Airport where it was to join a display of obsolete aircraft at the northwest corner of Gatwick at the departure end of Runway 08L. The Chopper pickled the DUKW and landed 500 feet from the Humpty Dumpty Chips van whereupon all 4 Dangerettes, Dirty Driveway and Chips scrambled into the cavernous interior of the 1960 model helicopter and Agent Hoss pulled up on the collective, dipped the nose and call from max power, not to be confused with Maxx beer, the beer with more head.  It was a short hop down to the River Thames where an Irish coast guard boat arranged by Agent Brendan B. Hand served as a cutoff between the Hoss Helo and the motor vessel Plum Dandy.

Brendan B. Hand assigned a helmsman to strike a direct course to PLUM DANDY and proceed at FLANK.  As Fanny Galore, Ginger Cookie, Suky Slicer and Agent Vani went below to re-thong, Dirty Driveway went to a peephole and Agent Chips brief Brendan B. Hand on the upcoming summit meeting at King’s Arms Pub in Oxford not to be confused with Summit Pale Ale, a microbrew from Minnesota, or the beer that caused Murdoch to be compromised, Maibock, which means Murdoch in Urdu.

Agents Brendan and Chips had just settled on the forecastle to enjoy some LIQUID BREAD, a favorite of German monks during fasting, when a Flash Weinergram came over Chips’ Clipper Squirt Gun from an aroused and focused Hamish Charles Watson, awaiting them on Plum Dandy.

WEINERGATE Guru Hamish FLASH WEINGRAM to all Weinerettes, Umbrellaman, Global Hammer in Plum City and Chips, copy Dwarf, Rico, Marquis d’Cartier and Atomic Betty in Ottawa:  Operation Humpty Dumpty has succeeded, the New York leakers at Faux News indicate that the 5 Murdoch PKI cutouts hide Canary Wharf, Rebekah and NATO murder for hire. Abel Danger believes that Crown Agents' Sister Elisabeth Murdoch used public key infrastructure to operate News of the World cutouts and hide murder-for-hire services allegedly offered by Canary Wharf's PKI to its Matrix 5 clients, including Rebekah Brooks at News International and pedophiles in the NATO Parliamentary Assembly.

Check #1.

See message below delivered to Stephen Harper, David Cameron, Barry Soetero and Shorty from France on the day that they blinked in City of London and victory was indicated causing the Victory party at the King’s Arms to be set in concrete for 11 September, 2011.  Repair with great dispatch to Plum Dandy for Victory briefing.  Humpty Dumpty not longer sits on the wall, he had a great fall and all the Queen’s horse’s and all the King’s men can never put Rupert Murdoch in a credible position again, capeche?  Hamish, SR2, M/V Plum Dandy.”

From Abel Danger:

To: Glamour Boy and the NOWHERE MEN ( Cameron, Soetero, Marcy, Trudeau )

11 Jul 11

Pecking order:  Murdoch, Clegg, Harper, Soetero, IMF, Cameron, Yellowstone-AMEC  Operation CHECKMATE

“Elisabeth Murdoch [Matrix 5 daughter of allegedly extorted man-in-the-middle, Rupert Murdoch; allegedly forced her father to hire Rebekah Brooks to infiltrate Matrix 5 hit teams using public key infrastructure for virtual deception into News Corporation; she is allegedly using Brooks as a sexual extortionist to stop her father from giving a voting share in the trust holding the family's 28.5 percent stake in News Corporation to his second wife Wendi Deng –  a vice-president of Murdoch's STAR TV; she wants to stop Deng having  a say in the business if he died while any of his children with Deng were minors;  Elisabeth Murdoch is the Matrix 5 former wife of allegedly extorted man-in-the-middle Elkin Kwesi Pianim whom she divorced in 1998; Pianin is a fellow Vassar graduate and was an associate in the corporate finance department of New York investment bank Rothschild Inc.; she is the Matrix 5 wife of allegedly extorted man-in-the-middle Matthew Freud whom she married on 18 August 2001 at Blenheim Palace; her second husband is the son of former MP Sir Clement Freud, and the great-grandson of Sigmund Freud; she allegedly used him – the millionaire head of Freud Communications – to manipulate public perception of Matrix 5 propaganda through  911 in the same way as his cousin, Edward Bernays, did pre and post WWII with his works `Crystallizing Public Opinion' (1923) and `The Engineering of Consent' (1947); she is a Matrix 5 sister of allegedly-extorted men in the middle, Lachlan Murdoch and James Murdoch, whom she resents for having been groomed from early ages to play key roles in their father's enterprises; she attended exclusive schools in New York City where she set up an on-campus television station as a student project; she is the Chairwoman and CEO of Shine Limited, a television production company with offices in London and Manchester; she founded Shine in March 2001 with 80 percent equity owned by her, 15 percent by Lord Alli, and 5 percent by BSkyB, who signed a deal guaranteeing to buy an agreed amount of Shine programming for two years; she is the Matrix 5 business partner of allegedly extorted man-in-the-middle Waheed Alli,  born 16 November 1964; she allegedly extorted Alli to produce content on 911 described as `the first live broadcast mass snuff film in human history' for BBC, Five, Channel 4, HBO and the RTL Group; her business partner Alli merged Planet 24 – a television production company with an animation division Impossible TV, founded by Bob Geldof and Tony Boland (Television producer); Impossible TV allegedly produced the special effects of 911 and 7/7 in a joint venture with 24 Hour Productions headed by Charlie Parsons and Waheed, later Lord Alli; they sold it to Carlton Communications  in 1999 and eventually merged with Carlton Productions, of which Lord Alli became managing director;  her business partner Alli allegedly deployed David Cameron in Carlton Communications as a scout for 911;  her business partner Alli is a Labour peer and she allegedly has videos of him which would make him persona non grata as an openly gay Muslim politicians; her business partner Alli's mother was a nurse from Trinidad, and his estranged father, was a mechanic from British Guiana (now Guyana) therefore  both his parents were citizens of  the Alliance of Small Island States (AOSIS); her business partner Alli and her second husband Mathew Freud allegeldy helped to establish the Small Island Developing States (SIDS) as a Matrix 5 propganda victim of `virtual' global warming to justify the re-formation of NATO as a  paramilitary force to  kill deniers such as top officials in the Bush adminiastration on 911;  her business partner Alli started work as a junior researcher for a finance magazine and worked his way up in the media business within Robert Maxwell's stable of publications; her business partner Alli then went to the City for a second career in Matrix 1 investment banking, through which he became wealthy; her business partner Alli met Charlie Parsons in the mid-1980s and become his business partner and boyfriend;  her business partner Alli acted as Tony Blair's representative in the House of Lords in the passage of the Civil Partnership Act 2004, giving same-sex couples in the United Kingdom the ability to enter into civil partnerships with equal rights and responsibilities to marriage;  her business partner Alli spearheaded an effort to repeal clauses in the Civil Partnerships Act which prohibited religious institutions from conducting the ceremonies on their premises; her business partner Alli was a keynote speaker at the International Conference on LGBT Human Rights, part of the 2006 World Outgames, which led to the Declaration of Montreal; her business partner Alli is a patron of Oxford Pride, the annual Pride event in Oxfordshire, and of Pride London; to summarise, AD accuses Elisabeth Murdoch of using PKI (public key infrastructure) to set up various Canary Wharf companies, Rebekah Brooks and Lord Alli, and the NATO Parliamentary Assembly as cutouts to conceal Matrix 5 propaganda and murder for hire.]”

“[AD infers that Canary Wharf PKI hosted the C4 base for a phony 7/7 exercise staged with patsy media, real assassins and cutout Muslim actors] "THE GHOST TRAINS."  Unfortunately for the people who have organised the event, the train that the four Muslim actors are supposed to catch, the 07:40 AM train to Kings' Cross Thameslink, has been cancelled and the next one too, so they cannot possibly make it in time to catch the tube-trains, that they were supposed to catch, as part of the training exercise. The best laid plans of mice and men often go awry, as the Hand of God interferes. In spite of official confirmation that the 07:40 AM train was cancelled, and the next one too, the Home Office report still  contains the lie that the non-existent 07:40 AM train was the one that the four Muslims caught. The authorities have to keep lying about it, in order to continue to try to make the public believe, that three of the four Muslim men, who boarded a train from Luton to King's Cross, arrived in time to catch the three tube-trains that blew up. In so doing, the authorities make it perfectly clear, that the truth of what happened that day is of no importance to them. It is obvious from their actions that the only thing that is important to the authorities, is to make us believe what they had already planned to make us believe, even when the facts prove it to be a lie. The first available train the Muslim actors can catch, gets them to King's Cross after the tube trains have already left without them. Hasib Hussain splits off from the other three at King's Cross Thameslink station, because he still has time to catch the number 30 bus, as his part in the mock-terror exercise. When the tube-trains they were supposed to catch are blown up, the other three smell a rat and realise they have been duped, and are Muslim patsies who will be blamed for the attacks, and everyone knows what happened to Lee Harvey Oswald.  The Muslims are not from London. Their homes are many miles away, and so they are like fish out of water, and have no idea what to do, or where to go and hide. They realise that they can't go home, and do not know anyone in London whom they can trust. The phones are all not working, first of all because they were jammed, and then shut down by the authorities, so they cannot phone anyone to tell them what has happened. What can they do to prevent themselves from being wrongly blamed for the explosions? What would you do in that situation? On one of the early TV news broadcasts that day, a newsreader announced that a report has come in, that three of the terrorists involved in the bombings have been shot and killed, by the anti-terrorist branch of the police, at Canary Wharf, in the Docklands area of London's East-end. The announcement was made only once, and never repeated, for obvious reasons. How could suicide-bombers possibly have survived the tube-train bombings, and then been in the Docklands to be shot? In a New Zealand Herald newspaper article it says that two people were shot dead outside the HSBC building, and in Canada's Globe and Mail newspaper only one. There is another newspaper report, that the police shot a suicide bomber outside the Credit Suisse First Boston Bank, which is approximately 1,400 feet, or 467 yards, away from the HSBC building, measured door to door.  The two buildings are very different in both shape and size, and 467 yards apart, and thus they are not easily confused with each other.

POLICE were yesterday probing reports a man had been "neutralised" outside Canary Wharf. It is believed the man was shot dead by police marksmen outside the Credit Suisse First Boston bank.  South London Press:-

That means that the police shot and killed at least three suicide-bombers in Canary Wharf, on 7/7/2005. How could suicide-bombers, who were supposed to have blown themselves up on the three tube-trains, have survived and been shot-dead at Canary Wharf? If we have at least three of the four "suicide-bombers" shot dead at Canary Wharf, and we KNOW they weren't on the tube-trains that blew up, because the 07:40 AM train from Luton to King's Cross was cancelled that day, then we have overwhelming proof that they did not blow the tube-trains up, and that the blowing up of the three tube-trains was an inside-job. At the Canary Wharf Docklands site there are media companies, for the Muslim patsies to have told their story to and cleared their names, if they could, and two possible escape routes, via air from the nearby London City Airport, that has flights to 34 destinations in the U.K. and Europe, and, if they couldn't fly out, there was the possibility of getting a boat across the channel.

[AD infers that Canary Wharf PKI hosted the C4 base for Matrix 5 client Rebekah Brooks at News International to deploy  double agents to monitor  Scotland Yard murder squad detectives] The Telegraph .. News of the World 'spied on detective during murder inquiry' News of the World journalists put a Scotland Yard murder squad detective under surveillance in the midst of a major investigation, it has been claimed. By Victoria Ward, and John Bingham 9:55PM BST 05 Jul 2011 Detective Superintendent Dave Cook was spied upon from a van outside his home and even followed driving his children to school while investigating the murder of the private investigator Daniel Morgan.  The surveillance is said to have taken place just three months after the missing schoolgirl Milly Dowler's mobile phone was allegedly hacked into.  Rebekah Brooks, the News International chief executive, is reported to have known about the allegations as long ago as 2002 when she was challenged about the surveillance by police at a meeting in Scotland Yard, when she was editor of the News of the World.  It is alleged that police were forced to divert vital resources from the investigation into following up the surveillance of a senior officer.  Last night News International said it was unable to confirm or deny the new claims, which were reported by Channel 4 News. It is alleged that Mr Cook was placed under surveillance after appearing on the BBC's Crimewatch programme in June 2002 to make a fresh appeal about the murder of Mr Morgan, who was found in a pub car park with an axe buried in his head in 1987.  Mr Cook is married to Jacqui Hames, a police officer who co-presented the programme with Jill Dando.  Mr Morgan's brother, Alastair, who spoke regularly to Mr Cook during the investigation, told Channel 4 News: "He told me about it then but I didn't realise who the newspaper was at that point.  "I learned about the surveillance and then I learned that it was the News of the World carrying out the surveillance.  "Dave told me that he was taking his dog out for a walk one evening and he noticed a van parked in an odd location.  "Obviously it aroused his suspicions. The following morning, he noticed that he was being followed."  It reportedly later emerged that one of the vans had been leased to the newspaper and the police confronted them about the incident.  But the tabloid allegedly claimed that it was investigating whether or not Det Sup Cook was having an affair with Jacqui Hames, a co-presenter on Crimewatch, to whom he was actually married at the time.  The couple were informed by police two months ago that their personal details had been discovered in three pages of notes made by the News of the World investigator Glenn Mulcaire.  The details held were understood to include addresses and mobile phone numbers and even payroll details.  Mr Morgan's murder was the subject of a long-running and complex investigation.  Thousands of lines of inquiry were pursued and over three quarters of a million documents examined.  No-one was brought to justice despite five police inquiries and three years of legal hearings, estimated to have cost around £30 million.  Five people were arrested in 2008 but two, including a former detective accused of perverting justice, were discharged after a string of supergrasses were discredited.  In March this year, Detective Chief Superintendent Hamish Campbell, a senior Scotland Yard detective, apologised to Mr Morgan's family after the Crown Prosecution Service dropped the case against the remaining three suspects, admitting that police corruption was a ‘debilitating factor’.

[AD infers that Elizabeth Murdoch used Canary Wharf PKI to host the C4 base for Matrix 5 client Rebekah Brooks at News International to deploy double agents to monitor global targets for Spot, Shoot, Snuff, Spin and Spoil]  PKI Services Ltd.  17 Ensign House Admirals Way Canary Wharf London Docklands, E14 9XQ Tel: +44 (0)207 537 3933 Get in touch Ring us on +44 (0)207 537 3933 or contact us via our enquiry form. .. The growing list of companies and organizations that have used our consultancy services over the past 15 years: IMO (UN Specialized Agency)  [Supplied PKI command and control to the Honorable Company of Master Mariners to conceal piracy, hijacking and extortion in maritime supply chains] ABRO (Defence Support Group)  NAMSA (NATO Agency) [Supplied PKI command and control to pedophiles in the NATO Parliamentary Assembly for the phony Continuity of Government and training exercises during the 911 and 7/7 attacks and the ongoing political assassinations in Yugoslavia, Tunisia and Libya]  Toyota  Barings Asset Management  [Before forming PKI at Canary Wharf, the founders allegedly supplied PKI command and control to Matrix 5 saboteurs who destroyed Barings and set up Nick Leeson as a cutout] Boehringer Ingelheim  IBM Global Services  Gen Re Securities [Supplied PKI command and control to Matrix 5 saboteurs to trigger  cat bonds through  911]  Schroders Bank  European Commission [Supplied PKI command and control to NATO Parliamentary Assembly pedophiles to extort Matrix 5 control over the EU]  News International  [Supplied PKI command and control to Rebekah Brooks to extort control over crime scene investigation involving Matrix 5 murder for hire] BP Exploration [Supplied PKI command and control for the sabotage of Deepwater Horizon and associated Matrix 5 cat-bond insurance frauds on BP shareholders through D2 Banking Family Offices at Canary Wharf]

[AD infers that Elizabeth Murdoch used Canary Wharf PKI to build a backdoor into NATO Parliamentary Assembly and extort pedophile members into authorizing contract hits]  The NATO Parliamentary Assembly is the inter-parliamentary organisation of legislators from the member countries of the North Atlantic Alliance as well as 14 associate members. The Assembly provides a critical forum for international parliamentary dialogue on an array of security, political and economic matters. Its principal objective is to foster mutual understanding among Alliance parliamentarians of the key security challenges facing the transatlantic partnership. Assembly discussions and debates make an important contribution to the development of the consensus that must underpin Alliance policies. The aims of the NATO PA should be seen within the context of the role of members of parliament in the field of defence and security, particularly in today's environment. The changing nature of security and NATO's transformation have given a new salience to the role of parliaments in defence and security. The traditional parliamentary tasks - oversight of defence and the armed forces, including authorising expenditure and deployments "overseas", building consensus, ensuring transparency, and generating and sustaining public support - are well established in member countries, albeit with different degrees of application and emphasis. Today, these tasks are carried out in a more demanding environment. The new roles and missions for armed forces, the widespread need for defence reform and restructuring, and the pervasive influence of the revolution in information technology, particularly with regard to the media [PKI Virtual Deception and MitM propaganda attacks on sovereign states], all suggest a higher profile for parliamentary involvement."

"[AD infers Elizabeth Murdoch used Canary Wharf PKI to build a backdoor into NATO Parliamentary Assembly and Alliance of Small Island States (AOSIS) to authorize contract hits]  Alliance of Small Island States (AOSIS) is an intergovernmental organization of low-lyingcoastal and small Island countries. Established in 1990, the main purpose of the alliance is to consolidate the voices of Small Island Developing States (SIDS) to address global warming. AOSIS has been very active from its inception, putting forward the first draft text in the Kyoto Protocol negotiations as early as 1994. Many of the member states were present at the December 2009 United Nations Climate Change Conference (COP15). Democracy Now! reported that members from the island state of Tuvalu interrupted a session on December 10 to demand that global temperature rise be limited to 1.5 degrees instead of the proposed 2 degrees. AOSIS has 42 members and observers from all around the world, of which 37 are members of the United Nations. The alliance represents 28% of the developing countries, and 20% of the UN's total membership.

In the Atlantic Ocean and connected seas:

Antigua and Barbuda

Bahamas

Barbados

Belize

Cape Verde

Cuba

Dominica

Dominican Republic

Grenada

Guinea-Bissau

Guyana

Haiti

Jamaica

Saint Kitts and Nevis

Saint Lucia

Saint Vincent and the Grenadines

São Tomé and Príncipe

Suriname

Trinidad and Tobago

In the Indian Ocean:

Comoros

Maldives

Mauritius

Seychelles

In the Pacific Ocean:

Cook Islands

Fiji

Kiribati

Marshall Islands

Federated States of Micronesia

Nauru

Niue

Palau

Papua New Guinea

Samoa

Singapore

Solomon Islands

Tonga

Tuvalu[Matrix 5 Propaganda via BBC/Aljazeera.tv]

Vanuatu

In the Arctic Ocean: (none)

In the Southern Ocean: (none)

AOSIS also has four observers: American Samoa, Guam, Netherlands Antilles, and the United States Virgin Islands.

[AD infers Elizabeth Murdoch used Canary Wharf PKI to build a backdoor into NATO Parliamentary Assembly and Alliance of Small Island States (AOSIS) to authorize contract hits with the spurious justification that victims are being executed to prevent them from flooding low-lying islands and coastal areas]  225 STC 10 E bis - CLIMATE CHANGE: POST-COPENHAGEN CHALLENGES  PIERRE CLAUDE NOLIN (CANADA) SPECIAL RAPPORTEUR I.  INTRODUCTION   II.  THE SCIENCE OF CLIMATE CHANGE  III. COPENHAGEN SUMMIT ON GLOBAL CLIMATE CHANGE  A. FROM KYOTO TO THE COPENHAGEN ACCORD  B.  WHAT WAS HOPED FOR AND WHAT WAS ACHIEVED   C.  DIFFERING NATIONAL AND REGIONAL PERSPECTIVES  1.  The developed countries  2.  Developing countries: BASIC  3.  Developing countries: the African Group and the Alliance of Small Island States  IV.  THE POST-COPENHAGEN STRATEGY: PRELIMINARY ASSESSMENT AND RECOMMENDATIONS  I. INTRODUCTION 1.  The intense climate change negotiations that took place in Copenhagen in December 2009 brought together the top heads of states, ministers and state officials in an attempt to reach a legally binding treaty to succeed the Kyoto Protocol. The Copenhagen Accord was equally described as an absolute failure and lauded as a positive and significant step forward to slowing or reversing the phenomenon of global warming. 2.  The Copenhagen Accord set the goal of limiting the rise of global temperatures by 2ºC, compared with pre-industrial levels; it provided for an increase of financial aid for the developing nations, emissions transparency via international monitoring, and a review of progress by 2015. Perhaps, the most important and positive outcome of the Summit is that its final document was endorsed by all major emitters, including the United States and China. 59.  In addition, there is a need to reinvigorate the scientific debate in order to address the re-emergence of doubts in our societies regarding the anthropogenic origins of global warming. Indeed, the mainstream science might have been too dismissive of its opponents. Even if the IPCC general findings remain valid and unquestionable, the sceptical researchers, who are in the minority, ought nevertheless be given more opportunities to present their arguments. Only an honest and open-minded scientific debate can help alleviate existing uncertainties in society. The structure of IPCC needs to be reformed to make it more transparent, inclusive and trustworthy. 60.   The NATO Parliamentary Assembly should continue to serve as a forum for climate change debate among legislators of the Euro-Atlantic region, contributing to the mobilisation of public support and political will for concerted international action on climate change. In the run-up to the Lisbon Summit, the Rapporteur wishes to reiterate the Science and Technology Committee's position that implications of global climate change deserve more concerted attention within the Alliance and should feature in the new Strategic Concept as one of the crucial factors shaping the current and future security landscape. The Rapporteur supports the recommendation made by the Group of Experts on a New Strategic Concept for NATO that the Alliance could "be called upon to help cope with security challenges stemming from such consequences of climate change as a melting polar ice cap or an increase in catastrophic storms and other natural disasters. The Alliance should keep this possibility in mind when preparing for future contingencies."

[AD infers that Elizabeth Murdoch forced her father to hire Rebekah Brooks and run her through Canary Wharf PKI as a high level cutout to conceal Matrix 5 contract hits]  Brisbane Times Arch-networker Brooks 'a ruthless and determined woman'  Glenda Kwek  July 8, 2011 When a News of the World reporter was asked what he felt after finding out his newspaper was being shut down following the phone hacking scandal, he was blunt. "We think they're closing down a whole newspaper just to protect one woman's job." That woman is Rebekah Brooks, the flame-haired chief of Rupert Murdoch's British newspaper subsidiary, News International (NI). In the past few weeks, as allegations grew about the extent to which phone hacking was undertaken by News of the World journalists - from murdered children to soldiers fighting in Iraq and Afghanistan - pressure mounted on Brooks to step aside from her position. But Brooks, 43, who was editor of the paper during the period when much of the hacking was believed to have taken place, refused to budge. Australian media mogul Murdoch, who handpicked her for the top job in 2009, and his son James expressed their resolute support for her. Instead, James Murdoch, the chairman of News International, announced today that the 168-year-old News of the World - which has a circulation of 2.6 million and is the country's top-selling Sunday paper - would publish its last edition this weekend. 'Surrogate daughter' Brooks has often being described as the elder Murdoch's surrogate, or fifth, daughter. Like Murdoch, she is seen as a ruthless and determined woman who never backs down from a challenge; a tenacious social climber who has pushed her way up through the testosterone-filled world of red-top tabloids.

"Think of the best networker you know, multiply by 10 and that is Rebekah," a colleague of Brooks told the Financial Times. Born in Cheshire in 1968, Brooks decided at 14 that she wanted to be a journalist and took up a job as a tea girl at a local paper. In 1988 at 20, she joined News of the World as a secretary before moving to The Sun, another tabloid in Murdoch's stable of newspapers. A little more than a decade later, in 2000, she was appointed editor of News of the World - the youngest-ever editor of a British national newspaper at the time. She broke more records when she became The Sun's first female editor in 2003, a job she stayed in for six years before Murdoch handpicked her to fill the position of chief executive at NI. As a journalist, Brooks was depicted by her former boss and now CNN anchor, Piers Morgan, as an aggressive employee who would stop at nothing to get the job done. One time, when she found out that The Sunday Times was about to publish a serialisation of a biography of Prince Charles, Morgan said she dressed up as a cleaning woman at the rival paper, hid for two hours in a bathroom and nicked a copy of the Times as it rolled off the press. The News of the World then published the text word-for-word the following day. As editor of the paper, she pushed for a British version of Sarah's Law, like Megan's Law in the United States, which would inform parents if a child sex offender was living in their neighbourhood. The campaign proved controversial, and despite the paper wrongly publishing the names and photographs of people who were not connected to paedophilia, Brooks was unapologetic.

'Arch-networker' Brooks was also fearless in her pursuit of friends in the world of the rich and powerful. Labelled an "arch-networker" by a former News of the World editor, Phil Hall, Brooks counts as her friends the Prime Minister, David Cameron, with whom she reportedly goes horse riding, former prime ministers Tony Blair and Gordon Brown, and their wives Cherie and Sarah. "She was very influential for the organisation in terms of gaining the political contacts that Rupert wanted to have," Hall told The New York Times. "If Rupert wanted a weekend at Chequers with the prime minister, then Rebekah would organise that." Another media executive told the Financial Times: "She has charmed the back legs off every member of the Murdoch family and their other halves.

"Nobody quite understands that the link is like an umbilical cord." High life With both her first and second husbands, actor Ross Kemp and horse trainer Charlie Brooks, she kept up her high life. In a 2009 Vanity Fair article quoted in The Independent about Brooks and her second husband Charlie, whom she married in 2009, the couple were depicted as living a life befitting Hollywood celebrities and billionaire businessmen.

"When Charlie Brooks wakes up in the mornings in his barn in Oxfordshire, he likes nothing better than to fly to Venice from Oxford airport with his soon-to-be wife Rebekah Wade, the dazzling redhead editor of The Sun, for lunch at Harry's Bar. Later in the day, after shopping and sightseeing, the couple fly back to London for dinner at Wiltons in Jermyn Street." At this year's Wimbledon, The Independent pointed out, she watched matches from the royal box, and attended the famed Glastonbury Festival in her personal helicopter while sipping champagne from a glass. A life outside News International?

But what would happen if, one day, Brooks ceased to be the apple of Murdoch's eye? Would she survive outside the walls of NI? Brooks was once reported to have remarked to a departing colleague: "Why on earth did you leave News International?" The Observer reported. The Independent said Brooks had built her career within NI and "there is no visible life after Murdoch". "She might it very hard to readjust if she were torn away from the organisation which has nurtured her through much of her adult life. She and Murdoch talk every day. She is not required to answer to anybody whose name is not Murdoch. When the old man enters a crowded room, Brooks is immediately at his side as his introducer and protector." As a friend told The Observer in 2009 when it was first announced that she was taking over the helm: ‘News International will go down before Rebekah does.’”

Before Chips and Brendan could finish the voluminous shot heard round the Murdoch Faux news empire,  the helmsman selected all ahead 1/3 and the cutoff boat slowed for an underway rendezvous with Plum Dandy which was making 8 knots on a course for Canary Wharf with Agent Crusher and Fox attached below in their scuba gear and wetsuits.  As Crusher and Fox kept a lookout below, Hamish had Stateroom 2 ready for the Umbrella man briefing set for 1906 while Agent Hoss was preparing to lift off for D2 Banking leaker awaiting the pickup for meeting aboard Plum Dandy.

The helmsman stood off 3 feet from the starboard side of Plum Dandy as the boatswain’s line was secured for the UNREP of the 4 Dangerettes, Chips, Dirty Driveway and Brendan.  Brendan transferred command of the Irish rescue vessel to the abel helmsman and rode the boatswain’s chair to Plum Dandy.  The gang of 7 repaired to State Room 2 where Hamish had place a mineral water with lime slice at each of the 8 seats.  An Abel Danger gazing ball was at the center of the round table as the clock struck 1906, straight up.  Hamish lowered the overhead lights with the rheostat as the face of Umbrellaman lit up the gazing ball.

“Abel Danger, we have achieved victory over Murdoch but we pursue Glamour Boy, the Nowhere Men, Shorty and the 5 pig fuckers who attacked America on 9/11.  Whilst Baril, Bouchard, Williams and Findley have been fat-fingered by Trudeau and Hillary, the 5th ass has remained below our radar until Marcy squealed.  SKIDMARK is the missing link.  Today I authorize Operation Red Rooster involving the repudiation of all debt obligations of the US government to foreign creditors.  Any debt taken on since the non oath swearing of the Quo Warranto Imposter are void.  Further, Tim G. is willing to organize the repudiation of all US citizens mortgages effective 12 September, 2011 if we succeed in Operation Top Cock, the effort involved Treasury and DoD.  We are confident that if we stay on a methodical and focused revelation of the Truth, Obama, Scameron, and Glamour Boy will be arrested.  Iceland, Ireland, Greece, Italy, Spain, Egypt, Pakistan and Tuvalu will repudiate odious debts also.  If this does in fact occur, we expect all nations except Japan, Canada, Switzerland  and Holland will follow suit as the CUKC passported GREAT IMPOSTOR is unmasked with input from Zbigniew’s leaker.

We expect the City of London’s grip on America dating to 1871 will be broken and the Germans posing as Royals will lose their grip on the global commoners.  English Squaddies and American GIs should redeploy to CONUS to support loyal oath keeping Peace Officers maintain the security of WE THE PEOPLE.  Operation Red ROOSTER stands for Remove Odious Obama Stirring Torrential Economic Recovery is to be shared with Murdoch’s Faux News leakers in New York, London and Toulouse on 7-11-11 allowing 60 days to arrange the Victory Party at King’s Arms Pub in Oxford where Bullingdon boys took over where Eaton’s Boys Friday left off, capeche?  As the Clintons are gored and the SES is scuttled, the Queer Quintet from Canada will be identified as the prosecutors of the act of war against America on 11 September, 2001.  As Obama is exposed by Murdoch as an Agent of the Crown, America’s debts incurred dating to the Imposter’s non Quo Warranto Squatting are repudiated.  I will tell you more following the 3rd implosion of a Murdoch asset such as that ugly redhead.  We are sending a direct message to Stephen Harper that the Global Middle Class is awake and furious; if he is wise he will vacate #24 as has the Alberta Darling.  Harper, three strikes, you’re out.  Sign that UMBRELLAMAN, Abel Danger

As Umbrellaman finished speaking at precisely 1911, an explosion occurred below the surface of the River Thames causing the helmsman of the Plum Dandy to CORPEN LEFT 90 as Crusher and Fox separated from the hull to pursue the the three D2 scuttlers who had missed their opportunity to ‘rock the boat’.  Crusher and Fox would not miss their opportunity to finish them off and feed them to the fishes near the Watergate bridge.

Due to the Flank Power and CORPEN 90 LEFT, those in State Room 2 missing a FLASH WEINERGRAM from Agent Bean at Plum City wondered if Banzai had been CUT OUT.

Global Hammer Agent Bean Flash WEINERGRAM to Umbrellaman and all Abel Danger Assets, Harper just received the item below and it is assumed the Alberta Darling has had enough.  Clintons still furious over Weiner removal, capeche?  Bean

See Kristine Marcy (American) and Lena Trudeau (Canadian); the first and last in the list here.

Fast And Furious Scandal: A Watergate For Obama?

Posted 07/13/2011 06:23 PM ET

Border: A 2-year-old video shows a high Justice official saying "the president has directed us," including the attorney general, to speed up Project Gunrunner and the offshoot that got a border agent killed.

This tape has no 18-minute gap, and while it does not feature the president himself, the March 24, 2009, video may rival the tape that turned a "third-rate burglary" into a presidential resignation. No one died at Watergate. Agent Brian Terry lost his life in the administration's obsessive pursuit of gun control.

In addition to Agent Terry, Immigration Customs Enforcement Agent Jaime Zapata was also killed in a separate incident by a weapon allowed to "walk" into Mexico from the U.S. as part of the administration's third-rate alleged attempt to track and catch gun traffickers.

The video shows Deputy Attorney General David Ogden, who would resign nine months later after less than a year's service, telling reporters at a Department of Justice briefing of major policy initiatives to fight the Mexican drug cartels.

“The president has directed us to take action to fight these cartels,” Ogden begins, “and Attorney General Holder and I are taking several new and aggressive steps as part of the administration's comprehensive plan.”

At the president’s direction, Ogden said, the administration's plan included DOJ’s Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives “increasing its efforts by adding 37 new employees in three new offices, using $10 million in Recovery Act funds and redeploying 100 personnel to the Southwest border in the next 45 days to fortify its Project Gunrunner,” of which Operation Fast and Furious would be a part.

As we have noted, Attorney General Eric Holder himself gave a speech to Mexican authorities in Cuernavaca, Mexico, on April 2, 2009, taking credit for Gunrunner as well as Fast and Furious for himself and the Obama administration.

Holder told the audience: “Last week, our administration launched a major new effort to break the backs of the cartels. My department is committing 100 new ATF personnel to the Southwest border in the next 100 days to supplement our ongoing Project Gunrunner.”

The administration’s animus towards private gun ownership and the Second Amendment surfaced during the 2008 campaign, when President Obama spoke of bitter Pennsylvania townsfolk clinging to their guns. The Chicago Tribune noted that candidate Obama thought the District of Columbia's total gun ban was constitutional, an opinion with which the U.S. Supreme Court disagreed in its Heller decision.

As the message laid dormant in the 8 in boxes aboard Plum Dandy, a light rain began to fall on the River Thames and three bloating floaters rose to the surface, each with a single titanium spear with initials ‘AD’ on the long shafts.  Ginger Cookie manually searched a lifted kilt for a Great Scot as her MI rose with the gentle rain.

End Post

As the gentle rain became a shower then the show a heavy rainfall then the heavy rainfall a torrential down pour Agent Marquis d’Cartier enjoyed the acceleration of the Truth, knowing that just as Marcy and Trudeau intended Gunwalker to be Obama’s Watergate,  Elisabeth and Rebekah were sending the three Murdoch stooges to their Scameron Gate as Alex Jones in Texas was making Tony Farrell a household name in America by asking Tony, “Who has the hammer in Marcy and Trudeau v. Obama and in Rebhekah and Elisabeth v. the three Murdoch stooges?”

The laconic Global Hammer, fresh off a Flash conference call with Spanish, Greek, Italian leaders and a 1954 model Merkel opined “Herr Banzai hat der Hammer”.

Banzai Pipeline then picked up the HOTLINE IN MOLLY’S ON MAIN in Plum City and called Umbrellaman on his Clipper Samauri Sword, advising that Michelle, Huma, Lena, Kristine and Laureen had brokered Barry Soetero into making a fatal error; setting the countdown clock for the AMEC nucs in Yellowstone to be set to detonate at 1700 EDT on 21 July, 2011 as if to show Merkel who has the bigger hammer.  As the flood of information bringing down the City of London, the Royals and the Twisted Sisters became an inundation of historic proportion, Ginger Cookie’s head disappeared under a blue green kilt as Agent Chips reviewed the lyrics that Keith Whitley had penned to chronicle his battle against alcohol and depression.

Chapter 6

Boris’s Wife in Case of Folded Spook and Norwegian Ecocide

2083 = GCHQ ultimatum to Middle Temple before 911 victory in the King’s Arms

As Hackgate was overshadowed by PwC Berwick Ecocide, Christopher Shale placed Cameron-Obama on the Pelindaba ‘short list’ as John Parson Wheeler became Obama’s Christopher Shale and Mary Elizabeth Harriman became excess baggage for  Glamour Boy.

The beast was given a mouth to utter proud words and blasphemies and to exercise its authority for forty-two months.  Revelation 13:5

Abel Danger on 9-11-11 will declare God’s Victory over the Beast as we await the 42 month deadline and a second Victory Celebration on 20 July, 2012.  As we patiently await Him, every heart should listen close to the voice of a soul that was called home on 24 July, a Sunday.

Why we find the exposure of Squaddies and American GIs to City of London repugnant.

Agent Dirty Driveway harked back to his younger days when as a first year student at Oxford he found the behavior of the Bullingdons reminiscent of the behavior of the oddballs at Yale who had a secret club, the Skullboners, whose mantra was ‘give me skull til I’m dull’ and as those critical of GW Bush are quick to point out, it must have been accurate.  However, as Michelle Bachman is about to teach Americans, we are not all asleep at the switch and the implosion of the Murdoch Mafia will soon be followed by a vacancy at #10 Downing hopefully not to be filled by a Khazar married to a Spanish attorney with a ‘padre muerto’ whose untimely death involved BOSTON BRAKES as did Princess Di’s death but not used in the hits on Christopher Shales, Robin Cook, David Kelly, John Parsons Wheeler or Chris Moran, Agent Chips’ RAF Harrier buddy who had been at MCAS Cherry Point flying Harrier’s as Chips was at Tyndall AFB in Florida laying a trap for Charles Bouchard, the ham-fisted helo pilot, pardon the redundancy, from Canada, the same Canada that had launched the ACT OF WAR on 9/11/01 that killed Chic Burlingame, the Classmate of Agent Chips and the Shipmate of Gerald DeConto.  See message here sent to Stephen Harper and an Alberta Darling on 22 July, 2011, the day the Bullingdons moved the Berlin False Flag to Oslo as brokered by Abel Danger Global and our first ever “Man in the middle attack on the Man in the middle” as we had hacked City of London and knew the Rothschilds wished to have Norway in debt as they had previously wished to have Libya in debt.  This just in from Abel Danger Amsterdam; “add Danny Jowenko to the list of Adrian Messenger and note manner of death consistent with Princess Die and Miriam Clegg’s padre muerto”.

Alberta Darling was born in Edmonton, Alberta, Canada, the eldest of three children. Her father’s job as a national parks administrator took the family to twenty-three homes and ten schools throughout her childhood; Alberta has credited this experience as the foundation for her interest in helping children without a stable home.

Meanwhile, back aboard the Motor Vessel Plum Dandy, Ginger Cookie was communicating with Banzai Pipeline on Dirty Driveway’s strap-on which was configured very much like a b-flat clarinet without the bell at the discharge end but considerably smaller than the Dutch strap-ons that are everywhere in Holland according to our Abel Danger Dutch BVD double agent Sonny Spanner who serves as a night clerk at the NH Hotel Grand Krasnapolsky where he frequently probes female assets for intel such as he gathered regarding the Berlin-Oslo swappero of 22 July, 2011 which was scheduled after Abel Danger exposed the twin hits of Berlin and Yellowstone originally scheduled for the weekend 22-25 July, 2011 in the riveting Chapter 5 of Book 7.  On 15 July, 2011 Agent Chips had mentioned to a few close people that AMEC had an 85 kiloton device 1200 below the ground near Old Faithful.  To keep it cool, AMEC has one building and several towers directly above the nuclear device that had a transponder tuned to 569mHz suggesting that an electronic signal can cause detonation whenever the TWISTED SISTERS feel threatened and need to cause a domestic False Flag to rationalize Martial Law.  Russian government under Putin, fearing first the SR91, then Aurora and then the X-37B, do not want a nuclear exchange to be triggered by an ill-timed AMEC False Flag nuc first strike so they worked closely with APFN and Abel Danger to ensure the security of the Imposter in Chief. After working all night as a nightclerk Sonny Spanner drives a Snap On truck around Holland and France selling strap-ons but not like the kind Hillary’s Weiner woman was forced to don during her ten year tenure as ‘duty punch’ to Thunder Thighs prior to WEINERGATE which allowed the Pakistani Muslim the opportunity to ‘upgrade’ from the Haggard one not named Merle.

Global Hammer Banzai Pipeline Immediate Weinergram to Weinerettes aField, Dangerettes aBroad, Umbrellaman, Namedropper and Hamish, copy Kui Longboard and Fanny Galore:

“Chatter at the Murdoch Mafia indicates our concentrated energy beam has struck a nerve and Scameron knows the Squaddies want his head on a plate as they have learned that they have been sent to die in Afghanistan in exchange for Opium profiteering to prop up the News industry which is flat on its ass as people go to the internet for the Truthful news and the US housing market which is on pace to have 37% defaults by 31 October, 2011 according to data planted in Murdoch’s in box by the Red Headed Petri-Dish.  Watch for Murdoch and Scameron to ‘circle the wagons’ as they both have been caught with their hands in the cookie jar and I refer not to Ginger Cookie’s generally moist target area(*).  We see some unrest within our own network and Umbrellaman is concerned for the welfare of Agent Chips so he has ordered Kui Longboard to report to the RAF Hospital at Brize Norton, England as soon as possible to meet Agent Wendy Dong at Scameron’s legal office Dong, Weiner, Wang and Woody, PLLC.  Use of lethal force authorized for Weinerettes aField.  Banzai Pipeline, Plum”

Aboard a ferry flight from KPHX to EGKK via Bangor, Maine (BANGME) which once boasted a B52 Wing during the time Agent Chips was at Ramey AFB, Puerto Rico starting up the 72nd C4ISR Wing but now is a refueling and catering stop for Wells Fargo private jets and Luftwaffe fighters aircraft translanting such as Agent Chips did for 17 years before Northwest Airlines caved into USDOJ in Civil Case 1:08-1600 (RMC) and constructively discharged the World’s Most Potent Fighter Pilot, Agent Kui Longboard was among the first to be advised of Operation Camel Toe-Moose Knuckle where in a stunning blonde, Agent Atomic Betty, from Gatineau would be joining Chips aboard the Benjamin Isherwood, AO-192, while Agent Asswipe of New York City would assume the identity ‘Moose Nuckle’ Jones, former Twinkie Taster at River Forest, Illinois, and frequent audience staple at Oprah’s BS show and pose as a body double for Cressida Dick as Abel Danger was being loosed to ‘wrap up Scameron’ as discovery was made of Nick Clegg’s wife and her relationship to 1994’s Rwandan genocide where Bhoutros Redundant Ghali obstructed messages for benefit of Clintons and the machete hackers while Belgian troops stood off due to compromised communications made possible by Sun Micro Systems and Foghorn Leghorn the Spanish attorney married to the Khazar second fiddle in England.  Does anyone in England know who is ruining your country?

Kui Longboard knew that he would be going in harm’s way so before he crafted a response to Global Hammer Banzai Pipeline, he reached into his medical bag and took out a 16 ounce bottle of Humphrey’s Witch Hazel Astringent knowing that his duty as body double for RAF Dr. Fahmy Malak, ME, who had treated the death of Chris Moran in the same manner he once served the interests of Thunder Thighs limp husband-traitor, would be tuff duty as he may be required to do OB-GYN work on Cressida Dick’s body double, Abel Danger’s Agent Moose Knuckle, from the Queens New York Abel Danger Office on Canal Street.  As he thought of the danger of replacing Dr. Malak, an Egyptian Muslim friend of the Clinton family, he drained the 16 ounces of clear solution and regretted the fact he had no dry vermouth nor two stuffed queens.  As the Absolut Vodka began to warm him, he realized that there must be two body doubles; the Abel Danger spook from Queens on our side and the useless eater from Chicago, pardon the redundancy on their side.  Kui Longboard went back to his medical bag and found a bottle marked ‘Rubbing  Alcohol’ and tapped the Captain of the A319 ferry, Skymaster, asking him if he had any stuffed queens and vermouth.  Skymaster put down his own Captain Sherlock Martini, and opened his flight kit which looked a lot like a portable bar replete with Smoked Oysters and a pastel parade of IOCs, and delivered the items to Kui while in the copilot seat Agent Buck Naked snored as he dreamed of someday being a Captain Sherlock himself.

After eating the two stuffed queens, Agent Kui Longboard repaired to the forward CRF to get a wee nap while thinking of his upcoming rendezvous with Agent Fanny Galore a medical professional from Glasgow that once worked at RAF Brawdy and who had a penchant for lollipops and all day suckers, capeche.  As he fell asleep to dream of Fanny Galore and their upcoming mission aboard AO-192 Benjamin Isherwood, his woody awoke and readied itself for battle as in his dream Kui reviewed the dossier he had read regarding another Alberta Darling in Agent Chips’ rearview mirrors as he recalled Miss Gordon was born in Edmonton, Alberta, Canada, the eldest of three children. Her father’s job as a national parks administrator took the family to twenty-three homes and ten schools throughout her childhood; Gordon has credited this experience as the foundation for her interest in helping children without a stable home, such as Barry Soetero et. al.

As Kui Longboard fell into REM sleep and his lancelot reduced to TI 83%, he dreamed of his youth when, as a teenager in love, he had a young girlfriend who had a penchant for lollipops, he missed an incoming Clipper from the NAPAWASH Ninja who had helped orchestrate the removal of Kristine Marcy from the head job after the execution of the Tuvalu Trudeau Tuna Trap which is driving lots of traffic at abeldanger.net.  For you doubting Thomas’s not to be confused with Pelosi look-alike Helen Thomas, go to Abel Danger, hit the stats icon and search for ‘countries’.  Tuvalu just joined the circus after Chapter 4 revealed that a Punahou graduate in Tuvalu was ‘one of ours’ and had arranged our Tuvalu website which will come on line when Hillary, still furious from the removal of her favorite Weiner, retires or is arraigned, both will come in time, see Psalm 27:14.

Wait for the LORD; be strong and take heart and wait for the LORD.

Royal Crown Agent NAPAWASH Ninja Immediate Clipper to Kui Longboard, Banzai Pipeline, Agent Bean, Body Double Asswipe copy Hamish, Crusher, Fox and Chips:

“Thank you for the ‘snatch’ indicating that the Red Headed Petri- Dish has 'sung like a Blago-canary' regarding their cowardice in cancelling Frankfurt and moving the operation to Oslo.  See if Petri Dish has any similar 'feelings' regarding AMEC detonation in Yellowstone.  Watch for news of both the BEAST and the BREAST as Abel Danger expedites writing in advance of Victory Celebration 9-11-11 at King’s Arms Pub in Oxford and the just announced second coming celebration at Vino in the Valley set for all night, 20 July, 2012.  A Tomoye lurker near White House suggests we add Chris Moran to the ‘regrets’ list as he, Chistopher Shale, Robin Cook, David Kelly, John Parsons Wheeler and Danny Jowenko cannot attend Oxford Event as they were all taken out to protect Twisted Sisters, MITRE and Phosgene Phemmes including Thunder Thighs, Sasquatch, and Foghorn Leghorn.  Ninja at NAPAWASH.”

Banzai Pipeline was at Plum City Global on secondment from his PacRim Hammer job at Sapporo, Japan from where he had monitored the seismic activity in the period 26 Feb 11 to 4 April 11 and compared this with the HAARP activity logs purloined from the Arecibo control facility in Puerto Rico by Agent James Crosby, Nikita Ninja, Chips and Atomic Betty on 23 March, 2011, during the dual reunion at Ramey AFB where Chips found it odd that a Dutch airline, Martinair, would rationalize utilizing an MD11 freighter to haul drugs when surface vessels seemed more efficient.  Chips recalled that a certain Martinair ‘check airman’ with a horsehit attitude and a paltry resume had once caused him angst during an Amsterdam checkride during his deployment to Kazakhstan to pose as an Airbus Captain with an Aruba (AOSIS) Authority.  Dirty Driveway had just pushed down on the back of Ginger Cookie’s head to indicate an incoming clipper causing Ginger Cookie to place the clarinet shaped strap-on in her oral cavity and place her fingers on the unconventional keyboard which was not a big deal to the WMPOM from Bangor, Maine where she observed the comings and goings of private jets owned by Wells Fargo and military jets owned by the Luftwaffe from the country where Merkel calls the shots at least until 22 July 11.  If Berlin suffers a False Flag to take the focus of Scameron’s ties to the Murdoch Mafia or the threat jumps over to Norway or to America and Old Faithful is triggered by AMEC, the same AMEC who did the Pentagon upgrades and WTC7 downgrades as well as the North Vietnamese tunnel network to render USAF programs Linebacker and Rolling Thunder ineffective during Viet Nam, Ginger Cookie knew that Banzai Pipeline would take over as Global Hammer as Chips may appear to be ‘missing in action’.  There were several nasty sows who thought the Chips’ ‘blabbermouth routine’ needed to be curtailed or the relationship between NAPAWASH, U S Senior Executive Service, City of London and Murdoch might find it’s way into the Lame Stream Media not to be confused with Carol Stream, the Abel Danger lurker who twice has allowed Abel Danger to block tac nuc events at the Willis Tower in Chicago which would have slowed the revelation of the relationship of Rezko’s Renter, the German Royals of Windsor, and the Vatican, the same Vatican who, scared shitless of Abel Danger, has recalled a bunch of ‘red coats’ to Vatican City in time period 10-24 October, 2012, capeche?

Prior to leaving the Garden Isle, Kui Longboard arranged for a neighbor to keep his garden weed free and watered as he changed credentials, grabbed his E-Trust passport indicating he was Colonel Rama Dongthru, Pakistani Air Force, and took his red North Face Holdall to wait for a  Vauxhall police car to take him to a private airstrip near the filming site of South Pacific, the 1958 blockbuster from Rogers and Hammerstein, while under a green and blue kilt halfway around the world Agent Ginger Cookie monitored the progress of his outbound flight to Hickam AFB where in 1966 Agent Chips lived at 105 Beard Avenue not to be confused with Glamourboy’s Beard who has a penchant for camping trips ‘with the girls’ especially her main squeeze the RCMP wench with a Harley hog not to be confused with the Sidley Sows or the DLA Piper Dogs.  While the author fetches a Grolsch widebody and supports Alberta Darling in Wisconsin, you folks reading this 6th Chapter of Book 7 on eKindle may wish to amuse yourselves by googling [ NAPAWASH + Senior Executive Service + McConnell ] to see what loyal oathkeepers at FBI and Navy Intel are following whilst aboard the Plum Dandy Agent Grapevine, in Pastel Yellow Rose of Texas, is fetching a brewski for Agent Chips whose Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster FCT is draped over the rabbit ear antenna of the communications suite disguised as a 1963 Sears TV or would that be Willis TV now that Larry Silverstein has adequate insurance coverage for  the tall (1451 feet) building in Chicago that is to come tumbling down when a large sasquatch appearing wench with a ‘punched’ JD sings Stumblin In, out of key, and with a bad attitude that would make anything Rock Hard become limp immediately not to be confused with the Parliamentarians in England who are set to give Murdoch a free pass if Abel Danger cannot get GCHQ to do their job, capeche?

As Agent Grapevine draped her Pastel Yellow Rose of Texas IOC over the bedside lamp in State Room #2 aboard Motor Vessel Plum Dandy, on the Bridge Agent Brendan B. Hand went bananas as his Clipper Guinness  mug took a series of Flash Clippers from Banzai Pipeline, Agent Bean, Uncle Ray and Otto Pilot, all indicating that the Plum Dandy may be in Peril upon the sea, or to be precise, upon the Thames just off Canary Wharf where the three bloated D2 Bank deployed swimmers were now floating face down with 7 seagulls and one pelican using them for rafts, and leaving large piles of seabird dung on their exposed bums not to be confused with the exposed bum of a royal recently seen on an airport tarmac in Alberta, sans knickers.

Global Hammer Banzai Pipeline FLASH Weinergram to Abel Helmsman aboard Motor Vessel Plum Dandy, copy James Crosby, all hammers, Umbrellaman and Weinerettes aField:

“Joint Stars out of Robins indicates subsurface encroachment from Canary Wharf.  Agent Crusher and Fox to engage, M/V Plum Dandy needs to do a runner to the east at flank speed and if the D2 Bank submersible gets within weapons parameters throw the body bag off the fantail as Hoss in Chopper N406EA will be rendezvousing in 3 minutes from Cutty Sark Pub in Greenwich.  Banzai out.”

As Brendan B. Hand called up turns for flank and positioned the M/V Plum Dandy in the center of the navigable channel of the Thames, he turned the helm and the con over to his assistant, an Agent KJ from Portsmouth, who had been a tug captain when the USS Guadalcanal LPH7 made a port visit to Portsmouth in July of 1970 while Chips was XO of NATRON 2 under Joe Johns and David Gates had a number one hit prior to retiring to his ranch north of Los Angeles.

Brendan B. Hand stopped in the galley to get a 32 ounce Captain Sherlock Martini with two stuffed queens so that if the body swap failed, at least Chips would smell like Vodka which according to some light weights has no smell at all.  As an afterthought Brendan grabbed a four pack of Harp Lager in case Chips decided drinking alone was the sign of a problem.  As he approached State Room, he heard Agent Grapevine yelling ‘Giddy up’ and the sound of a whip cracking and Chips always enjoyed anything capable of cracking, capeche?

Brendan B. Hand heard what sounded like a dual, closely spaced, sequential exploculation and then counted to ten before giving a signature Abel Danger knock while Agent Grapevine grabbed a large down filled pillow to cover her Texas sized knockers and Chips became erect and ambulated to the door to SR 2 tossing a NAPAWASH to Grapevine for the ‘after action protocol’ standard in all Abel Danger debriefings.  Because he was still rigged for duty aBroad he couldn’t get within 13 inches of the door without hurting himself so he turned 90 degrees to the left, unlocked the door and jumped back in the rack with his satiated fellow Agent who thought that Pastel Robin Egg Blue was a lovely color, especially when quivering.

Brendan B. Hand used his foot to close the door behind him and handed Chips the Captain Sherlock Martini as Agent Grapevine put her head under the covers to allow Brendan and Chips privacy to discuss tactics out of her earshot not to be confused with an unobserved BVR shot.  Brendan B. Hand thought it odd that the covers where moving up and down near Chips’ midsection until he harked back to Larry Sinclair’s limo, Donald Young the dead choir boy the dear queer in Chicago, and Robert Wone the dead queer in DC, all of whom, like Barry Soetero of Punahou Class of 1979, loved Tootsie Rolls Pops.

As Agent Chips was enjoying the gracious Grapevine from Tarrant County, Texas, Brendan got a IM from KJ on the bridge of the Plum Dandy.

“Skipper, the D2 submersible is at our dead six, range 3000 yards and closing at 8 knots of overtake.  The 4 man sub just went over Fox and Crusher and they are now tethered to the keel and in weapons parameter to halt the sub.  Suggest Option A when GQ sounds.  KJ.”

Brendan looked at his watch and realized they had to move fast.

“Chips, terminate Skull and Bone, we need to make haste to the galley.  I will brief you as we go forward and up”.  Chips removed himself from Grapevine’s oral cavity and adorned himself in his Pastel Manly Mocha IOC after kissing Grapevine goodbye as she gave him a ‘parting shot’ of something For Chips’ Eyes Only not totally dissimilar to Dr. Evil’s cat.

“Be careful Chipsy Doodle, I want another chance to toot on your noodle” gushed the recently satiated Agent Grapevine as she swallowed hard as Chips and Brendan shut the hatch and went forward and up in the passageway.  Entering the galley Brendan said “Option A calls for this frozen body double of Osama Bin Laden to be tossed overboard from the fan tail when the sub gets to 1000 yards.  They will think it is you as they placed an EVL woman (Bienen, Sandor, Sherrin, Rodham?)  from Chicago aboard to take you out.  We fed her to the fishes 20 minutes ago and we hope that does not offend PETA.  When we see on both SKR and sonar that they take the Osama-sicle bait like the US viewing audience did in late April, 2011, Agent Hoss will hoist a second body bag aboard the N406EA double chopper for a quick trip to Brize Norton AFB Hospital.  There Dr. Fahmy Malak, no relation to Fred Malek of NWA, will be waiting to perform a ‘Kervorkian procedure’ on you.  If we get him taken out and replaced with body double Kui Longboard, Kui will place your coffin in the back of a black MB hearse with a British Flag on it so you can egress to Oxford to check out the King’s Arms Pub site of the Victory Celebration scheduled for 9/11/11..  If we don’t get Kui Longboard swapped in, the sedative I just gave you in your Martini will make you appear dead and the moronic Egyptian Clinton Shill will sign your DC and you will be sent via MB Hearse to #10 Downing where Sam Cam will verify your stiff.  Any questions?”

“None, I already know I am going home someday, perhaps today’s the day.  Let ‘er rip”

As two Abel Bodies approached to carry the body bag, Brendan zipped the bag, locked a small padlock and motioned the Abel Bodies to execute Option A.  Brendan went to the Bridge and announced “I have the deck, I have the con, status the sub”.

As KJ displaced the motorman and continued at Flank, he responded “1100 yards SKR, same Sonar as a gay sailor checked the radar range”.As an A318 was rolling out at Brize Norton to be met by Group Commander Phartingham, the SKR man on the bridge began a countdown to 1000 yards as Brendan gave 3 short blasts on the ship’s whistle causing Agent Grapevine to wish she had a wet.

“Ten-fifty, ten-forty, ten-thirty, ten-twenty, ten-ten, 1000 yards”.

Brendan hit the General Quarters alarm as the sled was increased to a 60 degree down pitch posture.  The frozen stiff in the body bag hit the Thames and was picked up by Optics in the nose of the 4 man sub launched by D2 bankers to try and get the body of Agent Chips who they believed to have been taken out by EVL Chicago woman, pardon the redundancy regarding Sasquatch, Thunder Thighs and the fat woman on TV.

Brendan B. Hand called, “Rudder hard left, CORPEN 90.”  After 15 seconds on the new course he ordered KJ to resume course and all ahead one third.  As the Plum Dandy slowed on an easterly heading the sonarman reported that the mini-sub had bit on chaff as Agent Hoss hovered his chopper N406EA over the fantail of the Plum Dandy which had been reconfigured to look like the Benjamin Isherwood, AO-192, christened on Pearl Harbor Day 1991, one year to the day before Agent Chips’ retirement flight in the F16.

As Agent Chips’ body bag was attached to the cable below the hovering chopper he wondered if the jilted women whose ugly hump had humped a Baena Hyena would settlefor less than the $300 divorce crafted for The Bowels women ditching Prince Phartingham’s long earred and low brow progeny.  The wave from the deck ape was all that Agent Hoss was waiting for as he pulled up on the collective accelerating at 40 feet AGL as he set a course direct to the Cutty Sark Pub where he would be joined by Agent Good Copper who would brief him on Cressida Dick which is not a veneneal disease capable of being remedied with SYGADYL.  Chips thought to himself how proud the Queen and her German Greek husband must be of the telephone conversation hacked by Murdoch in which Prince Charles suggests he would like to be a Tampax to be used by The Bowels woman.  Gee, $300 million for the discard of a brigadier, I’d say you have been used, young Phartingham.

As the chopper hovered above the Green at Greenwich, Agent Good Copper leapt into the open left door of the helo whereupon Agent Hoss lifted off and struck a heading direct to Brize Norton where during the Coronation of a German Royal in 1953 Agent Chips’ father had a B47E hot-cocked with a Nuke aboard sitting at Brize Norton AFB in the days before the 1957 Nuclear presence at Sidi Slimane in Morocco, Ben Guerir  in Spain and Wheelus in Libya, capeche?  Hoss signaled to Agent Good Copper to hoist Chips aboard and moments later Chips was released from the body bag that was larger than the red North Face holdall that Gareth Williams was folded into in late summer, 2010, after he broke the code on the Twisted Sisters who had had an emergency meeting at Marbella to plan their TWISTED SISTER defense and continued revenue flow from the Kew Gardens Opium guarded by Brit Squaddies and US Troops no longer including Pat Tillman who was whacked by persons known only to McCrystal, Petraeus, Kenslinger and God.  Agent Good Copper and Chips discussed Hillary’s Weinergate, Redhead’s Hackgate and envisioned the rollout of Operation Camel Toe as the only logical remedy.  As Agent Hoss approached the transient alert facility at Brize, Chips could see the Alberta Darling from Gatineau was ready for action as Agent Asswipe of New York City was in her disguise to be a body double for Cressida Dick, or would that be double body of Cressida Dick, regardless both Chips and Good Copper agreed that Agent Moose Knuckle violated the “No muff too tuff” slogan of the Muffler Shop in Fargo, North Dakota that once, in 1983, converted Agent Chips 1969 Camaro to dual exhaust.

Agent Good Copper looked forward to briefing Agent Chips on the apparent linkage of Rebekah Wade to the 1973 Supreme Court Case Roe v. Wade as Rebekah shared Barry Soetero’s lack of history and unclear lineage similar Vicky Huhne nee Price, the love child of Prince Phartingham.  Little is known of either Rebekah or Barry during their pre-adolescent years.  Who was her mother, who was his father.  Imposters two?  As Chips was thinking that his mother country America was close to falling to a teleprompted imposter her realized he must act or his children and grandchildren would grow up in the martial law that Indonesian Muslim Barry Soetero had been ordered to impose on the former Republic which has been ruled as a colony of City of London dating back to 1871.  As Chips thought back to a Fleetwoods song he could see that Agent Camel Toe was pre-moistening as she took his hand and led him towards a waiting ambulance.As Agent Camel Toe removed her IOCs and settled on the gurney in the back of the ambulance, up in the driver’s seat Agent Stone Kohl put the ambulance in gear and drove slowly towards the base hospital.  Camel Toe knew the drive was short and the purple tipped red champion was long so she whispered “Quickie authorized, pile driving jackhammer, capeche?”  As Project Insert was accomplished Chips was demonstrating to her satisfaction that he did, in fact, capeche, regardless of the improper spelling.  To prevent herself from a premature exploculation, Agent Camel Toe briefed Chips on a current thought regarding the Murdoch hacker backer.

“Chips, in 1968 the Roe woman thought to have had an abortion had a child who grew up to be a living abortion with flaming red hair that comes straight out of a bottle.  Robert Wade was a spitting image of his petri dish DNA donor as Rupert Murdoch had sold his 'essence' to a sperm bank in Ellsworth, Wisconsin.  Ellsworth sold a batch to Juana Wade, she had it inserted and 9 months later out came a fat red haired male with a sea horse sized penis, similar to Maurice ‘Seahorse’ Baril who along with Russell ‘the Canadian Stallion’ Williams and  Hamfist Errand Boy, had attacked America on 9/11.  Juana was humiliated and sent the child to Malmo, Sweden for a gender modification and now we have the fat red head known as Hacker 2, which leads us to Cressida Dick.  We need to get Moose Knuckle to talk to Tony Farrell regarding police procedures and why it is that no young police officers in England are aware that their oath of office has been modified to eliminate loyalty to the Crown to be replaced by loyalty to the EU…..”

“Switch” said Chips as he withdrew in a manner dissimilar to how Huma Weiner had withdrawn from her ten year tenure with the haggard and furious Hillary Diane Rodham Rockefeller.  As Camel Toe positioned for doggy style, Agent Chips gave her a milkbone worthy of her begging.  As Chips was driving her crazy, on the River Thames a minisub was floating upside down with it’s single prop and rudder both jammed, dare I say fouled, by 300 feet of barb wire that had been wrapped around the axle, in a non-nautical figure of speech.  As the prop had stalled the 27 horse Yanmar diesel engine taken from a John Deere 748 garden tractor, the minisub had been darkened by a localized EMP that shut down the batteries and the oxygen generator.  Agents Crusher and Fox repaired to the Motor Vessel Plum Dandy which now was alongside a sistership, but not a TWISTED SISTER ship, see Cherie Blair, Miriam Clegg, SamCam Snowy and Lena Trudeau but don’t include Kristine Marcy in that horrid lot.

Stone Kohl double clutched the ambulance to let his father know that time was tight as was the camel toe.  Chips doubled his stroke to finish Camel Toe off with a rimshot at the buzzer as the willowy blond from Gatineau’s Lac Leamy Hotel collapsed into a quivering heap of satisfaction as Chips looked forward to Round Two, an endure sure to include her favored position ‘Amsterdam bicycle’.

As the ambulance came to a halt by the staff entrance to the Brize Norton Base Hospital, Stone indicated to Colonel Rama Dongthru that the client and the prize were in the back of the ambulance from Brize not to be confused with Belize which became a refueling base for cocaine traffic in the early 80’s when Chips was asked to fly a Howard 500 from the former British Honduras to NAS Jacksonville, Florida hauling $75M worth of coke for a paltry fee of one million dollars.  Adler Barriman Seal may have worked that cheap but not Agent Chips, capeche?  Besides, Chips had better things to do like fly Gordon Kahl’s dental records from Bismarck to Little Rock in an F4D 64-0949.

As the medical examiner, Rama Dongthru, put on his latex gloves and prepared to apply KY jelly, Chips held Rama’s hand down and quipped “she lubed and I have given her a brief digital exam, it is, in fact, our Agent Atomic Betty posing as the Alberta Darling”.  A disappointed Kui Longboard removed his gloves as he noticed the target area was still quivering and devoid of follicles.  If Hillary can say Huma Weiner we reserve the right to say Rama Dongthru, both being Muslim names of Pakistani origin.

“Chips and Betty, I went through the records and determined that Chris Moran's death was announced on the evening of 26 May 2010 stating that he had collapsed following a triathlon at RAF Brize Norton that afternoon. He was taken to the John Radcliffe Hospital in Oxford by air ambulance, but was pronounced dead on arrival. Moran was survived by his wife Elizabeth, Lady Moran, two daughters and a son.  We have not yet determined if the MD who signed the DC was an Oxford-Bullingdon moron but we think so. The more I read today, the more convinced I'm becoming that Murdoch's Minions were at the heart of David Kelly's murder in 2003 and I am comparing those documents to what we are finding in the Moran case. Murdoch's media was instrumental in selling the march to war with Iraq that Kelly was threatening to derail and Moran perhaps knew too much. Cameron blew off the notion of a Metropolitan Police investigation into Kelly's death so we now have Moran, Kelly and Madeleine McCann on our radar, capeche?”

Rama Dongthru went on to explain how Sir Peter Tapsell, a back bencher not to be confused with a shirtlifter, wanker or tosser, had asked Ship Jumper Dave, who is all three,   “Now that there is to be an investigation into the abduction or murder of Madeleine McCann, isn’t there a much stronger case for a full investigation into the suicide or murder of Dr David Kelly?”

Snowy Sam Cam’s husband knew that they had too much down side in the Dr Kelly death so he squelched a second investigation of Dr Kelly just as in the colonies Jamie Gorelick and Kristine Marcy hoped to squelch a second look at 9/11, Waco, Murrah, Deep Water Horizon, Katrina, Ruby Ridge, the Haiti Harp and the upcoming tac nuc at the Willis Tower in Chicago which is insured by Larry Silverstein, not to mention the recently aborted AMEC strike at Yellowstone as Abel Danger suppressed a transponder signal ‘569’.  Phew, that was a close one!

Chips, Betty and Kui Longoard felt the ambulance begin to move and it appeared that Stone Kohl had been recalled to the transient alert at Base Ops where a radio personality from Scotland was set to join the crew.  Agent Kneel was waiting with Agent Good Copper for the ride to King’s Arms Pub in Oxford.  Once at Base Ops the ambulance stopped and Agent Kneel from Glasgow Abel Danger joined the multinational crew of Meat Wagon One as Agent Atomic Betty went into prelube as she thought about Meat Wagon.  As Agent Good Copper joined Agent Kneel in the front bench seat, Chips secured the hatch as Betty presented the prize which looked like Paradise in the Dashboard Light.  A mini enduro began as the ambulance repaired towards Oxford where a Peronie’s Syndrome malcontent had been kicked out of Oxford for drugs, rape and lip biting which postured him well to become POTUS 42.

As Chips was laying the lumber to a Canadian camel toe, Good Copper and Kneel were boring Stone Kohl to death as he drove the Meat Wagon at 88 kph to stay out of trouble with the CCTV speed cameras that were 100% reliable except when Gareth Williams was being followed by a Mediterranean looking couple prior to his being snatched, as was Chips in the back of the ambulance.

“Agent Kneel, Sam Cam’s limp husband said while he welcomed the Metropolitan Police review into the disappearance of Madeleine McCann, he was not supportive of a similar move in the case of Dr Kelly, apparently due to details discovered by Cressida Dick and Eliza Manningham Buller on tips from Abel Danger.  Snowy’s boy toy said the Hutton report into the Government weapons inspector's death had been “fairly clear”, adding: “I don't think it's necessary to take that case forward.” The remarks appeared to catch the office of the Attorney General off-guard, with officials suggesting that nothing had changed. A spokesman for Mr Grieve’s office said he would announce “in due course” whether he will ask the High Court to order an inquest. That is as likely to occur as for Hollie Grieg’s case to be given fair treatment in Scotland which is now running England into the ground as the Auld Alliance between Scots and Frogs has been given new life.  Sam Cam and Cherie Blair are really good housekeepers, see also Christopher Shale.  I suggest that a good google trio would be [ Christopher Shale + Portable Toilet + David Cameron ] and it may well lead to a reappearance by Gordon Brown, as renown an inventor as was Thomas Crapper .”  As Agent Good Copper had ripped off quite a spiel, Agent Kneel thought of those in authority in Scotland who continue to suppress Justice in the Hollie Grieg case and how Gordon Brown and Speedbird 38 are related.

Agent Kneel waxed philosophically as he suggested linkage concerning the upcoming removal of a Vickers in cybersecurity as Abel Danger continues to effect the timing, location or cancellations of False Flag revenue generating occurrences such as Air France 447, 7/7 or the Berlin FF Event of 22 July 11 that was relocated to Oslo to give the Norwegians a taste of the Twisted Sisters and another opportunity to consider adding some Rothschild debt to the nation within striking distance of the Shetlands. As Agent Kneel and Good Copper thought hard, a Clipper came in on Stone Kohl’s six-pack cooler.

Royal Crown Agent Fanny Galore Immediate Clipper to Umbrellaman, Global Hammer Banzai Pipeline, Kui Longboard, Agents aBroad and Dangerettes aField, copy Corazon Dulce in ICE:

“Based on our review of Miriam Clegg and Ruwanda as well as Chris Shale and 1994, we expect some changes at DHS involving a Vickers who is making both Camerons and both Cleggs nervous.  If we see a sudden departure from DHS expect Hillary to continue to be furious with the Weiner removal as her relationship to Bhoutros Redundant Ghali, Mogudishu, UN and Rwanda is made clear by Abel Danger on Sovereign Independent Radio.  ARMSCOR and SGL.  As the hacking of US Senior Executive Service, NAPAWASH, and D2 Bankers continues, Camerons, Cleggs, Obamas, Clintons and Stephen Harper sans wench will be shitting bricks.  Bricks as in large hard packed bowel movements not BRIC as in Brazil, Russia, India and China, capeche?  The Rwandan Genocide, the Mogudishu hack involving Clintons and Bhoutros Redundant will float to the top. Fanny Galore enroute Oxford.”

In the back of the ambulance Chips had missed the Clipper call as a very wet Atomic Betty had called ‘switch’ just as her Clipper Barrilito Rum pint bottle had vibrated, causing her to auto drench.  As Chips drove home the message he wondered if the moronic Princeton grads, pardon the redundancy, would be able to figure out who has hacked the shadow government in the US leading to upset stomachs at #10, #24 and where the ‘ladies of the house’ meet their dates off campus, in a manner of speaking.

The Perils of Pelindaba were soon to visit #10 as the Truth of 9/11 was set to cause Glamour Boy to wish he had hired better help than the Ham Fisted helo pilot who had helped Maurice ‘Seahorse’ Baril attack America on 9/11 while the queer married to the Harriman lesbo, pardon the redundancy (see also Hillary’s sponsor), flew his little white jet in proximity to both UA 175 and UA 93 being captured on film and also by three individuals in Pennsylvania including Susan McElwain, the gentleman farmer and the worker at the auto salvage yard.  What a bonehead move by the future Commander of Trenton, Mirage and his garage attic that he called PANTYLAND, an oblique reference to the Norwegian Rock group that Agent Chips had inspired on a visit to the Grand Hotel in Oslo in September, 1999, while flying the retirement flight of Captain Will Tannehill, former F101 and C130 pilot prior to his days at Northwest.

As Chips continued his campaign of pleasure in the target area of the willowy blonde from Gatineau, his Clipper Squirt Gun  illuminated 3 red lights indicating an incoming Immediate Clipper from Agent Styx in Maiden Rock, Wisconsin.

Royal Crown Assassin STYX Immediate Clipper to Agents Chips, Hamish, Banzai Pipeline, Bean copy Dwarf and Marquis d’Cartier:

“In 2010, at a 47-nation nuclear security summit in Washington, President Obama praised South African President Jacob Zuma and South Africa for successfully abandoning the nation’s nuclear arsenal. What Obama did not mention was that part of the arsenal was successfully abandoned to the international arms black market, a fact known by the CIA’s counter-proliferation division, which was also aware that Obama was aware of the temporary storage of the South African weapons in Chicago and the involvement of Argonne National Laboratory in their disposal during the early 1990s, while Obama was working at the Hopkins & Sutter law firm and later as a visiting fellow at the University of Chicago Law School. So we in DHS Cybersecurity need to make a decision; reveal Chris Shale/Cameron’s link to South African nukes and Rwanda; Miriam Clegg’s 1994 linkage to Rwanda and suppression of Belgian forces enabling the genocide, and Obamas (plural) and Clintons (plural) linkage to Rwanda, Mogudishu and Bhoutros Redundant Ghali as it connects the BLACKHAWK DOWN to NATO relay of military orders to rebels who slaughtered US Army soldiers put in harms way by Clinton.  Cameron’s Chris Shale is Obama’s John Parsons Wheeler.  Abel Danger to declare Victory prior to 9/11/11. STYX, White Plains”

Chips sensed a vibralto contracting in a cervical muscle of a certain anonymous willowy blonde, Agent Atomic Betty, and he noticed her reaching for the Minnesota Vikings tube sock so he executed a non-lesbian weiner withdrawal to save his fellow security debriefer a modicum of dignity as she narrowly avoided a premature exploculation.

As an appreciative Atomic Betty rolled over but did not play dead, Agent Chips harked back to the Babe in New York called Agent STYX as another Clipper came in, this a priority from Agent Suky Slicer with Abel Danger Kelmarsh/Canary Wharf.

Royal Crown PWA Suky Slicer Priority Clipper to all Dangerettes assigned to Operation RED ROOSTER and and concurrent OODA effort Top Cock, copy Hamish, Banzai and Bean:

“Dangerettes need to standby for escalation to WEINER protocols as Hillary is furious that Weiner has found a new girlfriend.  And Irish radio show turned the flashlight on the COCKroaches in OODA exposure of TOP COCK hacks in Berlin, Norway (aka Pantyland), Femme Comp Inc, NAPAWASH and US Senior Executive Service PKI linkages to D2 Banks and the Royal Wanks (Phartinghams, Camerons and Mrs. Clegg).Last night's Independent Radio contention that the ISLAND SHOOTING aspect of the Norway disaster was a good-guy infiltration of THE BAD GUYS digital network was a genius ooda stroke by Abel Danger’s Chief of Assymetric Cyber Tactics deployed out of Plum City.  As NSA, MI6, MIT, ISI, BVD have said before, your content is some of the most lethal material out there on the conspiracy scene.  The Mossad even was wire-hacked and their comment was OY VEY.  The Sovereign Independent broadcast was reportedly referred to as the Vickers Bombshell and Soetero and the Weiner-less soon to be x-tired Secretary of State now know that their goose is cooked, their ass is grass, and Abel Danger is the lawn mower.  Suky, Cutty Sark Pub, Greenwich.”

Atomic Betty sensed the short strokes and figured an exploculation was imminent so she hunkered down on the purple tipped red champion, however Agent Chips hit the ‘drive 20 more minutes’ signal to Stone Kohl in the driver’s seat and selected F4 on his Clipper Squirt Gun as he played a slow one from Dicky Doo and the Don’ts  not to be confused with Dicky Loo Cooter and the Liner Diner Potlickers, an all girl chorale group from the Lazy R ranch in Borinquen, Puerto Rico.

Chips appreciated the fact that Atomic Betty enjoyed crossing her ankles behind her own ears and while he maneuvered to deliver, he saw an incoming come into his Clipper Squirt Gun from Global Hammer Banzai Pipeline from the secure bunker beneath Molly’s on Main in Plum City. Wisconsin.

POS Banzai Pipeline Immediate Weinergram to Agents Chips, Hamish, Abigail Chopsticks copy Agents KJ , Good Copper and  Kneel on Top Cock:

“Just hacked an outgoing from GCHQ linking Shale, Cameron, Obama to Korean Nucs.  Here is the recent hack and past quote:  “During the 2008 presidential campaign, a CIA source who worked on the agency’s nuclear non-proliferation activities said “You have no idea what the fuck you’re getting with this guy [Obama]! With Shale “going wobbly” on the Conservatives, it was feared that he might reveal the dark past of Tory involvement in nuclear weapons smuggling, something that helped seal his fate. The Tory connection to nuclear weapons smuggling is so sensitive, British intelligence insiders believe that, when revealed by Abel Danger of Plum City, Wisconsin, Cameron will be forced to resign and his deputy prime minister, Liberal Democrat Nick Clegg married to the ‘beaner bimbo with the padre muerto’, will move into Number 10 and drive down the property values just has been the case at 1600, capeche. Banzai, Global, The Plum”

Atomic Betty knew that their 20 minute play time was nearly done so she dialed down her aperture adjustment causing Chips to accelerate from 540 rpm to the 1000 rpm of his IH284 with the 28 horse Mazda engine, gas not diesel, capeche?  As Chips was pulling for China, Atomic Betty cooed “hit me with your best shot” to which our affable man Chips, the laconic opiner, fired a rimshot at the buzzer as Atomic Betty collapsed into a hyperventilating pile of natural woman.  As the ambulance pulled up in front of the King’s Arms Pub in Oxford, Chips handed Atomic Betty a NAPAWASH so she could ‘freshen up’ as his stuffed his junk into an Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster full combat thong in pastel desert camo as he prepared to prosecute Red Rooster as ordered by Umbrellaman.

Agent Stone Kohl gave three short Abel Danger Knocks on the hatch to the back of the Ambulance as Agents Kneel and Good Copper exited the left side of the RHD Land Rover Ambulance.  Chips handed Agent Atomic Betty another 3 NAPAWASHes in honor of Lena Trudeau, Jamie Gorelick and Laureen Harper as the willowy blonde from Gatineau attached her Pastel Passionfruit Pink merkin on her still quivering vulva to prevent the outline of her camel toe from being visible thru her full combat thong.  In keeping with Abel Danger vaginal protocol 2366, she wore a Merkin configured with a 300,000 candlepower lamp for ‘night moves’ with Chips in Operation Top Cock, the cyber OODA infiltration through a Price Waterhouse Cooper PKI OODA intrusion that would be used to block the 14th attempt on the president’s life and cause the pope to realize that all catholics that were not Roman Catholics were well aware that the Vatican had sold their immunity back in 1929 but that the Russian Orthodox Church had not which is exactly by the pope is calling all cars to Vatican City from 10-24 October, 2011 as the Jesuits, Knights of Malta and some other bad guys were going down hard.

As Chips exited the ambulance and held the door open for Atomic Betty he was regaled of a BVR shot of a Pastel Passionfruit Pink Merkin causing his resting TI of 93% to challenge the tensile strength of his extra humongous pouch in Pastel desert camo.

Atomic Betty walked ahead of Chips to give him a good stern shot presentation.  As Chips followed towards the doors held open at the King’s Arms a large black woman tapped on Chips’ broad linebacker like shoulders and as he turned to engage her visually she whispered “Asswipe, Pastel Taupe”.  Chips knew this was Abel Danger Agent Miss Prision from New York City on secondment to Metropolitan Police to be a body double for Cressida Dick during the passing of the baton, as it were.

Chips knew that Cressida Dick wore depends so he felt the monde Venus of Asswipe and indeed she was wearing a depends so he didn’t have to take time for a visual ‘prove up’ of an IOC in Pastel Taupe.  Chips had hoped to have a pint of cheer with his mates while he awaiting Hamish who was to meet at King’s Arms to plan the dinner for 9/11/11 where Agent Good Copper and a guest would be among the 30 diners to get their official Abel Danger Molly’s shirts. ( Marine Offensive Lesbo Lawyers Yearn for Sherlock). However, before he could get in the door Agent Asswipe, disquised as Moose Knuckle, forced him back into the Ambulance for a ‘quickie’ debriefing.  As she dropped the laundry and assumed her favored ‘cucaracha’ position Chips readied his hot pepper for duty in the interest of saving the United States of America.  Contact was made and the 38 year old south American female with a hot burrito pointed towards the 4 amber lights on Chips’ Clipper Squirt Gun as a Flash message came in from Hamish.

Royal Crown Agent Hamish Flash Clipper to Banzai Pipeline, Umbrellaman, Asswipe, Atomic Betty, copy Agents Kneel, Good Copper and KJ:

“Abel Danger folks in Operation Red Rooster.  I am at the Pub near Fields of Lincoln and I don’t see Agent Chips or Moose Knuckle, his protectorate.  I think Cameron’s must have added him to the list of Adrian Messenger along with David Kelly, Christopher Shale, Chris Moran, Danny Jowenko and I don’t see any of the other 29 diners.  Please advise status of Top Cock.  Hamish, Fields of Lincoln.”

In the back of the Range Rover ambulance Asswipe called switch and assumed a position she loved called “vaquero loco”.  While Chips dutifully saddled up from behind, he transmitted over voice in the clear to Hamish.

“Hamish, wrong Pub, it is to be at King’s Arms in Oxford, tell your ambulance driver Dwarf to ‘punch it’ while I do a little punching on a little heifer from the tip of Chile not to be confused with my chili-hot tip, capeche?  Please have Dwarf estimate ETA and communicate back to myself and also Abigail Chopsticks, Fanny Galore and Brendan B. Hand  who have the clients in the pub.  I will await in the business end of the other ambulance in the car park.  Chips, duty aBroad.”

Chips continued to dish out all the young Asswipe desired and as he continued at the 540 rpm setting she desired during enduros, a single green light on his Clipper Squirt Gun indicated a routine Clipper from Dwarf who hailed from the hometown of Buddy Knox, aka Party Doll, just south of Winnipeg hear where the Gimli Glider landed in 1982.

Royal Crown Agent Dwarf of the North routine Clipper to Agent Chips, copy Banzai, Umbrellaman and Mount Tacoma:

“Hamish screwed up the Operation Red Rooster briefing guide, we are in hot pursuit, ETA Oxford 0+48.  Dwarf, punchin’ it”

Agent Asswipe saw they only had 40 minutes to boink so she whispered in his good ear “Chips, ya que sólo tenemos 40 minutos para el placer uno al otro, rapidito está autorizado y el paseo, como si usted está siendo perseguido por el jinete pálido del Apocalipsis, entender. darle un golpe.”

Chips immediately went into his hyper vibrato pile driving jackhammer as a pair of 38 year old chalupas started cycling like grapefruits in a hurricane while not far away a second Range Rover ambulance careened around a corner doing 132 in an 88 kph zone as Agent Dwarf had had an EMP from Joint Stars shut down all CCTV speed camera in the south of England as they had on the day of Gareth Williams’ abduction. As Dwarf sped Hamish to the rendezvous at King’s Arms with Good Copper and Kneel, Agent Asswipe fired of so many multiples Chips thought it was a string of fire crackers.  As he returned volley with a rim shot at the buzzer he heard the wail of an approaching siren as in the Vatican the Black Pope was recalling the Cardinals to give them the bad news that in 1929 the Vatican had sold their diplomatic immunity for a few pieces of silver while the Orthodox Church in Russia had not been so faithless and that now in the summer of 2011 non-Roman Catholics wanted their heads on plates for pedophile crimes deployed in 134 nations by the SOS-Children’s Villages inadvertently exposed in Marbella by a wire tapped Sasquatch in August, 2010, the 7th of August at 1933 local.

Now in the long hot summer that would challenge Camilla’s bowels, Baena’s Austrian hyena, Congressman Wu’s teenage boinkmate,  Christopher Shale’s heart and Hillary’s Weiner, the road that previously led to Rome now lead to City of London and a Hackgate vacancy at #10 Downing whilst Pravda and Putin battle Satan himself to protect Obama from engagement #14.  While Chips handed Asswipe a bunch of NAPAWASHes and stuffed his purple tipped red champion into his Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster in Pastel Desert Camo,  all 4 red lights on his Clipper Squirt Gun illuminated showing a Flash message from Banzai Pipeline at Global and simultaneously from Agents James Crosby and Nikita Ninja orbiting the E8C Joint Stars in a race track pattern at FL260  just over Brighton, England, where on numerous occasions between 1990 and 2006 Chips had had an ankle with a dolphin tattoo wrapped around his ears as he performed his gobblenasty procedure with the assumed name Chef Field, a gourmet, if you will.

Global Hammer Banzai Pipeline Flash Clipper to Umbrellaman, James Crosby, Asswipe, Chips and Hamish, copy Dwarf and Stone Kohl:

“Pravda is reporting that Congressman Wu was taken out to ‘protect the client’.  Watch for reports that Rothschild’s did Norway as Norway, like Libya, was not in debt to the Elitists bankers who are falling victim to the Oxford Bullingdon wankers. PwC Ecocide’s D2 key to Boris Femme Comp wife and Berwick Unabomb indicates to Pravda and MIT/Istanbul that PwC opened Ecocide public key infrastructure (‘ PKI ’) accounts for Matrix 5 D2 bankers at Canary Wharf and Boris Johnson’s Femme Comp wife, Crown Agents’ Sister Marina Wheeler, used an Ecocide account named ‘Andrew Berwick’ to finance the recent Unabomb attack on Norway’s oil and energy ministries.  Pravda has requested assistance from APFN, Abel Danger and a man called IAW Psalm 94:16.  Joint Stars indicates MI5intends to snatch Chips. We know what PKI is and it is old hat but the redundant PwC refers to Pussy whipped Cowards in the second reference,  Execute Operation Top Cock.  Banzai, Molly’s”

As Agent Hoss lowered his chopper  N406EA in front of Cressida’s Dick’s unmarked Rover sedan causing her driver to stop,  Agent Homi with his wolf-dog Duke blocked her car from behind with the Harley Fat Boy with golden sidecar  and the snatch was made.  Homi drove off with Duke firmly in control of Cressida Dick while in Oxford her body double prepared to ‘strut her stuff’ as Abel Danger Global’s key players laid the plans for Victory celebration #1.  As Agent Moose Knuckle entered The Office in the back of the King’s Arms Pub which was the last all male bar in Oxford before the Bullingdon poppycocks were forced to admit women in 1973 opening the door for wankers, shirt lifters and tossers to be deployed enabling the Octopus to get its 8 tentacles around the globe.  In August 1991 Danny Casolaro and Agent Chips enjoyed a few beers at two different bars in Martinsburg, West Virginia while surveilling Weather Mountain and the IRS as it pertains to Puerto Rico.  They talked of the IRS, the SES, and the City of London thinking they may be three of the 8 tentacles.  While Chips was ‘delivering pleasure’ to the wife of a Beltway Bandit, Danny Casolaro died of a self inflicted set of 37 lacerations from an Old Milwaukee beer can but as a courtesy to the chambermaid he had done it in the tub.  Seems like the Shadow Government/OCTOpus wanted to lay low for another decade or two.

In the same summer that would cause Furious Hillary to resent being jilted by the Weiner Withdrawal, Lyndon LaRouche came up with a triangular attack on the trio of douche.  Chips knew that if the LaRouche camp could keep the AMEC transponder from creating mayhem in Yellowstone, that would be a sign that the white hats in Faction 3 were ready to support the immediate jailing of Federal Reserve Chairman Ben Bernanke, Treasury Secretary Timothy Geithner and President Barack Obama/Soetero/Davis for their role in a massive theft of taxpayers money, in the 2008 bailout of Wall Street and London, and the ongoing pledge to continue the bailout of the hopelessly bankrupt European Monetary Union and Wall Street. LaRouche made the demand after reviewing the July 2011 Government Accountability Office (GAO) audit of the Federal Reserve, which is the first installment of a larger audit to be completed by October of 2011.

The preliminary audit revealed a trail of criminal action on the part of Bernanke and Geithner.

As Moose Knuckle impersonated Cressida Dick, the real Cressida Dick had been chloroformed and folded into a Blue North Face Holdall, taken to a Menzie’s cargo drop at City of London Airport, and shipped to CONUS to testify in the upcoming Grand Jury that would not be welcomed by the Camerons who have been exposed by Christopher Shales, the Glamour Boy exposed by the Canadian Stallion’s wife Mary Elizabeth Harriman or the undocumented imposters at 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue exposed by the Phosgene Phadeout of John Parsons Wheeler following the silencing of Beverly Eckert in Colgan Flight 3407.  The last time he was arrested Putin set him free in Perm, Siberia.  This time he will face We The People of the Republic he was sent to destroy.

Moose Knuckle’s grand entrance had provided the opportunity for Agent ‘Camel Toe’ to exit through the Bullingdon bathroom window to meet Agent Chips in the second Land Rover Ambulance where Agent Dwarf had prepared a Silver Screw for 2.  As Camel Toe slipped out of her Canadian competition Swimsuit, Dwarf set off for Stoke on Trent when Chips and Camel Toe planned to set their strokin’ tent.  As Chips and Camel Toe had hit their sychronicity at 540 rpm they felt the ambulance lurch to left in response to a EMP transmission monitored by Joint Stars.  Behind the wheel Agent Dwarf reached for another Moosehead being thankful it was not a Moose Knuckle while 18 miles back in the rear view mirror another Land Rover Ambulance was reportedly the target of a Global Hawk attack directed by Creech in Nevada.  As Joint Stars watched for an ignition plume from a Hellfire missile Agent Dwarf stopped the mobile ambulance in a tunnel where any air breathing flying vehicle could not target it.  As the hyper humping restarted following a panting ‘switch’ call from a delirious Agent Camel Toe aka Alberta Darling, Agent Chips missed an income Immediate Clipper from a Tomoye lurker to Glamour Boy who was about to be pounced on by a Puppet Piano Wire Assassin Atomic Betty.

Royal Crown Agent Lurking Hacker Immediate Clipper to Agents Marquis d’Cartier, Atomic Betty, Rico Gambolino, Dwarf and Tango Whiskey, copy Asswipe:

“Would one of you canucks ensure Glamour Boy receives a copy of our Case of Folded Spook and Norway's Middle Temple Ecocide?  FBI-CSIS-MIT-BVD and Cressida Dick have had it since we leaked it to them 15 July, 2011 in Chapter 5, capeche?  To summarize; the people who planned the Oslo bombing of the Norwegian Oil and Energy Ministry Building are the same people who arranged the torture-murder of GCHQ/MI6 folded spook, Gareth Williams. Gareth's online screams upset his friends in GCHQ; they sent an ultimatum to the perpetrators on 20 August (8) at 3 pm. Welcome to 2083 and the Middle Temple world of Ecocide. Agent Lurking Hacker, 1425 K Street Northwest/ 1455 Pennsylvania Avenue”

CharlotteCuddihy@clintonrubin.org

And one last reminder to ALPA President Lee Moak, FAA Administrator Randy Babbit , the ALPA attorney in the FRAUD UPON THE COURT in Civil Case 1:08-1600(RMC):

The Strangler’s Suite of illegally modifications enabled 9/11.  I won’t mention it again.

Update from Clinton Camp, Hillary still furious regarding Weiner Withdrawal, capeche?

Chapter 7

Obama’s Onions Routed through FC-Ku passport frauds

Defeated by Red Rooster’s TOP COCK, SYGADYL

Agent Dwarf finished his third Grolsch widebody while listening to ‘up tempo’ combat ops on Clipper Six.  James Crosby and Brumhilde in J-Stars had seen two exhaust plumes from a pair of AGM-114Bs fired on the decoy ambulance sitting in the car park outside the King’s Arms Pub in Oxford where up to 1973 the Bullingdon shirtlifters could drink in the private bar called “The Office” without the distraction of females who were barred from Oxford’s last male only alcohol emporium where Eton spoiled brats took up time and space as they awaited being called to the Middle Temple in an academic miscarriage called ‘increment on excrement’, pardon the unkindness towards excrement to be put in the same kettle as Bullingdons.

As J-Stars dropped the two B-model Hellfires, Agent Banzai Pipeline in the basement of Molly’s on Main in Plum City was monitoring ADT/Air Patrol through an Onion Router backdoor called ‘hitchhike’ and detected a single ignition of an AGM-114M from a set of geographical coordinates that appeared to be on, or near, the River Thames, where on 12 August, 2012 the Pirates of Pelindaba (*) had once planned to end the sovereignty of England and the US in the simultaneous sinking of  7 cruise ships included the Panamanian registered ( redacted ).  As he authorized Agent Hoss in Chopper 6 to engage the Hellfire, his research weary brain thought it odd that an experimental 114M would be deployed apparently by Crown Agents prior to them meeting SAD protocols for deployment on US Navy ships.  As Banzai Pipeline used ADPT to determine the target of the wet launched 114M he picked up his Clipper and transmitted a warning to Dwarf in the blind.

(*) google [ obama + david Cameron + Jacob Zuma + nuclear + Chicago

Global Hammer Banzai Pipeline to Field Agents in Red Rooster/SYGADYL Flash Warning:

“Hellfire M launched from 1 Canada Wharf, target coordinates 49°45′00″N 001°35′01″W, eta 30 seconds, deploy HYENA.  Godspeed.  Banzai”

As Agent Dwarf deployed his ‘gate stealer’ ECM he relied on James Crosby in J-Stars to deploy HYENA which was the back door installed at Pelindaba during the 2008 cooperative effort by Cameron, Jacob Zuma and the CUKC passported teleprompted imposter that favored North Korea and would end the lives of Christopher Shale and Dr. Thomas Kelly in hopes that the Pirates of Pelindaba would not be found out before the MOAFF scheduled for 12-8-12, with a tip of our hat to the Masonic squealer.  Abel Danger OODA interlopers Agent Sugarbush Protea and Chips had accompanied the ‘oathkeeper’ from Raytheon who felt that following the death of Cheney, the creator or Raytheon, the defense giant had been taken over by the MC5, the Mad Cow rogue element with ties to Chicago and the summer of ’66.  Names such as Sherrin, Percy, Marcy, Dorhn and Madam Q come to mind.  We are trying to determine if this fellow has had 4 heart attacks or if his wife has written lesbian drivel to stir up the Mad Cows or among the erudite twirps at Oxford, Belligerent Bovines (bb) not to be confused with bodacious boobs (BB).

As the Joint Stars E8C from Robins left the racetrack hold south of Crawley and accelerated at .5G to .92IMN to increase beam strength, Brumhilde reduced the weapon to 4 bar scan and  armed HYENA as the AFM-114M was just shy of the no-abort threshold.  As the sea launched AGM reversed course to seek out its launch point, coordinates 51°30′14.4″N 0°1′4.1″W, Agent Sugarbush was alerted by Banzai at Global to expect a ‘caller’.  She turned on her Clipper Aasvogel, selected Clipper 1, and saw that Chips was involved in a debriefing at a position 2 miles due south of Brize Norton, the RAF base that opened in 1937 and was the B47 nuclear base for the 369th Bomb Squadron, 306th Bomb Wing of MacDill AFB that had sent Chips’ father to Brize as a guise to monitor the 1953 Coronation and ensure that the young Bess didn’t fake her oath as would later be the case when Kid Kenya and Knight of Malta Roberts tried the same chicanery in January, 2009.  While “he who would be teleprompted” may escape treason charges as he owes no loyalty to the United States of America, the same protection will not protect ‘bumbler’ and that is not a bee.  As Agent Sugarbush waited for a link to Chips, she fumbled through her chest of drawers to find her FCT in desert camo knowing that if Chips were to visit, they’d be busy at Pelindaba when they weren’t engaged in sharing heavenly bodily fluids at the Westcliff or Melrose Arch, as per Abel Danger Protocol.  She referenced a hand written note that had been slide under her hotel room door in a sealed enveloped from the NH Hotel Grand Krasnopolsky in Amsterdam.

Sugarbush and Crusher, ’n boodskap vir Chips in GTFS:

“Ons sien uit na jou melkbeen en hoop die Operasie Rooi Haan ontbloot die grapjasse van Pelindaba se warm oond en die veraadelike aksies van Heath, Blair en Cameron, waneer kontak met Albert Burgess in Osvord gemaak word.  Agent Benzai Pipeline, die Pluim.”

As Sugarbush Protea’s mind considered Pelindaba’s hot oven and what lies beneath it, her ‘oven’ heated up knowing soon she be lying underneath Agent Chips, then on top, then sideways, then doggie style and hopefully finished off with a rimshot at the buzzer.

“Splash it” came the urgent call from Banzai at Global as he saw Abel Danger Suky Slicer had just arrived at Canada Square with a video camera to watch for Agents Provacateur deploying with the same type combat boots that the APs used in Canada during the proxied unrest deployed 23 August, 2007 by the Hapless Glamourboy as directed by his wife from out west who likes to go camping with the ‘girls’, especially her Harley driving RCMP mate, see myblog.ottawaarts.com/2007/08/spp-agent-provocateur-cop....  Brumhilde, aware that the nervous Banzai had used incorrect jargon in ‘splash it’ when he meant ‘kill’  detonated the kill switch in the AGM-114M and all that was left of the weapons targeting City Group Centre, London, was confetti raining down on the Cutty Sark Pub on the north side of the river adjacent to the Greenwich time center which sets CUnT, coordinated universal time. In 1973 CUnT was changed to UTC by some Mad Cows, see again names from Chicago such as Rodham, Sherrin, Marcy, Percy, the Princeton Prickcess and Madam 6.  This is the same Cutty Sark Pub shown in this intel video of an August 12, 2012, briefing between Mr. Bigg and Agent Chips.

“Splash 1, knock it off” came the reply from Brumhilde as the mini-transponder trace of AGM-114M ‘faded’.  As Agent Dwarf heard the ‘splash’ call he drove the Land Rover Ambulance out of the concrete tunnel and followed the ‘red line’, as opposed to the magenta line, on his Garmin GPS which directed him to a rendezvous point where Agent Hoss would pick up Chips with his Super Puma helo for transfer to City of London Airport where Skymaster and Stone were ‘cocked’ in an A318 which was to be ferried to Phoenix for a C check.  As Dwarf drove, Agent Chips had finished off his PWA, an Alberta Darling who enjoyed being drilled on bridge arches, and handed her a NAPAWASH as he stuffed his junk in an Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumaster in Pastel Manly Mocha.  Chips opened the hatch to the driver’s compartment and looked over Dwarf’s left shoulder and saw that the red line indicated they would be at the rendezvous point in 3 minutes 36 seconds at 88kph.  Chips grabbed a Grolsch widebody and checked his Clipper.  In queue were three messages.  He selected the Immediate from Banzai Pipeline.

Global Hammer Banzai Immediate Clipper to Sugarbush, Dwarf. Stone Kohl, Skymaster and Chips, copy Atomic Betty and Vani:

“Umbrellaman has directed the Pelindaba Option 4 to commence on Chips’ arrival at COL airport.  His combat kit was forwarded from Crawley to COL Menzie’s and Agent Vani (pastel teaberry )has taken custody.  Chips and Vani to depart COL at hack + 50, ready hack.  Banzai, The Plum”

Chips saw from the DTG link that the message was 11 minutes old as he heard the sound of a single Turbomeca Makila 1A1 engine at idle power.  Chips saw the green ‘go light’ blink slowly indicating that the ambulance would be at rendezvous in 30 seconds.  As Chips turned to Alberta Darling for a goodbye kiss, she turned her Clipper to F4 and the melody that accompanied the steady green ‘go light’ was Passionate Kisses.  Chips got the point and his Slingshot Rumpmaster was stressed as his TI passed 103% wishing he could accommodate the sultry wench from Gatineau whose favored position was ‘bridge topper’ and who referred to his ‘one-eyed trouser trout’ as the iguana, capeche?

Dwarf had the parking brake set and opened the rear egress hatch as Chips ambulated in an erect fashion towards the Cougar One chopper operated by Hoss.  As Chips  took up his roost in the left seat he saw that both engines were now operating in the green as Hoss increased both the cyclic and the collective and the 1971 model former RAF chopper set a direct course for COL airport.

“Here, read this Chips” as Hoss passed a single 3 by 5 salmon colored index card to Chips.  Chips had mastered all four 9/11 attack languages as well as later learning both Kazak and Russian during his tenure in Astana as an American spheon where he tracked back the 2005 Uranium swindle by Slick Willy and the Canadian and also studied Khazarian faux church teachings that would infest #10 in England and also the male half of the FOGHORN LEGHORN couple that stood by to infest #10 when Cameron would be forced to ‘face the music’ in the Pelindaba Nuclear heist notably assisted by Jacob Zuma and the bumbling squatter.  The Smothers Brothers had linked Illinois to Pretoria in 1967 during a performance at Molly’s on Main in Plum City.  Chips thought back to a hot day in 2008 when he had been probing an Abel Danger asset ‘in the bush’ between J-burg and Pelindaba, not far from Pretoria and what lies below known as Pretoria’s Secret.

Chips, ek het reëlings stel om te reis.Crusher is "in die land en die Pelindaba-Pirates sal meer as waarskynlik sommige afleiding soos die onluste in Engeland af, skiet in Estland of selfs 'n Disney-fliek chronicling Osama se derde dood. Zuma Obama Cameron is vasgekeer. Ons sien daarna uit om jou melk been." Sugarbush (Suikerbossie, Pastel Protea)

Chips felt his purple tipped red monster straining against the extra humongous pouch of his Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster in Pastel Manly Mocha as he thought forward to having his way with the sultry South African who taught him the position ‘Aasvogel’ during the Pelindaba caper in 2008 when the HSBC Ship Jumper, Jacob Zuma, and the undocumented teleprompted POS arranged to have a SA nuke travel through Chicago enroute to North Korea.  As Chips looked forward to probing Sugarbush for intel, he felt the Cougar increase pitch and decrease airspeed as Agent Hoss handed him the business end of a 22 foot rope ladder and mouthed ‘Vaya Con Dios’.  As Chips descended the rope ladder and the Cougar made 30 knots over the tarmac at COL airport, a blue and white Menzie’s tractor pulled an empty baggage cart towards an idling A318 sporting BA livery but with a horizontal bar painted over the registration which is international code for ‘out of service’, capeche?  As Chips arrived overhead the baggage cart he dropped 8 feet to a mattress softened landing as the Cougar increased power, dropped the nose and turned back to RAF Brize Norton.  Chips noticed that lodged in a crevice was a baggage tag that had KPDX and AK written on it as he thought of a South African crevice that he hoped to tag shortly with his PRTC.  Chips thought it odd that a British company such as Menzies would provide baggage service in domestic US airports until he recalled the SOS-Children’s Villages that had set up a global pedophile snatching service in 134 countries around the globe and that a British company had a 45 year contract to ‘suppress security’ at many US airports just as Scotland and France had pulled a 45 year ‘auld alliance’ deal to gut the UK military which of course doesn’t make Shorty in France any taller or Glamourboy in Canada any less staid or more laid.  He knew that Sugarbush and Crusher would be taking him to one shortly after his arrival in Johannesburg.  And his TI passed 118% while the Menzie’s cart was slowed by the portable stairs at door 1L of the A318.

Chips saw a familiar face and a flash of pastel teaberry as he hastened  up the boarding stairs.  Once aboard the mini-Airbus he looked forward to where Skymaster and Stone were advancing power to begin the taxi for departure.  He noted the flight plan was to GTFS with an alternate of GACE.  As Chips considered that the collision of two jumbo jets had occurred at Tenerife he hoped that the weather would be good enough for Skymaster and Stone to taxi clear of the runway upon landing.  Chips felt two small warm hands cup his bits and pieces and he turned his head to see that Agent Vani was in her pasta cooking attire, and he liked that.  He also noticed a ‘glistening’ near the target area.

“What kind of sauce did you bring for the Penne Pasta Chips?” gushed the apron only pasta cook who also ran the Abel Danger office in Paramus-Mahwah, New Jersey that had arranged the 41 minute delay in Captain Jason Dahl’s departure from Newark’s Liberty International Airport in United 93 on 9/11 in the year of THE LORD 2001 or for the suddenly Weinerless Hillary Rodham Clinton and her limp second fiddle, year of the snake.  Strangely, 1953 was also the Chinese year of the snake and that was when the German frump failed to swear her oath properly in England as her malodorous Greek philandering fellow Phartingham was dreaming of a teenager in Corinth who would bare him an illegitimate daughter.

Royal Crown Agent Lurking Hacker Immediate Clipper to Agents Marquis d’Cartier, Atomic Betty, Rico Gambolino, Dwarf and Tango Whiskey, copy Asswipe:

“Would one of you canucks ensure Glamour Boy receives a copy of our Case of Folded Spook and Norway's Middle Temple Ecocide?  FBI-CSIS-MIT-BVD and Cressida Dick have had it since we leaked it to them 15 July, 2011 in Chapter 5, capeche?  To summarize; the people who planned the Oslo bombing of the Norwegian Oil and Energy Ministry Building are the same people who arranged the torture-murder of GCHQ/MI6 folded spook, Gareth Williams. Gareth's online screams upset his friends in GCHQ; they sent an ultimatum to the perpetrators on 20 August (8) at 3 pm. Welcome to 2083 and the Middle Temple world of Ecocide (  http://www.abeldanger.net/2011...  ) Agent Lurking Hacker, 1425 K Street Northwest/ 1455 Pennsylvania AvenueCharlotteCuddihy@clintonrubin.org, a wiretap on Sauve in Chez Fatima picked up the sound of draft dodger Bruce M. predicting a SNOOKERED CHINOOK.  Agent Q”

“Cream sauce” responded the laconic and affable sporter of a turgid warrior as he considered the possibility of if it looks like a duck, walks like a duck and talks like a duck and has a CUKC passport it probably is a Duck deployed by the Crown and no, this is not a reunion of the Platters and the Supremes but it does seem like one of the brothers sticks out like a sore thumb while in the distance a dog does not bark while Hillary is still furious regarding the Weiner Withdrawal.

A CUKC family propped up by Marin’'s associates in a Middle Temple fraud

If the fellow in the red circle were to be interviewed and asked questions regarding his DNA, his CUKC passport, or his whereabouts in 1981-1982 school year, his answers would sound just about like this ‘congressman’ meeting the press on a lie detector:

Pretty much any piece of video that has ever been recorded is becoming clip art that producers can digitally sculpt into the story they want to tell, according to Eric Haseltine, senior vice president for R&D at Walt Disney Imagineering in Glendale, Calif. With additional video manipulation technologies, previously recorded actors can be made to say and do things they have never actually done or said. “You can have dead actors star again in entirely new movies,” says Haseltine. [techreview.com]

The A318 engines were advanced to the third gate as the lightly loaded mini-Airbus rode the centerline for 2200 feet before rotating to 22 degrees of pitch and turning to the south at 15 degrees AOB.  As the seat belt sign went off, Chips was removing the apron from his PWA from New Jersey as she was locking the door to the VIP pod in the aft section of the stripped cabin.  Chips sampled the target area and found the MI to be beyond adequate and nearly ‘splendid’ as he asked Agent Vani “ What is your favorite thing that comes out of a weiner and I refer not to the Muslim Pakistani from Saudi Arabia who ditch the Haggard Clinton for something younger and much fresher perhaps like a suikerbossie that has never been plucked?”

“Wrinkles” responded the double breasted mattress thrasher from the Garden State.  As Chips began his arduous duty at 540rpm, which was the low PTO setting on his IH284 with 893 hours on its Mazda 28 horse engine, Agent Vani selected F4 on her Clipper noodle strainer as the Rolling Stones set the tempo for the trolling bone as Chips’ noodle did some straining of its own, capeche?

As Agent Vani gleefully accommodated  El Penne Grandisimo, in Johannesburg South Africa an alert Abel Danger branch manager observed an Italian car ordered by Marten Trucking of Mondovi, Wisconin, pull up in front of the hotel where she was awaiting the arrival of Agent Chips.  She observed Aussie Crusher get out, turning only to set the remote HYENA device, before adjusting himself to DRESS LEFT.  She selected the left screen of her iPod and saw the Immediate Clipper from Agent Bean at Global in Plum City.

Global Hammer Bean Immediate Clipper to field agents Vani, Ginger Cookie, Sugarbush, and Suky Slicer copy Crusher, Courtly Stonewall, Stone Kohl and Chips:

“Abort Pelindaba Pirate/SYGADYL per Umbrellaman. Hitchhike tap of Tomoye in Gatineau indicates MONTREAL AP BOOTS being delivered to City of London via Menzie’s COLA.  Umbrellaman orders BOOBS ON THE GROUND Oxford to prep for takedown of the ‘dolphin rider’ as Albert Burgess, Brian Gerrish, Tony Farrell and Agent Quattro suggested on IC radio 11 August 11.  Lethal force encouraged, Pastel Protea to protect the client, switch to occur at GTFS.  Execute.  Agent Bean, the Plum”

Agent Protea understood the mission and immediately configured her red Northface Holdall with 11 Pastel Protea full combat thongs, a gross of Chicken of the sea smoked oyster tins, 144 Rodney Baldinger NDSU Extend-o-peters and her Sig Sauer P226 9mm similar to the one carried by the ST6 fellow snuffed in SNOOKERED CHINOOK.  She went to the window, hoisted her skirt to show Crusher Pastel Protea, then gave him a signal including the letter O and five fingers, or as the purist or anally retentive folks might suggest, four fingers and a thumb.  She then pointed to a bright light descending towards the car park and pointed at Crusher then herself.  Crusher understood and grabbed his travel kit from the Italian car while tossing the keys to the concierge.

Crusher waited for the AH1N to settle on the carpark, then ambulated in an erect fashion, opened the gunner’s hatch and settled in the front seat after deploying a 22 foot rope ladder with alternating blaze orange and blaze green rungs colored by 3M tape produced in the state where Bachmann will rise and Pawlenty will fall as Ricky Perry and Hairdo Romney are deployed by Soros and his mini-weinered friends as it is reported that Hillary is still furious regarding the withdrawn Weiner.  That’s the way the cookie crumbles.  Perhaps those with enquiring minds and good English language skills would enjoy googling [ that’s the way the cookie crumbles + hillary rodham + jfk ] or for those of you short of time hit this link.

The scantily breasted Thunder Thighs will probably gasp when the world sees her crass statement regarding the murdered Chicago Cookie in 1963 or how that ties certain militant lesbians to the hot summer of 1968.  HRC, SS, BD, KAM amongst others not to mention that Princeton Prick, pardon the redundancy. Tick tock, Thunder Thighs, Tick tock.

As Agent Hoss had the Cobra gunship hovering over the roof of the hotel, Agent Sugarbush grabbed the bottom rung with her left hand while keeping a keen grip on her kit bag with the eleven matching FCTs in Pastel Protea.  Once she gave a head nod to Hoss he pointed towards the SAAF Museum where an F16B was being preflighted along side an Alpha X1 chopper and a Mirage F1.  During the flight hanging on underneath the Huey gunship Agent Sugarbush recalled the time in September, 2009, when Agent Chips had been sniffing around the SAAF Museum and they shared intel in the back end of a retired Dakota.  After what seemed like 4 hours she fired multiples to which Agent Chips honored with an exploculation that was so forceful and voluminous she first thought it must have been a be a mirage not to be confused with a Dassault Mirage, capeche?   Thinking she could wrest the advantage from a man 30 years her senior the nubile Agent Pastel Protea suggested a post enduro quickie in the back of a 1935 Hudson Terraplane as she had a penchant for straight-8s.  Following 36 minutes of ‘pile driving jackhammer’ Agent Sugarbush concluded that her heterosexual paramour was a pretty good bush pilot, tail dragger or otherwise.  Meanwhile, somewhere Hillary is still furious regarding the withdrawal of her Weiner.

Sugarbush could see his face coming into view as Agent Hoss had the parking spot   adjacent to the F16B illuminated by a SAAF retiree.  Hoss descended gently to a hover 27 feet AGL allowing Sugarbush to let go and head to the B model Falcon as Hoss ground hovered allowing Crusher to join Sugarbush.  Two museum volunteers helped strap in the two Abel Danger Assets, isn’t English a lovely language, ass + sets, required items of all Abel Danger Dangerettes and Abel Bodies.  The distaff side has 44D fun bags while the other group has brass balls the size of cantaloupes as opposed to the hapless NO WHERE MEN in Cressida Dick’s London who only have ED Balls.  Google [ Cressida Dick + ED Balls + Abel Danger ] and learn how we have cornered those who arraigned SNOOKERED CHINOOK silencing Seal Team 6 so that Disney’s Pro-Obama fairy tale would not be brought down by the ST6 men who did not bring down Osama as he died in December, 2001.  Teleprompt that, Disney. Abel Danger is so deep in the Twisted Sister’s OODA loop we can see their tonsils.

Crusher had the B model idling awaiting the 30 mile call from the KC135R with the callsign Upset 52.  In the back seat Sugarbush checked her Clipper Aasvogel and saw a routine Clipper from Hamish to all Red Rooster players.

Royal Crown Agent Hamish routine clipper to all Red Rooster players, copy Umbrellaman, Global Hammer and Corazon Dulce:

“A wire tap of the Trudeau Tuna Trap has rendered the information that the Middle Templars Mad Cow and Cypherpun Associates benefited in their illicit deployment of Onion Router/Matrix 5 Database IMDb. We advised Glamourboy on 11 August, 2011 that Twisted Sister Kathy Lette was linked to the FOLDED SPOOK SNUFF FILM and that in 1999, Mad Cow patent lawyer Hillary Clinton fraudulently converted assignment of U.S. Navy's patented Onion Router to Middle Temple hit teams according to taped conversations recorded in the second floor, street side bedroom at 832 Coach Way in Annapolis by an Abel Danger Garlic Rooter.  A Middle Temple Master and his Mad Cow Mistress posing as happy heterosexuals have blown the lid off the Pelindaba Pirates and treason charges against the NOWHERE MEN can come at any time.  Albert Darling’s call to BELLIGERENT BOVINE indicates that Abel Danger Agent Slade Lane had hacked the Templars' Mad Cow Onion Router CSI spoliation inference shows that the Templar Mad Cows used the same Onion Router OODA loop to move snuff-film images of the murder of GCHQ Folded Spook code breaker Gareth Williams ( Abel Danger’s Slade Lane ) as they did with the murder of JonBenet Ramsey in 1996; a fighter pilot could have told them that repetition of OODA maneuvers is a fatal mistake. Have Chips and Sugarbush dress as dobbelgangers to the couple of misfits attached.  Hamish, King’s Arms.”

Sugarbush was considering that her Pastel Protea FCT might clash with such a horseshit dress when the simultaneous “Thirty miles” call and the releasing of the parking brake brought her back into the here and now as her moisture index receded to ‘resting’ as her mind was temporarily off Agent Chips and his PRTC.  She heard Crusher switch to hot mic as he held short of the runway looking over his left shoulder for any sign of Upset 52.  He saw a single flash of the right landing light signaling 5 miles so he lined up on the centerline and light the burner or as the RAF types would say, selected reheat.  As the light loaded Falcon leapt into the air Crusher deselected burner as the gear and flaps were up.  Leveling at 500 feet AGL and 220 knots he awaited the overflight by the Upset tanker.  As the KC135R passed overhead at 1000 feet Crusher called ‘tied’ as the Boom Operator lowered the boom and  the ‘cleared to pre contact’ call was made on 311.0 UHF

As the boomer plugged the Falcon, Sugarbush was reviewing plugging procedures manually as a priority Clipper came into her Clipper Aasvogel.

Aussie Asset Usher Immediate Clipper to Crusher, Sugarbush, Chips, Vani, Stone Kohl copy Hamish, Banzai Pipeline and all Red Rooster players:

“Crusher, another one bites the dust.  Per our agreement I was to interview the Red Roo.  I have attached a link here but in short she is so cold, dare I say frigid, that if she were to walk into a  kitchen the refrigerator light would come on. What’s with these Phartingham Phucers being upset with the truth.  The only melt down that rivals the Red Roo is Hot Air Al’s hissy fit in Aspen when he had to come to grips with the fact he is the world’s biggest liar, not be be compared to England’s recent convertee to NWO Catholicism Tony B. Liar, at least according to our Abel Danger Agent Asswipe who monitors Sandor and Bienen in Chicago’s HOUSE OF HORRORS, see also EVL at NWU/KSM and Isle of Man offshore depository of Climate Change Exchange dwindling funds.  I will attach a photo of  Gore as a courtesy to the Red Roo but her photo with her head similarly inserted is available at AD.  Aussie Usher, GTFS

In the back seat Sugarbush enjoyed recalling that Red Roo, formerly Duchess of Pork, had modeled a US foundation for kids in desperate situations, a carbon copy of Common Purpose in UK not to be confused with the Common Porpoise who has a dolphin tattoed on her ankle.  Chances for Children and Children in Crisis were smokescreens to cover the genocides of children of not elitist breeding, or rather, in the Petri dish mixing as is current in evidence in Penny Wang’s neighborhood where no weiner was withdrawn simply because no weiner was inserted, capeche?  The same weinerless Mad Cows who worked with the Duchess of Pork thought they’d never be tied to the Oklahoma City Bombing, the Korsovo hits ordered by Thunder Thighs or the SOS-CV tent cities in Sierra Leone or Pelindaba after orphans were created by controlled deployment of Aids viruses according to Ed Boyd Graves who now lies in his own.  Graves and Chips were shipmates at Annapolis.  Prior to passing the 300# threshold and becoming a challenger to Oprah and her evil twin Sasquatch, Red Roo had been the US Spokeslesbo for the American Heart Association and Weight Watches International until the has-been disgraced Duchess of Pork was turned loose by more than just one prince.  It is rumored that once she asked Joe Lieberman if he’d like some ‘super sex’ and the weasel party jumping midget  that had suggested  social security could be cut to increase defense replied “I’ll take the soup” having misunderstood the horny neanderthal’s suggestion.

“Offload complete, 9416 transferred” caused Sugarbush to realize the boom had been withdrawn just like Hillary’s Weiner and she noted a few drips disappearing into the windstream as the tanker’s alternating red and green anti-collision light indicated Crusher was cleared direct to his next rendezvous point where Happy 53 would meet him over Sao Tome in the Gulf of Guinea not far west from the launch point of Kenya Airways flight 507 which was taken down on 5 May, 2007 in a manner consistent with Adam Air 574 and Air France 447 as reported to ALPA President Lee Moak and John Prater and now being reviewed in Paris as SNPL and BEA turn their forus away from Airbus and Air France.  As the Cape of Good Hope faded in the early morning light Sugarbush realized that hopes were also fading for David Cameron, Jacob Zuma and the Kenyan who would be king if America was a monarchy instead of a wholely owned corporation as the Mormon Moron expressed in Iowa on 11 August 11, capeche?  Let’s see, George Soros has FIELDed a Mormon moron, and a ‘would be Texas Christian as bookend’ for the woman from Minnesota who will benefit most when the Misprision of Treason charge is leveled on Tim Pawlenty at a time of Abel Danger’s choosing, say, perhaps on Saturday, 13 August, 2011, forsooth.  Just a hint for little Timmy, you got the charges on 6 April, 2008 and since that time you and Chief Justice Anderson have done jack shit, capeche?  Perhaps Timmy and Andy should review the penalty for Misprision of Treason.  Stronger message to follow from The Plum.

Simultaneous Garlic Rooter swaps were made with MATRIX 5 Agents in Tomoye, ADT and Air Patrol so that those MAD COWS monitoring controlled airspace saw what wasn’t there and didn’t see what had been there regarding the air refueling of Crusher by Upset 52.  The KU signals were corrupted by Abel Danger’s James Crosby in Joint Stars and swapped with images of a Crusader being buddy refueled by an A4F Skyhawk.  Sugarbush was marveling at the technology which surely was turning some minds inside out in Femme Comp, SES and NAPAWASH Mad Cow barns, barns needing to be ‘mucked out’ just as Little Timmy Pawlenty is being ‘mucked out’.  Just as in the ‘ghost attack’ of 4 August, 1964 where Admiral Morrison’s canned remake of the attack of 2 August, 1964 involving DESOTO,  Morrison’s flagship the Bonnie Dick ( Bon Homme Richard for any FROGS out there), the F8 Crusaders off the Ticonderoga and the DD731 Turner Joy was a convincing false flag, updated false flags were made more convincing and more efficient according to our Disney Abel Danger ‘insert’ DBMT in Los Angeles just minutes away from Glendale.  Is it statistically probable that Admiral Morrison and Chips’ father would have attended regular Wednesday meetings at Camp Smith on Oahu in the same academic year that Chips was at Punahou being ‘tweaked’ for ONI and his sibling was at the East West Center at UH being suckered into treasonous disservice to the United States of America violating the 5th and 9th Commandments, capeche?  Oh, one more thing, Lt. D. Derrig aboard Bon Homme Richard briefed Chips of the False Flag called Gulf of Tonkin as Derrig was an A4 attack pilot during that cruise and his son B. Derrig was one of the 4 Happy Hooligan pilots hanging around Pentagon and New York on 9/11.  Twisted Sisters, Zuma, Cameron and Soetero….can you feel me? EXPECT US.

As early as the year 2000 seeing was no longer believing and the images put up by BBC and other MURDERoch hacked news dis-services often are fake, fabrications of fast new video manipulation technologies not to be confused with manual de-brief digital pelvic exams mastered by Agent Chips.  According to our asset in R&D for Walt Disney in Glendale it has long be possible for dead actors star again in entirely new manipulations of the public’s minds.   Eisner and Barry Soetero even think Americans are dumbed down enough to watch a Hollywood movie being prepared now that the Seal Team Six issue has been tidied up with only 3 breaches of protocol and a mere 17 flag draped coffins.  Hey, to genocidal egomaniacs like Hillary “That the way the cookie crumbles” Roadhog Rockefeller 17 is a pittance.  Lets see what the other 283 members of Seal Team 6 think, shall we?

http://www.technologyreview.com/computing/12115/

Sugarbush was manipulating an item that shall remain ‘personal’ when she heard Crusher say “Gonna take a quick cat nap Sugarbush, autopilot is coupled to J-Stars so if something comes up, push it down, wake me up or contact James Crosby on 311.0.”  The click of his mic indicated he was on cold mic perhaps so his snoring didn’t bother her or perhaps he was afraid he would reveal something by talking in his sleep just as Barryboy did when the names Larry Sinclair, Donald Young and Robert Wone slipped from his mouth while he was in the men’s sauna with the Rahm the Rammer, Mayor of Chicago, who generally got to do the ‘boy part’.

After enough time to see his helmet droop, not to be confused with Helmut Kohl, to the left indicating REM sleep had Crusher firmly in its grip, Agent Sugarbush placed a video tape into her Clipper Assvogel as she thought back to her visit to Pierce County where she first tasted Chips’ Wisconsin sap on a crisp morning in February of 2011 shortly after the FRAUD UPON THE COURT in ALPA’s corruption of Civil Case 1:08-1600 (RMC) caused Chips to seek the comfort of a girl from down under whose favored position was SPELUNKER and it is legend how much Chips value caverns and canals, in a manner of  speaking not intending to offend anyone, shelter no guilty nor accuse any innocent, capeche?

Her mind was back in the woods of rural Ellsworth, Wisconsin where she had learned the position ‘side oiler’ from Chips and in a classic tit for tat taught him SPELUNKER while she had played an old South Afrikaan classic to set their synergistic tempo.  They had danced the night away at Molly’s on Main where they were disguised as Agents Stevie R. Gowray and  Oliver North so as not to draw attention to themselves nor their mission to save the world from Hillary, Soetero, Soros and Cressida Dick.  Sugarbush harked back to how cold the ground was against her back as Chips had enjoyed SPELUNKER well past noon under a blanket covering her trembling knees.  In her mind a videotape from Travel Pierce County made her think back favorably to having been pierced in Pierce County, in so many words, as she looked forward to Victory Party 2 scheduled for 20 July, 2012 if the victories anticipated and promulgated in Oxford on 9/11/11 occur as hoped for universally as as evidenced by the PAWLENTY WIPEOUT of August, 2011.

Sugarbush had just started watching the Vino in the Valley youTube when on screen 3 of her Clipper Aasvogel and Immediate TM from Abigail Chopsticks lit up like a Christmas tree, key root word Christ, written in red.

Royal Crown Blogger Abigail Chopsticks Immediate Clipper to all Agents assigned to Operation Red Rooster copy Brendan B. Hand, the Tugboat Twins and Agent Kneel:

“Heard an informative chat on IC Radio last night while doing a Sudoku in Oxford.  “Increment on Excrement” was characterized as ‘problem-reaction-solution’ policy of Cameron’s government under Iron Fist Cressida Dick, google ‘fisting’.  Suggest Albert Burgess, Brian Gerrish, Tony Farrell and Agent Chips to gather at Vino in the Valley on Friday, 20 July, 2012 if Hillary is gone, Pawlenty is no longer running, and the military coup has made itself evident. From pillar to post the Cameron Clampdown is to fail against the ‘sick society’ that HSBC ship jumper must see in the mirror if he is old enough to shave.  Treason charges being readied in event Euro Rent-a-cops are hired to stand behind an ever awakening Metropolitan Police Force currently led by dickless Cressida.  Whereas Tony B. Liar dropped the death penalty for treason it was only for his own escape, not an act of conscience as he and his beard with the slight forehead have no conscience or perhaps Cherie doesn’t think her familial relationship to John Wilkes Booth is known in the colonies.  We are setting out to nationalize the Bank of England and expose the Treason of Gordon Brown’s selloff of UK gold reserves as hastened by the remotely controlled rollback of both engines on Speedbird 38 at LHR in January, 2007 as queerboy’s limo slithered by the airport missing by a mere 25 feet the pervert in question..  See link that describes the attempted hit on Queerboy.  Suggest we solicit input, I say again , input, from Brendan B. Hand, the Tugboat Twins and Agent Kneel to cross talk with BG, AB, TF and Agent Chips.  Abigail Chopsticks, Oxford”

en.wikipedia.org/wiki/British_Airways_Flight_38

Immediately following the Clipper from Abigail Chopsticks who is neither Chinese nor female, Brendan B. Hand joined the crosstalk from mid-England.

Loyal Oathkeeper Brendan B. Hand Immediate Clipper to all Agents in Operation Red Rooster copy Tugboat Twins and Agent Kneel:

“The warning to Gordon Brown to not obstruct the gold flow preceded the plummeting morale as squaddies fully understand that Pat Tillman was correct, the only mission of the coalition farce is to protect the flow of poppies, heroin and opium, and therefore ‘cash and control’ to elitist bankers and wankers pardon the redundancy.  As the UK and US forces wake up and smell the cappuccino, watch for gallows to be built and guillotines intentionally dulled as the 1300 or so ‘elitists’ find for themselves that there is indeed no hiding place from the Kingdom’s Throne, capeche?  Perhaps the Khazars phucing up England should be locked down instead of the common English citizens loyal to their Constitution.  Cameron and Clegg may be Khazars or Khazar supporters but I didn’t bump into either of those twirps in the 18 months I spent in Kazakhstan where I learned that in Almaty there are more synagogues than mosques.  If Foghorn Leghorn’s limp Khazar and Empty Suit Ship Jumper want a NEW WORLD ORDER let it be a world filled with love and truth and devoid of imposters which is exactly what Khazars are; non-Jews imitating Jews to facilitate hatred towards Jews.  How ill informed, don’t these Bullingdon Brats recall that Christ Jesus was a Jew?  Grow up or go down, expect us.  You may marry first cousins to keep the ‘money in the family’ but when banks are nationalized and odious debts repudiated the debt slavery of sovereign nations will be reversed and perhaps Abel Danger will gain some of the credit.  Who else is singing this song.? It may be Abel Danger’s song but the Iowa media has being singing along.  Brendan B. Hand”

Agent Sugarbush was captivated by the simultaneous engagement of Abel Danger Agents worldwide when she she heard Upset 53 call on UHF 311.0.  She saw that Crusher was still fast asleep so not wanting  to alarm him she draped  one of her Pastel  dainties on an extendable pointer, not as thick as Chips’, and dangled her suikerbossies in front of his probiscus.

As Aussie Crusher SNIPHed ( Standard Navy Intel Profiler Human ) the scent of a woman he awoke, checked his battle standard for mission readiness, then realized his was strapped into the front seat of a redundant F16B.

“Sugarbush, status check” he murmured.

“Moisture index 93%” came the comely reply in a voice more like Julie London than the werewolves of London.

“Negative my sweet cumquat, the status of our flight is what I seek” responded the Orange Crush fan from the other down under.

“Sorry mate, 12 minutes to top of descent, weather CAVOK, wind calm, 0+57 fuel on board, suggest we release Happy 53.”

“Happy 53, Crusher, we are good to go, you are released back to Nigerian ATC for your recovery to Wheelus AFB, safe journies mate.”

“Click, click” was the only reply from Happy 53 as the boomer stowed his probe and repaired to the front office.  As the autopilot was turned off,  Sugarbush’s Aasvogel received an Immediate from the Tugboat Twins in Portsmouth, England.

Royal Crown Tugboat Twins to all Red Rooster players, copy Mr. Bigg and Good Copper:

“Our man on the police force suggests agents provacateurs are being deployed to incite trouble at flashpoints.  Suggest ‘armlock’ to become ‘full body slam’.  Old school cops like Albert Burgess would be arresting senior police officials suffering from pension paralysis.  Current police dicks, most notably Cressida, have no experience ‘on the beat’ except their first 2 years and lack the moral courage to do the right thing.  Leaders don’t set the example, and therefore ‘street cops’ do not feel well led  resulting in morale almost as bad as the squaddies who secondment to guard the flow of opium from Afghanistan is a part time gig only until they get their redundancy furlough.  Shitheads in France, pardon the redundancy, are deploying APPLIED PSYCHOLOGY throughout the English police, military, and citizenry.  Today the Exchequer is a Bilderberger who favors behavioral change cels and attacks on the minds of the commoners.  Google [ george Osborn + behavioral economics + common purpose ].  Comments such as ‘not an intelligent person, not a leader, lacking moral fiber and forgets pre-orchestrated answers now applies to Zuma, Cameron, Soetero, Clegg and the staid but seldom laid economist playing solitaire at 24 Sussex.  Austerity facism in full swing and we are finding that Maggie Thatcher was correct when she said Bilderbergs are a “litmus test for future leaders”.  See also [ Edward Heath + Misprision of Treason + Violation of attestation ].  More at the King’s Arms Pub on 9/11/11.  K&J, Portsmouth”

Sugarbush felt a slight pitch down and a reduction in wind noise as Crusher began a descent at .74 mach.  Looking over his left shoulder she could see the Canary Islands growing bigger as they were now committed to landing as they didn’t have sufficient fuel to rendezvous with Happy 53 or the alternate tanker from the Mainiacs, Pack 61, a KC67 on trial from Boeing and not yet seen by the Bangor, Maine public.  Just like a vacuum can suck or blow, the KC67 test bed could deliver fuel or receive so as Pack 61 turned to rendevous with Happy 53 they would then be able to one-leg it back to KGGW where the 4 trial tankers await formal transfer to the BANGME, Mainiacs much to the angst of the regular Air Forces tanker units including Grand Forks, Fairchild and Seymour Johnson.

Sugarbush received an Immediate Clipper from Hamish still in the carpark at King’s Arms.

Royal Crown Agent Mountcastle Immediate Clipper to all Red Rooster Assets copy Umbrellaman, Corazon Dulce and Name Dropper:

“Obama travels on the Onion Route through Marcy FC-Ku passport fraud : Abel Danger believes Crown Agents’ Sister Kristine Marcy authorized Femme Comp Inc. to issue fraudulent Ku-band electronic passports and allow illegal aliens – allegedly including Barack Obama – carrying Onion Router PKI* encryption devices to travel through FC-Ku crime scenes for Matrix 5 man-in-the-middle attacks on a target state. From Nano comes:  I believe Elenin is not that big of a thing of we would have blown it to dust by now, but I believe the US Defense Department is using this as an excuse to destroy the planet. Leon Pin Head and Gen Betray Us, etc( DC RAT PACK) are not nice people and I believe take pleasure in the pain of others. This is the premise I run with.  I will summarize the downing of Flight 447 by the US Governemnt. I have about  2 small pages to work with on APFN and will try and summarize your findings. Most likely I will post in on Monday. Pravda and RT are onboard.  Pat Tillman and SNOOKERED CHINOOK are gonna’ be a little tough to defend when the rifles turn on the mis-leaders. We just reached 1 1/2 million readers. I know we reach the Russian Dumas because their leader quoted form one of my articles about 2 weeks ago. It was actually a posting on Pravda, but I am sure they follow me on APFN. If the FBI Joy Boys touch APFN or Pravda again allot more that 100 of their agents will die this month, so says the I AM That I Am. Tomcat Mountcastle, Beeville TX”

As the landing gear was extended and the flaps followed on schedule, Crusher flashed the landing light 3 times and saw a solid green from the tower.  He noticed the beacon start flashing on a German A319 and he reminded Sugarbush to lock her harness.  He could see a temporary barrier rigged at the rollout end.  Touching down on the ‘first brick’ he aero braked down to 105 knots then transmitted ‘drop the laundry’ on 2828 mHz and the Air National Guard guys from Aruba lowered the barrier as Crusher and Sugarbush cleared the runway  opposite the idling Airbus.  Crusher set the parking brake and raised the tandem canopy.  He disabled the EPU so that if the engine or generator failed while no one was ‘minding the store’, hydrazine would not be exhausted to sicken those around the Falcon B model.  A crew ladder was placed and both Abel Danger assets egressed towards a waiting jeep, noting all three wheels were chocked on the Falcon.

Doppelgangers of Chips and Vani crawled into the F16B for the journey forward as Crusher and  Sugarbush climbed the stairs to the A319 now destined for a fuel stop at Brize Norton enroute Hanover, Germany.

As Skymaster and Stone Kohl selected TOGA Agent Vani handed Chips a 32 ounce Captain Sherlock Martini while giving Sugarbush two tins of smoked oysters, 3 Rodney Baldinger Extend-o-peters and a knowing wink.

“The CRF is in the aft section Chips, an urgent message from Ginger Cookie is on the Nav Planning table in the CRF.  Time enroute Brize 3 +54,  I will debrief Crusher.”

As a positive rate of climb was indicated in the COCK PIT, yes that is right Kagan, Napolitano, Hillary, Gorelick, Marcy, Blair, Clegg, Cameron, Alberta Darling and Cressida Dick, COCK PIT, the CRF door was closed and latched as Sugarbush removed her blaze orange nomex flight suit and a single IOC in Pastel Protea on the door handle.  Chips took a look at the message from Ginger Cookie with two words BANG ME and understood that a special asset was being forwarded from Bangor, Maine on the next Wells Fargo Buffett jet hauling US wealth towards Europe prior to the upcoming repudiation of odious debt involving a majority of mortgages written in 1996 or later and the attendant repudiation of the Odious Teleprompted Squatter who Princeton Porcine Princess will be doing a rice rocket runner, capeche?

As Sugarbush put on her spelunking light she gave Chips a routine Abel Danger Security question.

“Chips, one swallow does not a summer _____ , fill in the blank”.

Savoring the taste of the Absolut martini but then comparing the Stuffed Queens to 44D funbags adorning the delightful ass set from JoBurg he realized the word she solicited was make, so prior to making her he took a last swig of the Martini, went to pre contact and asked “How’d you like it Suikerbossie”

“Gentleman’s choice Chips..at least for the first 15 minutes”.

As the knees were draped on the shoulders, Sugarbush selected F4 + 240 on her Clipper Aasvogel and mouth synched the words to her rhythm method favorite.

Chips was so enjoying the energy level and ‘core temperature’ of Agent Sugarbush so much that he needed to picture a bitter frigid ‘stomper out of interviews’ to keep from issuing a vastly early dna-rich tribute to some very nice suikerbossie.  As he pictured the Duchess of Pork choking down a juicy pork chop, with a side of red potatoes, in the CRF next door Agent Vani was realizing that an Orange Crush was not longer just a carbonated soft drink at all.

“Switch” called Sugarbush as she asked for ‘side oiler, pile driver’ from our laconic, affable and seldom flappable Agent Chips.  Chips harked back to a Canadian hit from 1965 by Chad Allen and the Expressions of Winnipeg but even their ‘Shakin all over’ couldn’t hold a candle to what Sugarbush was  laying down.  She selected D6 at the switch and Chips felt like he should be marching to Pretoria more often.

As Chips was living a pastel dream he wondered if  Cameron, Zuma, Obamarama and Harper, could hear the diesels hummin’ as Tim Pawlenty just did. Step down.  Expect us.  People, get ready, one Marine and the remnant of Seal Team 6 are ‘a-comin’.

Meanwhile, somewhere in Delaware, Stupid seeks a pork chops with a side of red potatoes as a Clipper is lost in queue as a Spelunking Sugarbush looking 20 years younger than her age is taught the colloqueilism BURY THE BONE by a Septaganarian from the Vino in the Valley area, capeche?

Royal Crown Agent Kneel from southern England Immediate Clipper to all players in Operation Red Rooster/TOPCOCK, copy Corazon Dulce and Laundress of Pretoria:

“Obama has been traveling on the Onion Route over the last 30 years through Marcy FC-Ku passport frauds. Check out how the Templars trapped Mad Cow Marcy and  authorized Femme Comp  to issue the fraudulent Ku-band electronic passports. These FC-Ku passports allow illegal aliens – including Barack Obama –  to carry Onion Router PKI  encryption devices into and out of  FC-Ku crime scenes. The Templars have been launching Matrix 5 man-in-the-middle attacks on target states for over 400 years. They had the Mad Cows stage  a pseudo-Osama bin Laden pseudo snuff film in Abbotabad to make the Pakistan government look bad; they staged the real snuff film of the Navy Seals to make the Pentagon and Afghanistan leaders look incompetent. It’s all broadcast on Rebekah Skyhackers’s Matrix, courtesy of Elizabeth Murdoch; dig deeper and you will find the Onion Route explains how and why Gareth Williams ended up folded into a North Face hold all and Maddy McCann’s parents had a meal cooked for them by the late Clement Freud at his villa in Portugal. For enhanced security while in England, Umbrellaman suggests Agent Sugarbush pose as HOT PEA and Agent Chips pose as PEA SHOOTER” Kneel, the Scot from England writing for the Irish paper, capeche?”

As Agent Sugarbush was reaching for the Minnesota Vikings tube sock, Chips noticed on the Clipper Aasvogel that they were only 2 hours and 45 minutes into ‘the project’ so he disconnected and repositioned for his signature position, sidewinder, as the delightful young morsel raised in Victorian Pretoria regained her composure and prepared to ‘receive’. Chips stretched towards the channel selector of his Clipper Squirt Gun and selected F4 and 75 and as he hit ‘select’, the image of a girl appeared on the video screen of his CSG.

The hyperventilating and chest heaving Agent Pastel Protea asked ‘who’s that lady’ however due to her Afrikaans accent, Chips thought she said ‘hose the lady’ so he complied with what he thought was her request for male attention and placed the PRTC in the target area.

While Chips was driving home the message intending to use his pea shooter to make the hot pea mushy, he missed two immediate clippers, one each from Ginger Cookie in the BANGME Abel Danger Office aboard PACK 61 and the other from Agent Good Copper in England.

Piano Wire Assassin Ginger Cookie Immediate Clipper to Agent Chips FYEO:

“Trying again thanks to yahoomail and Carnegie-Mellon captcha project, ARGH matey...and where else but on AD would you learn that there is such a thing as a pea emporium? I am DRAFTING Pack 61 to Brize to join Red Rooster.  The GERMAN GROCER will be joining us to halt 4th Reich by the German Royals phucing England from the inside out. I also have on good authority from BRIDGETOPPER that the Alberta Darling has gone camping with some none babes in black, Abel Danger secret code Hairy Mammals.  See link and photo when you get in KU band range. BANGME, Ginger Cookie WMPOM.”

As Agent Chips was visualizing the Alberta Darling and a quartet of Mad Cows his noodle strength dipped to a less than turgid 92% to which Agent Sugarbush remedied by putting her suiker on his bossie, as in traditional Afrikaans Suikerbossie, capeche?  Within 60 seconds of the ice cream treatment, the purple tipped red champion was ready for Field duty aBroad and as Sugarbush rolled over to let Rover take over, she demonstrated one of her many talents in ‘Amsterdam bicycle’ as Chips was pedaling at the proper speed.  As Sugarbush and Chips enjoyed consensual herterosexual security debriefing, the Immediate Clipper from Agent Good Copper who would be Guest of Honor #1 at the King’s Arms ( dare I suggest CopperField ) was lost as Operation Bury the Bone/Top Cock had the attention of both Sugarbush and Chips.  However, in Pack 61 Ginger Cookie reviewed the message as did Agent Hamish who was still in the car park at the King’s Arms enjoying a double mineral water with customary lime slice.

Royal Crown Agent Good Copper Immediate Clipper to all players in Red Rooster/TOP COCK, copy Glamour Boy, Nowhere Man, and Teleprompted Squatter:  Chips et. al.:

“We in MI6 have learned the fact that Clinton had assigned the use of the U.S. Navy's Onion Router patent to a number of trusted third parties, including PwC and Entrust, for a Kristine Marcy's phony continuity-of-government exercise on 911. Here below is one of the Onion Routers whom Clinton will have tried to cybersweep however ever since Queen Hornet left a nearly naked photo of herself in a small home in Alexandria, Virgina at the south bedroom on the second floor of 832 Coachway in Annapolis, Maryland, NSA, ONI, AD and MI5/6 have been ‘peeling the onion’. Short message is TONY MANN is helping Agent Asswipe, complete message when you land at Brize Norton.  Good Copper”

As Hamish and Ginger crosstalked via KU Clipper, Agent Sugarbush was hotter then a pepper sprout and she moaned “hit me with your best shot, Chips”.

MEC tac nucs in Old Faithful, both Sugarbush and Chips were ‘seeing stars’ as an EMP was aimed at the German Airbus.  As James Crosby and Brumhilde were authorized to block, all parties heard the same Flash message on 121.5, 243.0 and 2828.

“SYGADYL, execute”.

As all electricity was removed from the ADGs, APU and batteries  similar to 9/11 event where wireless ( not Weinerless ) igniters required for Clinton's saboteurs in the Lehman HQ Onion Router war room to create the isentropic hot-spot signatures seen above for incendiaries embedded in WTC #1, #2 and # 7 , Sugarbush called ‘switch’ which caused Agent Chips to remount and miss the longer message from Good Copper while Sugarbush was receiving a Lengthy Portion of Chips.

Somewhere near White Plains Hillary was still missing the Withdrawn Weiner, capeche?

[  The Longer Message Chips missed during Red Rooster/TOP COCK ]

“Tony Mann, president of E-J Electric, Long Island City, which had an office in Tower 2, built and maintained the World Trade Center's entire security system. On the morning of Sept. 11, the electricians were doing routine maintenance work when the first hijacked commercial airliner slammed into Tower 1.  ‘Five minutes before it happened, one of our foremen was on the 107th floor,’ Mann said.‘His radio wasn't working, so he came down and was walking across the lobby when the first plane hit. He then ran down to the basement to make sure all our people got out’ [leaving almost 3,000 innocent victims to fry]”

Chapter 8

Tainted Blood – Devil's Advocate – Treasury Solicitor

A Star is Born? Could Gays, Lesbians or Grays send Soetero to Uranus?

Bona Vacantia VideoGuard Livery hides SOS pedophile snuff film trade

As Abel Danger has delayed the illicit action against Syria and mitigated the intensity of Hurricane Irene to save the tunnels in New York, Virginia and Boston we extend olive branches to targets of genocidal TWISTED SISTERS and MAD COWS, pardon the redundancy. Listen up, Twisted Sisters, The Hand That Rocks The Cradle Rules The World, GOD. Time to bring that ship into the shore and throw away those oars forever, capeche?

As a compliant septuagenarian exploculated, or shall I say ‘fired away’ with the power of the AMEC tac nucs in Old Faithful and the Willis Tower in Chicago, both Sugarbush and Chips were ‘seeing stars’ as an EMP was aimed at the German Airbus. As James Crosby and Brumhilde were authorized to block, all parties heard the same Flash message on 121.5, 243.0 and 2828 mHz and the transgender C4ISR operative and the aging rock star impersonator terminated the EMP’s KU band trigger just as they had done on November 8, 2010, when they reacted to an EMP that blocked the second stage ignition command on the Raytheon THAAD launched from Vandenberg AFB that was to intercept an ICBM launched 15 minutes prior from the Phoenix, Arizona area where good forces are close to Biltmore and bad forces are close to Anheuser Busch. The Pentagon and MURDERoch media characterized it as a MYSTERY MISSILE even though to Abel Danger it was no mystery at all as our insiders at the United States Navy Pacific Range tracked both missiles and determined that some entity blocked the ignition of the second stage booster with an EMP on the day where Barry Soetero, sans teleprompter, was having a TAFFY PULL with whoever appeared to be running China on Monday, 8 November, 2010 when Agent Chips posted a THREAT WARNING at 1435 CST. Although DISINFO PROS have ‘muddied the waters’ what is known is that some entity blocked the second stage booster so that the defensive Raytheon THAAD was blocked from intercepting the ICBM launched from Phoenix area which had flown west, reversed course and commenced a simulated Chinese attack on the US mainland. Barry Boy was in position in China to celebrate but both CHOP SUEY and Barry Boy had long faces after Loyal Oath Keepers ‘dropped the incoming’ much like Dangerettes do in the company of Agent Chips the World’s Most Potent Fighter Pilot, capeche?

Russian Report on the California "Missile Launch and the Carnival Splendor

“SYGADYL, execute”.

As all electricity was removed from the ADGs, APU and batteries similar to 9/11 event where wireless (not Weinerless) igniters required for Clinton's saboteurs in the Lehman HQ Onion Router war room to create the isentropic hot-spot signatures seen above for incendiaries embedded in WTC #1, #2 and # 7 , Sugarbush called ‘switch’ which caused Agent Chips to remount and miss the longer message from Agent Good Copper while Sugarbush was receiving a Lengthy Portion of Fish and Chips, hold the Fish, but extra tartar sauce if you’d be inclined.

Somewhere near White Plains Hillary was still missing the Withdrawn Weiner, capeche?

Meanwhile, the withdrawn Weiner woman (WWW) was helping the global gays, lesbians and grays (GGG) determine which Canadian corporations and individuals participated in the intentional infecting of United States veterans with Hepatitis-C at the same time gay males in North America were targeted with tainted blood from the Arkansas prison system that that been ‘tinkered with’ in Canada, the same Canada that deployed the Avian Flu toxic cocktail, the same Canada that attacked the United States of America on 9/11 (google Maurice Baril + Rick Findley + Charles Bouchard + Russell Williams + Robert Marr + Agent Chips) and the same Canada who sent a wench to roll over and play dead for John McCain while encouraging him to lend A 3 Sky Warrior expertise to the Vigilant Guardian Exercise that the canucks ‘went rogue’ with on September 11, 2001, causing the death of Captain Chic Burlingame when American 77 was vaporized in W386 airspace under the control of NEADS/Giantkiller [Robert Marr + delay + NEADS + 9/11 = visibility911.com/jongold/?p=176]. While the withdrawn Weiner woman was talking to Agent Asswipe Jones, not to be confused with Alex Bullhorn French sellout Jones, Abel Danger’s Canadian intel chief Atomic Betty had established a tight relationship with Agent Herculean Spyglass, a gay man in his 50s from the ‘prairie provinces out west’ and Spyglass and Betty were encouraging Global Gays and Global Lesbians to IGNITE FLASHBACK against the Evil Globalists who wished them all dead. Herculean Spyglass had suggested that when the patent for HIV was shared with the global gay community the outrage would become ‘uncontainable’ therein igniting RIGHTEOUS OUTRAGE. It is assumed that Hillary Rodham Rockefeller will be furious, briefly when she reads the Chapter that Abel Danger put out over three years ago acting on tips from WINROCK, Tyson Chicken and a former Border Patrol Officer who stopped a certain company’s TAINTED CHICKEN semi with a bad reefer in south Texas one night several years ago. Even Jim Croce and Seals and Crofts would never tangle with a bad reefer, capeche? Perhaps the time has come for MORE LOVE and less hate.

Clintons’ BAD REEFER

Chapter 6: Clinton tainted blood in Obama credit pools

As Chips was keeping the tempo up in pile driving, jackhammer, sidewinder, Agent Sugar Bush reached for the Minnesota Vikings tube sock and selected F4, C240 on her Clipper Aasvoel and as the melodic Smokey Robinson started singing about more love, Chips got the hint and repositioned for an unobserved stern shot not to be confused with BVR shot which of course means BEYOND VISUAL RANGE which is from whence the military attack against America was launched on the morning of 9/11 when AA11, AA77, UA175 and UA93 where swapped out with two Boeing drones and two Douglas drones leading to the death of Chic Burlingame, the US Naval Academy Classmate of Agent Chips. Just like the 5 dead Raytheon executives, Chic Burlingame had vast academic knowledge of the exercise that was corrupted so like Captain Gerald DeConto he had to be silenced. Captain Chic Burlingame’s relationship to Agent Chips was so concealed that Chic’s superior officer at the Pentagon, BGen Paul Knox, was not aware that Chips and Chic were ‘peers’ and that Agent Chips and Agent MELTIN’ MUFF were taking the MAD COWS, TWISTED SISTERS, Soetero, Blair and Cameron out to the woodshed. Even though Al Gore projects the image of southerners as ‘dullards’ that is simply not the case. Huntsville, Alabama and Shreveport, Louisiana have assets, in the image of Judge Roy Moore, who know the Constitution, know the Justice Department, know the Bible and KNOW NO FEAR, capeche? Hilary step down, the TAINTED BLOOD is on your hands. Chips could sense that Sugarbush was tightening so he simulated weiner withdrawal as an incoming Immediate was handled by Banzai Pipeline in the underground command post at Molly’s on Main where the 36 Stud is often parked.

Global Hammer Banzai Pipeline Immediate Clipper to James Crosby, Brumhilde, Hamish, Chips and Umbrellaman, copy Agents Viagra and Sugarbush: “Our plant at Disney just came clean regarding the voice splicing of Todd Beamer’s LET’S ROLL deception. Seems the SBA 8(a) folks shuffled some cash towards Hollywood in 1993 to ensure that Disney, and others, could create deceptive videos like FORREST GUMP. Note that Forrest Gump interacted, seemingly live, with LBJ who is LSD, not later day saints nor Timothy Leary LSD but rather Long Since Dead. [Forrest Gump is a 1994 American comedy-drama film based on the 1986 novel of the same name by Winston Groom. The film was directed by Robert Zemeckis, starring Tom Hanks, Robin Wright, and Gary Sinise. The story depicts several decades in the life of Forrest Gump, an Alabama simpleton who travels across the world, meeting historical figures, influencing popular culture, and experiencing firsthand some of the historic events of the late 20th century. Extensive visual effects were used to incorporate the protagonist into archived footage and to develop other scenes. An extensive soundtrack was featured in the film, and its commercial release made it one of the top selling albums of all time. It sold 4.42 million copies.] Agents Bean and I have determined that the 1994 Forrest Gump preceded the illegally modified B747-400 that were crammed down Lufthansa’s throat in 1995. Agents Bean and John Galt point out that Disney’s 2000 statement regarding using actors LSD they can create new videos with dead actors. That preceded 2001’s 9/11. Agent Spyglass suggests Chips impersonate THE MAN WITH NO FACE IN THE GRAY FLANNEL SUIT and encourage Gays, Lesbians and Muslims into the tent. Banzai, Molly’s-on-Main, Plum City”

As Chips was pile driving Sugarbush in what she called BOERBOEL, not to be confused with Barrack Obama’s ‘cornhole’ or Agent Chips’ legendary technique “ F-pole”, (www.simhq.com/_air/PDF/air_099print.pdf ) Chips pictured Sasquatch to delay exploculation as an Immediate Clipper came into his Clipper Squirt Gun.

Royal Crown Agent Dr. Stain Glove Immediate Clipper to Agents Bean, Moles, Marquis d’Cartier, Atomic Betty, Dwarf, Rico Gambolino, Hamish, Lady Viagra and Herculean Spyglass, copy Chips: “Assuming that Abel Danger has blocked the attack on Syria by exposing Hillary’s relationship to ARKANSAS TAINTED BLOOD, we will roll out the GAGLM FM Posse in Operation TOP COCK/SYGADYL. Recall Dr. Robert Strecker’s story regarding AIDS. Like Agent Chips’ Shipmate, Boyd Ed Graves, who now lies in one, he is certain that AIDS is man-made disease, it is not a homosexual or venereal disease, it can be spread by mosquitoes and there can never be a vaccine. Although decades have passed and untold billions have been spent in research, cancer is still with us, the second major cause of death in America. The most dreaded fear that all oncologists (cancer doctors), virologists and immunologists live with is that someday cancer in one form or another will become a contagious disease, transferable from one person to another. AIDS has now made that fear a reality, and if you think you're safe because you're not gay or promiscuous, or because you're not sexually active, then you had better watch Dr. Strecker’s video very carefully until you fully understand what Dr. Strecker is telling you as he takes you step by step and shows you how this dreaded disease was actually man-made. Condoms can't prevent it and there won't ever be a vaccine. Suggest Herculean Spyglass, Atomic Betty, Agent Chips and the FARMER have a face to face following Operation TOP COCK, perhaps on a Monday-Monday on the farm out west. Dr. Nano al-Umina, Austin Posse.”

Please review

The Strecker Memorandum

As Chips was doing his utmost to pleasure comely Sugarbush, she reached for the Minnesota Vikings tube sock and spoke like the former boom operator she was and said “disconnect, disconnect, now”. As Chips withdrew his probe she rolled over, draped her knees on his shoulders and gushed ‘let ‘er rip, potato chip’ and Agent Chips graciously complied as he thought back to the longer message he had missed regarding Operation Red Rooster/TOP COCK and surmised that the Clinton twins might both become furious if the Strecker Memorandum, Boyd Ed Graves’ research and the true history or Arkansas Prison system blood would someday be jointly laid at their feet. Someday, like 31 August in the year of The Lord 2011, just in time to allow Abel Danger to derail the Soros Shutdown of Wall Street penciled in for 17 September, 2011 after the proposed flooding of New York and Boston Tunnels, see also HAARP and D.U.M.B. but the genocidal maniacs such as Al Gore, Hillary Clinton, Rockefellers, Soros and Kissinger underestimate the collective knowledge, energy and will of the Global Gays, the U.S. ‘grays’, the non-genocidal lesbians, the peace loving Muslims and the ubiquitous and nearly omnipotent Abel Danger,capeche?

As Agents Chips and Sugarbush had suffered coitus-interuptus by the non-fatal EMP overcome by Abel Danger Agent Stella Werke’s deployment of SYGADYL, Sugarbush had performed a TI survey of Chips and found it ‘insufficient’ so she calmly applied the Dutch/South Africa Suikker Bossie technique to the PRTC and his battle standard became ‘sufficient to complete the act’ according to UCMJ’s definition of boinking, specifically Article 120.

(a) Nature of offense. Rape is sexual intercourse by a person, executed by force and without consent of the victim. It may be committed on a victim of any age. Any penetration, however slight, is sufficient to complete the offense.

Punitive Articles of the UCMJ - Article 120—Rape and carnal knowledge

Chips was diligently continuing Operation Boner ( Barack Obama Needs Early Removal ) and from his position ‘on top’ he had a clear view of his Clipper Squirt Gun as a priority Clipper came in from Atomic Betty in the Ottawa squad car parked a half block from #24 not far from the Gatineau-Ottawa bridge where she enjoyed taking the high road with Chips as they enjoyed a ‘split’ and some Barrelita Rum from Aguadilla, PR.

Atomic Betty Priority Clipper to Abel Danger Canada, copy Doctors MoLes, Stain Glove, Nano al-Umina, Trance Dancer, copy Tugboat Twins, Sugarbush, and Chips: “Knowing that the evil parties have canceled the 27 August attack planned for Syria, Umbrellaman now authorizes Operation SEA CRUISE (57 nations + Abel Danger) to occur prior to the 17 September financial chaos planned by George Soros, Warren Buffett and Hilary who is still furious at the withdrawn Weiner and the missing ‘l’ in this reference to Thunder Thighs. Umbrellaman has recalled Agent Stella Werke from her office at 212 Baker Street, Plum City, Wisconsin. Agent Stella Werke is to tour gay, lesbian and Muslim conventions and share the truth of the ‘Special Virus Program’ that operated from 1962 to 1978 before being displaced by the skullduggerers in Arkansas with ties to Canada and the proposed Tyson Chicken Option. Stella will attend OUTRAGE BAG DRAGS which may, or may not occur simultaneously on 25 September, 2011 in Montreal, St Paul, Brussels, San Francisco, Paris, Soho and New Orleans. Stella will wear her GRAY PUMPS to express solidarity with the Angry Grays who have arranged the Arizona Sheriff Joe to go after the Gay Manchurian deployed by City of London wankers, pardon the redundancy. The 177 acre City of London to be brought down by Grays, Gays, Lesbians, Muslims and the Pastel Packers from Wisconsin (*). Stella Werke to caucus with Agent Herculean Spyglass and Allis Chalmers after global distribution of the truth of the US Special Virus program revealed at the Boyd ‘Ed’ Graves website. Keep in mind that David Icke, Agent Chips and Stella Werke will be in Cleveland, Ohio in November as Operation TOP COCK is upgraded to Operation RIGHTEOUS RESPONSE. Atomic Betty, Pastel Mint Green, MI 92%”.

Boyd "Ed" Graves The Man Who Solved AIDS

(*) Pastel Packers of Wisconsin pack parachutes, and Runaway Grand Jury Trials

Hours prior Agent Sugarbush had found the TI to her liking so she presented Agent Chips with a clear view of the target area, which he sampled for MI, finding ‘doable’ but lacking in the MI preferred by the septegenarian thong-slinger, which left him salivating, fortunately, as saliva is a viscous lubricant at least according to the Polymers Lab at North Dakota State University located next to Alien Technologies in Fargo where RFID chips were purchased before the GARLIC ROOTER was reported to be backdoored into each CHIP, see also Barry Soetero but see also CHIPS.

After a short episode of numming the area, Sidewinder was recommenced at 540 rpm, the low speed PTO setting on Agent Chips’ 1984 model IH 284 with the 28 horse gas Mazda engine which has only 896 hours on the tachometer and all original paint and decals, capeche? As pleasure was enjoyed in the CRF, up front Agent Stone reset both IDGs and left the APU running as a backup against any more EMP attacks similar to what occurred on 8 November, 2010, when the MYSTERY MISSILE fired from the LA BASIN was shut down by an EMP after the second stage ignition signal was corrupted on the same day the teleprompted Kenyan was enjoying consensual delights with the President of China, although the delights had no relationship to Delight, Arkansas, hometown of Glen Campbell who may have early stage ‘old-timers’ but can play a guitar just like a-ringin’ a bell, capeche?

As penetration was achieved, not slight however, think roughly the size of a 16 ounce beer can, Chips noticed his Clipper Squirt Gun Flashing in alternating red and pastel green LED lights indicating a FLASH priority message from the Global Gay, Gray, Muslim and Lesbian Justice Troopers being recalled for active FLASH CROWDS (*) in Canada, USA, England, France and “location #5” somewhere close to Flanders FIELD where the poppies grow and US vets killed in WWI lie row by row thanks to the genocidal effluence in City of London who make money on arranged tragedies such as Air France 447, the Oslo massacre, Ft Hood Massacre, Murrah, Waco, Deepwater Horizon, Haiti HAARP, JFK and 9/11.

Agent Sugarbush was looking forward to receiving a large batch of Smoked Oysters again just like she had in Room 603 of the South African Sheraton where she and Chips had enjoyed while listening to SOUL COAXING while encountering FAULTY TUBBIES, not to be confused with Fawlty Towers, when the two consensual adults had participated in Amalgam CLAMSAUCE SNATCH where they were monitoring the activity of Barry Soetero, Jacob Zuma and David Cameron prior to PELINDABA PENETRATION that Sugarbush described as “not slight, however” as opposed to the UCMJ definition including ‘penetration, however slight’. As Chips repositioned into piledriving side oiler, he read the Clipper from Agent Herculean Spyglass of Canada who he had not worked with since 22 June, 2005 when the U2 was brought down in UAE due to a crew oxygen anomaly imputed by Agents known only to Chips, Umbrellaman and Stone Kohl not to be confused with Helmut Kohl or the very horse like Angela Merkel who may, or may not, sport a MERKIN.

Friday, June 24, 2005 - U-2 crash in UAE

Chips was strokin’ Sugarbush, much to her pleasure, as he read the incoming Immediate Clipper from Spyglass. Sugarbush could read his mind and cooed “when you get done packing, how about diving” as she knew that the U2 pilot killed on 22 June, 2005 was Duane Dively and she also knew that Chips was a MUFF DVR (Marine Uncovers False Flags , Digital Virtual Reconnaisance).

Outraged Gay Agent Herculean Spyglass Immediate Clipper to Atomic Betty, Umbrellaman, Marquis d’Cartier, Global Hammer Banzai Pipeline and Agent Bean, copy Chips, Chuck Roast Rantoul and Red Rooster/TOP COCK assets: As the Global Gays learn of the Special Virus patented in 1971 there will be hell to pay as the Global Gays deploy RIGHTEOUS OUTRAGE and gay men in 5 cities will be TAKIN’ IT TO THE STREETS (TITTS) on 25 September, 2011. The largest fraternity in the world, gay men, will pick up where the Agents Provocateurs in London and Tripoli have left off. If global gays agree that HIV and Hep-C were added to ARKANSAS TAINTED BLOOD that was sent north of the 49th parallel, those who were in power in Arkansas in late 70’s to early 80’s will learn that the chickens (including tainted chickens written about three years ago in Book Four) are coming home to roost. Ever been underneath a chicken roost? Hillary the Furious, step down by 25 September and do not allow Syrian escalation for monetary influence of COL banks or the dim witted DiM3 dimes, not to be confused with dames, capeche? If the Weiner withdrawal caused you to become furious, think of what 10 million angry gay men can do to you and GADGET BENT when TAINTED BLOOD falls at your feet. Herculean Spyglass. PS, Hilary read this.

Agent Chips could see that Sugarbush was reaching for the Minnesota Vikings tube sock and he felt the shudder of the rollback of the V2500 engines as the German Airbus had reached the TOD ( top of descent ) point of the Flight Plan inserted by Stone while Agent Chips had been inserting something else into a delighted Suikerbossie in the CRF. As Sugarbush climaxed at the top of the descent Agent Chips returned volley and after exploculating ambulated in an erect fashion to his kit bag where he got three super absortent ORIGINAL GERMAN SHAMMYS and placed them by where the target area exploculation had occurred.

A satisfied, hyperventilating and grateful Agent Sugarbush thanked the always affable and seldom flappable Agent Chips for not using the lousy NAPAWASH wipes that the genocidal MAD COWS at Femme Comp, SES and DLA-Piper use for after action hygiene, capeche? Speaking of Femme Comp, if JFK was not killed by CIA but rather by persons loyal to the two groups that would be created later [US SES and FEMA in 1979?], is it possible that the Tainted Blood and Tainted Chicken from Arkansas could be re-routed to United States Senior Executive Service, Femme Comp, FEMA, DHS and the law firm which Mrs. Nick Clegg (foghorn leghorn) used to work? I would mention DLA-Piper but I may be tempting fate by being so ‘troubled’. I wonder if shill Janhunen has learned that Agent Chips’ father was the AC of TROUBLEMAKER, a B24D that made lots of trouble for enemies of America and peace. Simple Peter and ALPA may have some TROUBLE when the FRAUD UPON THE COURT in Civil Case 1:08-1600 (RMC) is reviewed by French BEA, Airbus, Air France and SNPL. If Abel Danger can spring DSK, we can hose ALPA, capeche?

Chips gave her a little privacy as she attended to herself and he found his Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster Full Combat Thong with Extra Humongous Pouch, in Pastel Ginger Snap, and stuffed his junk prior to taking a Marine Corps shower and putting on foo-foo juice so that Agent Ginger Cookie and he wouldn’t clash during a quickie in the descent. He handed Agent Sugarbush her patriotic bikini with the 28 inch waistline and melon sized ‘over the shoulder boulder holder’, not to bring up thoughts of shill AG Eric the faint-harded, so that if the Airbus were to be taken down in a manner such as Air France was on 1 June, 2009 any one to find her, dead or alive, would not know that she was a South African with roots in Pretoria and England as that might allow rogue elements such as Bullingdons or Mad Cows to defeat Abel Danger Garlic Rooter that was ‘inside’ the Onion Router, capeche? As Chips reached for the door, a routine Clipper was forwarded by Hamish who was still in the car park outside the Kings’ Arms Pub in Oxford where he was enjoying his signature double mineral water with lime slice.

Agent Viagra Immediate Clipper to Umbrellaman, Dwarf, Abigail Chopsticks and all deployed players in Operation Red Rooster/TOPCOCK: I was out spoliating evidence here in Resolute Bay when the TSol Qadaffi connection was made but saw this link and thought that because Agent Chips had been in Crawley on father’s day, 2010, he should have EXTRA PROTECTION in Operation SEA CRUISE. I was called by Agent Stella Werke and he/she/it/they suggested that those plundering Libya were the Cameron SAS hit teams discovered June 21, 2010 as it pertains to Jamie Gorelick, Deepwater Horizon and the DiM3 Sows. It appears the privatized militaries are paying their operatives over 6 figures to kill enemies of the WANKER BANKER. David Cameron’s wife has a second tattoo unless my eyes deceived me on 15 November, 1999 at the Metropole in Brighton. After SNIPHing around her tattoo, (Standard Naval Intelligence Profiler Human) I went through her Smytheson purse while she cleaned up with a NAPAWASH. It appears there is a connection between David Cameron and Chancellor Norman Lamont running 1990 to 1993. Research Treasury Solicitors.

Cameron helped TSol restructure its centuries-old "Wills, Wives and Wrecks" revolving fund so that a parasitical cadre of barristers and solicitors could launder kickbacks to their global warming clients from confiscated tyrant wealth according to the WANKER MANIFESTO of 1993. TSol insiders get Qadaffi to open an offshore Pan Am 103 (Wreck) account with his lesbian bodyguard, declare him a target for snuff-film production and ensure he dies intestate (Wills) thereby allowing them to confiscate the money and launder kickbacks to SAS hit teams, the Windmilista, Mrs. Clegg (Wive) and a covey of Bullingdon shirtlifters directed by Sam Cam (Wive) and her Darling Daddy. However these insignificant examples of effluence have failed to see God’s Hand in their exposure occurring now, consider the TIM PAWLENTY MISPRISION OF TREASON. Just as the last thing Captain Gerald DeConto saw on 9/11 was a Raytheon owned, Ft Collins modified, former Navy EA3B sticking its refueling probe between his eyes, if Hillary, Cameron, Zuma and Soetero don’t step down in a fortnight, they do so at their own jeopardy. Agent Viagra, Abel Danger Resolute Bay. PS, I snagged the part from the C54 that crashed in 1951 for the Troubled Guy Lake Memorial for Blueberry Boy, RIP.

Chips saw the STERILE COCKPIT LIGHT illuminate indicating they were passing ten thousand feet MSL so he checked his status, finding it sufficient but not impressive, harked back to the time he and Agent Viagra had splashed around a heart shaped tub in Niagra Falls in Operation Niagara Falls/Viagra Balls, not to be confused with England’s Ed Balls who has none, and suddenly his TI increased impressively. He gave the Pastel Ginger Snap ‘love call’ and the door was opened and quickly latched by Agent Ginger Cookie whose MI was visible. She whispered SYGADYL in his good ear as she helped him get out of the stressed Slingshot Rumpmaster Full Combat Thong in Pastel Ginger Snap. She handed him a short note from Banzai Pipeline, Chips nodded in Agreement and placed a transparent bb sized gel shot, known as the RANTOUL BUZZER, in the end of his PRTC. Ginger was doing her impersonation of a BOERBOEL in heat and Chips inserted as Ginger selected F4-C3 on her Clipper device indicating Chips had 3 minutes to exploculate the gel ball into her birth canal, if you will, to inject some third parties DNA into the BLOODSTREAM. As the Guess Who sang the Abel Danger Briefing Song, Ginger Cookie cooed “Quickie authorized”.

Chips and Ginger were in a consensual and synergistic 540rpm pleasure effort when the landing gear was dropped indicating they were less than three minutes from landing

“Switch” called Ginger Cookie as she always liked to finish off on the top side, a tactic she learned from Atomic Betty the ‘bridge topper” from Gatineau where Les Sauve was harking back to his eco-banana business that preceded the Tomoye-McConnell International TREASON while in CRF number two Agent Ginger Cookie was thinking of a Banana Cream pie, for whatever reason, go figure.

As Chips rolled over but did not play dead, Ginger Cookie settled down and got the point. Now it was her turn to cycle at 540 rpm and as Chips saw her grimace and prepare for blastoff he urged calm, in Issue #3 of the UK Column printed in there story about Cameron and Obama urging both the English and Americans to “KEEP CALM, CARRY ON, Understand and Act”.

“Ginger my juicy cumquat, not yet, we haven’t landed and it takes at least 60 seconds after they stow the reversers before they can shut down these V2500 engines. Never waste a boner, as Old Mother Hubbard came to learn, capeche?”

As Ginger got back in the groove, as did Chips, a priority Clipper came in from a Canadian Prairie Province.

Righteous Outrage Sextagenarian Allis Chalmers Priority Clipper to Operation Red Rooster/TOPCOCK, Hamish, Banzai Pipeline, Atomic Betty, Agent Viagra and Marquis d’Cartier, Copy Chips: “Sorry I’ve been so quiet, was out at the farm most of the summer but the harvest draws near and the workers are many. Thought you should read this piece by Royal Navy Commander Brian Gerrish who I believe you know well, it concerns private police, XE and Cameron’s SAS. http://www.ukcolumn.org/blogs/camerons-dangerous-private-armies-and-foreign-police-our-streets Abel Danger Canada will be in Toronto in force next month ( http://torontohearings.org/ ) on 9/11 to support the Victory Party in Oxford and Operation SEA CRUISE. Suggest Abel Danger Global attend a Thanksgiving Observation following Operation SEA CRUISE. I assume you still have a copy of the 5 November, 2010 Brian Gerrish meeting at the Cutty Sark Pub. If Agent Herculean Spyglass concurs we will be aboard the Balliol and would request 2 bunks in Cabin B. Very sorry they killed Chic Burlingame, Boyd Ed Graves and Blueberry Boy. Be safe as you travel in accordance with Psalm 91:11-14. Allis Chalmers.”

ABEL DANGER VISITS LONDON

As the German Airbus landed fairly firmly, Ginger Cookie was more or less impaled on the Purple Tipped Red Champion causing her to exploculate a little early. Agent Chips, ever the gentleman, closed his eyes and pictured Agent Viagra of Resolute Bay causing himself to finish her off with a rimshot at the buzzer. As Ginger Cookie dismounted, with the Bulgarian judge giving her a 7, Chips ambulated in an erect fashion to the lav or lou, attended to the PRTC and grabbed 3 NAPAWASHes for the heaving and happy Ginger Cookie two years his junior gasped “Chips, when will I see you again?”

As Chips was stuffing his junk and checking a flash message on his Clipper Squirt Gun, he responded “Sooner than later apparently Sugarbritches. According to Abigail Chopsticks, Agents Good Copper, Kneel, Brendan B. Hand, Dirty Driveway and the Tugboat Twins may attend Operation SEA CRUISE shakedown. Umbrellaman has ordered 8 Dangerettes to be aboard, as well as Homi, Dwarf and Sluggo who will hide in the engine room. Your name is on the crew list.”

Ginger was so excited she pretended to be licking an ice cream cone as if to express her joy and being assigned PWA duty for Operation SEA CRUISE.

“Chips, the boat has 8 beds and there are 8 Dangerettes, where will you be sleeping, if I might be so “QUAY-like’”?

“Ginger, that’s classified but your SMEAC briefing should arrive shortly so check you Clipper after you do the NAPAWASH routine, you sweet thing you, nice wax job.”

Chips could feel the parking brake being set as he unlatched the door and ambulated in an erect fashion towards door 1L. He heard an Abel Danger whistle and a call “Turn around, look at me” and as he turned around her saw a juicy cumquat walking behind him with that ‘come hither’ look on her face.

As he walked toward the rear of the short Airbus he saw no VPLs in the LSG catering uniform. He noticed she had a raincoat on her shoulder. As he turned to his right to follow her out door 2L to the scisscor lift catering truck, he noticed it was a dark day. He noticed also another two caterers enter the Airbus from door 2R as his caterer caused to roll down door to roll down. He deduced that this, in deed, was the PROPER STRANGER noting the blue shade of gray on her face.

Chips, I am a late FM to Operation Red Rooster/TOP COCK. I have been assigned also to represent Abel Danger at the Toronto Event of 9/11/11. However, as long as you arrived here at Isle of Man early, we are sending your body double to downtown Douglas and you and I will be put in a catering cart for secure transfer to Glasgow to join Agents Fanny Galore and Dirty Driveway for a pre-Oxford skull session. Hey, that gives he an idea, as long as we are stuck in this catering scissor truck, what is your preference regarding skull sessions?” As the caterer removed her LSG coverall Chips notice she was wearing only a FCT IOC in Pastel Placid Blue Ice. Because she was busy, Chips, ever the gentleman, selected F4 and C15 to let her know that her signature song would only play for 15 minutes as he needed to debrief her, for security purposes.

As this lady had proven with the raincoat, dark day, and Pastel Placid Blue Ice IOC that she really was Agent Viagra from Resolute Bay, it wasn’t until she gave three short blasts on the ship’s whistle that Chips was 99% sure. As the song ended he lifted her up, positioned her in a reclined posture on a catering cart, ensure all four wheels were locked, then selected C6 and C120 hoping to provide a half-enduro if she liked his selection of music to follow “I Won’t Back Down”. As the music started the young Agent Viagra relaxed and whispered ‘cleared to plug’ obviously aware that Chips had a Guinness World Record Air Refueling to his credit.

“Oh Chips, you are reading my mind. When I graduated from a Buffalo NY area High School in 1969 this was the last song they played at my prom. My boyfriend was in ’67 and had a super trick, piss wicked ‘62 Super Sport (SS) 409/409 and he called me his little Super Sport because we spent more time in the back seat than the front, and more time on the hood than in our classrooms. This really takes me back” gushed the mostly original young lady from Resolute Bay who appeared to never have had children but on the other hand Chips could tell this was not her first rodeo, capeche?

“Not quite Agent Viagra, currently I am taking your front, but at the next ‘switch’ call you can ask for UNOBSERVED STERN BVR shot and then I will be takin’ you back, it you get my drift.”

Chips was being easy on the much younger Super Sport not wanting to scare her off on her first Abel Danger Global mission in deference to her melons to die for. While the US-UK mission Operation Red Rooster/TOPCOCK involves mostly anglosphere players, the broader, I say again BROADer mission involving the Grays, Gays, Hep-C Vets, non-genocidal Lesbians, peace loving Muslims and military concerned with the PAT TILLMAN TREATMENT, was going to be a little difficult for the MURDERochs to avoid reporting on, not so much the red-headed Murdoch and her DNA source, but rather Elisabeth, one third of DiM3. As Chips was thinking of the grotesque Thunder Thighs still furious at the Withdrawn Weiner Woman he saw a Clipper coming in from Banzai Pipeline at the Global Headquarters in Plum City just 4 miles east of the site of the Victory Party penciled in for 20 July, 2012. It is called Vino in the Valley and is 55 miles east of Moscow on the Mississippi. As Chips attempted to read his Clipper Squirt Gun, Agent Viagra barked out ‘Switch, pile driving jackhammer, hit it’ and as he reversed positions he mentally reviewed the training flick for Operation OSAMA #8, an upcoming dumping of another long since dead Osama body double into the Rush River near Maiden Rock, Wisconsin wherein Agents RPM and Chips will open the trunk of the Presidental Longer Black Beast and allow two ladies to run free as they drown Osama to secure his 8th death so that Barry Soetero’s flubbed bull-shit regarding Osama as well as the SNOOKERED CHINOOK decoy SEALS is not ‘critiqued’. As the video played, he was rockin’ the maiden who was not in distress and was also not in her Pastel Placid Blue Ice IOC FCT which was drying on the TV rabbit ears.

Global Hammer Banzai Pipeline Immediate Clipper to Umbrellaman, Hamish, Agent Viagra, Chips, Agent Bean, copy Herculean Spyglass, Atomic Betty and Allis Chalmers: “All players in Operation Red Rooster/TOPCOCK or those on crew list of M/V Balliol. We are seeing an INTENSE UPTEMPO in disinformation spewing from MURDERochs, especially Elisabeth, as well as the Hollywood and TV News dummies who appear to sing out of the Zionists Hymn books. Until Hillary, Cameron, Zuma, Harper, Soetero and Foghorn Leghorn (the delightful Mrs. Nick Clegg) step down, or do the unthinkable and incite the mother of all False Flags, WWIII, we now have them over a temporary barrel as evidenced by the removal of Tim Pawlenty [google: tim pawlenty + treason + mccain + field mcconnell], the interception of the NUC device in the D.U.M.B. tunnels and the HAARP ( Operation IRENE MITIGATE) tweak that spared the targeted tunnels in Boston and New York as Abel Danger weakened Irene sparing the east coast while Agents Chips continues to spear the delightful Agent Viagra. We are checking out this report attached below to see what team they are on. Until the MAD COWS ‘fade out’, Umbrellaman invokes PASTEL RAINBOW and orders 8 Dangerettes to accompany the men on the BALLIOL. For security purposes, Agent Chips is to be moved between the 5 boats on an hourly basis occurring at 6 BELLS. Further, Umbrella wishes at least one Dangerette from US, Canada, England, Scotland, South Africa and the upcoming REPUBLIC OF TEXAS, perhaps Agent MoLes. Banzai Pipeline, Molly’s on Main, the Plum”.

Chips was doing the pile driving jackhammer and saw there was still 27 minutes to go on the countdown counter on his Clipper Squirt Gun when he felt the hydraulic scissors start the catering body down as Chips was catering to another body while he was still up, in so many words. Agent Viagra selected LA on her Clipper Key Fob with SS on it for Super Sport, and all doors were locked.

“Chips, don’t worry, this is standard protocol. I have secured all doors except the top hatch and we have three minutes before Plan B. However, your TI is impressive and our time is short so read my lips, the two on my face not your 4 favorites in the target area, “QUICKIE AUTHORIZED.”

Even though absent a switch call, Chips elected to roll her over for an unobserved stern shot and, ever the gentleman he prepositioned three NAPAWASHs near the target area so she could use them as stocking stuffers as soon as Chips finished stuffing her lack of stockings, capeche. Chips heard first the sound of an approaching Bell Jet Ranger and then a voluminous “OH CHIPS” screamed in fluent Inuit prior to collapsing in a satisfied heap of happy and heaving womanhood. Chips honored her gambit with a rimshot at the buzzer and, being a gentlemen, turned his head away as he went to dress. As he stuffed his junk he saw a 4 red flash message and from Agent James Crosby, his fellow HAARP infiltrator, in Joint Stars.

“SYGADYL, SYGADYL, Chips and Viagra, hunker down, first chopper is a Cameron SAS privatized XE group bunch of CHINOOK SNOOKERERS. They are rapelling down now, we have them targeted, take cover. SYGADYL, SYGADYL”

Chips, ever the gentleman, stuffed Viagra’s head under his kilt and braced for what ever came next. Agent Viagra was calm as she commenced Abel Danger Security Profile ADS. The young lady from Resolute Bay heard three explosions in rapid succession: the take down of the Jet Ranger, the Jet Ranger falling off the catering body, and then an exploculation that would make AMEC proud of the TAC NUCS they have placed at Yellowstone and the Willis Tower to simulate a Muslim attack on America, no doubt planned and controlled by the thrice dead Osama Bin Patsy. As Viagra swallowed hard, Chips stuffed his junk and noticed another Immediate from James Crosby.

“Mission accomplished, Agent Hoss in 30 seconds, Balliol Option, execute”.

“Chips, follow me, hurry” urged Agent Viagra as she covered herself with only a McGill University t-shirt in Pastel Pallid Blue Ice, she pointed to her kit bag and Chips as she ascended the metal later to the top hatch. Chips placed her small kit into his larger kit and looked up the ladder which effectively put his nose in her business, and he liked that. As she hit RTH on her Clipper SS Key Fob, the top hatch opened electrically as a Super Puma was resting it’s left skid on the catering body. She crawled in the left door that Agent Hoss had opened, and as Agent Viagra crawled in, Agent Chips was reminded of Leslie Nielsen’s best line.

Chips lifted his kit bag into the helo and then hopped in and shut the door behind him. Agent Hoss pointed to a Minnesota Vikings cooler and lipped “Grape Nehi”. Chips opened the cooler and passed a frosty cold Grape Nehi to Hoss as Hoss had the chopper climbing at 90 knots and turning directly for Oxford, as a feint in case they was being tracked. Agent Viagra hiked her T-shirt to give Chips a view of the target area causing Chips to ask Hoss the time enroute as Chips and Viagra were hoping to debrief each other, in the interest of Global Security of God’s Little People.

“Chips, NO TIME, check the parachute packing bag next to your kit. Suikerbossie and you are going to do a silken descent in 3 minutes, let her out of the bag without letting the mission bunking details out of the bag.”

Agent Viagra had seen three cold drinks precooled in the Minnesota Vikings cooler so as Chips let Suikerbossie out of the bag, she found a Vodka/Redbull for Sugarbush, a 32 ounce Captain Sherlock Martini with two stuffed Queens for Chips, a Barrelita Bridgetopper for herself. Suikerbossie looked at her Breitling watch, and saw 75 seconds to drop zone. She handed Chips a torso harness as she slid open the hatch onaircraft right and positioned herself with her bare feet on the right skid.

“Chips, piggy back on me and be alert for a free fall from 40 above the water. On Hoss’s hack” Suikerbossie checked her belly pack chute and spare while Chips checked her ample bossoms, to calm her and give her something to look forward to in the descent.

Agent Viagra helped Chips stuff the two drinks and Chips helped Suikerbossie feel like a natural women. Agent Sugarbush could see the green centerline lights on the spine of the S-4 minisub as well as the trailing red ‘cut lights. She got three purple flashes from the S-4 hatch signaling that Agent BAM Mad Bax was ready for the drop, she also noticed 3 cigarette boats converging on the drop zone. She squeezed Chips’ PRTC as if to say 'request enduro'.

Hoss said “10 seconds to drop, watch for cut lights, 3, 2, 1, execute”. Agent Sugarbush propelled herself and Chips out into the predawn darkness and watched her wrist mounted altimeter for 300 feet AGL. She squeezed the PRTC as a signal for Chips to hang tight. As she popped the main chute it deployed and slowed their descent as Sugarbush used the parachute risers to do a quick three sixty to watch for the first muzzle flash from the 3 Cigarette boats sent by Cameron, Obama and Zuma. Cameron’s SAS crew opened up first whereupon Sugarbush released from the main chute and deployed the spare by pulling the PHAT DADDY with her right hand while not losing her grip on the other fat daddy. All three boats observed the fleshette penetrate and slice through the parachute risers, or were they seeing things. Agent Sugarbush saw the red cut lights as she observed 30 feet AGL as she released the spare. As she and Chips hit the water in the prebriefed fireman’s leap, Agent BAM Mad Bax secured them to the S-4 mooring lines and handed them their 5 minute oxygen apparatuses.

Agent Loverduck at the helm accelerated at flank speed while diving the S-4 to avoid the Cigarettes. As the S-4 proceeded at 8 knots the USS Annapolis took position 200 feet below and 300 yards forward to the S-4 as Agent Jam prepared the S-4 for self destruction utilizing SMACsonic. As the S-4, now on autopilot, maintained 8 knots on a course direct Liverpool, BAM Mad Bax saw the propelled swimmers approaching from forward and below. Each swimmer then handed Mad Bax and Jam mooring lines that led to The Annapolis and handed Chips and Sugarbush their extraction balloon and tether line. Sugarbush noted only 2 minutes of oxygen left and received a signal that the Cigarettes had retreated after finding two cut chutes and two bodies, both frozen, appearing to be Osama #4 and Osama #5. As Cameron, Zuma and Soetero were briefed by a furious and ‘weinerless’ Thunder Thighs that Agent Chips had again escaped their evil plans, Sugarbush squeezed Chips’ PRTC to signal an imminent inflation.

Chips was hoping she’d use the oral inflation techniques however due to the large size of the balloon she opted for the CO2 cartridges that Sandor of Chicago/Isle of Man, Blood and Gore were hoping to tax via CCX and Isle of Man bank prior to the Abel Danger take down of fat Al. The red lights on Sugarbush’s oxygen bottle blinked red and fast indicating 30 seconds breathing time. She could here the concussion of the four engines as a B17 from the RAF Museum at Cosford approached from west to east at 133 feet AGL. After three tugs on the Captain’s tiller, she blew the CO2 wishing it were something else. As the illuminated balloon filled and ascended to it’s 300 foot lanyard limit, the QB17 saw the reflective 3M tape in its landing light beam. Its Uninterruptible autopilot made a last check turn to center up the reflection. As the Fulton Extraction was completed, an incoming Clipper from Hamish was missed as Chips was giving Sugarbush a BDE in the retraction towards the MEMPHIS BELLE, at least that’s how it was painted but recall whatever hit the Pentagon was painted in American livery.

Meanwhile, off shore from Liverpool just one half mile, the Tugboat Twins waited in a Vietnam era surplus SWIFT boat idling and waiting for the Memphis Bell to release Agents Chips and Sugarbush before their body doubles would be dropped in parachutes just prior to making landfall 5 miles due south of the SWIFT boat where the Tug Boat Twins were enjoying a six pack of London Pride and looking forward to receiving their Molly’s shirts at the Kings’ Arms Pub on the 10th anniversary of the City of London-U S Senior Executive Service-FEMA-Canada ‘inside outside attack’ on the morning of 11 September, 2001 when Agent Chips’ Classmate was murdered in W386 airspace under control of Colonel Robert Marr, NEADS and Giantkiller. See this google set of players [Maurice Baril + Charles Bouchard + Russell Williams + Rick Findley + Robert Marr].

As Chips and Sugarbush had removed their wet clothing, Chips noticed another item that was pleasantly wet, and he liked that. In the noise of the slipstream behind the QB7 neither Chips nor Sugarbush caught the FLASH CLIPPER from Agent Hamish who finally had found the missing photo of the EKA 3 rectangular fuselage section that FBI workers failed to conceal just like David von Kleist had expressed to Chips in a phone call in April, 2007.

Blabbermouth Hamish FLASH CLIPPER to Umbrellaman, Tango Whiskey, Skymaster, Agent Bean, all Hammers, Uncle Ray and Red Rooster/TOP COCK players: “After locating the 4th photo I sent this letter to Soetero, Zuma, Harper, Cameron and Foghorn Leghord, the girthy Mrs. Clegg: To whom it may concern, August 29, 2011, DiM3 murder of Captain Chic decoys Treasury Solicitor patent-pool hit Abel Danger believes Crown Agents Sisters Louise Di Mambro, Elisabeth Murdoch and Kristine Marcy (‘DiM3’) procured the murder of Captain Charles ‘Chic’ Burlingame III and others on 911 as alleged decoys to the Treasury Solicitor’s crony auctions of Bona Vacantia (“ownerless goods”) to finance Matrix 5 propaganda and patent-pool contract hits.”

See # 71, 64 and 1

Abel Danger Mischief Makers - Mistress of the Revels - 'Man-In-The-Middle' Attacks

Prequel

Judicial Committee - Issuing a 'Patent' For Use of VideoGuard Pay-Per-View - Encryption Devices - Synchronized Matrix 5 Images - Princess Diana

“[CSI spoliation inference suggests DiM3 – Louise di Mambro, Elisabeth Murdoch and Kristine Marcy – procured the 911 murders of Captain Chic Burlingame and others as a decoy to the Treasury Solicitor’s alleged sales or auctions of Bona Vacantia (“ownerless goods”) to finance Matrix 5 propaganda and patent-pool contract hits] Shortly Before September 11, 2001: Pilot on Flight 77 Only Signs Up for Flight Shortly before 9/11 One of the pilots on American Airlines Flight 77—the third plane to be hijacked on 9/11—is not originally booked to be on that flight, and only accepts it shortly before September 11. American Airlines pilot Bill Cheng is originally due to fly Flight 77 on 9/11. But in late August he applies for that day off, so he can go camping. “When another pilot signed up for the slot, Mr. Cheng’s application was accepted.” Whether his replacement is Charles Burlingame, the plane’s captain, or David Charlebois, its first officer, is unstated. [New York Times, 9/13/2001] Pilots on two of the other aircraft hijacked on 9/11 are also not originally scheduled to fly that day, but are booked onto those planes shortly before September 11 (see Shortly Before September 11, 2001 and Shortly Before September 11, 2001). 8:51 a.m.-8:54 a.m. September 11, 2001: Hijackers Take Over Flight 77 Charles Burlingame. [Source: Family photo / Associated Press]The 9/11 Commission says the hijacking of Flight 77 takes place between 8:51 a.m., when the plane transmits its last routine radio communication (see 8:51 a.m. September 11, 2001), and 8:54 a.m., when it deviates from its assigned course (see (8:54 a.m.) September 11, 2001). Based on phone calls made from the plane by flight attendant Renee May (see (9:12 a.m.) September 11, 2001) and passenger Barbara Olson (see (9:20 a.m.) September 11, 2001), the commission concludes that the hijackers “initiated and sustained their command of the aircraft using knives and box cutters… and moved all of the passengers (and possibly crew) to the rear of the aircraft.” It adds, “Neither of the firsthand accounts to come from Flight 77… mentioned any actual use of violence (e.g., stabbings) or the threat or use of either a bomb or Mace.” [9/11 Commission, 7/24/2004, pp. 8-9; 9/11 Commission, 8/26/2004, pp. 29 ] People who knew Charles Burlingame, the pilot of Flight 77, will later contend that it would have required a difficult struggle for the hijackers to gain control of the plane from him. [Washington Post, 9/11/2002] Burlingame was a military man who’d flown Navy jets for eight years, served several tours at the Navy’s elite Top Gun school, and been in the Naval Reserve for 17 years. [Associated Press, 12/6/2001] His sister, Debra Burlingame, says, “This was a guy that’s been through SERE [Survival Evasion Resistance Escape] school in the Navy and had very tough psychological and physical preparation.” [Journal News (Westchester), 12/30/2003] Admiral Timothy Keating, who was a classmate of Burlingame’s from the Navy and a flight school friend, says, “I was in a plebe summer boxing match with Chick, and he pounded me.… Chick was really tough, and the terrorists had to perform some inhumane act to get him out of that cockpit, I guarantee you.” [CNN, 5/16/2006] Yet the five alleged hijackers do not appear to have been the kinds of people that would be a particularly dangerous opponent. Pilot Hani Hanjour was skinny and barely over 5 feet tall. [Washington Post, 10/15/2001] And according to the 9/11 Commission, the “so-called muscle hijackers actually were not physically imposing,” with the majority of them being between 5 feet 5 and 5 feet 7 in height, “and slender in build.” [9/11 Commission, 6/16/2004] Senator John Warner (R-VA) later says “the examination of his remains… indicated Captain Burlingame was in a struggle and died before the crash, doing his best to save lives on the aircraft and on the ground.””

“[CSI spoliation inference suggests DiM3 – Louise di Mambro, Elisabeth Murdoch and Kristine Marcy – procured the 911 murders of Captain Chic Burlingame and others as a decoy to the Treasury Solicitor’s alleged sales or auctions of Bona Vacantia (“ownerless goods”) to finance Matrix 5 propaganda and patent-pool contract hits] 20th Century Progress By the time of the Second World War, the Treasury Solicitor's Department was recognised as being one of the largest and best organised legal concerns in the country. War brought additional work in the form of compulsory acquisitions, matters relating to the Defence of the Realm, and claims of all kinds by and against the authorities. The Bona Vacantia Division claims to be the oldest part of the Department. Bona Vacantia means "ownerless goods" and accurately describes what the Division deals in. The concept of bona vacantia goes back to the old feudal theory brought over by William the Conqueror that all property ultimately belonged to the Crown. The Treasury Solicitor is the Crown's nominee in England and Wales (except the Duchies of Lancaster and Cornwall) and Northern Ireland to exercise the Royal Prerogative of collection of assets and making grants by way of the royal Bounty. Nowadays there are two main areas of collection. Firstly the estates of people who die intestate with no kin entitled to inherit under the Intestacy Rules. The second area is much more recent, though now very active and important, namely the assets of dissolved companies and other corporate bodies. There is a long historical link between the office of Treasury Solicitor and that of Procurator General. The Procurator General is appointed by the Royal Warrant and acts under the direction of the Attorney General as solicitor for the Crown in matrimonial issues and, in time of war, in maritime causes of prize and prize bounty. Legend has it that William the Conqueror was the first Procurator General and from his time, if not before, all bastards' estates were considered the first prerogative of the Crown until 1926. More recently ... In 1970 some new large Government Department's were formed. Some parts of the new departments had their own legal staff, while others relied on the Treasury Solicitor. Sir Edmund Compton was asked to report on what should happen in the future and in 1971 his report recommended that litigation and conveyancing were centralised under the Treasury Solicitor, who would be head of a legal career service. The Law Officer's Department was to remain as a small secretariat, staffed largely by secondments from other departments. Compton recommended that in departments where legal advice was of continuous importance lawyers should be members of the departmental team, whereas in departments where legal matters where not of continuous importance, advice should continue to come from the Treasury Solicitor. This forms the basis of the present arrangements. From 1st April 1991, most of the Treasury Solicitor's activities were placed on a repayment basis. Since that date, the Department has been required to recover its full costs by billing other Government Departments. On 1st April 1996, the Treasury Solicitor's Department became an Executive Agency. On the 1st January 2003 the Office of Government Commerce Legal Advisors transferred from the Treasury Legal Advisors team to the Central Advisory Divison. This also brought the procurement work in the Treasury Solicitor’s Department together. Currently the Agency is organised into the following Divisions; Litigation and Employment Group, Central Advisory Division (CAD), Culture, Media and Sport Advisory Division, Children, Schools and Families Advisory Division [alleged lesbian/pedophile entrapment and extortion service], Treasury Advisory Division (TLA), European Division, Bona Vacantia [allegedly this is a centuries-old banker, anglophone and francophone service which funds patent pool contract hits using ultra vires authorities delegated through HMG], Government Legal Service Secretariat (GLSS), Corporate Resources Directorate. In the past 20 years, an explosion in the amount of public law litigation, and in particular judicial review, has led to an increase in the amount of litigation conducted by the Treasury Solicitor's Department. The enactment of the Human Rights Act, devolution in Scotland and Wales, and the ever increasing importance of European Community law, as well as the continuing development of judicial review, means that lawyers in the Treasury Solicitor's Department, be they litigators or advisors, find themselves at the centre of a rapidly changing legal world.”

Those who may be concerned have a moral obligation to think hard.

Yours sincerely,

Field McConnell, United States Naval Academy, 1971; Forensic Economist; 34 year airline and 22 year military pilot; 23,000 hours of safety; Tel: 715 307 8222

David Hawkins Tel: 604 542-0891 Forensic Economist; former leader of oil-well blow-out response teams; now sponsors Grand Juries in CSI Crime and Safety Investigations

As the Tugboat Twins saw and heard the approaching QB17, the set a course for the beach. In their ‘trail position’ Chips and Sugarbush were a tad apprehensive regarding Operation QUAYROCKER, a classified shadow operation to support Operation SEA CRUISE if the lamestream media covers the recent meeting of 57 nation’s finance ministers, the US DoD, supported by Abel Danger.

“Chips, I am confident we will survive the drop, but just in case I am wrong, would you do that to me one more time in the interest of Global Security and fair treatment of all children, all free men everywhere, all Gays, Grays, Muslims and Lesbians? In other words, not to speak like the evil lawyers, could you do some Pro Bono work?”

As Chips exerted himself to do the lady’s pleading, he felt the wind noise reduce as the QB17 slowed and descended for a HOOK and SWOOP transfer to the swift boat. As the drop point approached, Sugarbush cooed “Quickie authorized” as she exploculated followed immediately by a rimshot at the buzzer as her bare toe reached the surface of the water as they were pulled along side the SWIFTBOAT. Both consensual heterosexuals thought they were having the mother of all exploculations until they realized the QB17 had been taken out in a manner consistent with the Rockeller hit on Kenney on 12 August, 2012, i.e. remote detonation of preplaced explosives. OK, let’s start a list; Kennedy’s BQ8, WACO, Murrah Building, 9/11, London’s 7/7, Gorelick’s Deepwater Horizon, Clinton’s Haiti HAARP and the Dimona Dozen at Fukushima.

Sugarbush saw the red flare from the Tugboat Twins as the pickup was aborted. Knowing that the SWIFTBOAT had deployed two more frozen Osama-sicles Sugarbush cut the FULTON EXTRACTION cord as Chips gave her a free falling BDE. And she liked it, Chips didn’t mind at all. In her ecstasy and his focus on the mission, at hand, they both missed an incoming Immediate Clipper from Agent Crusher from the land down under whose government in no way supports or represents the will of the Australian people. We could name the country but Julia Gizzard, or whoever the COL plant in AU is, might get her boxer shorts in a bunch, not to evoke thoughts of Barbara Boxer, Nancy Facedrop or Diane Finejew.

Royal Crown Agent Crusher Immediate Clipper to Skymaster, TOP COCK players and those on the M/V Balliol, copy Hamish, Huntsville and Shreveport: A case for the Devil's Advocate? Plaintiff claims the Treasury Solicitor is using Bona Vacantia and VideoGuard in a joint venture with City Livery Companies and SOS Children's Villages, to finance and conceal pedophile entrapment networks in sovereign states and a global trade in snuff films and child pornography. Can anyone find a lawyer to draft the case or do we stick with the Court of Public Opinion? I have been a late add on to TOP COCK and will be in the S-3 mini trailing the 6 canal boats. Crusher, enroute

Agents Sugarbush and Chips were checking TI and MI and failed to see a large dorsal fin approaching from the Liverpool coast, as the black dorsal fin passed the 15 foot defensive threshold standard in Abel Danger security briefings, Sugerbush called ‘switch, pile driving stern wheeler’ as a plum colored laser circle illuminated them and a 10 foot safety ring on both sides. As a subsurface detonation occurred, both Chips and Suikerbossie mistook it for their mate’s exploculation and returned volley, in keeping with Abel Danger Protocols.

On Liverpool’s wharfish Quay, a Portuguese water dog did not bark as it prepared to retrieve TWO DEAD COCKS.

In Flanders fields the poppies blow

Between the crosses, row on row,

That mark our place; and in the sky

The larks, still bravely singing, fly

Scarce heard amid the guns below.

We are the Dead. Short days ago

We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow,

Loved and were loved, and now we lie,

In Flanders fields.

Take up our quarrel with the foe:

To you from failing hands we throw

The torch; be yours to hold it high.

If ye break faith with us who die

We shall not sleep, though poppies grow

In Flanders fields.

Chapter 9

English Speaking Ultimatum – Permira Pension – Obama 9/11

NORAD Santa JonBenet Mark & Reprisal – $73 trillion Carbon Disclosure Project

On 31 January, 2007, Dr. Isaksen at the Nicollet Clinic near the Minneapolis Airport administered a physical to Agent Chips as caused to do by United States Department of Justice pressure applied to Northwest Airlines. Chips passed the physical but has continued his pursuit of the parties who murdered his ‘wingman’ and Naval Academy Classmate in W386 airspace before Gerald DeConto was murdered in Wedge One. Beginning with his letter to FBI, FAA and ALPA ( 10 December 2006 ) Chips just couldn’t get the evil cabal out of his head, or out of his country, capeche?

In the gripping last Chapter, drenched with human pathos, we had Agents Sugarbush and Chips checking TI and MI and as Chips found the Skene’s gands and Sugarbush began her signature ‘bicycle’ exercise they both failed to see a large dorsal fin approaching from the Liverpool coast and as the black fin passed inside the 15 foot defensive threshold standard in Abel Danger security briefings, similar to the THREE MINUTE CIRCLE around the Pentagon on 9/11 that the rogue Canadians violated, Sugarbush called ‘switch, pile driving stern wheeler’ as a plum colored laser circle illuminated them and a 10 foot safety ring on both sides, not to be confused with a ribbed condom such as may be available at UNDERCOVER CONDOMS. As a subsurface detonation occurred, both Chips and Suikerbossie mistook it for their mate’s exploculation and returned volley, in keeping with Abel Danger Protocols all in the interest of national sovereignty and the exposure of the British Crown Agents deployed on the global warming scam, and for justice for global commoners intentionally infected with HIV or Hep-C courtesy of Thunder Thighs, Gadget Bent and some evil Canadians, mostly speakers of French just as Eric ECO BANANA Sauve prefers according to phone taps done in a series ( 31 Oct 08 ) of urgent calls between Tomoye and McConnell International ( see also Clinton Rubin and Serco ). As a certain pair of Skene’s glands excreted a pint or so of ‘clover’, the dorsal fin began blinking an alternating red and green light from the its top. The fiberglass fin was strapped to the upper torso of a ‘swimmer’ not to be confused with the swimmers in a sperm motility count, capeche?

Artificial insemination

The subsurface explosion resulted in a large plume of water and mist just 50 yards south of where Sugarbush, Chips and the swimmer held a brief skull session.

Chips and Sugarbush, I am Agent Smokejumper, an FM from Stavanger, Norway. Agent Otto Pilot deployed the laser weapon that he, Banzai Pipeline and Brumhilde were confident would protect you while Agent James Crosby took out the four Crown Agent swimmers by detonating SMACsonic devices placed inside their ROV Sea Otters in the same manner that SMACsonic was installed in the 8 flying vehicles used on 9/11 as ALPA, the FAA and FBI have known since 10 December, 2006 and as Air France, Airbus and the French equivalents of FAA and ALPA are reviewing as it pertains to Air France 447 and the avoidable nature of the ‘hit’ had Jay Rockefeller and Byron Dorgan been loyal oathkeepers. The Tugboat Twins have advised that Liverpool and its port are both crawling with badges, XE, and private SEALS like those involved in the Bogus Osama capture, so they will deploy a frozen Osama-sicle such as the one ‘deep sixed’ off the USS Carl Vinson ( if you believe in fairy tails) and head south to put ashore due east of Chester. Agent Hoss is idling on a private cattle and sheep holding east of Chester but well inland. Agent Suky Slicer is to meet us momentarily in a DUKW containing two more frozen Osama-sicles. We Abel Danger agents in England are keen to ensure that Obama’s BS story regarding the thrice dead Osama is supported by our launching 1102 frozen Osama-sicles in the runup to the 10th anniversary of the Hollywood-General Electric-City of London-Canada-US Senior Executive Service-Femme Compe FAILED attack on America of 9/11, 2001. Sugarbush, it appears that you are well configured for doing the breast stroke if we need to but until Suky arrives, let us listen to a pan-Abel Danger message set to go live in a minute or less, Umbrellaman has moved his perch to Plum City for the duration of Red Rooster/TOPCOCK(*).”

(*) Take out pretender, Chips obliterates cornered Kenyan

Smokejumper had just finished speaking when the low rumble of a 1944 straight 6 engine and the lap-lap of the DUKW’s bow wave was heard approaching the location where Smokejumper, Chips and Sugarbush were bobbing in the early morning surf and drifting south. As the DUKW became visible, Chips could make out three bobbing heads while Sugarbush wished they were alone so she could demonstrate her ‘bobbing head’ technique which would not be unpleasant for the affable and seldom flappable Agent Chips, holder of the world’s record low air refueling involving jet to jet transfer of fuel not to be confused with Chips to Sugarbush transfer of heavenly bodily fluids dare I say “crimson and clover”. Think hard, you will get it.

The 1944 DUKW was placed in ‘idle’ while its forward momentum waned just like Chips’ libido at the end of a four hour endure unless he has a good supply of Chicken of the Sea Smoked Oysters and Rodney Baldinger NDSU Extend-o-peters, capeche? As the three aboard the amphibious vehicle looked over the port gunwhale ( pronounced ‘gunnel’) Chips saw that Agents Viagra and Brendan B. Hand were aboard the old amphib driven by Agent Suky Slicer, security code Pastel Strawberry Cream, not to be confused with Cream, Wisconsin or the three man group from the sixties which played the haunting yet largely undiscovered BADGE and recall that Cream, Wisconsin is in the BADGEr state, capeche? The same badger state that will allow concealed carry hand guns beginning this November 1st as the 850,000 liscensed hunters ready to REPEL and REPEAL.

Brendan B. Han threw a rope ladder over the port ‘gunnel’ and Chips, every the gentleman, allowed Agent Sugarbush to climb aboard first so that he, with his nose in place, could view her target area while he was second in line not to hark back to the 1965 hit “Who’ll Be the Next In Line” or to make Tim Pawlenty wonder which of the Texas meager political offerings will exit stage right behind him as Herman Cain and Michele Bachmann make a run for the roses after George Soros is muzzled by Agent Chips, with a little help from my friends, see also Joe Cocker and his bathroom window but don’t focus on the silver screw.

Agent Smokejumper had just pulled up the boarding ladder when a minisub surfaced along side the 1944 DUKW driven by Agent Suky Slicer of Nottingham, a busy housewife by day, and an Abel Danger PWA by night or when needed to support the global mission to take back our freedoms from an exposed and evil cabal of genocidal perverts, see also Elena Kagan, Hillary Clinton, Robert Swan Mueller III, General Jones of Georgetown and Mumbai and ITEM 5 who is running out of time to be freed by her younger brother, the world’s most potent fighter pilot and a well recognized slinger be it guns or otherwise. Tick tock. It should be noted that Friday, 9 September is POETS day and to quote Edgar Allen Poe, NEVERMORE, not to be confused with the self-implicating book by former Attorney General Ashcroft. Strange that both he and Nancy Pelosi don’t relish flying on illegally modified airliners, dare I mention NPR? It will be revealed during the BEA-Air France 447 court action in France or when an A380 painted robin’s egg blue is ‘los’'.

Full-Blown Civil War Erupts On Wall Street: As Reality Finally Hits The Financial Elite, They Start Turning On Each Other

As Abel Danger ‘inserts’ in England, pandemonium is unleashed on Wall Street and City of London in what is characterized as “Full-Blown Civil War Erupts On Wall Street: As Reality Finally Hits The Financial Elite, They Start Turning On Each Other” just as was intended by Abel Danger Financial which has its cross hairs on BoA and Wells Fargo. Every American who is awake needs to understand ‘mortgage’ is French for DEATH GRIP.

Agent Suky Slicer recognized Chips and had met Smokejumper at a briefing session at the Arora International in Crawley on Father’s Day, 2010, when Agent Chips briefed Air Afrikyah on how best not to allow their Airbus jets to be SNATCHED by the Matrix 5 MAD COW MAJIK . She had never met the ravishing Agent Sugarbush and she was well within her bounds to request a security ‘prove up’, which she did. Discretely, Sugarbush turned so the men could not see and flashed a bit of Pastel Protea whilst not exposing her delightful suikerbossie which was held in reserve for a forensic economist who was not as staid as Stephen Harper, whose wife often camped with ‘the girls’, especially one girl who was an RCMP agent who liked ‘straddling hogs’. Agent Suky Slicer acknowledged the pastel code and turned on a set of kick ass Bose speakers as Umbrellaman began his briefing on the stroke of the hour not to be confused with the cock of the walk, see also Chips.

A few crackles and strange noises preceded the pan-Abel Danger Briefing received simultaneously by Abel Danger ass sets globally and in particular the Agents deployed aBroad and aField in Red Rooster/TOPCOCK which could be elevated to TURGID SEAMAN if Umbrellaman were to sense ‘concern’ amongst the cornered.

“Good morning Abel Bodies and Dangerettes especially those deployed to Oxford, Richmond upon Thames (RuT) and environs. Be alert to the fact that letters of MARK AND REPRISAL are being drafted to allow Agent Chips and his team to take control of the $73 trillion in the Carbon Disclosure Project now that Gordon Campbell, Canadian High Commissioner to London, has been compromised. Ron Paul and ‘little Ricky’ have recognized the $73T as a bona vacantia (ownerless goods, see also orphans of illegal wars or intentional HIV) and have cracked, I say again CRACKed ( Chips Removes a Criminal Kenyan), a communique exposing plans by MDA of British Columbia to start extorting a tax on exhalation through smart meter HIPS, but not the kind of HIPS that Chips likse to split, see photo below, capeche? We have discovered this while trying to ascertain why the proprietor of the Pickton Pig Farm might wish to control a stake in MDA. A small group of constitutional Canadians from CAI and the OTPP have come aboard recently and they suggest that if the $73T can be taken via Mark and Reprisal, the entire national debt of US and Canada can be paid off while both countries repudiate odious debt in post-1996 home mortgages, effectively freeing the citizens of North America from the DEATH GRIP of the elitist bankers such as BOA, WF, GS and those pompous ass royals and vertically challenged frogs, see also Sarhozy elevator shoes. Be alert to the fact that if Obama kills Osama one more time I will invoke Operation TURGID SEAMAN. Even Pat Tillman was only shot 3 times so why should hapless Tim Osman be subjected to a fourth slaughter. Umbrellaman, the Plum.”

Chips, Sugarbush and the others helped secure the bow and stern mooring lines while the sound of an approaching rotary wing aircraft was heard in the predawn darkness which would soon yield to a new day, perhaps a day where global commoners will indeed be free, and they could rejoice and be glad in it as suggested by Agent Marquis d’Cartier and also Psalm 118:24 which states: This is the day which the LORD hath made; we will rejoice and be glad in it.

As the pontoon equipped helo bobbed in the sea just west of Liverpool Chips could see in Sugarbush’s flushed face that she looked forward to doing a little bobbing of her own whenever the crack Abel Danger Agents could find some quality time alone. Chips looked forward to Victory over the bad guys which could be celebrated in Oxford with a SPLIT of Champage, capeche? She wondered if Room 494 would be available at The Richmond Hill Hotel or if they would roost at the Park Inn across from the Three Magpies, a pub where Abel Danger Agents often have preflight meals when heading through the Menzie’s back door at London’s Heathrow where Speedbird 38 almost ‘greased’ Gordon Brown and where Agent Chips once extinguished a simulated aircraft cabin fire with a water extinguisher concealed in his ‘trousers’ but not his drinking trousers such as those to be worn by Agent Brendan B. Hand as well as 3 others at the Kings’ Arms Pub during the 9/11 10th anniversary observance.

Suky Slicer saw a discrete IM on her SKR and realized Umbrellaman’s feint had elicited the desired response from SHIPJUMPER DAVE. She reached into her Pastel Strawberry Northface Holdall and gave the mocha colored torso harnesses to Sugarbush and Chips whilst, how very English of me, whilst two harnesses in pastel pallid blue ice went to Agent Viagra and Smokejumper. Then she turned to brief her mates, all free men, as opposed to debrief and mate, the desire of all free women.

“Umbrellaman has just authorized Amalgam TURGID SEAMEN and an attack on this DUKW will occur in less than five minutes, David Cameron is calling Foghorn Leghorn now to get permission from she and Sasquatch, whilst Barry Boy is getting a workout in the backseat of Larry Sinclair’s limo which is not as long as the purple limo in the Abel Danger Limo Fleet. The trilateral attack will prove fruitless as Agent Hoss will take 4 pastel packers to their drop zones whilst Brendan B. Hand and I egress in the mini sub…..”

“Oh Chips, it’s coming……” burst out of Sugarbush’s mouth before Chips could cover her mouth as he interpreted it as one of her spontaneous orgasms.

“No Chips, there is a French Corvette coming, I can detect the vibrations in my Skene’s glands”. Chips immediately took out his Abel Danger standard issue flare gun and fire a green flare at and 80 degree angle and down wind so that Hoss could see and emergency extract was not necessary.

As the helo lifted off and flew towards the DUKW, the sound of the French Corvette got louder. Smokejumper was checking Agent Viagra’s torso whilst ( practice for Oxford ) whilst Sugarbush checked Chips’ TI and found him to be at an unimpressive 96%. She administered a Skene’s Scan ‘wipe’ under his proboscis and suddenly his TI improved passing 112% for ‘yummy’. The Corvette broke the horizon just as Hoss hovered so the two teams of smokejumpers could crawl aboard. As Chips was the last agent in, Sugarbush handed Hoss a Grape Nehi as she got two SVRBs for Chips and herself, whilst giving mineral water to Agent Viagra, so as not to tempt her to break the 1984 agenda, and Agent Smokejumper as he was from Norway and had an aversion to Sweden’s Absolut Vodka which, needless to say, left more Vodka for the Pastel Manly Mocha Pair, PMMP not to be confused with WMPFP or VMFP-3 where Agents Chips had hoped to fly RF4Bs in 1976 before being ‘drafted’ by the Happy Hooligans of the North Dakota ANG after he demonstrated the ability to drink TWO YARDS OF ALE in front of Wally Hegg and John Foyen in the Frame Room on an April Day in 1975, long before this ‘tanker background, DC10 type-rated F4D pilot from North Dakota performed the World’s record air refueling in Bozeman, Montana after having been asked to by the Montana Adjutant General and after the Montana FAA Director ‘blessed it’ with three caveats (*).

(*) 1) don’t overfly the crowd; 2) don’t point at the crowd; 3) don’t exceed Mach 1

As the helo flew at 10 feet off the water to avoid any weapons the French Corvette may possess in addition to their stash of White Flags and elevator shoes, an Immediate Clipper came into Sugarbush’s Aasvoel and simultaneously to Agent Viagra’s Near Beer mug.

Victory Celebrant Hamish Immediate Clipper to Agents Viagra, Sugarbush, Fanny Galore, Suky Slicer and Atomic Betty, copy Chips, all hammers and Marquis d’Cartier: “Please tell Agent Chips that the trap has been moved from Liverpool to Richmond upon Thames. The missing link sought by Colorado FBI has been located. Our snitch in Femme Compe, Colorado Springs, opines laconically it is the snuff film called SANTA’S SLEIGH OR SATAN’S SLAY? Father Christmas comes calling a second time [ just like the little girl says] and he plays out the child sitting on his knee and then it turns nasty. Barbara Kostanick is the witness whose statement should have been followed up on. Ted Gunderson is dead. Police didn't follow up so make of that as you will. But there is only one explanation. Then comes 9/11 and it's too good to miss. Has to been captured for the clientele. Big money in it. How am I doing so far Dangerettes? Folks in the lobby we can't see because it is too gruesome. Folk even falling out windows. Yep, too good to miss. Must be some big money in this sort of movie making. Snuff films. The idea is sound considering how far we have come using our moral compass but any snuff film is going to be for limited release and showing but must be lucrative business, not to be confused with DulcoLax laxatives as Hillary (Georgetown grunt) and Michelle (Princeton porcine) will be reaching for soon. But aside from the question that snuff films exist it is speculation that it took place on both these occasions for those who have not seen the files at 1 Canada Square, Chicago’s EVL office, or some of Alberta Darling’s work done in Edmonton a year or two either side of 1989. It is also speculation that the little girl told her mum of Father Christmas return after Christmas [was she sworn to secrecy and would she keep it to herself?] the mum denied her daughter spoke of it. But then the cops never got to them separately when it mattered. That is damning to say the least. Just like the cops in Ontario never protected the women who live near Russell THE CANADIAN STALLION Williams and his dowdy Harriman handler. Speaks volumes. If any of you Dangerettes are providing comfort for Agent Chips tell him to avoid Richmond upon Thames and the Richman Hill Hotel. AT ALL COSTS. Hamish”

Agent Viagra, from Resolute Bay, leaned forward to ensure Agent Hoss was in the loop sort of like Dulcolax butt pills perform marvelously in MAD COW’s POOP LOOPS. As Viagra leaned and stretched, a glimpse of Pastel Pallid Blue Ice would have caused the PRTC to stiffen if Agent Sugarbush’s left hand wasn’t firmly clamped on it. Chips had never had his bits and pieces so firmly gripped except for the day that Janet Napolitano and Elena Kagan used him for a ‘groping dummy’ and DHS HQ before Elena came out with her Princeton Thesis espousing communism. What is it about Princeton that causes the JD hogs to lose their JDs and the boy graduates to serve France, see also David Petraeus and Robert Swan Mueller III. Perhaps they will rope someone else in like they did to the PAT TILLMAN TRIO ( Petraeus, McChrystal, Kensinger ).

Pat’s Legacy Continues

Sidebar to Trio performers P, M, K…..3 strikes, you’re out. Expect us. Tim Pawlenty did. Google [ Tim Pawlenty + McCain + treason + Field McConnell ]. Can you three feel us?

Agent Chips didn’t dare get caught looking at Agent Viagra’s ‘sweet spot’ or he would not be rewarded properly by his overnight security detail, as yet unassigned. As his rapier like mind sampled the pastel security codes a FLASH Clipper was received by all Operation SEA CRUISE and TURGID SEAMAN players. Agent Viagra, a former super sport hood ornament, was the first to GET IT, and she liked getting it, a lot, and over and over again as noted by Don Williams in this classic Abel Danger ‘debriefing’ musical back drop, capeche?Chips was a little slow on the trigger as he was remembering the first time he looked at the SuperSport’s headlights during an Abel Danger security prove up at Niagara Falls IAP when he was there practicing for William Tell, 1986. Chips and SuperSport were giving MI and TI checks so often someone on the 1986 team said “Why don’t you two just get a hotel room” which they did after Agent Viagra had ‘marked’ the hood of a 1984 Buick Gran Sport, triple black if you have an inquiring mind, capeche?

Agent Banzai Pipeline FLASH Clipper to all assets in SEA CRUISE/TURGID SEAMEN, copy Hamish, Yellowfeather, Suky Slicer and Fanny Galore. Umbrellaman sends: “Breakdown on the shoreline bad move it’s an ebbtide , bank job in the city, Ocean’s daughter, and he insists you consider these four names and split your teams into four cels Robin Hood, William Tell, Ivanhoe and Lancelot. They don’t envy Chips. SMEAC briefing option 9B. Tugboat twins protecting first drop, Good Copper drop 2. Execute SYADYL. Banzai, the Plum”

Chips was about ready to blow oats when the chopper turned left aggressively to the left, or north, as he saw the SMOKE on the water. Seeing it was blue smoke, just like Smoke’s blue sunglasses, he barked out: “Ready blue two, standby on the port pontoon. Execute on my hack.”

Agents Viagra and Smokejumper did last minute checks on the torso and belly packs while Chips was leaning towards a fanny pack, as per his custom. Agent Hoss saw the advancing privatized military dispatched from France under the control of Ham Fist Bouchard of Canada and realized the chute option was fatal.

“Execute plan B, no chute landing, 8 feet, 30 knots on my hack. 3-2-1 hack”. Viagra and Smokejumper propelled themselves into the watery darkness and located the mooring line attached to the floating blow up doll of Osama Bin Floatin’. Holding their breath they were met 20 feet below the surface by Agent BAM Mad Bax who provided them SCUBA tanks, masks, and pastel pink and lavendar swim fins like those proposed by Barney Frank to be used by the SQUEALS, a propsed SEAL TEAM 3 according to this month’s copy of the Murdoch approved gay magazine conceived by Thunder Thighs before she had the Weiner withdrawn, capeche? Mad Bax led them to the swimmer recovery hatch on the bottom of the HMS Astute which had proven the two French Naval officers were not astute, capeche? Meanwhile, back in the chopper, Suikerbossie was being performed on a delighted septuagenarian who looked forward to giving his overnight PWA a tongue lashing not to be confused with Barry Soetero’s DNA provider Frank Marshall Davis who appears to have been a Gash Gourment, at least around Christmas of 1960 when Lolita sang about Seemann and Sailors not to be confused with TOP CRUISE or TURGID SEAMAN. Listen to her singing about semen. I used the German version so shy little Agent Vani doesn’t hurt herself while she is making some Penne pasta while her Pastel Teaberry IOC is drying on the TV rabbit ears and awaiting the touch of a little hand and the smile of a little face.

Hoss was homing on an ADF beacon under the hood of the 1936 Studebaker that Courtly Stonewall had parked in the woods just west of Swindon where Chips got a brand new Merecedes sedan in exchange for the Volvo he had trashed on a narrow lane north of Rudge, not far from Frome which is pronounced FRUM in England. He saw the horizontal green ‘drop lights’ and he once again ordered a low no chute ingress by giving Sugarbush the ‘cut’ hand sign. As he slowed the chopper to 35 knots and lowered the altitude to tree top level, further descending after the trees gave way to the pond he called out “3,2,1 jump” and the Pastel Packer from Wisconsin was led to a warm water landing along side a pier where Courtly Stonewall and Dwarf waited with two shepherd crooks. Chips and Sugarbush hid in the brush while two body doubles were placed in the boot as Dwarf had detected ‘lurkers’ sent by Miriam Clegg’s better Khazarian half. Courtly and Dwarf set the PMGC for the lane leading to Oxford, inflated their body doubles and pushed the green button three times while Chips was pushing a button also, if you get my drift and know where my head’s at. As the four Abel Danger players watched from the brush, a French pervert, pardon the redundancy, fired an FGM-148 stolen from Pelindaba in 1989 according to the guy who killed Osama for the third and final time. God forbid POTUS would target Agent Chips.

It was not known if the Javelin had been programmed for top attack or direct attack and it didn’t matter. Overhead Oxford in a racetrack hold at 14,500 feet, James Crosby had pressed an orange RTB button which caused the FGM to reverse course and seek launch coordinates, to fly 15 feet above the ground or obstacles and detonate at CPA. If you guys in France, Kenya and City of London don’t know what CPA means whip out your white flags as the Pastel Police are about ready to ARREST CHIPS and provide protective custody while whilst, I say again, whilst the 600 PALE RIDERS are about to see the power of an Ultimatum and Brass Balls combo, not to be confused with the ditsy blonde Tuna Trappee that can’t find her Chips whilst Agent Chips shares her apetite for double breasted burgers.

I would suggest that the Laureen Harper, Lena Trudeau, Cherie Blair, Thunder Thighs and Sasquatch will not be too happy with Kristine Marcy’s little brother who had been shooting unseen threats since 1951, capeche? I would use the term BVR shot but some effluence from Princeton or Georgetown, pardon the redundancy, might think I am referring to the object of Leslie Nielsen’s funniest line ever. If anyone ever sees a picture of Agent Chips at age two, notice he is protecting his big sister, left hand and left gun behind back, ready to engage an UNSEEN THREAT. When it comes to intel, security or force projection these evil women will be playing rock, paper, scissors to see who the two biggest boobs are. My guess, as Hillary is excluded due to physical measurements lacking, is a sibling and sasquatch, think SAS, like the privatized SAS goons who killed some SEALS recently in SNOOKERED CHINOOK after the same privatized SEALS had a major SNAFU in Pakistan while pretending to SNATCH the long since dead Osama Bin Decomposin'.

Dwarf had E&Ed out of the brush to retrieve an ambulance Humvee he had borrowed from a Vietnam buddy from his MICROWAVE daze ‘in country’ during the time Robert Swan Mueller III is reported to have been running a BLACK MARKET while the General Westmoreland’s VC123K was hauling drugs out of the GOLDEN TRIANGLE while hauling celebrities such as Janis Paige, Bob Hope and General Jimmy Stewart around. As Chips, Sugarbush and Courtly Stonewall awaited him, Agent Crusher and Agent MoLes sent simultaneous Clippers just as Sugarbush and Chips were planning to do something simultaneously which triggered thoughts of a Beatles song from 1969. While two models of HUMVEEs have been FIELDed according to public domain documents, a custom ambulance was created for Agent Chips with a OB-GYN suite in deference to all the females clamoring to get in the groove with, not WOLFMAN JACK, but another ‘doctor of love’, capeche? Clap for the Wolfman, perhaps the Guess Who have a youtube for you, go look, I am busy.

Royal Crown Agent MoLes Immediate Clipper to Hamish, Umbrellaman, Crusher, Tugboat Twins, Good Copper and Kneel, copy Chips and his bevy of BVRs, his dangerettes deployed beyond visual range: “MDA Enters HIP Agreement With The Law Society Of England And Wales caves in as Julia Gizzard’s Australia had done also. Richmond, B.C. - MacDonald, Dettwiler and Associates Ltd. (TSX: MDA), a provider of essential information solutions, announced today that it has entered into a license agreement with the Law Society of England and Wales whereby MDA on an exclusive basis will offer a Law Society-branded Home Information Pack (HIP) service to conveyancing solicitors in England and Wales. MDA's exclusive arrangement to produce the Law Society's HIP will become non-exclusive two years after HIPs are introduced. HIPs, which consist of legal, disclosure, and home inspection documents, must be provided by home sellers to prospective home buyers in England and Wales in 2007, subject to Government confirmation. Suggest Chips and his PWA do some HIP action before the Ultimatum is responded to. Angela Merkel has joined we who oppose GENOCIDE. Agent MoLes, forward deployed to Swindon/Turgid Warrior.”

Courtly Stonewall was the first to hear the HUMVEE built in Wisconsin as it idled through the woods. Lights out, Dwarf approached using MDA Final Approach software made redundant after 9/11 by Civil Case 3:07-cv-24, MCCONNELL v. ALPA and BOEING to which Boeing responded responsibly and ALPA perpetrated a FRAUD UPON THE COURT. Courtly rode shotgun to man the 50 cal, and Chips and Sugarbush ingressed the mobile OB-GYN suite where they hoped to poke a little fun at each other. As Dwarf drove off in second gear and 1300 rpm, Sugarbush was assessing Chips’ TI as she helped him out of his Pastel Manly Mocha Oscar de La Renta Slinghot Rumpmaster with extra humongous pouch. Chips was fully rigged for TURGID SEAMAN but things went south when the surgical threatre lights illuminated not just his bits and peaces but also the target area of the fox from down under who apparently had missed a Clipper on her Aasvoel not to be confused with a mole on her buttocks or a dolphin tattoo on Tricky’s girl friend’s ankle. Forming a ring around the ‘busted’, Fanny Galore, Suky Slicer, Ginger Cookie and Trance Dancer, also busted, were trying to figure out who was going to be the PWA to provide arm length overnight security at the OXFORD ROW.

An immediate clipper from Umbrellaman answered that question with a brief, dare I say laconic, Clipper from His perch on high, where He alone is mighty as the VD (ventrilogist’s dummy) will soon find out. Hint to beginners, the ventrilogists are George Soros, Henry Kissinger and the divine Ms (redacted) who has been delivered an ultimatum and Abel Danger isn’t whistling Dixie.

Global Ops Director Umbrellaman Immediate Clipper to all Pastel Police and Dangerettes deployed with Amalgam TURGID SEAMAN: “Global Hammer Banzai Pipeline has assigned the green eyed lady to perform PWA service for Chips this evening in the Motor Vessel Plum Dandy which is Quay side 35 minutes south of Oxford’s Bath Place Hotel across from the printing office. Umbrellaman”.

As all the busty Dangerettes reached for their green contact lenses, Chips and Sugarbush covered the bits, pieces and target are as eagle eyed Ginger Cookie, WMPFL, detected an attachment to the Clipper with the ultimatum sent from the car park at Kings’ Arms Pub in Oxford were a tall septaginarian was getting punch-drunk on his 136th minute water with signature lime twist which is not a song by Chubby Checker or an advanced model of the C123 Provider that was canceled when Convair produced the VC131D like the one pictured here from Agent Chips’ last trip to the boneyard.

To whom it may concern

September 5, 2011

Ultimatum – Trudeau Marcy VideoGuard – NORAD JonBenet Santa 911

Abel Danger appends a draft ultimatum to those concerned about Crown Agents’ Sisters Lena Trudeau and Kristine Marcy’s alleged use of VideoGuard decoys and Matrix 5 propaganda to conceal evidence which links the murder of JonBenét Ramsey during a NORAD Santa exercise in 1996 to ‘the first live-broadcast mass snuff film in human history’ on 911.

See # 1, Bookend

Abel Danger Mischief Makers - Mistress of the Revels - 'Man-In-The-Middle' Attacks

Trudeau and Marcy allegedly procured VideoGuard decoy system for the NORAD Santa program to obtain, retain , conceal and sell pay-per-view snuff film images of the murders of JonBenet in 1996 and 3,000+ members of the English Speaking Peoples on 911.

Above and below are clues, pics and clips, albeit some buried in chaff:

VideoGuard decoy Fox News ‘Featured Videos Tracking Santa May 2, 2011 NORAD monitors Santa's path’

VideoGuard decoy Fox News ‘Featured Videos Break in JonBenet Murder Mystery? Oct 4, 2010 New interviews conducted in 14-year-old unsolved murder’

VideoGuard decoy Fox News ‘JonBenet Confessor Forming Cult? Apr 30, 2011 John Mark Karr reportedly recruiting lookalikes of murdered beauty princess’

VideoGuard decoy ‘Fox News coverage of the 9/11 attacks (First reports)’

Prequel

Matrix 5 Propaganda Decoys - Earliest Mention Of An Osama Bin Laden - Conspiracy Fraud Minutes After Flt11 Hit WTC North Tower - 8:46AM On 9/11

Semper Fi http://www.abeldanger.net/

Yours sincerely,

Field McConnell, United States Naval Academy, 1971; Forensic Economist; 34 year airline and 22 year military pilot; 23,000 hours of safety; Tel: +001 715 307 8222

David Hawkins Tel: 604 542-0891 Forensic Economist; former leader of oil-well blow-out response teams; now sponsors Grand Juries in CSI Crime and Safety Investigations.

Draft 1 September 5, 2011 – Ultimatum by We the English-Speaking Peoples

“Anyone who obtains, retains, conceals or sells images within the pay-per-view industry that are known or are suspected to have been subjected to VideoGuard encryption as it concerns the use of devices procured for the NORAD Santa program in the murder of JonBenet Ramsey on Christmas Day 1996 or, for the murders of nearly 3,000 victims during the exercises of 9/11, will be treated as an unlawful enemy combatant by We, the English Speaking Peoples and risk being indicted for spoliation of evidence relating to alleged violations of the United States Criminal Code Section 1958 (murder for hire).”

A History of the English-Speaking Peoples

Coded message to Barry Soetero, Hillary Rodham Clinton, Cherie Blair and Miriam Clegg; if you see any relatives of mine let them know HE WHO LAUGHS LAST, LAUGHS BEST.

FDR’s brat kills Kennedyè

Regarding your 12 August 2012 plans for the River Thames, it is rather MAJIK or masonic of you to select the same day as the Roosevelt hit on Kennedy ( 12 August, 1944 ). Dogs return to their vomit and you are collectively sick dogs. Elena Kagan and Janet Napolitano will be muzzled, capeche? And found at the corner of Kagan and Napolitano is the MAN WITH NO HISTORY as is recorded in the TIME PIECE from the Plum City Urinal (attached as a pro log), the undercover branch of the Wall Street Journal not to be confused with products for pro logs at www.undercovercondoms.com, capeche?

While Kristine Marcy, Bruce McConnell and Eric Sauve have been ‘beneath the radar’ they failed to understand that the 178th FIS was watching for threats to America from beneath the radar going back to November, 1947. Ultimatum time chumps, KNOCKERS UP.

Sunday morning, 11 September, 2011, the evil cabal that did Joe Kennedy Jr, the Lusitania, the Olympic, the USS Maine, JFK, RFK, Murrah, Waco, Deepwater Horizon, Fukushima and the Haarp Quake in Haiti will be coming down. You evil effluents will now rearrange the deck chairs on the USS George Soros and Agent Chips will be dreaming of Pastel Pleasure in an unchained world, dare I suggest a FREE PLANET. Senior Executive Service, City of London, Vatican City, stand down. Or be mown down. Do you fear the Grim Reaper? You have until SUNDAY MORNING COMING DOWN to switch sides according to SWITCHBLADE CROSS.

On a Sunday morning sidewalk in Oxford, England, Agent Chips and some laughing little girls will be swinging and singing this song as for the hungover perverts, a sad morning will coming down as Abel Danger declares victory in accordance with God’s written word in Proverbs 21:31:

31 The horse is made ready for the day of battle, but victory rests with the LORD. Believing that the LORD has ordained victory, Abel Danger will soon REST ITS CASE.

Late, very late evening Chips and the Green Eyed Lady were performing and indepth security probe of each other and at 4 hours and 13 minutes into the undercover stakeout a hint of ‘clover’ was SNIPHed out by Chips causing the Green Eyed Lady to wonder if urethral meatus was an ancient seaman or a United States Marine about ready avenge the horrid treatment by his United States of America of the Pima Indian, Ira C. Hayes, who had 2 of the 13 hands in the IWO JIMA monument. As she reached for the Minnesota Vikings tube sock, Chips went uptempo and as the shy Abel Danger ass-set salvoed Agent Chips returned volley causing them each to miss and Immediate Clipper from MOLTEN IRON who once wore a raincoat.

The Paraurethral, or "Skene's Glands" in Scientific Literature

Victory Celebrant Atomic Betty Immediate Clipper to Agents Bean and Banzai Pipeline at Molly’s-on-Main, Umbrellaman, Hamish, Marquis d’Cartier and all plays in Amalgam TURGID WARRIOR: “This message needs to get to Agent Chips ImmediatelyMyself, Miss Jones, Miss A W Jones, have discovered the Tuvalu transmission that hooks the Big Cajuna to the ditsy Tuna! In a hacked conversation between Tuvalu’s Alberta Darling and NAPAWASH’ “frogface” it was stated that Michelle Obama extorted Illinois and Chicago pension fund managers to buy Permira VideoGuard in a joint venture with Elisabeth Murdoch to conceal Matrix 5 propaganda and pay-per-view snuff films on 9/11! Suggest a face to face during David Icke’s presentation to Agent Chips in Cleveland this November. Atomic Betty, from a lonely bridge near Niagara Ont.”

Following the exploculations the Green Eyed Lady called “Switch, pile driver, jackhammer, side oiler” to which our laconic opiner responded in an uncharacteristically glib manner, “You want fries with that”.

“Supersize it”

And far away on a wharfish quay near Liverpool a Portuguese water dog did not bark.

Prologue

“I have this theory about Barack Obama. I think he’s led a kind of make-believe life in which money was provided and doors were opened because at some point early on somebody or some group took a look at this tall, good looking, half-white, half-black, young man with an exotic African/Muslim name and concluded he could be guided toward a life in politics where his facile speaking skills could even put him in the White House.

In a very real way, he has been a young man in a very big hurry. Who else do you know has written two memoirs before the age of 45? “Dreams of My Father” was published in 1995 when he was only 34 years old. The “Audacity of Hope” followed in 2006. If, indeed, he did write them himself. There are some who think that his mentor and friend, Bill Ayers, a man who calls himself a “communist with a small ‘c’” was the real author.

His political skills consisted of rarely voting on anything that might be deemed controversial. He went from a legislator in the Illinois legislature to the Senator from that state because he had the good fortune of having Mayor Daley’s formidable political machine at his disposal.

He was in the U.S. Senate so briefly that his bid for the presidency was either an act of astonishing self-confidence or part of some greater game plan that had been determined before he first stepped foot in the Capital. How, many must wonder, was he selected to be a 2004 keynote speaker at the Democrat convention that nominated John Kerry when virtually no one had ever even heard of him before?

He outmaneuvered Hillary Clinton in primaries. He took Iowa by storm. A charming young man, an anomaly in the state with a very small black population, he oozed “cool” in a place where agriculture was the antithesis of cool. He dazzled the locals. And he had an army of volunteers drawn to a charisma that hid any real substance.

And then he had the great good fortune of having the Republicans select one of the most inept candidates for the presidency since Bob Dole.

GOOGLE: [ mccain + tim pawlenty + field mcconnell + treason ]

The mainstream political media fell in love with him. It was a schoolgirl crush with febrile commentators like Chris Mathews swooning then and now over the man. The venom they directed against McCain and, in particular, Palin, was extraordinary.

Now, nearly a full year into his first term, all of those gilded years leading up to the White House have left him unprepared to be President. Left to his own instincts, he has a talent for saying the wrong thing at the wrong time. It swiftly became a joke that he could not deliver even the briefest of statements without the ever-present Tele-Prompters.

Far worse, however, is his capacity to want to “wish away” some terrible realities, not the least of which is the Islamist intention to destroy America and enslave the West. Any student of history knows how swiftly Islam initially spread. It knocked on the doors of Europe, having gained a foothold in Spain .

The great crowds that greeted him at home or on his campaign “world tour” were no substitute for having even the slightest grasp of history and the reality of a world filled with really bad people with really bad intentions. [ U S Senior Executive Service + City of London + Twisted Sisters + Vatican + Field McConnell ] = www.captainsherlock.com/Lesbian-Cults/chapter3.html Oddly and perhaps even inevitably, his political experience, a cakewalk, has positioned him to destroy the Democrat Party’s hold on power in Congress because in the end it was never about the Party. It was always about his communist ideology, learned at an early age from family, mentors, college professors, and extreme leftist friends and colleagues.

Obama is a man who could deliver a snap judgment about a Boston police officer who arrested an “obstreperous” Harvard professor-friend, but would warn Americans against “jumping to conclusions” about a mass murderer at Fort Hood who shouted “Allahu Akbar.” The absurdity of that was lost on no one. He has since compounded this by calling the Christmas bomber “an isolated extremist” only to have to admit a day or two later that he was part of an al Qaeda plot.

He is a man who could strive to close down our detention facility at Guantanamo even though those released were known to have returned to the battlefield against America . He could even instruct his Attorney General to afford the perpetrator of 9/11 a civil trial when no one else would ever even consider such an obscenity. And he is a man who could wait three days before having anything to say about the perpetrator of yet another terrorist attack on Americans and then have to elaborate on his remarks the following day because his first statement was so lame.

The pattern repeats itself. He either blames any problem on the Bush administration or he naively seeks to wish away the truth.

Knock, knock. Anyone home? Anyone there? Barack Obama exists only as the sock puppet of his handlers, of the people who have maneuvered and manufactured this pathetic individual’s life.

When anyone else would quickly and easily produce a birth certificate, this man has spent over a million dollars to deny access to his. Most other documents, the paper trail we all leave in our wake, have been sequestered from review. He has lived a make-believe life whose true facts remain hidden.

We laugh at the ( Agent VD ) ventriloquist’s dummy, but what do you do when the dummy is President of the United States of America ?”

==============================================

16 Who will rise up for me against the wicked? Who will take a stand for me against evildoers?

Prior to my reading Psalm 94:16 I often wondered why I had been chosen to fight this battle. I know now and no longer wonder.

A song written by an Englishman has some encouraging words at 1:23 and 2:11 for those who know few battles are won alone but that we can have a life that is fine and free. God please bless all your ‘little people’ as Abel Danger efforts to Slay Satan IAW with Matthew 25:40.

Chapter 10

Did a Soror-in-the-Middle kill Able Danger and JonBenet?

New book launch for Cain v. Abel Danger White House debate ‘Ballistics 9/11’

Chips wondered if any Americans concerned themselves with  what ever happened to the millions of babies who were victims of Senior Executive Services, SOS Children’s Villages and Common Purpose in Britain; see also Jacob Wetterling, Hollie Grieg, Maddy McCann and the missing Musa.

Sunday morning, 11 September, 2011, the evil cabal that did Joe Kennedy Jr, the Lusitania (*), the Olympic in Titanic livery, the USS Maine, JFK, RFK, Murrah, Waco, Deepwater Horizon, Fort Hood, Fukushima, the HAARP Quake in Haiti and 9/11 started coming down as MAN IN THE MIDDLE operations ( including Gloria Cain, Juliet Wheldon, Miriam Clegg, the Porcine Princess from Princeton and Kristine Marcy ) encountered ‘turbulence’ similar to the turbulence that will impact the PAT TILLMAN TRIO, google it.  At that same time, Hillary Roadhog Clinton was furious as she was having a bad hair day and she suffered from the Weiner Withdrawal and a bad case of BONER VACANTIA which she tried to disguise with so much packed powder Tammy Faye Baker and three Ski Resort owners rolled over in their graves.

You evil effluents will now rearrange the deck chairs on the USS George Soros as Warren Buffett is set to lose a bunch of fun coupons trying to prop up Bank of America, Wells Fargo and at the same time conceal the relationship between SHORT SELLING, American Airlines, and 9/11 while a solid sleeping Agent Chips will be dreaming of Pastel Pleasure, probably Lavendar and Mauve, in an unchained world, dare I suggest a FREE PLANET.  Senior Executive Service, City of London, Vatican City, stand down or be mown down.  Do you fear the Grim Reaper?  You have until SUNDAY MORNING COMING DOWN to switch sides ( according  SWITCHBLADE CROSS ) as Abel Danger’s Operation OBAMA HALF-COCKED PISTOL prevented the  Tac Nuc event that had been scheduled for 27 September, 2011 simply by inerting the preplaced charges at three of the AMEC sites including Yellowstone, the Willis Tower and (redacted), don’t rule out Chinese merchant vessels pre rigged with explosives that could blow Rahm Emmanuel and his BOY DU JOUR right out of the Chicago Bath House, capeche?

As Fast and Furious becomes Soetero’s Watergate, the Clegg and Soetero ‘arranged marriages’ are crumbling as the global awakening and His Truth are marching on as was assured in Proverbs 21:31:

31 The horse is made ready for the day of battle, but victory rests with the LORD.

Google [ Pat Tillman Trio + Chips ] and up bubbles:

Sep 6, 2011 ... Chips opines that while Kristine Marcy, Bruce McConnell and Eric Sauve have .... Even Pat Tillman was only shot 3 times so why should hapless Tim .... they did to the PAT TILLMAN TRIO ( Petraeus, McChrystal, Kensinger ). ...

And somewhere a Portuguese water dog is barking at a United Van Lines moving van as Hillary learns BONER VACANCY and BONA VACANTIA were both arranged by the cold woman with BETTE DAVIS EYES (BDE), which should not be confused with ‘brief digital exam’ (bde) which will be much more comfortable in the back of the 1940 Studebaker sedan moving from Abel Danger North Carolina to the Global HQ 2.3 miles north of US10 on CR S just north of Plum City. http://www.incontinet.com/skenesgland.htm

Late, very late evening Chips and the Green Eyed Lady were performing and in depth security probe of each other and at 4 hours and 13 minutes into the undercover stakeout a hint of ‘clover’ was SNIPHed ( Stand Naval Intelligence Profiler, Human ) out by Chips causing the Green Eyed Lady to wonder if urethral meatus was an ancient seaman or a United States Marine about ready avenge the horrid treatment by his United States of America of the Pima Indian, Ira C. Hayes, who had 2 of the 13 hands in the IWO JIMA monument.  As she reached for the Minnesota Vikings tube sock, Chips went uptempo and as the shy Abel Danger ass-set salvoed, Agent Chips returned volley causing them each to miss and Immediate Clipper from Atomic Betty, whose was in company with MOLTEN IRON, the Annapolis Grad who once wore a raincoat but not a 1969 London Fog purchased in Annapolis, Maryland where in 2011 Sandi’s floral shop does a thriving business at an address including ‘260’.

Victory Celebrant Atomic Betty Immediate Clipper to Agents Bean and Banzai Pipeline at Molly’s-on-Main, Umbrellaman, Hamish, Marquis d’Cartier and all players in Amalgam TURGID WARRIOR:

“This message from MOLTEN IRON needs to get to Agent Chips Immediately. Myself and Miss Jones, Miss A W Jones, have discovered the Tuvalu transmission that hooks the Big Cajuna to the ditsy Tuna!  In a hacked conversation between Tuvalu’s Alberta Darling and NAPAWASH’s “frogface” it was stated that Michelle Obama extorted Illinois and Chicago pension fund managers to buy Permira VideoGuard in a joint venture with Elisabeth Murdoch to conceal Matrix 5 propaganda and pay-per-view snuff films on 9/11! It appears both of the unhappy women were leveraged by the woman with BETTY DAVIS EYES, she knows how best to expose them and some think she is a spy for neither for Soros nor Rothschilds. Suggest a face to face during David Icke’s presentation to Agent Chips in Cleveland this November.” Atomic Betty, from a lonely bridge near Niagara Ont.

www.devinmercado.com/D_icke/Home.html.html

Following the exploculations the Green Eyed Lady called “Switch, pile driver, jackhammer, side oiler” to which our laconic opiner responded, in an uncharacteristically glib manner, “You want fries with that”.

“Supersize it, a little less talk and a lot more action”.

Agent Chips deployed the purple tipped red champion but to keep his mind off the ‘tight quarters’ he was engaging, he thought back to the original owner of his newly acquired 1940 Studebaker CHAMPION with 22,850 miles and sporting 40 STUDE California  plates soon to be replaced with Wisconsin Marine Veteran plates WW2 KIA which means World War II Killed In Action.  Of course the Princeton Porcine Princess and the Graduate of Nowhere University, not to be confused with Northwestern Universary where Greek perverts proliferate, cannot distinguish between Marine Corps and Maine Corpse so as their charade in the White House comes to an end expect Sasquatch to refuse video cameras during her September FIELD trip to Maine according to the Abel Danger BANG ME office within days of Christie’s decision not to challenge the Republic FIELD which will not have Perry, Pawlenty or any other Ps on the short list by the time the 40 Studebaker goes to Ft Snelling National Cemetery on 11 Nov 11, capeche?  To keep the PC police off our backs we also offer the suggestion that Palin-Christie will be two of the next four to fall off the Presidential FIELD shelf, one of them being ‘pushed’ the other being ‘warned’.

Cameras not allowed at first lady’s fundraisier

Fort Snelling National Cemetary

Barry Soetero’s proposal dance for former abortion industry manager

Far away on a wharfish quay near Liverpool a Portuguese water dog does not bark while a sullen Boo Boo faces the inevitable as Sasquatch and Foghorn Leghorn are ready to DEEP SIX  their arranged husbands, one a Khazar and the other a Kenyan, neither impressive nor credentialed.  As Boo Boo chain smokes and mopes and the Porcine Princess from Princeton thinks back to the Kenyan’s proposal dance, Chips was hammering the Green Eyed Lady and they both missed an incoming clipper from Herculean Spyglass and his gentleman farmer in Ontario, Canada, and not the French speaking part that sent Baril, Findley, Williams, Bouchard and Marr to attack America on 9/11: [ seahorse + Canadian stallion + ham fisted helo pilot + glamour boy ]

Google that combination ( the queer quartet ) and then the names Laureen Harper and Mary Elizabeth Harriman come up like a bad taco, if you know where my head’s at.  As of 2 weeks before MOVING DAY Mary Elizabeth Harriman is still the #3 search term at www.abeldanger.net and her ‘hits’ will be going up as Abel Danger has contacted legal counsel for both of the young women who were not warned by OPP before they were raped by THE CANADIAN STALLION of whom Prime Minister Steven Harper must be very proud of, or extorted by.  For the googlers amongst you perhaps [ the Canadian stallion + glamour boy + chips ] would bare fruit, as opposed to bare fruit Barney Frank. Don’t be confused with Hillary’s sponser Pamela Averil Harriman.  Any suggestion that Huma Weiner has taken up with PAH should be dismissed as surely Huma Weiner could scare up something younger, according to Miss Jones, Miss A. W. Jones of Abel Danger, Manhattan, seen here working the street in Operation OBAMA HALF-COCKED PISTOL, 2 October, 2011 prior to departing for the Richmond Hill Hotel near Kew Gardens and the River Thames.

Abel Danger Election Rep HERCULEAN SPYGLASS Immediate Clipper to Skymaster, Hamish, Mensa Max and those campaigning for Abel Danger White House in 2012, copy Chips:

“I have this theory about Barack Obama. I think he’s led a kind of make-believe life in which money was provided and doors were opened because at some point early on somebody or some group took a look at this tall, good looking, half-white, half-black, and AFU young man with an exotic African/Muslim name (Davis-Soetero) and concluded he could be guided toward a life in politics where his facile speaking skills could even put him in the White House, or perhaps make him a complete clusterfuck as we Marines may describe installed Presidents assigned mission of dragging down America, see also Jimmy Carter who, like Alexander Haig, avoided World War II by hanging out at a service academy, capeche? In a very real way, he has been a young man in a very big hurry. Who else do you know has written two memoirs before the age of 45? “Dreams of My Father”( Frank Marshal Davis?) was published in 1995 when he was only 34 years old. The “Audacity of Hope” followed in 2006. If, indeed, he did write them himself. There are some who think that his mentor and friend, Bill Ayers, a man who calls himself a “communist with a small ‘c’” was the real author. His political skills consisted of rarely voting on anything that might be deemed controversial. He went from a legislator in the Illinois legislature to the Senator from that state because he had the good fortune of having Mayor Daley’s formidable political machine at his disposal. Also the ignition instructions for AMECs device in the Willis Tower. He was in the U.S. Senate so briefly that his bid for the presidency was either an act of astonishing self-confidence or part of some greater game plan that had been determined before he first stepped foot in the Capital, say in Russia, in 1992 according to the friend of the woman with Bette Davis Eyes. How, many must wonder, was he selected to be a 2004 keynote [ keynote, see also Keystone, see also United States Senior Executive Service, see also TREASON ] speaker at the Democrat convention that nominated John Kerry when virtually no one had ever even heard of him before except Soros and his Twisted Sisters dba City of London where the woman with Bette Davis Eyes would implicate Kristine Marcy in a face to face on 5 November, 2010 when she opined thusly, “Gloria Cain's Greek Life Nutcracker would be the ultimate sexual equaliser, especially if Elisabeth Murdoch had placed the ownerless money shots in the custody of former Treasury Solicitor Juliet Wheldon; might even secure the gals the cooperation of extorted top officials in 'Ballistics 9/11'.” He, whoever he is, perhaps Barry Soetero, outmaneuvered the broad beamed, ill coiffed  Hillary Clinton in primaries. He took Iowa by storm. A charming young man, an anomaly in the state with a very small black population, he oozed “cool” in a place where agriculture was the antithesis of cool. He dazzled the locals. And he had an army of volunteers (SEIU, ACORN, Rathkes who would later OCCUPY and distract America) drawn to a charisma that hid any real substance or substance abuse or nefarious visits to Larry Sinclair’s Limo backseat. And then he had the great good fortune of having the Republicans select one of the most inept candidates for the presidency since Bob Dole, whoever he was. “Wetstart” McCain, who like Field McConnell, was an Annapolis grad but unlike Field who had six times as much flying experience, he crashed five times before Daddy Bronfman forced him into politics, see also KEATING 5, see also page (redacted) of the Amalgam VIRGO 01 briefing guide .  Seems like five is a bad number for the 5 foot 5 inch hot head whose aircraft fire killed 134 shipmates on the USS Forrestal in July ’67.  It is what it is Shorty and I refer not to the President of the SURRENDER state which is about to deep six Christine LaGarde according to the friend of the woman with BETTE DAVIS EYES, the same short stature state that has the Ham Fisted Helo Pilot sending UK and US aviators in harm’s way to punish the Libyans for not banking where directed, see also Yemen, North Korea, Iraq, Iran, Egypt, Tunisia which begs the question why was GDR ( German demonic Reich? ) on the cover of Time magazine immediately following the hit on JFK?

USS Forrestal Fire kills 134 sailors

GOOGLE:   [ mccain + tim pawlenty + field mcconnell + treason ]

The mainstream political media fell in love with him. It was a schoolgirl crush with febrile commentators like Chris Mathews, preference undetermined, swooning then and now over the man. The venom they directed against McCain and, in particular, Palin, was extraordinary. Now, after 2+ years into his 42 month  term, see Revelation 13:5 below, all of those gilded years leading up to the White House have left him unprepared to be President. Left to his own instincts, he has a talent for saying the wrong thing at the wrong time. It swiftly became a joke that he could not deliver even the briefest of statements without the ever-present Tele-Prompters. Far worse, however, is his capacity to want to “wish away” some terrible realities, not the least of which is the ‘alleged’ Islamist intention to destroy America and further enslave the West. Any student of history knows how swiftly Islam initially spread. It knocked on the doors of Europe, having gained a foothold in Spain because Muslims breed at the rate of 7 kids per couple and the stingy Europeans breed at less than 2 per couple; much less if same sex couples are excluded.  Do the math, avoid the wrath. The great crowds that greeted him at home or on his campaign “world tour” were no substitute for having even the slightest grasp of history and the reality of a world filled with really bad people with really bad intentions. [ U S Senior Executive Service + City of London + Twisted Sisters + Vatican + Field McConnell ] = Obama’s Swan Song.           www.captainsherlock.com/Lesbian-Cults/chapter3.html  Oddly and perhaps even inevitably, his political experience, a cakewalk, has positioned him to destroy the Democrat Party’s hold on power in Congress because in the end it was never about the Party. It was always about his communist ideology, really farxist, learned at an early age from his alleged family, mentors, college professors, and extreme leftist friends and colleagues, see http://farxist.com Obama-Soetero-Davis is a man who could deliver a snap judgment about a Boston police officer who arrested an “obstreperous” Harvard professor-friend, but would warn Americans against “jumping to conclusions” about a mass murderer at Fort Hood who shouted “Allahu Akbar” while reading the script provide by ADT-Air Patrol, see also Nancy Pelosi. The absurdity of that was lost on no one excepting, perhaps, the Porcine Princess from Princeton….see also Bhopal, AT & T, Barry the Purple Dinosaur and disbarred attornies Chicago Sidley Austin LBGT nest.  He has since compounded this by calling the Christmas bomber “an isolated extremist” only to have to admit a day or two later that he was part of an al Qaeda plot blocked by Abel Danger Agent Chips who protected both NWA 253 in Dec 09 and NWA 188 in Oct 09 who presently is keeping an eye on American Airlines so that the City of London doesn’t do an AIR FRANCE 447 on any American flight, see also Civil Case 3:07-cv-24 and ponder why ALPA Presidents John Prater and Lee Moak have suppressed the existence of the Boeing Uninterruptible Auto Pilot that Boeing announced on 3 March, 2007 with the self indicting comment “HAD THEY BEEN DEPLOYED ON 9/11, 9/11 WOULD HAVE BEEN IMPOSSIBLE”.

HEADLINES:

NEWS & CURRENT AFFAIRS, London,

New autopilot will make another 9/11 impossible

Last updated at 22:52pm on 03.03.07

Add your view, okay, my view is that Civil Case 1:08-1600 (RMC)(Pro Se) should be reopened

A hijack-proof piloting system for airliners is being developed to prevent terrorists repeating the 9/11 outrages.

The mechanism is designed to make it impossible to crash the aircraft into air or land targets - and enable the plane to be flown by remote control from the ground in the event of an emergency

( It is critical that all interested in air safety should read the article and consider that in March, 2007, Boeing commented that all airliners in the world could be modified within 3 years ( 2010 ).  It is now 2011 and the Air Line Pilots Association has suppressed the Truth of this BUAP and the vast majority of airline pilots either don’t know about it or do not wish to consider the fact that they are, in fact, flying a potential UAV, i.e., drone, such as the military drones from Creech and Fargo that have a BAD VIRUS BABY.  In  fairness to ALPA, FAA and others,  questions can be forwarded to these served parties: randy.babbitt@faa.gov, lee.moak@alpa.org or fieldmcc@yahoo.com .  The third email address may be the most responsive, see also Civil Case 3:07-cv-24 McCONNELL v. ALPA and BOEING, filed on 27 February, 2007 in Fargo’s District of North Dakota Court. )

http://www.myfoxtwincities.com/dpp/news/northwest-flight-188-minneapolis-no-contact-3-hours

He is a man who could strive to close down our detention facility at Guantanamo even though those released were known to have returned to the battlefield against America and in July, 2011, Guantanamo ordered numerous BLAST PROOF WINDOWS for an upcoming false flag detonation of evidence, dare we suggest SPOLATION? . He could even instruct his Attorney General to afford the perpetrator of 9/11 a civil trial when no one else would ever even consider such an obscenity. Of course the KSM trial was cancelled by Boo Boo and Horseholder ( see also FAST AND FURIOUS ) when Abel Danger volunteered to be defense witnesses extending that offer to a defense attorney who is a 1981 Air Force Academy grad not to be confused with Chips and Chic, both 1971 Annapolis grads,capeche? And he is a man who could wait three days before having anything to say about the perpetrator of yet another terrorist attack on Americans and then have to elaborate on his remarks the following day because his first statement was so lame. The pattern repeats itself. He either blames any problem on the Bush administration or he naively seeks to wish away the truth, at least until Joe Biden exonerates GWB and focuses on the removal of the BLIGHT.

Knock, knock. Anyone home? Anyone there? Barack Obama exists only as the sock puppet of his handlers, (Juliet Wheldon, George Soros, Kristine Marcy, Porcine Princess) the people who have maneuvered and manufactured this pathetic individual’s life. When anyone else would quickly and easily produce a birth certificate, this alleged man has spent over a million dollars to deny access to his. Most other documents, the paper trail we all leave in our wake, have been sequestered from review. He has lived a make-believe life whose true facts remain hidden.  A word of warning to Agent  Chips: when in Blechtley Park, Oxford, London and Brighton around the 5th of November regarding British Constitutional Group meeting, if you see a woman with hair that is Harlow gold and has Bette Davis Eyes and she ‘solicits’ you, be wary, she would expose you and some think she is a spy. The woman with BETTY DAVIS EYES could arrange for you to be thrown overboard from the USS Carl Vinson just as they did to the LSD corpse reported to be Osama bin Laden. Herculean Spyglass, relaxing at the farm with AC

Meanwhile, back in the mobile ob-gyn lab the Green Eyed Lady was reaching for the Minnesota Vikings Tube sock as Agent Chips prepared to exploculate immediately following Suiker Bossie’s quivering multiple.  Firing away on dilation-demand, Chips transferred a voluminous offering of DNA rich material to his smiling co-agent Sugar Bush who captured the DNA material to be deployed ‘elsewhere’ in a entrapment episode that would be similar to the DSK Christine LaGarde caper that destabilized the IMF prior to the 57 nation meeting to revalue the Iraqi Dinar which is not a cheap restaurant in Baghdad according to the double breasted cream catcher workin’ it in Operation OBAMA’s HALF COCKED PISTOL.

Chips, ever the doting gentleman, handed the hyperventilating South Africa bureau chief a handful of NAPAWASHs so she could perform after action protocols in keeping with Abel Danger standards of hygiene as determined by Agent Bean of the AD-Health office not far the the Biltmore listening post in Phoenix, see also Agent Mensa Max and his stacks of wax and Mormon tracks, see also Huntsman and Romney.  As Chips was taking a Marine Corps Shower and putting on Agent Bean’s favorite ‘stink pretty’, Jade East, he saw his Clipper Squirt Gun take an Immediate Clipper from a restricted number in area code 301.

Abel Danger Victory Celebrant Atomic Betty Immediate Clipper To Agent CHUCK ROAST, Sugarbush, Ginger Cookie, Fanny Galore, Grapevine, Vani of Paramus, Suky Slicer and the female Tugboat Twin, copy Chips:

According to White Hats in DoD and Treasury the 42 month trigger was preceded by the 8 Nov 11 MYSTERY MISSILE which Agent Chips had foretold in an email to FAA, FBI and the investigative reporter at the DC Examiner, acting on intel confirmed by DESERT PETE. According to Revelation 13:5 we can look to 20 July 2012 as a good time to meet at Vino in the Valley for his GOING AWAY PARTY,  capeche?  Add 42 months to inaugural date of 20 Jan 09 and VICTORY DAY becomes Friday, 20 July 2012. I think we should give THE BEAST a real 'Texas like' going away party.

As Boo Boo has Bill Ayers concoct more dreams of his undetermined father, the DNC's love is fading fast and Abel Danger will no longer block attempts by the Democratic National Committee to remove the BLIGHT who is not bright. The Second VICTORY PARTY, if it occurs, will be at Vino in the Valley, Maiden Rock, Wisconsin on 20 July, 2012 which is situated north of WISC #1 and WISC #2 for those who are aware of the Wisconsin Industrial Sand Company.

Limo service to be provided by PLUM CITY BULLIT PROOF LIMO SERVICE, LLC.  Security provided by Agent STYX and her stealth Harley, capeche?  See Chapter 10.  Notice in Vino video the stealth harley is right in front of the limo.  It raises no dust. Agent Atomic Betty, first RSVP responder to Victory Party #2

Chips was harking back to BRIDGE TOPPER/Barrelita when his Clipper Squirt Gun indicated an imminent threat.  The steady TONE was muted as Agent Chips, fully erect, grabbed the hand of Sugarbush and led her to the Land Rover Ambulance that was immediately behind Courtly Stonewall’s 13th Studebaker with ALL THE TOYS including an M60 on the top turret and three M249s SAWs in the ‘boot’ as Dirty Driveway, Brendan B. Hand and the male Tugboat twin took their weapons off SAFE.

Courtly Stonewall’s 13th Studebaker with the 592 crate engine

Agent Dwarf sped away towards the prebriefed TOPOFF rendezvous point while Agent Good Copper, AD #9,  opened the top turret and placed the M60 with bipod on the 360 degree turret guide ring while lowering his snowmobile googles with the yellow ‘shooter’ lens.  To try and infiltrate the perverts in City of London whose woman with BETTY DAVIS EYES had caused the boys of the NFL to dress up in sissy pink, Agent Good Copper knew that by false flagging the pink routine, any bad cops in England would hold their fire thinking the PINK EYED GUNNER was deployed by the Twisted Sisters of the City of London as ordered by Agent Q, the woman with BETTY DAVIS EYES and no known male significant other, hmmhhh.  Chips was just putting on his Full Combat Thong, an Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster in Pastel Manly Mocha when the lid of a standard French military coffin opened and Agent Viagra passed Chips her Clipper Salami while mouthing “Chips, Hamish composé mon numéro par erreur, probablement due à une surconsommation d'eau minérale et de chaux, après avoir mis hors Hamish J'aimerais que vous claquer quelques saucissons si vous n'avez pas l'esprit, quickie autorisé comme nous voulons être et ami le Hall en 13 minutes, capeche.”

Agent Chips grabbed her salami while she grabbed his and he conversed with the erect septuagenarian standing in the car park of Friend’s House London where on 5 November, 2011, an Abel Danger Agent may, or may not, announce his candidacy for VPOTUS 46 assuming that either Congressman Bachman or Congressman Paul can flush out the charlatan who would shrink as quickly as Christie, Pawlenty, and Perry, CPP, not to be confused with BBC which is both BUGLE BOY CHIPS and Beemans, Black Jack and Clove, three of the Abel Danger SNIPHer ploys.

“Chips, I have been waiting at the car park for 13 hours and demand to know why you are late, Agent Fanny Galore tells me you are usually ‘early’ when you debrief her.  No matter, quick update.  The jilted lover  of the woman with BETTY DAVIS EYES has confirmed that they had  adapted Matrix 5 Pedophile-Pimping Strategy based on a 17th Century Ancestor, Nell Gwyn, who would now participate in exposing Gloria Cain’s Federal Reserve chump as opposed to chimp or champ.  They are deploying  Encrypted Snuff-Film Image - Treasury Solicitor - Insurance Frauds according to the JILTED LOVER and our Tuvalu Office snagged this message between Frogface and the Alberta Darling which was copied only to Kristine Marcy and Christine LaGarde causing me to think you might opine “en garde, retard” as these pitiful non hetero dogs of war dig themselves in deeper and deeper, such as you often do with Agents Bean, Super Sport or your boink du jour.  The intercepted message follows: To whom it may concern, September 26, 2011,Nell Gwyn Sam Cam pedophile pimps – Treasury Solicitor fraud on Lloyd’s appears to be at risk of discovery as FIELD MCCONNELL, USNA ’71 has asked for FBI protection for his little sister. Abel Danger believes that Crown Agents’ Sister Samantha Cameron adapted a Matrix 5 pedophile-pimping strategy developed by Nell Gwyn, a 17th century ancestor, to procure VideoGuard-encrypted snuff-film images for the alleged use of the Treasury Solicitor to extort Livery Company support for 9/11 & 7/7 insurance frauds on Lloyd’s of London. See #4, Abel Danger Mischief Makers - Mistress of the Revels - 'Man-In-The-Middle' Attacks which is now available at www.abeldangerglobal.com

Prequel: The Use of VideoGuard-Encrypted CSI Devices - Concealed Pedophile Snuff-Film Trades - Ownerless Assets(?) - SOS Children’s Villages – Insiders…oops, gotta go, there is an old car with a machine gun screeching to a halt here at Friend’s House, Hamish out…..”  followed by a click.

As Hamish stepped away from the curb to GAIN COVER, a Land Rover ambulance slid to a halt behind the 1940 Studebaker Champion as Agent Good Copper did a 360 scan of the street level while overhead Agent Hoss and his TWIRLY BIRD did a 360 scan of the roof tops not including the Book Depository ( as it was in Dallas ) and Hoss and Good Copper where in London.  In accordance with the AD SMEAC, drivers Courtly Stonewall and Dwarf egressed their vehicles with Sig Sauer P226 9mms, with hollow points, at the ready.  Agent Herculean Spyglass strolled by with his 12 gauge Stoeger coach guns, 2, plural, concealed by his ‘working threads’ as he swept the street of any perverts deployed by the woman with BETTY DAVIS EYES, as inside the Friend’s Hall there were a couple of good old boys from Texas set to do a duet as a distraction to the action in the ambulance just as George Soros/ACORN/SIEU Occupy demonstrations were distracting Americans from the Abel Danger pursuit of the vermin attempting to destroy America from the inside out, capeche?  Note in this CCTV captured image that the guitar player has a white fluffball on his head just like William Windsor, the 1000th guy to get roped into the Order of the Garter Snake, makes his father wear while somewhere out near Corcoran, California Agent Chips is entertaining Agent Dang Cowgirl with a snake of his own, if you know where my head’s at, capeche?  As a 62 year old ‘snake charmer’, Chips is often looking for a little JAILBAIT and of course Corcoran is home to a rather large jail and when it comes to bait or baiting he is a master.

Chips wondered why some guys like WHITE FLUFF BALLS while in California Agent Dang Cowgirl was thinking of Chips and a pipeline of another type, if you know where her Pastel Mauve head is at.  While the Garter Snake fairies have 1000 reprobates, Abel Danger enlisted it’s 10,000th agent, Agent F16, on 5 October, 2011.  Agent 10,001 also came aboard on 5 October from Alabama, but not Dothan which is the home of the 31 year old woman who was held against her will, starved, dehydrating, beaten, raped and fed feline feces by drug dealing James Alan Williams who is presently being held but authorities in western Florida on warrants from Florida, Georgia and Alabama on these five charges: domestic battery, violation of probation, communicative harassment, negotiating a valueless  instrument, and fugitive from justice.  If I suggested his SSN was 357-43-2607 I presume the Bay County Sheriff may go looking into HUMAN TRAFFICKING before Abel Danger looks into some dynamics between the Panama City Police and the Bay County Sheriff, capeche?  Abel Danger is watching the Bay County Human Trafficking issue as Russian, Czech and Romanian hotel workers disappear without a trace even as we speak so of like what Common Purpose is doing with the Musas and others in England and what the woman with BETTY DAVIS EYES knows was done in the case of Hollie Grieg, see also Robert Green and Field McConnell.

Agent Sugarbush had egressed with Courtly Stonewall and Dwarf so Chips and Lady Viagra were left to maintain a constant comm link with Agent F16 or K,ID which is code, not a cute euphemism for kid, see also baby goat, see also Nigerian drawf.  Chips noticed 4 solid amber LEDs on his Clipper squirt gun so as Agent Viagra, recently returned from Operation COCKED PISTOL where on 26 and 27 September she drew lots of attention on the streets of Denver as well as underground at Shriver AFB, Buckley ANGB and the Femme Comp ladies room in C-Springs, slipped out of her tight fitting jeans, Agent Chips selected F4 on his Clipper Squirt gun to get Agent Viagra in the proper frame of mind as she don’t know she’s beautiful, but the PRTC does.

As Agent Viagra removed the last IOC blocking the route to paradise, but not the 44 Paradise Road address of Agent Jail Bait near Corcoran Prison, for Chips and his PRTC,  Chips picked up an IM from Bremen not far from a Fort but neither was if Fort Meade nor Aberdeen Proving Ground, which is not far from The Ramshead Roadhouse at 1773 Generals Highway in Crownsville, Maryland, not to be confused with William and Mary College where Greek life is a bad deal assuming one loves America, capeche?  The ‘wheel file armourer’ offered a six pack of Jax beer if Agent Chips would find a reason to slide through the Redstone Arsenal for a face to face, the same Redstone Arsenal where Moxie G’s husband Kenny was assigned in his work for the Air Force.  If one were to google this pairing [ moxie g + chips + hamish + Huntsville ] it may lead you to Marble Falls, Texas, where on 17 December, 2011 the Quebe Sisters band will be playing Faded Love as a farewell tribute to “he who has no birth certificate” and may lead also to the name Tom Ridge who was very useful in spolating evidence on 9/11 as Shanksville was ‘cleaned up’ and the evidence hauled by National Guard personnel to underground caverns in Pennsylvania not to evoke thoughts of Governor Penn nor the Keystone emblem on the logo of the United States Senior Executive Service which is the opening through which Crown Agents insert the enema tube that pumps City of London and Vatican City ‘effluence’ into the United States of America which, since 1871, has been a COLONY of England.  That will end when Roger Hayes and Field McConnell join forces on 5 November, 2011 in Friend’s Hall, London, England to RESTORE JUSTICE now that courts in England and US are afraid of BCG and AD as well they should be.  It seems that City of London/Crown Agents have been spolating evidence since 1837, notably the rectangular fuselage section of Raytheon’s A 3 Sky Warrior that smacked Gerald DeConto and Wedge One on the morning of 9/11 while Chic Burlingame and American 77 were spolated in W386A airspace by Giantkiller, SMACsonic and Colonel Marr.  Here is a photo I snapped with my BROWNIE, but not the Brownie that used to pull a plow in Caprock, Texas according to Pastel Lavendar, but enough about her.

As Agent Viagra struck a pose which made Chips hark back to Anna Chapman’s visit to Astana, Kazakhstan in April, 2009, the Purple Tipped Red Champion was straining against the extra humongous pouch of his Oscar de La Renta Slingshot Rumpmaster Full Combat Thong in Pastel Manly Mocha.  Agent Viagra removed the restraint and hit her Clipper Trophy with the number 84 on it causing the musical accompaniment for what she hoped would be an enduro, after all, she had precharged Chips with a tin of Chicken of the Sea Smoked Oysters and 3 Rodney Baldinger NDSU Extend-o-peters apparently desirous of MORE LOVE.  As the music set the pace, Agent Chips saddled up in her favored position, side oiler/jack hammer as an incoming Priority Clipper was received on his Clipper Squirt Gun.

Victory Celebrant Agent Jaxx Priority Clipper to Courtly Stonewall, Mitch Stack, Boss Hawg, Agent Chips and Trance Dancer, copy Telstar, Desert Pete and Agent MoLes:

As you may recall, the matrix of Livery Companies is not interested in odious/usurious debts being paid off (as Andrew Jackson's presidency demonstrates): its agenda is the enforcement by corrupt elitist insiders, of virtual slavery on non-insiders. Sheer monopolism; and perpetual servitude by an artificial debtor class to an artificial creditor class. It's like the mob pressuring a businessperson (or a record company mobster tempting a musician) to borrow money from them – and sabotaging the business if the owner refuses; and corrupting the business if the owner accepts. A lot like the IMF, in fact – or Kristine Marcy's SBA 8(a) racket.  However, a global force of leaderless activists is forming and the Courts in both USA and England are running for cover, which they will not find, there is no hiding place from the Kingdom’s Throne and if you foolishly doubt that find Curtis Mayfield + Taylor Dane + People Get Ready + youTube.  For several years now, a collection of dedicated patriots has worked strenuously under the auspices of an online discussion and activism group known as The Unrepentant Patriots  to peacefully and philosophically oppose the efforts of the Legislative and Executive branches of the United States Government as those bodies have attempted to subvert and circumvent the letter and spirit of the U.S. Constitution, and thereby usurp the individual liberties of everyday Americans just as the Cameron Clegg faggots, pardon the triple redundancy, are destroying Britain from the inside out whilst few in England realized that the Cleggs are 87.5% treasonous in favor of France and Khazar bankers ( see also wankers, tossers, shirtlifters, capeche?)  Our efforts have been recognized as singularly useful and effective, drawing praise from numerous quarters of the Patriot community just as Roger Hayes is setting the pace in Britain and Abel Danger is doing globally. We recently decided that Google's groups platform was no longer suitable for the continued growth and development of The Unrepentant Patriots, and accordingly we have established a new Yahoo group by the same name to support our efforts.  The new group is experiencing explosive growth, and its reach and influence within the grass-roots Constitutionalist community are growing daily. It is anticipated that an announcement will be made on 5 November, 2011 at Friend’s Hall, London, England that may become the SECOND SHOT HEARD ROUND THE WORLD.  Agent Jaxx, corner of auto and armour, Fort Payne, Alabama, capeche?

Chips was snapped back into the here an now as Agent Viagra called “switch, doggie style, pile driver” and as Chips repositioned to pleasure the lady from Resolute Bay with an unobserved stern shot, he was thankful that she was not like the Twisted Sisters who were notorious silent passers of gas and he he noted an empty Sam Adams bottle as harked back to Samuel’s admonition after the British had attempted, unsuccessfully (at first) to maintain its colonial grip on the colonies: "If ever a time should come, when vain and aspiring men shall possess highest seats in government, our country will stand in need of its experienced patriots to prevent its ruin."  Chips was so inspired and desiring to save America, he inadvertently doubled his stroke to which Agent Viagra recalled the lyrics to Let’s Get It On my Marvin Gaye where he suggested “if the spirit moves ya, let me groove ya” as she thought back to the hood of a certain 1962 Chevy 409/409 and the ‘groovemaster’ of southern Ontario.  As she was fully in sync with Chips at 1040 rpm, not to be confused with Agent RPM of Plum City who maintains cars by day and dumps attorneys  and bankers into ( redacted ) bodies of water near Plum City, Wisconsin, population 604.  So as not to create digestive problems for the fish in the ponds, most attorneys go through the Chipper Shredder unless they are two BROAD BEAMED to fit down the chute a the Troy Built CS that is in barn #2 at the top of the hill.  CS is chipper shredder, not Captain Sherlock.  Captain Sherlock is the CO of the US Naval War College just like Chips is the trade magazine for the US Navy Intel folks where a certain young man was ‘sworn in’ on 14 Febuary, 1967 and who intends to retire from active intelligence work on 11-11-11 unless Cameron-Obama-Harper do the unthinkable and it is greater than silent gas passing, see also Prince Phartingham and this jet blast assisted tastleless porcine princess, capeche?

Chips was given a third indication that Agent Viagra liked the ‘uptempo pile driving’ as she selected D6 on her Clipper 84 Trophy to which Chips thought to himself, “giddyup” as he found it challenging to stay in the saddle and hoped not to be BUCKED OFF  as they raced off to save the ranch from rustlers, if comparing Obama and Cameron to rustlers is not offensive to proper rustlers such as Warren Buffett just as comparing Elena, Janet and Hillary to canines is rather insensitive to canines according to PETA.   As Agent Viagra was enjoying being part of the posse, Chips was enjoying something that sounded very similar, capeche?

Chips was about to loose his grip on the reins, so to speak, when he saw a FLASH Clipper come in from Courtly Stonewall.

Victory Celebrant Courtly Stonewall FLASH Clipper to Chips FYEO:

Colonel, I presume you are knee deep in a security de-briefing however thought you should see the posting from Abel Danger intended to give Mitt Romney the TIM PAWLENTY TREATMENT ( google: mccain + pawlenty + treason + field mcconnell ).  Speaking of posting, has Miss Jones, Miss A.W. Jones shown up at the Friend’s Hall yet.  She is in dire need of a posting also as she has not been OCCUPIED since she made a splash on Wall Street with the MAYHEM crew from Manhattan deployed by SEIA, Soros, ACORN and Boo Boo the wonderboy.  I wonder if Hamish isn’t going a little to far in exposing Cain, but I will leave that to you Abel, as you are able to judge for yourself.  The 40 STUD is in transit and the placed the GOLDEN SPECULEM in the scabbard as you directed. Miss Jones is hoping you will place your cutlass in her scabbard, in a manner of speaking.  Here is the post, in its entirety.  I think Herman will become a Hermit if this gets broad play, which reminds me, what are you up to, Colonel?

Message here:

To those whom it may concern

October 6, 2011

How Gloria Cain’s Greek Life Navy staged Protégé Ballistics 9/11

Abel Danger believes Crown Agents’ Sister Gloria Cain used VideoGuard-encrypted images of Greek Life oath ceremonies to extort U.S. Navy support for Protégé Ballistics war game maneuvers, allegedly synched on 9/11 to Fox News broadcast of Matrix 5 propaganda.

See Abel Danger Mischief Makers - Mistress of the Revels - 'Man-In-The-Middle' Attacks

VideoGuard-encrypted Matrix 5 propaganda  "Fox News coverage of the 9/11 attacks (First reports)" http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LhqLh_c0NL4

Prequel: http://www.abeldanger.net/2011/10/ownerless-pig-farm-pension-funds.html

Did Gloria husband’s trigger finger catch VideoGuard-encrypted money shot for Mentor Ballistics 9/11?

MDA’s VideoGuard encryption protocols conceal U.S. Navy’s IAP and Final Approach procedures for Mentor Ballistics 9/11

Navy Mentor Ballistics 9/11 or is that Navy Protégé Ballistics 9/12?

“Ballistic Trajectory Extended Range Munition (BTERM) Autonomous Naval Support Round (ANSR)  The Ballistic Trajectory Extended Range Munition (BTERM) was designed to employ a high-speed ballistic trajectory with a GPS/INS guidance solution to provide the U.S. Navy with a long-range 5-inch precision projectile to meet Naval Surface Fire Support (NSFS) requirements. The BTERM used the Low-Cost Guidance Electronics Unit (LCGEU), a Global Positioning System/Inertial Navigation System (GPS/INS) guidance system developed for the Navy and modified for BTERM by the C.S. Draper Laboratory, Cambridge, Massachusetts. BTERM was designed to be compatible with the Navy's existing inventory of 5-inch/54-caliber gun mounts as well as the newer 62-caliber guns. The projectile would provide the Navy with an alternative solution to meet the demanding requirements of a next-generation surface fire support capability. ATK Missile Systems Company, Woodland Hills, California, together with its Guided Projectile division at the Allegany Ballistics Laboratory (ABL) in Rocket Center, West Virginia, was responsible for BTERM system integration and the projectile's solid propellant rocket motor. Other members of the BTERM team were the C.S. Draper Laboratory, Cambridge, Massachusetts (prime contractor, guidance electronics and navigation), and Custom Analytical Engineering Systems (CAES), Cumberland, Maryland (airframe and control actuation). The BTERM demonstration program benefited from the U.S. Navy's extensive facility restoration program at ABL that was strongly supported by Senator Robert C. Byrd (D-W. Va.).  ... BTERM is an extension of the Autonomous Naval Support Round (ANSR), a boosted projectile that flew a world record 54 nautical miles in a ballistic flight test conducted in 2003. The Autonomous Naval Support Round (ANSR) warhead as designed was a derivative of that in the HARM anti-radar missile, weighs approximately 25 pounds, including ten pounds of explosive, and is fitted in a tungsten case that will fragment on detonation. The fragmenting warhead, coupled to a precision-guidance system, provided an estimated four times the lethality of a steel-cased warhead of equivalent size. When the shell reaches its target, ANSR showers the area with pre-formed metallic fragments embedded in a composite matrix. Naval gunfire has been one of the most important sources of fire support for Marines conducting amphibious operations. The 5" gun has been the standard fire support weapon carried by United States Navy cruisers and destroyers. A cruiser could potentially carry as many as 600 ANSR rounds in its magazines. Fully compatible with existing automatic loading systems, they could be fired less than 90 seconds after a ship receives a call for fire. The Office of Naval Research sponsored development of ANSR by the Naval Surface Warfare Center, Dahlgren Division. The new projectiles improved on existing 5" high-explosive ammunition in that they offered much longer range, higher speed, and a greater ability to damage or destroy targets. Greater accuracy was achieved with a miniaturized guidance package that combined the Global Positioning System (GPS) with low-cost, commercial-off-the-shelf (COTS) inertial sensors. The advanced system got its small size and ability to withstand the stresses of firing from recent advances in micro-electro-mechanical sensors. The ANSR round as designed was a rocket-assisted projectile, that is to say a rocket motor in the base of the shell increases the projectile's speed (and therefore its range) by augmenting the propulsive force of the conventional gun propellant. ANSR was developed under Office of Naval Research sponsorship in a government-small business partnership between the Naval Surface Warfare Center, Dahlgren Division and CAES. In FY02, prime contractor Alliant Techsystems (ATK) invested corporate resources to demonstrate the range, lethality and guidance accuracy of the ANSR system. On 9 January 2002, the ANSR was successfully fired out to a range of slightly more than 51 nautical miles (about 59 statute miles or 95 kilometers). By way of comparison, 5" high explosive rounds then in existence could achieve ranges of just 13 nautical miles. ANSR was fired from a standard Navy 5"/54 caliber gun and reached the maximum range in less than three minutes. A 10 July 2003 flight test was the first successful employment of a Selective Availability Anti-Spoofing Module (SAASM)-capable GPS receiver to acquire military navigation signal in a gun-launched projectile.”

“73. Gloria Cain (nee ) [Revised October 6, 2011. Matrix 5 wife of allegedly extorted man-in-the-middle presidential candidate Herman Cain, a former civilian employee of the U.S. Navy, a former chairman and CEO of Godfather's Pizza and a former deputy chairman (1992–94) and chairman (1995–96) of the board of directors to the Federal Reserve Bank of Kansas City;

Chips and Agent Viagra were just making the round house turn when they felt the Land Rover diesel engine start.  Thinking that they may be going mobile, Agent Viagra ‘hunkered down’ and cooed “quickie authorized” as she deployed her Skene’s gland with maximum effect causing Agent Chips to return volley while SNIPHing a hint of Clover and as he was a UNITED STATES MARINE together their exploculation was Crimson and Clover, see also Eagle, Globe and Anchor.  Chips, ever the doting gentleman, handed Agent Viagra a handful of NAPAWASHs as her ambulating in an erect fashion towards the forward hatch to ensure those in the driver’s seat could not GAIN ENTRY as Agent Viagra had so graciously allowed Chips to do.  He took a quick Marine Corps shower as he thought of upcoming Abel Danger missions to Vancouver, London and Marble Falls, Texas where he hoped to see some Christian home schoolers perform his favorite Bob Wills song from the Swing era of the 40s, not to dwell on his 1940 Studebaker with the GOLDEN SPECULEM, capeche?

Just as humans fade out of view, our love does not necessarily fade, unless one is considering the love the DNC and the Murdoch ( MURDERoch ) manipulated media once had for HE WHO IS TO BE REMOVED.  The Democratic (faux) Party realizes that Nancy and Harry really did a number on Democrats by inserting the UNVETTED KENYAN.  As Herman and Mitt go the way of Little Timmy [ google: McCain + Pawlenty + Treason ], Agent Chips looks forward to the upcoming announcement from Friend’s Hall, London on 5 November, 2011.  Chips knew from experience in the loss of his mother and father, both buried at Arlington National Cemetery, that though the person made fade away, the spirit does not.  Chips realized his parents could not attain rest until the battle between good and bad, Sister Abel and Brother Cain, was settled, and justice done.  Just as Chips is the wingman to Chic Burlingame, God sometimes sends a wingman to attend to a spirit, having flown, hoping not to FADE AWAY.

Chips was just finishing stuffing his junk when an Abel Danger knocker was heard from the front seat of the Land Rover Ambulance and you know how Agent Chips loves knockers.  Chips, ever the discrete and sensitive paramour, turned to ensure Agent Viagra was not exposed and she playfully gave him a glimpse of paradise prior to dropping her camisole to cover the target area, recently serviced.  She nodded in the affirmative as Chips allowed the hatch to open, inward.

Agents Dwarf and Courtly Stonewall appeared and handed Chips a single printed page of a message that had come from Agent Boss Hawg from the Baton Rouge office of Abel Danger.  As Chips sped read the message he realized the ‘synergy’ that God was deploying globally for benefit of His Children.  Though the message was forwarded by Agent Boss Hawg, it was sent simultaneously and independently from Agent Crusher in Australia, Agent Atomic Betty (bridgetopper) in Gatineau, Quebec and via video tape from Mr. BIGG in Plymouth, England, whose surname, when properly spelled, is Gerrish not to be confused with the mugs of Twisted Sister which are garish like this one:

“Attention Chips and Hamish.  The Baton Rouge office received a trilateral insert from Crusher, Atomic Betty and MR BIGG which indicates to us at S2 that the Greek life connection between Hillary, Marcy, Gloria Cain and the two ‘verminettes’ is solid.  A brief comment is attached but suffice it to say that Cain, Romney and any other offerings of the Greek-Soros camp will be tossed out, just as the DNC is about to toss the baby out with the bath water. The William and Mary pedophile's oaths - Patriarch of Antioch – leads us to believe that the Matrix of Livery Companies who did 9/11  always intends to get its money back.  A recent posting with Agent Del N. Pole appears in this link: Posted to: http://blogs.telegraph.co.uk/news/jamesdelingpole/100108655/a-rude-shock-for-fake-tories/#disqus_thread and the mathematical break down to the Clegg arranged marriage spells ill for a proper Britain.  In America we have a process called QUARTERING A CHICKEN.  In this case we can quarter Foghorn Leghorn and the husband she loathes.

Quartering the Cleggs - One part Brit - Seven parts treason. Why would anyone expect loyalty to HMG from Mr. and Mrs. Clegg in re their support for the EU's Deep Green CAGW scams when she is Spanish and he is Khazar? He is one quarter Brit leaving a strong possibility the other seven parts of this unlovely duo are treasonous and she probably has a BOSTON BRAKES victim in her shadowy past to prove it.  Did the Cleggs get security checked before Nick became the Lord President of the Council or was that idea torpedoed by the PC LGBT goons who Blair, see also Tony B. Liar, inserted into GCHQ before his faux conversion to catholicism so he could rub elbows with those in Satan’s Service as opposed to Her Majesty’s Service, see also Prince Phartingham, now called Philip the Putrid after his emission of processed broccoli, dried apricots, onion enchiladas, eggs and cabbage, see photo for Queenie-breaths reaction:

Apparently Philandering Philip the Putrid does not know that an Altoids, properly placed, or a charcoal filter in his knickers could spare his family members the need to gag at his melodious flatus laden offerings who have been pegged at 10 in reek and 8 in hang time.

( Lord Windesmere….aka Putrid Phil Windowsmear or Windsorsmear, capeche? )

Clegg can now authorize contract hits of CAGW rebels and deniers with assassins having a 300+ year old crime-scene M.O. to minimize the chance of arrest and conviction.

One part Brit - Seven parts treason

Clegg's a fraud - Climate's a season

A word to the wise from Abel Danger Baton Rouge, if you bump into any Royals in London, do not pull their finger.  Boss Hawg, KBTR

Courtly Stonewall heard his Studebaker keyfob Clipper vibrate and saw an incoming relay request from California Jailbait.  He passed it to Chips who listened and Jailbait dic tated, or was it dick tated,  the following message:

“Chips, not time to WALK THE DOG, just listen up. I found this song that combines a verse about 4 of your 5 skills.  Cutlass refers to your Marine Corps sword, sailor refers to Annapolis, steel and water colliding refers to strength and the LIVING WATER of Jesus Christ, and Starship refers to your history with STARSHIPs or the DC10 as they were called by airlines other than Western.  I wish to available myself of your 5th skill when you are next in California or I could be your PWA in Vancouver when you meet Hawk and Marquis during the SPIRIT HAVING FLOWN ceremony.  I have attached a recent photo to wet your appetite knowing that it has already wetted mine, if you know where my head’s at. DangCowgirl aka JAILBAIT, security code Pastel (moistening) Mauve”.

Courtly Stonewall could tell by the burgeoning bulge that Agent Chips was liking what he was hearing but then that conversation was over ridden by an incoming Immediate Clipper from CRUSHER down under at Alice Springs/Orange Grove who apparently had communicated with the Texas lady known as CAPROCK BROWNIE at Shriver AFB, Colorado, who always loved it when she had Chips in the saddle, if you get my drift but not the drift as in drifting along with the tumblin’ tumbleweeds, see also Lazy B Wranglers and Sons of the Pioneers.   She had once commented that she always FELL HARD for Phantom Pilots, just as Willy Nelson, also of Texas, may have dedicated one of his songs to the Sweet Talkin’ Woman, the F4D in this 1985 video tape of a Texas born fighter pilot who wasn’t much on flying regs just as Willy was up on the latest IRS.

Courtly Stonewall, Agent Dwarf and Agent Viagra from Resolute Bay all saw Chips do something he had never done during his service to America dating back to 14 Feb 67, he put his Clipper Squirt Gun on SPKR and REC so they all 4 could hear the message from Agent CRUSHER.

“MAY DAY, MAY DAY, MAY DAN, PAN, PAN, PAN, CURVEES, CURVEES, CURVEES, Flash Clipper from Crusher to all players in Operation OBAMA’s HALF COCKED PISTOL.  Chips targeted, authority granted, Gareth’s killer loosed, hit in less than ten seconds  from hack.  HACK”

Agent Chips stepped into the open and inflated his Fulton extraction balloon.  As an orange balloon hissed heavenward a hail of gunfire triangulated Chips’ body but did not hit the cord to the heavenward balloon.  When the SMOKE cleared, Chips was not there.

The TWISTED SISTERS were denied their money shot but were confident of their FRESH KILL, see also Rudy Giuliana + Fresh Kills + garbage dump.  Out of the smoke walked an octogenarian woman who stopped at the point where Chips made his last stand and dropped a Pastel Lavendar hankie with the year 1980 written on it, in a gentle way.  She walked away with a smile on her face well aware that Agent Chips would happily go to Heaven to spare any of God’s Little People the Oppression that he was ordained to break in Luke 4:18.  The reclusive lady from the Texas town beginning with T knew that she and Chips would meet again.  And she wondered why Curt Weldon didn’t return the call to Agent Chips of Abel Danger, just like Juliet Wheldon, the woman with BETTY DAVIS EYS would not do also.  As she walked on alone, as was her custom, she knew that because of the call of Psalm 94:16, God would have honored his promise in Psalm 91:11-14 as Jamie Gorelick, Kristine Marcy, Barack Obama and the Porcine Princess from Princeton and the woman with BETTY DAVIS EYES would soon be learning.  Wherever Chips had gone, the lady from Caprock, Texas knew it would be good, as she whistled a tune from a TV show from the 50s. Happy Trails Chips, mission complete, put your left six shooter back in your left holster.

Psalm 94:16 Who will rise up for me against the wicked?

Psalm 91:11-14

11 For he will command his angels concerning you

to guard you in all your ways;

12 they will lift you up in their hands,

so that you will not strike your foot against a stone.

13 You will tread on the lion and the cobra;

you will trample the great lion and the serpent.

14 “Because he loves me,” says the LORD, “I will rescue him;

I will protect him, for he acknowledges my name.

Why Gloria Cain’s Greek Life extortionists killed Able Danger, JonBenet

TO: You + 6 More7 recipients

CC: 54 recipientsYou 54 More

BCC: recipientsYou

FROM:

- David Hawkins

TO:

- Field Mcconnell

- pm@pm.gc.ca

- j.rollinson@doughtystreet.co.uk

- 4 More...

CC:

- info@clintonrubin.com

- helpdesk@napawash.org

- info@commonpurpose360.org

- smallbusiness.landa@baesystems.com

- laurie.liuag@baesystems.com

- 49 More...

October 6, 2011

Why Gloria Cain’s Greek Life extortionists killed Able Danger, JonBenet

We believe Crown Agents Sister Gloria Cain directed Greek Life extortionists to kill off the Able Danger military intelligence program in order to protect Kristine Marcy, the alleged ‘Soror Identity’ behind the murder of JonBenet Ramsey and ‘Ballistics 9/11’, the name we coined for the Matrix 5 VideoGuard attack on the Pentagon U.S. Navy Command Center.

See #73, #14 and #1 at Abel Danger Mischief Makers - Mistress of the Revels - 'Man-In-The-Middle' Attacks

Cain v. Abel White House debate http://groups.yahoo.com/group/abeldangerwhitehouse/

Gloria and her Greek Life husband before he was placed as a victim or perpetrator inside the U.S. Navy’s Ballistics 9/11, the Federal Reserve and the compressed and encrypted VideoGuard extortion racket

http://dc-cdn.virtacore.com/2011/06/xdske1-185x300.jpg

The Devil is in the Decoys! http://greeks.nsula.edu/assets/Greeks/_resampled/ResizedImage505309-greek-reunion.JPG

Did Gloria Greek Life's trigger finger catch VideoGuard money shot for Nutcracker JonBenet and Ballistics 9/11?

http://www.avforums.com/forums/attachments/satellite-tv/138747d1253085179-first-official-videguard-ci-cam-videoguard_front.jpg

Feminist technology used by Greek Life oath takers or extortionists

http://i43.tower.com/images/mm114106443/feminist-technology-kate-boyer-paperback-cover-art.jpg

http://www.captainsherlock.com/images/Sister%20Able%20Brother%20Cain%20Tease.jpg

If the cap fits; wear it! http://www.skcentral.com/gallery/albums/userpics/10003/jonbenetskull1.jpg

Able Danger's data mining was performed on Sun Microsystems workstations, procured for the Pentagon in 1996 from John Bennett Ramsey, the former CEO of Access Graphics, a wholly-owned subsidiary of Lynne ‘Greek Life’ Cheney’s Lockheed Martin!

http://intelfiles.egoplex.com/ABLE-DANGER-1024.jpg

“A Framework for Reform of the U.S. Intelligence Community .. Chapter 3: Internal Decay -- The Real Reason for Reform The major reason for the nation to mandate reform of the Intelligence Community is that for many years it has not performed well. The reason is not the demise of the Soviet regime. Taxpayers have not been and are not getting their money's worth from this part of government. And, if history is the good guide it usually is, some people in uniform will pay heavy prices in blood one day for the errors of the Intelligence Community and its elected masters in the Executive Branch and overseers in Congress unless major reforms are promulgated soon. The ravages of years of bad leadership will take years to undo under the best of circumstances.  Dysfunctional Intelligence Culture  The strengths and weaknesses of intelligence agencies have major cultural components. Just as there are corporate cultures that financial and business management pundits say contributed in recent years to corporate successes (like Microsoft) and failures (like IBM and Digital Equipment in the early 1990s before more recent recoveries), so intelligence agencies' cultures are behind many of the problems plaguing intelligence in the mid-1990s. These cultures in some cases were created with greater or lesser degrees of pre-meditation by specific individuals. The president and Congress must understand the culture--the disease--before they can prescribe remedial medicine. Reorganizational band-aids will only briefly ameliorate symptoms. They must also understand the disease causing agents--the senior responsible executives--and remove them from the organs of intelligence agencies to prevent reinfection. Former DCI Woolsey said culture was a problem at CIA--the first DCI to do so--but he showed little understanding of it and its manifestations other than those related to the Ames episode. He also did little to change it before his departure. DCI John Deutch noted the importance of changing the culture of the DO in the remarks he prepared for his confirmation hearing. He also said after his confirmation that he did not contemplate a "bloodletting”. The Congress and the Commission cannot micro-manage the agencies or make many personnel decisions, but they can clearly identify problems and note areas that require strong remedial action by the president and the DCI. The Congress can make clear that significant improvement in areas of leadership and accountability will play roles in funding decisions for intelligence and administration priorities; that should get the president's attention. The cultural problems at CIA are severe, and arguably are more serious than elsewhere in the Intelligence Community. Because of the critical roles that CIA performs and the severity of its troubles, CIA should receive the bulk--but not all--of reformers' attention to the dysfunctional aspects of the culture of intelligence. ... Identify Responsible Individuals. It is essential that the persons responsible for the ethical, management, and leadership problems at CIA be identified and removed from positions of authority. Some should be punished and a substantial number should be fired. This is an extreme proposal for a federal government agency, but nothing less is essential if CIA is to regain effectiveness and the confidence of policymakers and its own employees. Given the legal attacks on the once-strong powers of DCIs to terminate individuals' employment, special legislation may be desirable to give the DCI short duration powers to fire or force early or involuntary retirement for the many Senior Executive Service [Here is to be found the Greek Life ‘Soror Identity’ allegedly responsible for authorizing the  killing of Able Danger and JonBenet in an effort to conceal her role in the Matrix 5 man-in-the-middle propaganda attack of Ballistics 9/11 – contact Field McConnell at 715 307 8222] (known at CIA as Senior Intelligence Service, or SIS) and GS-15 personnel who must go before real change can occur. A modest variant of the State Department and military officers' "up-or-out" policy is an option for managers, at least. http://www.fas.org/irp/gentry/chapter3.html ”

“Able Danger was a classified military planning effort led by the U.S. Special Operations Command (SOCOM) and the Defense Intelligence Agency (DIA). It was created as a result of a directive from the Joint Chiefs of Staff in early October 1999 by Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff Hugh Shelton, to develop an information operations campaign plan against transnational terrorism .. On August 14, 2005, Mike Kelly, a columnist for The (Bergen) Record (New Jersey), described a telephone interview, arranged by the staff of Rep. Curt Weldon, with a man who identified himself as a member of the Able Danger team, but asked that his [ Agent Chips ] name not be revealed. In the interview, the man claimed his team had identified Mohamed Atta and three other 9/11 hijackers as likely Al-Qaeda terrorists operating in the United States, but were prevented from passing this information on to the FBI by government lawyers [reporting to the Soror Identity]. He also claimed he was ignored by the 9/11 Commission's staff when he approached them on two occasions to explain Able Danger's work. .. Lt. Col. Anthony Shaffer

After Weldon's assertions were disputed, Lt. Col. Anthony Shaffer, a member of the Able Danger team, identified himself as Weldon's source. Shaffer claimed that he alerted the FBI in September 2000 about the information uncovered by the secret military unit "Able Danger," but he alleges three meetings he set up with bureau officials were blocked by military lawyers. Shaffer, who at the time worked for the Defense Intelligence Agency, claims he communicated to members of the 9/11 Commission that Able Danger had identified two of the three cells responsible for 9/11 prior to the attacks, but the Commission did not include this information in their final report. Shaffer's lawyer, Mark Zaid, has revealed that Shaffer had been placed on paid administrative leave for what he called "petty and frivolous" reasons and had his security clearance suspended in March 2004, following a dispute over travel mileage expenses and personal use of a work cell phone.  As Lt. Col. Shaffer received a memorandum of OPCON status from Joint Task Force (JTF) 121, confirming his attachment to this element 1 November through 1 December 2004, and participating in the 75th Ranger Regiment's nighttime air assault of 11 November 2003, the controversy of his wearing the 75th Ranger Regiment patch as his "combat patch" is closed in his favor. In the Army Reserve, LtCol Shaffer is now assigned as the G6 of the 94th Division (Prov), Ft. Lee, VA. Congressman Weldon asked for a new probe into the activities undertaken to silence Lt. Col Shaffer from publicly commenting on Able Danger and Able Danger's identification of the 9/11 hijackers. Weldon called the activities "a deliberate campaign of character assassination."  Shaffer has also told the story of Central Intelligence Agency (CIA) opposition to Able Danger, prior to 9/11, based on the view Able Danger was encroaching on CIA turf. According to Shaffer, the CIA representative said, "I clearly understand. We're going after the leadership. You guys are going after the body. But, it doesn't matter. The bottom line is, CIA will never give you the best information from "Alex Base" or anywhere else. CIA will never provide that to you because if you were successful in your effort to target Al Qaeda, you will steal our thunder. Therefore, we will not support this.” Navy Captain Scott Phillpott Capt. Scott Phillpott confirmed Shaffer's claims. "I will not discuss this outside of my chain of command," Phillpott said in a statement to Fox News. "I have briefed the Department of the Army, the Special Operations Command and the office of (Undersecretary of Defense for Intelligence) Dr. Cambone as well as the 9/11 Commission.  My story has remained consistent. Atta was identified by Able Danger in January/February 2000," he was quoted as saying. James D. Smith Shaffer's claims were also confirmed by James D. Smith, a civilian contractor who worked on Able Danger. In an interview with Fox News, Smith reported that the project had involved analysis of data from a large number of public sources and 20 to 30 individuals. Smith stated that Atta's name had emerged during an examination of individuals known to have ties to Omar Abdel Rahman, a leading figure in the first World Trade Center bombing. Major Eric Kleinsmith Major Eric Kleinsmith, who was with the Army and chief of intelligence for LIWA until February 2001, testified that he was ordered to destroy Able Danger's information [allegedy by Greek Life extortionists directed by Gloria Cain using TSol 'Star Chamber' authorities unlawfully delegated to Soror Identity, Kristine Marcy]. "I deleted the data," he said. "There were two sets, classified and unclassified, and also an 'all sorts,'" which contained a blend of the two, "plus charts we'd produced." Kleinsmith deleted the 2.5 terabytes of data in May and June, 2000, on orders of Tony Gentry, general counsel of the Army Intelligence and Security Command. Other witnesses The Defense Department announced its findings on September 1, 2005, after a three-week investigation into Able Danger. The statement announced the discovery of three other witnesses in addition to Shaffer and Phillpott who confirm Able Danger had produced a chart that "either mentioned Atta by name as an al-Qaeda operative [and/or] showed his photograph." Four of the five witnesses remember the photo on the chart. The fifth remembers only Atta being cited by name. The Pentagon describes the witnesses as "credible" but stated that the document which allegedly mentioned Atta could not be found. The wall Former chief assistant U.S. attorney Andrew McCarthy and others have asserted that the Able Danger intelligence was suppressed as a result of a policy of forbidding the CIA and FBI to share intelligence known as "the wall.”  During the 9/11 Commission hearings, then-Attorney General John Ashcroft testified the wall was strengthened under the Clinton administration by Jamie Gorelick [allegedly targeted by the Greek Life extortionist acting under  the orders of The Soror Identity, Kristine Marcy] to prohibit sharing of terrorist intelligence within the federal government.”

Semper Fi Sisters and the Soror Identity Check (SIC) – Abel Danger's Untouchables have left their base. http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_61X4_RL3CU

Yours sincerely,

Field McConnell, United States Naval Academy, 1971; Forensic Economist; 30 year airline and 22 year military pilot; 23,000 hours of safety; Tel: 715 307 8222

David Hawkins Tel: 604 542-0891 Forensic Economist; former leader of oil-well blow-out response teams; now sponsors Grand Juries in CSI Crime and Safety Investigations.

Nine hours and 11 minutes after dropping her third Pastel Lavendar hankie, the lady from Temple who was not a Templar her an Abel Danger knock on her hotel room door.  Trying not to get her hopes or moisture index up, she looked through the peephole and saw Agent Jailbait from the Corcoran, California office of Abel Danger.  Her moisture index plummeted faster, and more furiously, than Holder’s and Obama’s future.  She took off the safety chain and let that Dang Cowgirl in.  Jailbait flashed Pastel Mauve and put down her personal weapon before briefing the Caprock Cutie on the whereabouts of Chips, who appeared to be a SPIRIT that may have FLOWN.

“Caprock, Chips asked me to give you a message: He left a contact number 715 307 8222 for the good folks in the CIA, FBI and DNI. He began  to tear down the wall which forbade  the CIA and FBI to share intelligence; built by Gorelick;  targeted by Greek Life extortionist acting under The Soror Identity to prohibit the sharing of terrorist intelligence within the federal government. He issued a warning to Semper Fi Sisters “The Soror Identity Check  – Abel Danger's Untouchables have left their base’. He asked Abel Danger to start a new book with a Mission to put a humble God-fearing man and  a Lady Eagle avatar into the White House and protect the Constitution loyal Republic against all enemies domestic and foreign, including his sister.  I know the message was from him because he authenticated with his FIELD CAR song, as well as my PARADISE ROAD song.  But he challenged us both to determine the significance of  Stephen Girard not to be confused with staid but seldom laid Stephen Harper.  Let’s listen to his two musical offerings regarding 44 Paradise Road and THE FIELD CAR and see what pops up” as she looked towards the closet of the bedroom in Caprock’s suite.

Agent Jailbait noticed that the Purple robe in Caprock’s closet was moving so while the lady 16 years her senior focused of the FIELD CAR, Agent Jailbait removed her IOC in Pastel Mauve, loosened her bustier matching, and lower the lights while lighting a candle.  As Agent Caprock looked up to see what had come up during the musical prove up, she was delighted to see that Chips and his Purple Tipped Red Champion had not been lost to the woman with Betty Davis Eyes and that he was rigged and ready for a three way security briefing.  As she turned the lights off and draped the TV rabbit ears with and IOC in Pastel Lavendar she reminded Jailbait that seniors should be given first shots.  Chips endeavored to oblige, and she liked it.  A lot.  Chips, ever the doting gentleman, handed Jailbait a dossier regarding Stephen Girard and urged her to master it while he drove Agent Caprock over the moon.

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Stephen_Girard

While Jailbait nodded in the affirmative, she mouthed “I have a more significant urge that I’d like you to address as soon as you finish off ‘granny’.  Some four hours and 9 minutes later her wish was granted, capeche?

About the Author

Since retiring from a distinguished carrier as a commercial and military aviation pilot (he was a U.S. Marine Corps Pilot and a Lieutenant Colonel in the Air National Guard), Field McConnell writes prodigiously about the whistleblowing adventures of a fellow flyer, Agent Chips, and his merry band of Abel Danger agents.

You can read more about what Field and David Hawkins are investigating at abeldanger.net.

You can contact Field at fieldmcc@yahoo.com and David at hawks-cafe@hotmail.com.

Table of Contents

Chapter 1

Chapter 2

Chapter 3

Chapter 4

Chapter 5

Chapter 6

Chapter 7

Chapter 8

Chapter 9

Chapter 10